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Speaker Ryan: "The House will come to order. Hembers will please
be in their seats. The Chaplain for today is Pather Payaic
from the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception Church here
in Springfield. Father Paynic.”

Father Paynic: "Let us pray: Direct our actions we beseech Thee,
0 Lord, by the Holy inspiration and carry the one by the
grace's assistance that ... work in prayer of ours may
always begin in Thee and to Thee be likewise ended. For
Thine is the Honor, the Power and the Glory. Amen.™

Speaker Ryan: "He'll be led with the Pledge this aorniang by
Representative Nelson."

Nelson: "I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of
America and to the Republic for which it stands omne nation,
under God, indivisible with liberty and justice for all.”

Speaker Ryan: "Roll Call for attendance. Committee Reports."

Clerk Leone: "Representative Rigney, Chairman on Committee on
Agriculture, to which the following Bills were referred,
action taken M¥arch 24th, 1981 and reported the same back
with the following recommendations: 'Do pass® House Bill
385. Representative Wikoff, Chairman on Comaittee on
Cities and Villages to which the following Bills vere
referred, action taken on March 24th, 1981 and reported the
same back with the following recommendations: 'Do not pass
as amended' House Bill 330. Representative NcMaster,
Chairman on Committee on Counties and Townships to which
the following Bills were referred, action taken March 25th,
1981 and reported the same back with the followiag
recommendations: Do pass' House Bill 529. Representative
Hinchester, Chairman of the Committee on Elections to which
the following Bills were referred, action taken March 25th,
1981 and reported the same back with the following

recommendations: ‘Do pass as amended' House Bill 209.
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Representative Reilly, Chairman onm Committee on Elenmentary
and Secondary Education to which the following Bills were
referred, action taken March 25th, 1981 and reported the
same back with the following recommendations: *Do pass'
House Bill 174, 497 and 500. 'Do pass as amended' House
Bills 496, 498 and 501. 'Do pass Consent Calendar' House
Bill 499. ‘Do not pass as anended'! House Bill 374.
Representative Pullen, Chairman on Committee on Executive
to which the following Bills were referred, action taken
March 26th, 1981 and reported the same back with the
following recommendations: 'Do pass' House Bill 462. ‘'Do
not pass'! House Bills 74 and 283. Representative Barnes,
Chairman from the Conmittee on Health and Family Services
to which the following Bills were referred, action taken
March 24th, 1981 and reported the same back with the
following reconmendations: ?Do pass as amended' House Bill
525. 'Do pass as amended Consent Calendar! House Bill 502.
Representative Leinenweber, Chairman fron the Committee on
Judiciary I to which the following Bills were referred,
action taken March 25th, 1981 and reported the same back
with the folloving recommendation: 'Do pass as amended®
House Bills 123, 309, 378, 380. 386, 435. 'Do pass Consent
Calendar' House Bill 471. Representative Stearaey,
Chairman from the Conmittee on Judiciary II to which the
following Bills were referred, action taken Harch 26th,
1981 and reported the same back with the following
recommendations: 'Do pass! House Bills 57, 286, 287.  1'Do
pass as amended' House Bill 132, 154. BRepresentative
Schuneman, Chairman from the Committee on Labor and
Comnmerce to which the following Bills were referred, action
taken March 25th, 1981 and reported the same back with the
following recommendations: 'Do pass' House Bill 179 and

334. *Do pass as amended' House Bills 115 and 229.
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Representative Huskey, Chairman from the Committee on Motor
Vehicles to which the following Bills were referred, action
taken March 24th, 1981 and reported the same back with the
following recommendations: 'Do pass’ House Bill 342. 'Do
pass as amended Consent Calendar' House Bill 523. ‘Do pass
amended short Debate Calendar:* House Bill 476.
Representative McAuliffe, Chairman from the Committee oan
Personnel, Pensions and Veterans'! Affairs to which the
following Bills were rTeferred, action taken Rarch 25th,
1981 and reported the same back with the following
reconmendations: 'Do pass?! House Bill 449, Representative
Ewing, Chairman from the Committee on Revenue to vhich the
following Bills were referred, action takem March 25th,
1918 and reported the same back with the following
recommendations: 'Do pass as amended' House Bill 381.
Representative WNeff, Chairman from the Conmittee on
Transportation to which the following Bills were referred,
action taken March 26th, 1981 and reported the same back
with the following recommendations: 'Do pass as amended’
House Bill 265, House Bill 394."»

Speaker Ryan: ®There being 137 Hembers answering the BRoll, a
Quorum of the House is present. Messages from the Senate.”

Clerk Leone: ™A message from the Senate by Mr. Wright, Secretary:
Hr. Speaker, I'n directed to inform the House of
Representatives the Senate has adopted the following Senate
Joint Resolution and the adoption of which I'm instructed
to ask concurrence of the House of Representatives, to wit:
Senate Joint Resolution 926, 27, 30 and 31. Adopted by the
Senate March 26th, 1981, Kenneth Wright, Secretary. A
message from the Senate by #¥r. Wright, Secretary: MHr.
Speaker, I'nm directed to infornm the House of
Representatives the Senate has concurred with the House in

the adoption of the fdllouing Joint Resolution: House Joint
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Resolution 4, concurred by the Senate ...4 and 16,

concurred by the Senate March 26th, 1981. Kenneth Hright,

Secretary. A message from the Senate by MNr. Wright,

‘ Secretary: Mr. Speaker, I'm directed to inform the House of
Representatives the Senate has passed Bills of the

following titles and passage of which I'm instructed to ask

concurrence of the House of Representatives, to wit: Senate

|

|

|

|
Bills #66, 173, 174...174. Passed by the Senate Harch
26th, 1981. Kenneth #right, Secretary. A message from the
Senate by Mr. ¥right, Secretary: #r. Speaker, I'm directed
to inform the House of Bepresentatives the Senate has
concurred with the House imn the passage of Bills of the
following title, to wit: House Bill 173. Passed by the
Senate HMarch 26th, 1981. Kenneth Hright, Secretary. A
message from the Senate by Hr, Wright, Secretary: Hr.
Speaker, I'n directed to inform the House of
Representatives the Senate has concurred with the House of
Bepresentatives in the passage of Bills, the following
title to wit: House Bill 141, together with attached
Amendments hereto, and the adoption of which I'm instructed

I to ask concurrence of the House, to wit: Senate Amendment

l #1 to House Bill 141, Senate Amendments #2 and 3, passed by

’ the Senate as awmended Harch 26th, 1981. Kenneth Rright,
Secretary.”

Speaker Ryan: "Representative Telcser, do you have any excused

Telcser: "Hr. K Speaker, will the Journal please show that
Representative Oblinger is absent because of illness?"

Speaker Ryan: "The Journal will so indicate. Representative
Polk2"

Polk: "Hould the record also show Represemtative Stiehl has
sickness in the family and requests to be excused?”

absences this morning? Representative Telcser?”
Speaker Ryan: "Celeste Stiehl?®
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Polk:  "Yes."
Speaker Ryan: "The record will so indicate. Representative

Lechowicz, for shat purpose do you arise?"

Lechowicz: "dould the record indicate Representative Heary

excused because of a death in the family? Henry."

Speaker Ryan: "The record will so indicate. Change of vote."

Clerk Leone: "Representative Carrie, Zwick and Swaastrom request

Speaker

Clerk

to vote ‘'aye' on House Bill 73. Representative Swanstron
and Zwick request to vote ‘'aye!' on House Bill 93.
Representative Winchester regquests to vote ‘aye' on House
Bill 147. Representative Grossi wishes to vote ‘aye' on
House Bill 259. Representative Koehler and Greiman request
to vote 'aye! on House Bill 290. Representative Jack Dunn
and Ted Lechowicz request to vote taye' on House Bill 337.
Representative Johnson requests to vote 'aye! on House
Bills 372 and 373. Representatives Bell, Findley and Bower
request to vote 'aye!' on House Bill 382. Representatives
Stewart, Hoxsey request to vote ‘'aye'....Representative
Stewart requests to vote 'aye'...requests to vote 'preseat!?
on the Consent Calendar 161. Representative Hoxsey
requests to vote 'aye' on House Bill 605. Representative
Zwick requests to vote 'no' on House Bill 161, Consent
Calendar. Representative Koehler requests to vote 'no' oan
House Bill 161, Consent Calendar. Representative PFawell
requests to vote ‘taye' on the Consent Calendar. And
Representative Kelly requests to vote 'aye' on House Bills
373 and 425."

Ryan: "...Leave granted for the change of these votes?
Are there any objections? Hearing none, leave is dgranted.
Introduction and First Reading of House Bills."

Leone: "House Bill 755, Collins, et al, a Bill for an Act
to amend Sections of the Illinois State Auditing Act.

Pirst Reading of the Bill. House Bill 756, Collins, et al,
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a Bill for an Act to amend Sections of the Illinois State
Auditing Act. First Reading of the Bill. House Bill 757,
Dwight Friedrich-Leverenz, et al, a 'Bill for am Act to
amend Sections of the Illinois State Auditing Act. (sic,
First Beading of the Bill) House Bill 758, Dwight
Friedrich, et al, a Bill for an Act to amend Sections of
the Unified Code of Corrections. First Reading of the
Bill. House Bill 759, Leverenz, et al, a Bill for an Act
t0..1in relationship to persons enmployed to provide
protection and safety in connection with state governmental
buildings and facilities. Pirst Reading of the Bill.
House Bill 760, Leverenz, et al, a Bill for am Act in
relationship to the ase of nonpublic funds by
instrunentalities of the government. First Reading of the
Bill. House Bill 761, Yourell, a Bill for an Act making
appropriations to the State Treasurer. First Reading of
the Bill. House Bill 762, Yourell, a Bill for an Act to
amend Sections of the Illinois Library Systeums Act. First
Reading of the Bill. House Bill 763, Breslin, et al, a
Bill for am Act establishing a statewide Grand Jury System.
First Reading of the Bill. House Bill 764, Breslin, et al,
a Bill for an Act to amend Sections of the Environmental
Protection Act. PFirst Reading of the Bill. House Bill
765, 0O'Brien, et al, a Bill for an Act creating a High-rise
Fire Conmission and defining its powers and duties. First
Reading of the Bill. House Bill 766, ©O'Brien, et al, a
Bill for an Act making appropriations for the Ordinary and
Contingent expenses of the High-rise Fire Commission.
First BReading of the Bill. House Bill 767, Bower-DiPrina,
a Bill for an Act amending Sections of the Illinois Pension
Code. First Reading of the Bill. House Bill 768, Hoxsey,
a Bill for an Act to amend Sections of the School Code.

First Reading of the Bill. House Bill 769, Hoxsey, a Bill



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
for an Act to provide for the election of county
superintendent of highways. First Reading of the Bill.
House Bill 7?0, Hoxsey, a Bill for an Act to amend Sections
of the Illinois Municipal Code. First Reading of the Bill.
House Bill 771, Hoxsey, a Bill for an Act to amend Sections
of the School Code. First Reading of the Bill."

Speaker Ryan: "...Hour of 10:00 o'clock having arrived, the House
will now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole.
Representative Clarence Neff will be in the Chair.
Representative Neff."®

Chairman Neff: "The Conmittee of the WHhole will now come to
order. He're going to have quite a long day here. H#e hope
that we can hold our witnesses down to a ninimum..to a
maximam of ten minutes. If sopeone could make lists....Any
¥itnesses that have prepared slips, if they would leave
them with us, then just touch the highlights, it will be
appreciated. It appears at this time we will have from 60
to 100 witnesses, it appears. So we have a long day here
and it's going to take quite a 1long tinme. Yes?
Representative Darrow.*

Darrow: "Thank you. Representative Neff, are you saying that the
witnesses can only speak for ten minutes? Is that going to
be a hard, fast rule? Or are they able to explain their
positions if they..."

Chairman WNeff: ®"..No, that won't. I'd like to hold it down that
much, Clarence. But, some of them wmay have to have a
little 1longer and I think that we should. And then, I
would also hope that we can question each witness as they
come up.”

Darrow: "He will be questioning them after their testimony, is
that correct?®

Chairman Neff: "Right."

Darrow: "Thank you."
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Chairman Neff: "All people that wish to appear as vitnesses, if

they will gather up at the Speaker's gallery right above me
and ..they will have witness slips up there. Pass then
out. It's very important that everyone that testifies does
£ill out a witness slip. He will call them down...call you
folks down as witnesses approximately five at a time. VWhen
you come down here, if you'll sit on my left at the bench
here, why we won't have so much confusion and we will be
calling you down approximately five at a time to keep the

witnesses moving. Representative Mulcahey."

Mulcahey: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It's my understanding that

there are a number of witnesses that are still in the
process of coming down today that had planned on testifying

tomorrow. Is this, indeed, the case?"

Chairman Neff: ©"dell, to ny knowledge, this is the day the

Committee of the Whole is to meet. And I thought they were
all potified to that., The fact is, the Speaker's Opffice
sent out two to three hundred letters on this that this was
the day. And I hope they all got that word and hope they
will all be able to be here today because there is some
question of tomorrow, whether we'll continue the Comnmittee

of the Whole.?®

Hulcahey: "Okay. Thaank you, Sir."

Chairman Neff: "To answer again, Representative, on that, if we

Dunn,

do not get through today, why, we will continue tomorrow
because it's my intention that every witness, regardless of
vhich—~ proponents or opponents-be given opportunity to
testify. 7Yes? Representative Dunn.®

John: "Tthank you, Chairman Neff, Can you tell us if there
is an agenda or a list that contains the order inr which
witnesses will testify? If there are 100 witnesses, I'm
sure that all of us are not interested in hearing all the

testimony. But there are probably key witnesses that we
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would all like to be here for so we can have a chance to

hear their testimony and perhaps guestion them.®

Chairman Neff: "It may be, Representative Dunn, after we

Dann,

get...for sure. ¥e don't know. He've been notified at
least 60 people said they would be here. And we feel there
will be others that come in. And until we find out for
sure, if we can, thenm I'd be glad to try to prepare a list
and, as vyou say there are certain witnesses that come a
long ways and we should make sure that they have an
opportunity to be heard..."

John: "dell, the reason I ask, ¥r. Chairman, is that you
know as ¥Well as I do that if anyonme had the intention to
wear the Members down and then present key witnesses late
in the day, that could be done. And I know that would not
be your intention. So to facilitate things, it would be a
great help to the Hembers if we could have an idea of the
order and the time and which witnesses are going to appear
so we could be prepared if we are interested in questioning
them, to be here at the time they are testifying. And then
we would proceed in a more orderly fashion to get all of
our questions asked. Otherwise, I think we're going to
find that a lot of us will not have an opportunity for one
reason or another to dgquestion the witnesses we want to

question."

Chairman Neff: "Representative Dunn, I was hopimg that we could

Dunn,

go ahead and as these witness slips are filled out, they'd
be sent down to us. And we would take them right off the
top of the list. And I hope they're scattered out so that
we're getting both ends. But if we don't, why then we'll
try to, because I agree with you. There is certain ones we
want to make sure that are heard."

John: "If you would just rum off a copy of that list and

have the pages distribute it, it would be very helpful to
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us. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: *"He'll see what can be done on that. ZYes,
Representative Kane."

Kane: "Mr. Chairman, could you give us some idea of when a vote
will be taken?®

Chairman H§eff: *“There'll be no final vote taken today. There’ll
be no vote taken to my knowledge on the Committee of the
Whole..."

Kane: "That wasn't the ruling of the Speaker yesterday. There
was going to be a vote in the Committee of the Hhole and
I'n wvondering when that's going to be scheduled."

Chairman Neff: ®...What's the ruling? Representative Kane, it's
ny understanding there will be no votes taken as Committees
of the Whole are generally run. There will be no vote
taken in the Committee of the Whole."

Kane: "Hould we get a ruling, then, on what the...what a Motion
and a vote means under Rule 312"

Chairman Neff: "As soon as the Bills are heard...we go through
our hearing, then a Hotion will be made to report them to
the floor and if they go to the floor they will be on
Second Reading.®

Kane: . "Okay. #hen will that Motion and vote be taken on that
Motion?"v

Chairman Neff: "“At the end of the hearing, yes."

Kane: "Could you give us some idea of when that will be?®

Chairman Neff: *“If you tell me how many witnesses and how
long...how fast we can run them through, I could answer
that. At this time, it's almost impossible to give you
that. I wish I could. 1I'd like to know myself.®

Kane: "Hell, who's running this show then2"

Chairman Neff: ¥I'm running i%t, but I can't give you a time limit
on how many witnesses are going to be here. I don't know.

f#e have indication of a minimum of 60 and we have sonme

10
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indication +there might be 80 to 100. And it is my
intention to let every proponent and opponent speak and
give them equal time.”

Kane: "How nuch advance notice will we have before a vote will be
taken? Oor, will we just get to the last witness and then
bang the gavel?"

Chairman Neff: *"Yes...I think that towards afternoon we'll have
some idea on that."”

Kane: "Could you give us some assurance that you will give us
some advance notice?"

Chairman Neff: ®Yes. I think that's nothing more than fair. He
should give you advance notice om it."

Kane: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "Representative Madigan, our Leader. fes,
Representative Hadigan. Madigan.”®

Madigan: "Hr. Chairman, who will be available to answer guestions
regarding the Bills? There have been a certain number of
Bills posted for this hearing and who will be available to
ansver questions regarding the Bills?"

Chairman Neff: "...Day for the witnesses and ve will- not devote
any time to the Spomsors. But on Second....But the Bills,
when they get on Second Reading, then we'll be open up to
the questions of the Sponsors. Today we'd like to devote
full time, which we need all of it, for..to hear the
witnesses.®

Hadigan: "So, there will be no one available to answer questions
on the Bills today?" .

Chairman Neff: ®"There will be people here *o answer gquestionms,
but I don't want to open it up to that. I want to make
sure that all the witnesses get a chance to appear."

Hadigan: "Will the Bills' Spomsors be available to answer any
questions?®

Chairman Neff: "No. I doubt that very much uantil Second Reading.

1"
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I don't think we're going to have time for that. I think
ve're going to have to cut this to where ...I think we've
got a long day ahead of us now, Representative Hadigan, and
---but we will have plenty of opportunity when the Bills
get on Second Reading to ask questions of the Sponsors.”

Hadigan: "Hell, Mr. Chairman, could you ask the Bills' Sponsors
to please read their Bills before they subject themselves
to questions? Could you do that?"

Chairman Neff: "Yes. Hell, yes. You're asking for nothing but
what I intended to do. And the Bills will be read and at
this time, again, I'd 1like to have some order here.
There's too many meetings going on the floor. If you've
got to have a meeting, why, step outside because we've got
some important Bills here to come up and I hope everybody
realizes...and there's many people that's going to want +to
hear...Yes?"

Madigan: “Mr. Chairman? Mr. Chairman, I have another question.®

Chairman Neff: M"Yes."

#adigan: "Mr. Chairman, the Speaker ruled yesterday that for
these Bills to be approved by the Committee of the Rhole
would require a siomple Majority vote in the Coammittee of
the #hole. And would you state now, Hr. Chairman, that you
will take a record Roll Call vote on that guestion because
that is my request.”

Chairman Neff: "“Yes. That's...He plan on doing that,
Representative.”

Madigan: "A record Roll Call vote2"

Chairman Neff: "Yes. #et'll take a record Roll Call vote, Yes.
Bepresentative Collins."

Collins: "Well, Mr. Chairman, I would just like to reply to the
Hinority Leader and suggest that he read the Bills before
he ask any questions too."

Chairman Neff: “Representative Kane and then we'll start with the

12
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| Bills."
l Kane: "“Mr. Chairman, are these Bills going to be taken up
individually, one at a time?"
Chairman Neff: “Repeat that question please.”

Kane: "Are these Bills going to be taken up ome at a time?"

Chairman WNeff: "No, Yetre going to hear them all as a package

|
|
|
crev."

Kane: M"Are...Did you say that we were ...we will not have an
opportunity to ask guestions of the witnesses?"

Chairman Weff: "No. You definitely have ...just the Sponsors.
Today we're limiting the guestions to just the witnesses.
I'm sorry. The Sponsors...then you'll have plenty of time
on Second BReading to ask the Sponsors gquestions..."

Kane: "0kay...We will..."

Chairman Neff: "...But we will have ...After each witness, we'll
open it up to questions.”

Kane: "“Okay. Thank you. I did not understand. Thank you.”

Chairman ¥eff: "Now the Bills that we're going to hear in this
Committee of the Whole is House Bills 737, 738, 739, 740,
741, 742 and 743. And these will be heard im a package and
we'll have our witnesses accordingly. Representative
Telcser? Yes? Oh, Representative McPike. Yes."

HcPike: W“Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I want to make sure that
everyone understands what procedure we have. Now, it
appears that you just changed the ruliang again and said
that questions will be permitted. Is that correct or not?*

Chairman Neff: "Questions will be permitted to the witnesses.
But from the Sponsors, it will not be permitted today, but
you will be allowed to do all the questioning we want from
the Sponsors when the Bills are on Second Reading."

HcPike: "It's always been wmy understanding that on Second
Reading, we debate Amendments and vwe don't discuss the Bill

until Third Reading. It's always been my understanding

13
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that in a Committee we discuss the Bill apnd we have the
Com...the Bill Sponsors in the Compittee to explain the

' Bill and to answer questions on it. Now, if we're ot

} going to even be able to ....allowed to ask guestioas on
the Bill, what's the point in this whole procedure? Why
don’t we simply submit written testimony and be done with
it? The point of a Committee is so that we can guestion
the Bill Sponsors and find out what's in the Bill."™

Chairman HNeff: “YRepresentative McPike, if we have the time, that
would be fine. But we've asked these witnesses to comne
down. de know we have over 60 right now and I think it's
our duty to listen to them first. If ve have time...as far
as staying here, I'1l stay right with you. And if we're
here at midanight I'11 be here. And if we want to decide we
want to do that, we can do it. But I think today we want
to make sure that the witnesses are heard. Many of these
people have come guite a few miles to be with us... and...”

HcPike: "...Hr. Chairman, I agree 100%. He should listen to all
60 witnesses. But they're only two Sponsors and it's not a
lot of difference between 60 and 62. 2ll we're asking is
that after we hear all the witnesses and take all the
testinony, we would like an opportunity to find out what
the Bill's about..."

Chairman Neff: "I think the>Sponsors will stay. I'll be glad to
stay and if that's what you wish, and that’s what the
Majority wish, why we'll do it that way."

McPike:  "...Hell, then, it's the understanding from Hembers of
this side of the aisle that we will have a chance in the
Conmnittee of the Whole to question the Spoasors and find
out what's in this Bill. Is that your ruling?®

Chairman Neff: "Yes..®

McPike: "Thank you very much.”

Chairman Neff: "Thank you. Representative Schraeder."

14
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Schraeder: "#ell, Mr. Speaker (sic), Mr. Chairman of the
Committee of the Whole, I want to follow through on this
questioning because it's guite obvious the way this has
been handled so far in this Session. On these series of
Bills there's going to be a railroad job and I'm not on the
track yet and I don't want to get run over. But I want to
know what the rules are so when I come to the barricade I
stop or I go. I'd like to know very clearly why the rules
today are being changed. 1Imn the normal Committee hearings
the Sponsor presents the Bills and is questioned on his
presentation. I see no reason why the Sponsor shouldn't be
done...do the same thing. I doan*'t want to hear 60
witnesses here all 6ay long. I'm going to be here like
everybody else. But I want to make sure that when they get
finished and the Bill has got the necessary signals, that
Representative Telcser, Ryamn and Collins, the Sponsors,
will be here to answer guestions. And we vwon't be shut-off
and them come tomorrow or whenever it gets om Second
Reading, we can't question the Sponsors except on the
Amendments. And I want it very clearly stated that under
no conditions do I intend to support this Bill unless we
can ask the Sponsors, At this Conmittee of the Hhole,
questions about the Bill.®

Chairman Neff: "“Thank you, Fred. And I think I have repeated
that, that the Sponsors would stick around and therefore,
you'll have that... This will be after all the witnesses.
He will have time then and I don't wvhether that’s going to
be 10:00 o'clock or 9:00 or 12:00 of*clock. But I'1l be
with you. Representative Madigan? Representative Vinson.™"

Vinson: "Hr. Speaker (sicC)...it's become ... Hr. Chairman.
Pardon me, Sir. It's become very clear in the course of
this week that the other side is trying to delay this whole

pProcesse. First ve had the discussion about rules

15



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
AOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
that...where they tried to consume the better part of a
day. Now, we've been here 45 minutes when we could have
had testimony on these Bills, when we could be enlightened
as to the Bills. Mr. Hadigan is wasting the time with
questions. Hr. HMcPike, his other henchmen, are wasting the
time with gquestions. They're trying to slow . this down.
They're +trying to stand in the way of a solution to a
transportation problem. And I would urge that you go on
and introduce the witnesses so that ¥e can with all
expeditiousness, solve this problen and get a
transportation program out of the House and to the Senate
so that they can't delay the solution to the problem any
longer.™

Chairman UYNeff: "Thank you, Representative. And I'11 try to
follow your suggestions. Representative HNcMaster. Hetve
got to get started here now folks. We're just losing time
here."

McMaster: YMr. Chairman, I think the other side of the aisle was
being dilatory and trying to evade the witnesses, I would
suggest that you pound the gavel, that we proceed with
hearing the witnesses and get started oa this thing or else
we'll be here for all day and all aight."

Chairman Neff: ®Thank you, Tom. Representative Telcser, now to
explain this package of Bills and if I understaand right,
Representative Telcser, you're going through all of them
and then we'll start in on the witnesses."

Telcser: %HWr. Chairman, let me assure the Hembers of the
Committee of the H#hole that wupon the conclusion of the
vitnesses'! testimony whether it be at the end of today's
Session or sometime tomorrow after vitnésses are completed,
I'd be delighted to stay and answer any gquestions which the
Members wmay have regarding this very comprehensive- all

inclusive program. Hr. Chairman and H#Hembers of the
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Committee, I come before you today addressing a very
critical problem which the citizens of Illinois face. I'm
sure that every Member of the Assembly agrees that this is
a crisis which we must address ourselves to immediately.
It is mny opinion that House Bills 737 through 743 clearly
apd all inclusively will take care of the transportation
problems in the northern part of the state regarding nass
transportation for its citizens and at the same time will
address itself to the declining balances in Illinois' road
funds, which are now at an alarmimgly low level. House
Bill 737 creates an Illinois Transit Fund from which monies
will be appropriated for +the various functions of mass
transportation. Money would be appropriated from the
Illinois Transit Fund to the Transit Finance Authority
which we're creating in a subsequent Bill. Honey would be
appropriated to the Downstate Public Transportation Fund,
to a Bi-State Public Transportation Pund, to Amtrak and to
the 1Illinois Department of Transportation for rail...You
have a question, Representative Van Duyne? Alright? House
Bill 738 creates a Collar County's Tramsit Assistance Act
which will deal primarily with mass transportation
functions in the five collar counties surrounding Cook.
House Bill 739 increases the authorization of Series A
bonds in the amounts of $400 million and these bonds would
be used statewide for the various highway purposes., House
Bill 740 reduces the suburban Cook County Regional
Transportatiorn Authority tax from its current level of one
percent to one-half percent. This reduction would becone
effective on July 1st of 1982. House Bill 741 creates the
Petroleum Products Revenue Tax Act and establishes a five
percent gross receipts tax from the sale of a variety of
petroleun products. House Bill 742 changes the method by

which you calculate grants to downstate carriers and to the
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Bi-State Transportation Authority, which has the net effect
of increasing the subsidy level for these various
functions. 742 will also abolish the Downstate Public
Transportation Fund and the Bi-State Public Transportation
Fund. House Bill 743 abolishes the RTA Board upon . passage
of this legislation or upon its becoming law and replaces
the Board with what we've termed, 'the TFA', or the Transit
Finance Authority. The Transit Finance Authority would
have the responsibility for overseeing the Chicago Tramsit
Authority, the commuter rail services, suburban Cook bus
systems and collar county bus systems if those individual
counties do not opt out of the area-wide transportation
systen. Additionally, House Bill 743 would establish an
Interim Board made up of three members until the TFA Board
is appointed. The Interim Board would include the
Secretary of Transportation, the Director of the Bureau of
the Budget and the Comptroller of the City of Chicago. The
TFA Board would consist of five members, two appointed from
the City of Chicago from a list of five submitted by the
Mayor. and the Governor would then...would then be
appointing those two menbers from a list of five. The
Governor would appoint two members from suburban Cook
County from a list of five submitted by the suburban Cook
County Commissioners and the Chairman would be chosen by
the Governor from the six county region. Now, Mr.
Chairman and Members of the Conmnmittee, this obviously is a
very 1light description of what each of the Bills does
regarding the mass transportation problems in Illinois.
Let me simply say again in conclusion that I sincerely
believe that this series of Bills represents an honest,
forthright, responsible move towards solving, once and for
all, the nagging problem of mass transportation and highway

maintenance and highway construction which we've had in
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Illinois for many, many years. Clearly, the flat seven and
a half cent gasoline tax which we've had for a number of
years, which included one increase of, I believe, *wo and a
half cents over the past 20 some odd years, is not going to
maintain adequate levels in Illinois' Road Fund so that vwe
can either build new highways or at the very least, repair
and maintain the existing highway system and existing
bridges. Additionally, the question of moving people about
in the Chicago area and Cook County area is a critical,
critical event which we mnust deal with. And, so, Hr.
Chairman and 8embers of the House, I present to the HMembers
of the Committee of the Whole these series of Bills for
your gquestions, which I will be delighted to answer at the
end of the testimoany from the witnesses you'll be hearing
during the course of today and perhaps for some time

tomorrow. "

Chairman Neff: “Thank you, Representative Telcser. And the first

witness we're going to hear from is John Kramer, Secretary
of Tramsportation, Illinois Department of Transportation.

Secretary Kramer."

Secretary Kramer: "Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and Mewmbers

of the House. I appreciate thié opportunity to appear
before you to discuss the Bills before you. These seven
Bills represent the only conmprehensive proposal now on the
Table to deal with the most serious transportation crisis
in the history of our state. These Bills are offered to
the General Assembly by the Governor and by their Sponsors
in the spirit of compronise. He believe that they
represent a constructive and comprehensive solution to the
problem. As the Governor said in his message to you the
other day, however, they are not sacrosanct, nor are they
perfect. And we welcome the opportunity to explain them in

detail to you and also to discuss with you individually or

19



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEKBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
in groups ideas for improvemeats which individual Members
of this Body may have. I would 1like, however, for the
moment to briefly summarize the transportation and economic
environment which caused us to develop this progranm,
summarize the principle elements of the program embodied in
the seven Bills before you, respond to some of the
questions apd criticisms of this program which I have heard
and then answer your questions. The environment in which
you are considering these Bills and this program is,
unfortunately, an environment of = crisis. Although the
problens which lead to the inmtroduction of these Bills have
been a long time in coming, although the general
philosophies embodied in these Bills have been the subject
of public debate and legislative debate for at least nine
months, the simple fact of the matter is that we have very
little time in which to enact a program which deals
simultaneously with the funding crisis im public
transportation, the funding crisis in highways and the
imperative need that transit be reorganized in the Chicago
area and that the new management bring financial discipline
and accountability to a systen which has not had it. On
the funding side, it is painfully obvious to all of us that
without increased short-term and long~-term funding the
commuter trail, suburban bus and CTA services in
northeastern Illinois will stop in a matter of weeks, that
850,000 people who depend on that system to get +to work
every day will be stranded and that the economy of Chicago
and the economy of downstate Illinois which depends in turn
on a healthy Chicago will bear an enormous price. The
Chicago Association of Commerce and Industry estimates that
the direct loss in business activity due to a shutdown
would be in excess of ten to twenty million dollars a day.

And that that, in turn, would have a ripple effect
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throughout all of Illinois which we clearly camnot afford.
He are sinultaneously dealing with a w@more subtle but
equally serious problem with our road program, upon which
the econopic viability of all of Illinois depends. 1In the
wake of unprecedented cuts in federal funding, in the wake
of declining state gas tax and license fee revenue, ve are
brought to the point, as have..as our neighbor states have
been, where the paximum road program we can afford in the
fiscal year which begins this July 1st is less than half
the size program that we have been able to support over the
last four years, a program which would be the lowest road
repair program in more than 25 years, a progras which would
not enable us to repair the roads and bridges as they wear
out, a program, indeed, which if allowed to continue that
level would lead to a doubling of the number of bad roads
in this state within four years, a program which would cost
the average motorist according to University of Illinois
studies an extra $200 a year in extra automobile operating
costs and all of the people of Illinois the cost of a less
productive economy because everything that ve eat,
everything that we buy at one point or another has to move
by truck over the highway system. The obviouas conclusion
therefore is that we must have additional revenue for both
the road program and the transit program. And the amount
of Tevenue that is required is in excess of $600 million a
year, revenue which has got to be raised f£from new tax
sources because the revenue is simply not there in the
State Treasury to meet that shortfall. There is obviously
no easy painless way to raise that much new revenue. ¥He
have looked at literally hundreds of alternatives and found
in our judgment that the nost equitable way of raising the
necessary revenue and avoiding the economic catastrophe

inherent in a transit shutdown and in a declining road
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program is a five percent tax on the gross receipts of oil
companies. We have never said that that tax will be
painless. We believe, however, +that it is less painful
than the alternatives that have been suggested. The only
two alternatives that we have heard for raising the
necessary revenue are either a five tax package which would
include a ten percent gas tax, an increase of six dollars
a year on license plate fees, a 120 percent increase in
liquor taxes and a five cent a pack tax on cigarettes. I
submit that that package of taxes would be far more painful
for Illinois business and Illinois consumers than the oil
tax which we have proposed. I would also submit to the
Hembers of this House that the other alternative we have
heard, which is the o0il tax counpled with a tax on 1Illinois
banks, would be far more devastating to the 1Illinois

economy than the oil tax which we have proposed..."

Chairman Neff: "Pardon me, Hr. Secretary. M4ike, did you have a

question now OCL...2"

fadigan: "Could you ask for some order, Mr. Chairmpan?"®

Chairman Neff: “Very gdod request. Let's stop the meetings on

the floor of the House. We have an important meeting here.
We have a witness here that wany people want to hear and if
this noise continues, many of these people are sitting here
trying to hear will not and so I would hope that all of us,
if we want to have a 1little meeting, why,step outside
because we just can't have meetings going on on the floor.

Thank you."

Secretary Kramer: "Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and Members

of the House. It is our contention that the cost of the
tax is far less than the cost of allowing our highway
system to crumble, far less than the cost of allowing our
transit system to shut down. There are some who have said

that the oil tax is unfair, that it 1is singling out a
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single industry which cannot afford it. I submit that the
tay that we have proposed is equitable. It places the oil
industry on the same basis that many of their competitors
in the energy business are on. 1Illinois has had a five
percent tax for some time on natural gas and electricity,
quite similar to this one. The oil companies are amongst
the primary beneficiaries of good transportation. Hore
than 50 percent of their product and their revenues are
attributable to transportation. The tax that we are
proposing is a much broader base than any of the
alternatives that are suggested, which means that the
burden will be distributed more broadly and more equitably.
As the Governor pointed out, the tax is also structured in
a way to allow deductability so that the full cost of the
tax will not be borne either by the oil industry or by
other _Illinois businesses and consumers. And it is a tax
dhich grows with the economy and allows our transportation
system at last to be put on a sound financial basis. We
believe that those benefits outweigh the arguments that
have been posed against us, the most telling of which has
been the argument that this tax would place an unfair
burden on the agricultural industry of Illinois. #e subnit
that while this tax if passed through the Illinois farmers
would result in some increased costs, approximately
one-tenth of one percent of farm operating costs, that the
benefits to the agricultural industry as well as to the
rest of the economy of Illinois outweigh those costs. ¥We
have developed with the help of the University of Illinois
a fair amount of detail which we would certainly be
delighted to make available to Menmbers of this General
Assembly on what the direct costs are to the agricultural
community versus what the direct benefits of the progran

are. And the bottom 1line is that the direct benefits
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exceed the costs. That isn't to say that Illinois
agricultural would not be better off if somebody else paid
the tax and they got the benefits too. That's true of any
group. But the simple fact of the matter is that this is
not a tax which is going to drive under Illipois
agriculture, nor is the program that we are proposing a
program without benefit to Illinois agriculture as well as
to the rest of the economy of Illinois. Indeed, the
program that we are proposing would allow the road progran,
which would otherwise drop to $550 million a year in Fiscal
Year 1982, and to less than $500 million thereafter, to be
increased so that we could keep up with the wear and tear
on the road system and maintain the momentum that has been
established on ney construction. That's not as
large...particularly large program. It's about the sane
size road program as we've supported in real buying terms
over the last four years., It is a program, however, which
allows our farm—to-market roads over which all Illinois
grain wmust move to be maintained so that Illinois
agricultural products can get to market at a reasonable
cost. It is a program which would allow us to reduce the
backlog of bad roads in this state by 2,000 miles at the
end of five years over what it would otherwise be. Not,
I'm sorry to say, over what it is now. And it is also a
progranm which would allow us over the next five years to
increase the amount of money available for townships and
counties and municipalities through the notor fuel tax
formula by 20 percent over the 1levels that they wounld
otherwise be getting. The program that we are suggesting
would provide for additional aid for Chicago area tramsit,
enough additional aid to avoid the shutdown and the need
for the massive fare increases and service cuts that have

been proposed. Not all fare increases or all service cuts,
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but not fare increases and service cuats of the phenonenal
magnitude proposed by the RTA. If this program. of
increased state aid, and it's nearly $400 million over the
next twvo years, is to work, however, we nust have
management reform and finamcial discipline in Chicago area
transit. And so, this program also includes a proposal to
abolish the RTA Board upon this Bill becoring law. This
program proposes that it be replaced by a Financial
Authority modeled on the School Finance Authority Board,
in 'Big Hac' in New York, which would provide a whole
series of explicit budgetary mandates as well as increased
accountability to this Legislature through the annual
appropriations process and to all of the people of
Illinois. It is also a program which provides for regional
equity. Downstate Illinois would not be asked to pay penny
one for <Chicago area transit. Forty percent of the
revenues of this program will be raised in downstate
Illinois and forty percent of +the revenues will be
earmarked for downstate programs, principally the highvay
program, which is in such desperate shape in the 96
downstate counties. The sixty percent that will be raised
in the Chicago metropolitan area will be divided betwveen
aid for public transportation, which will keep the systems
tunniné if there 1is the financial discipline that is so
desperately needed, as vwell as provide for a road repair
program in the six county region. In summary, Mr. Chairman
and Members of the Committee, we believe that this package
of seven Bills is equitable. We believe it contains the
necessary principles of increased funding for highways and
mass transit, short-term money to keep the system running,
the <financial discipline to make sure that the monies are
used wisely, that the taxes raised in different parts of

the state are spent in different parts of the state and
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that there is accountability to this Legislature on how the
funds ace used. As I said at the beginning however, it is
not a program that is sacrosant or written in granite or
concrete. While it is the only comprehensive proposal anow
on +the Table and we believe, the only fair one that has
been proposed, it is certainly a program which deserves
your scrutiny and a program, which I am sure many of you
will want to amend to deal with individual probleas. And
so, I would like to now answer any guestions you may
have..."

Chairman Neff: ®...Mr. Secretary Kramer, we do have a lot of
questions. We appreciate your being here and at this time
I*'d 1like to call on the Gentleman fron Stephenson,
Representative Rigney."

Rigney: "Director Kramer, Secretary Kramer, as you put this
package together and I assume you had a very major role inm
putting the package together, of course I am concerned
about some of the things that have been sandwiched into the
program. But I am equally amazed at some of things that
vere apparently discarded at someplace along the way. And
I'd like to hear a good, solid explanation of some of
these, what I regard as obvious omissions, as you put this
yhole tax package together. First of all, I did a 1little
checking. I found out the assessed valuation of the city
of Chicago is approximately ten billion, 480 some nmillion.
Cook County, if you want to talk about spreading the base
out there, would be something over 23 billion dollars. How
was the decision or why was the decision arrived at that
you did not specify at 1least a certain contribution, a
certain percentage, on the property in those areas?"

Secretary Kramer: “Representative Rigney, ve believe that
property taxes in Illinois, for the most part, are too high

and that the state should not be in the business of
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Rigney:

Rigney:

increasing property taxes, but that that should be a matter
for local governments. I will say however, that we are
proposing as part of this package that the city of
Chicago's contribution and that of Cook County be doubled
from the current levels so that there will be an increased
local government coantribution uhiéh..."

"and that is how nuch, Sic?"

Secretary Kramer: "It is currently five million dollars a year.

It is being proposed that that be doubled to ten. This
prograp also provides that those...that the one percent
sales tax in <Cook County, which the residents ... in the
City of Chicago be continued so that there will be a larger
local contribution and that that contribution will grow as
the sales tax grows and further, that any shortfall above
and beyond the subsidy levels that we're proposing here be
met either by increased local tax contributions or by fare
and service measures. So, -in our judgment there is a
balance in this program between increased state aid and
increased local aid, including local taxpayer and farebox
contributions.”

"dell, the reason I was raising this issue, I also found
that apparently the rate in there nust be a little over six
dollars on a hundred, which is basically abou% the tax rate
of most of your downstate areas and coupled with that, the
classification of property, which puts homes in at 50
percent of the value of the downstate homes, it just seenmed
to me that before you started out to tax the fuel that
farmers will wuse to dry their grain and a few of these
other things, that you certainly would have been aware of
the fact that, you know...what I regard anyhow as a
discrepancy as far as overall effort is concerned and I'nm
still not satisfied that there's no requirement for

property in there. One other guestion and that is, why did
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you not put into this program some language dealing with at
leas:t a certain fixed percentage contribution from the
farebox2"

Secretary Kramer: "We believe that that requirement of a fixed
percentage contribution from the farebox was better met by
providing that the amount of state assistance would be
fixed and certain and allowing people at the local level to
decide whether they wanted to make up the differemce by
increasing fares or increasing local taxes. We didn't
believe that that was ..that was a decision that the state
should wmake, but rather a decision which ought to be made
locally by the people who would have to pay either the tax
or the increased fares."

Rigney: "Well, I thought that was my last gquestion, but your last
statement has raised another question. I was under the
impression that the amount from the state is pot fixed.
It'l1l be subject to annual appropriation. And, did I
nisunderstand that part of the program?v

Secretary Kramer: "Hell, the amount would be fixed by the..by the
General Assembly. There...As a practical matter, the
General Assembly as it has proved in the case of the school
aid formula and other formulas that allocate state aid, is
that that’s a matter that's subject to change in any case
and so it seemed to us that the most secure way of fixing a
predetermined amount of state aid to fund the state's
portion of the cost was by appropriation by this Body.
If...If others would 1like to look at formulae, we would
certainly be prepared to work with any #Hember of the
General Assembly who would 1like to pursue that as I
indicated at the downstate caucus this morning.”

Rigney: "“Then you would not out-of-hand reject 1legislation that
would crank-in a certain percentage contribution from

property and from +the farebox. Is that what vyou're
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saying?"

Secretary Kramer: "I think that it's a....I think that any such

formula on farebox or property tax contribution would tend
to be a 1little arbitrary. WMy preference would be for the
state to determine the amount of aid and then let the City
of Chicago in the case of the CTA determine what kind of
mix it wants to determine between farebox revenues oOr
property taxes or other revenues available to the city.
But, I don't want to foreclose the idea out-of-hand. But
that is my initial reaction, Representative Rigney. But

let us talk about it further."

Chairman Neff: "dr., Mulcahey."

Mulcahey: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Director, if this whole

program 1is adopted in both the House and the Senate and
obviously the Governor 1is going to sign it, it's ny
understanding that we'll average approximately $850 million

in new revenues for the next four years. Is this correct?®

Secretary Kramer: “That is...That is the...That's the

revenue..the average annual revenues between Fiscal Year

*84 and Fiscal Year '87, Representative.®

Mulcahey: "Okay. Nouw, of that new money, omn a percentage basis,

how nuch is going to go to the 101 downstate counties as

opposed to the remaining?®

Secretary Kramer: "#ell, that would be, of course, subject to

change by the General Assembly in each of those fiscal
years. In general, the «..the adpinistration's
reconnendation in those years will be that a mininum of 40
percent of the revenue, which is aﬁout what is raised in
the 96 downstate counties, be used downstate, principally
for road repairs and that the 60 percent of the revenues
that is raised in the six county Chicago metropolitan area
be used for tramsit and for road work within the Chicago

metropolitan area, that six county area. I'm sorry,
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Representative. I don't have a break hetween Cook County
and the five collar counties. The oil tax information
can't be brokem down by county by county basis, only
metropolitan area by metropolitan area basis."

Mulcahey: "“Alright. ©Now, is this going to be spelled out imn any
one of the seven or eight Bills exactly, line item wise,
exactly vhere these funds will go in the next fiscal year?"

Secretary Kramer: "It would be spelled out in the DOT
appropriations Bill, not in these seven Bills. But we do
have in the Bill some allocations with respect to the
transit portion and I would be delighted to share with yom
what my recommendations will be to this General Assembly
for..in our appropriations Bill which is not of course
before this Committee.®

Hulcahey: "Okay. Obne more...a Gouple more guestions. vhat is
the Department of Transportation's immediate plans, and I
mean immediate plans, as far as the North-South Freeway is
concerned with these new revenues? Could I have some
dates?¥

Secretary Kramer: "Immediate revenue is ...The immediate plan is
to advance and speed up the construction table on the 51
freeway from Rockford to Interstate 80 and to speed up the
timetable for construction on 51 between Decatur and
Bloomington. As things currently stand, we will be able to
get 51 from the US 20 bypass just south of Rockford to
Illinois 5, the East-Hest Tollway southeast of Rochelle
entirely open to traffic by the fall of *82 with
substantial portions of it open as early as next fall.
That is a result, a direct result, of this Legislature's
action on the transportation program of two years ago. Our
next goal on the northern end of the freeway is to open up
the new freeway as quickly as possible to Interstate 80,

just north of LaSalle-Peru and to have underway the bypass
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construction around LaSalle-Pery.."

Mulcahey: "Director Kramer..."

Secretary Kramer: ©If we are forced....Do you vant the precise
timetables with and without or..?%

Bulcahey: "Please."

Secretary Kramer: W“If ...If we are forced to limit the funding

levels possible without increased highway revenue, the

‘ timetable for 51 to LaSalle-Peru Houldvbe ten to fifteen

‘ years. If we get the amount of highway revenue that is
being proposed in this package, we can speed up that
opening date to four to five years, which 1is the fastest
possible construction timetable and we can very possibly
get the section of 51 between Interstate 80 and US 34 near
*Mendota* open within two years. On the southern
view....Do you want me to talk about the southern end of 51
too?2"

Mulcahey: "No. I don't. I*'11 1leave that for someone else.
Director...Director..."

Secretary Kramer: "Yes."

Mulcahey: ™I suppose the same timetable will hold as far as the
Freeport Bypass is concerned. 1Is this correct?n

Secretary Kramer: "Gemerally, it'll take longer to get...for the
completion of the whole Freeport bypass it*'ll take slightly
longer to get individual segments open because of the
nature of the construction around Freeport. But the
general pattern of being able to speed up the timetable by
roughly 300 percent would apply to the Freeport bypass as
well as to US 51..."

‘Malcahey: "Okay. So, we're talking about a completion date with
these nevw monies which is included in this package of
what?®

Secretary Kramer: "I believe, in the case of the Freeport bypass

within five years, possibly some sections of it earlier
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than that. Hithout it, ten to fifteen years."

Hulcahey: ®Alright. I have one more question and then I'1l1l yield

to someone else. I know this is, to a great deal, out of
your jurisdiction and it's out of your hands, but indeed if
you did have an opportunity to make somewhat of a
cont;ibution and somewhat...and provide some input, what
would be the Department of Transportation amd or the
administration's position opn the reopening of the Amtrak

service between Chicago and Dubuque?"

Secretary Kramer: "#e would..we'd be delighted to discuss it.

They're..."

Mulcahey: "Yes, Sir. I realize that...Yes."

Secretary Kramer: "“There are...Representative, I must say though,

that the full...that the full service between Chicago and
Dubague, under current circumstances, cannot be
economically supported. The ridership has declined
precipitously in recent years and further, before we would
know the exact status of that train we would have to know
what Congress does with the federal Amtrak appropriation
which the administration has proposed to cut back. But I
think we ought..probably ought to pursue that in greater

detail with you individually."

Mulcahey: "Alright. But you're not exactly ruling out the

possibility of that service being reinstated? Is that
correct? If, indeed, the Congress does come up with a
proper appropriation, -Department of Transportation of

course is friendly to that cause.®

Secretary Kramer: "Well, I can't commit ayself standing here

today to that. <The other ..The other *'if* that would have
to be pat on it is that it's an econonically supportable
train which in its current form it's not now. But that

certainly is a matter for discussion.”

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Cook, Mr. Conti."
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Conti: "Yes, Mr. Chairman. I wasn’t going to ask any gquestioms
of the Secretary, but Harlan Rigney brought up the fact
that you were very instrumental in putting this package
together. Mr. Secretary, I've vatched yoar predecessors
defend the transportation...Let me get this straight first.
I've been a strong proponent of the transportation system
as far back as the 1957 Session when I introduced a
Hetropolitan Transit Authority Act. And I believe that
transportation is vital for the economy in the metropolitan
area. And if you've had something to do with putting this
package together, why is it that we are so gquick to abolish
the RTA or change the initials of that Transit Authority
and make the CTA so sacred? And the CTA is really the
cancer in this whole transportation problem. The guestion
I'm asking you is, as long as the road program....Before
the road programs dere involved in any of these
transportation crisis or where we had to subsidize the CTA,
never a road program was attached to it. But now, im the
last two or three Sessions, there's always a road progran
offered to the downstate Legislators to help the CTA bail
out their serious problems that they have and they're going
to continue to have as long as they operate the way they
do. . My question to you is, as long as we're going to have
a road program tied to the transportation system, would the
Illinois Department of Transportation, instead of changing
the inpitials of the RTA to FTA or whatever you want to call
it, why doesu't the Secretary of Tramsportation take this
over if 1it's going to be a road program and runm the
transportation system that's needed in the wmetropolitan
area of Cook County or even look at it broadly on a
statewide basis2?®

Secretary Kramer: "RBepresentative...Representative Conti, let ne

just say by way of introduction that we and the Thompson

33




STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSENBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981

adpinistration are well aware of the great leadership that
you have provided im transportation over the years and
appreciate the fact that we have been able to work with you
and your colleagues on important transportation issues as
well as other issues. The reason that we are proposing
that the RTA be abolished is that we believe that the RTA
has beem ar abject failure. It has neither provided the
coordination of services and the service improvements that
were envisaged at the time the Legislature created it in
1974, nor has it provided the level of accountability for
transit services thét people hoped it would provide, nor
has it most importantly provided the financial discipline
that 1is essential to transit working on a long-term basis
without the need for periodic bail outs by the state and by
this General Assembly. We Dbelieve that the Finance
Authority that is being proposed is not just a renamed RTA,
that it is, in fact, something very, very different. It is
an authority with real financial teeth. It is not a
toothless fiscal watchdog as some have proposed. It is a
Body which cannot, and I emphasize cannot, legally gramnt
subsidy to the CTA or anybody else unless the budgets are
balanced omn an annual and om a quarterly basis. It is a
Body where the Board Hembers would be accountable. It is
a smaller and less unwieldly and wasteful Body than the RTA

is now. ¥Hith respect to the CTA, we don't believe that the

principal problem with the CTA is its actual operatioms.

Contrary to what some have said, which is that we are
proposing that a Finance Authority Board with its Hembers
appointed by the Governor, determine routes, services and
fare levels on the CTA, we are, in fact, proposing that the
CTA be given some operational freedom but with one
extremely important caveat which is that it live within its

means, that it not spend us into crisis ever again and that
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its labor contracts and other major expenditures be subject
to prior approval by the Finance Aathority Board. We
believe that that allows the CTA to do what it now does
relatively well, which is operate the services in a locally
accountable way, while at the same time provide the
financial discipline which the RTA was supposed to provide
when it was created but never did."

Conti: "and you would not consider taking over the tramsportation
system in the State of Illinois as long as the state has to
pick up this tab every year?®

Secretary Kramer: “H#r. Conti, I appreciate your..your vote of
confidence in me and the Department of Transportatiom, but
we've got enough problems with what we're doing now."

Chairman Neff: ®The Gentleman from Coles, Representative.,..Nr.
Stuffle.”

Stuffle: . "Yes, Mr. Chairman. John, if you could go back to your
remarks regarding your argument that there would not be a
disproportionment effect on the agricultural community by
vay of this package of Bills, should it be
inplemented-—¥ould you repeat to us that percentage,
one-tenth of one percent percentage? W#hat was that tied
to? Operating costs on the farm?"

Secretary Kramer: "It's...I'm sorry. It's three-tenths of a
percent of operating costs. This is based on University of
Illinois' report, 'Illinois Parm Business Records'. And
this is based on a 600 acre grain farm which would have
production costs totalling approximately $174 thousand per
year. That..-The basis of it was the University of
Illinois' *Illinois Farm Business Records'.”

Stuffle: "Okay. It's tied to that. Some of us in the farm
cogmunity have takem it uponm ocarselves, not only to talk
with the Farm Bureau and some of the farm. organizational

entities, but among ourselves with some of the people who
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are farmers. We have some concern: #1, whether or npot
particularly with regard to the tax imposed by this
package, the gross tax, whether or mnot that tax would
cover, first of all and most importantly anhydrous
apmonia?"

Secretary Kramer: "No."

Stuffle: "®hy2"

Secretary Kramer: UAnhydrous ammonia's energy content is natural
gas which is already taxed at the five percent rate."

Staffle: "Then, is propane covered?"

Secretary Kramer: "Propane would be covered as an oil product."

Stuffle: "Hhy?"

Secretary Kramer: "He are proposing that all oil sales be taxed.
He believe that oil...that it's important that everybody be
treated fairly and that there not be exemptions which would
have the effect of driving up costs for those who would
still be paying the tax."

Stuffle: "My point is...My question is not to that nature. But,
ny understanding is, and perhaps if I'm wrong I know that
many others...and we've just been talking with Mr. Stewart
from the Department of Revenue about these definitions and
they're very important to the farm coasunity....It's ny
understanding the Farm Bureau believes in looking at this
Bill, or this package, that anhydrous is taxed. Secondly,
it's my understanding that propane is..."

Secretary Kramer: "Excuse me, Larry."

‘Stuffle: "YeS..."

Secretary Kramer: "Representative Stuffle, they're right. It's
being taxed now. But this...but not under this.;."

Stuffle: "..,.Not under this tax. #Well, my understanding is that
some of the propane does too come from natural gas and in
fact...in fact manufactured on the borders of my District,

in Tuscola. And if that's true and if anhydrous isn't
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because it comes from natural gas, then my question was why
propane?"

Secretary Kramer: "Any product thaf is produced with natural gas
as its base would not be taxed. Host propane, however, is
an oil derivative and it, like other o0il products, would be
taxed..."

Stuffle: "Host, but that which isn't would not be?®

Secretary Kramer: "Right...Other than to the extent that it
already is by the five percent utility tax..."

Stuffle: "I would Jjust indicate here, parenthetically, that in
talking and some of the figures worked up by some of the
farmers who sSit in this General Assembly including my
colleague...Republican colleague, Representative Hoodyard,
and we sat down and looked at this, if anhydrous were out
of the tax scheme, the estimate he made and we made sitting
here earlier and we did mnore than a little rough
calculation, was that there waight be a two and a half
percent cost increase to him amd if it were in, a five
percent cost. But aside from that, let me ask you this.
It's ny understanding, John...very briefly, one nore
gquestion, aside from those. It's my understanding the RTA
is abolished by this package.™

Secretary Kramer: "Correct."

Stuffle: “Then why in House Bill 737, Section 3-A, does this Bill
state 'monies appropriated from the Transit Fund mBpay be
used for the following purposes, including public
transportation services by the Regional Transportation
Authority*2®

Secretary Kramer: "That's the old Act which is being amended.”

Stuffle: ™Well, if 1it's being anmended and this is a new Act,
which 737 involves itself with, why isn*t that changed?
#hy is that reference still in there?®

Secretary Kramer: "RBepresentative, there are some contracts which
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the RTA has now, which have to be paid and honored so that
this Act will be Constitutional.™

Stuffle: ”So you're saying we're picking them up as a predecessor
of this successor organization..."

Secretary Kramer: "Yes.."

Stuffle: ",...HWith the new monef from the new taxes in the new
fund would continue to go for that because of the
contractual obligations?%

Secretary Kramer: "Well, we have no choice but to meet existing
contractual obligations."

Stuffle: "Thank you."

Secretary Kramer: "Representative Stuffle, I know. there 1is
d...there are a lot of ..of detailed concerns that ...that
Members of this Body have with respect to the impact of the
tax on the farm community. And what..although Director Tom
Johnson from the Department of Revenue will be here to
testify following me and will get into that in somewhat
greater detail, we would be delighted to mnmeet and go
through our figures in detail with any Hember of the
General Assembly who's interested in pursuing that in
detail.®

Stuffle: "I would appreciate that. I would just say this,
figures are still being worked up. There?s a disagreement
as to what is taxable and what isn't. You and I, I think,
entered into a discussion here that indicates there is a
clear problem defining what a natural gas by-product is as
opposed to other types that may be taxed and secondly,
would indicate that ...your comment regarding the possible
$200 a year cost to the user on an average should we do
nothing, contrasts greatly with some of the figures we've
seen on, say an 800 to 1,000 acre farm, where the estinmates
are, without considering anhydrous as taxable, that there

would be a 2,000 to 3,000 dollar per farm cost increase.®
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Secretary Kramer: “Well, even if you were prepared to assume that
the 0il companies would not take advantage of their tax
deduction, and they would be the first company I've ever
heard of that didn't claim a tax deduction to which it was
entitled, and you were to further assume that marketplace
forces would allow them to pass through the entire amount,
which would be the first instance of that that I've ever
heard of, particularly in coﬁmodities that are as
competitive as ...as pesticides and herbicides, which are
affected by this, the total cost even making those
assumptions which we believe to be rather outlandish, the
cost for a 600...for a typical 600 acre farm, using the
Oniversity of Illinois' farm reports sould be $653 and that
compares with a cost much larger thaﬁ that to the
agricultural community of allowing the highway system to go
down. Because while that $200 per year per motorist is
accurate for the general population, the rural community
which drives pmore than people in wurban areas do, where
there are more vehicles, including trucks, and where there
are extra transportation cost due to the movement of grain,
are far in excess of this cost that we would be ...that we
calculate the Illinois farmer would pay."

Stuffle: "Lastly, no gquestion, but just a statement. When you
provide us those figures and defipitions, would you also
provide wus with some breakdown of the differential as to
#hat you consider to be petrol versus hydro-chemicals
because there's some concernh when you get into that area of
which is which because some of the things coamonly known as
petrol chenmicals are indeed based upon water
hydro—chemically and there's a big difference there. These
costs could double depending UpoN...to the farmer,
depending upon what is and isn't in this package.”

Secretary Kramer: "Yes, we'll do that, Representative Stuffle.®
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Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Lake, Hr. Deuster."

Deuster: "Secretary Kramer, it was good to hear you express some
interest in financial discipline. For this reason I think
there is a public perception on the part of the people and
the taxpayers of Illinois that what we're doing here can
be described in some ways they don?t like. I think pany
people all over the state feel that the Chicago Tranmsit
Authority has run out of money essentially and we are here
to tax all the people of Illinois, to bail out the CTA.
That's a perception we have to deal with and I, for that
reason, was glad that you directed some attention to the
need for financial discipline. One of the Bills before us
is House Bill 743, which redoes the RTA to get rid of it.
and on page sixty-three of that Bill om line twenty-seven,
it does provide what you suggested, that all of the grant
recipients must show a balanced budget and that gmeans a
balanced budget from all of their sources. Now, what are
all of their sources2?®

Secretary Kramer: "The first...The first and largest source is
the farebox."

Deuster: "“Farebox? Yes. What else?®

Secretary Kramer: "The second is whatever federal aid they nmay
receive. The third is the ...is the local taxes that are
being raised. 1In the city of Chicago it would one percent,
in suburban Cook County one-half percent and in the collar
counties, depending on..on County Board or mumicipal action
either a quarter percent or zero and the third (sic) and
final source would be state contribution.®

Deuster: "And that 1is a contribution that would...that we would
appropriate each year?"

Secretary Kramer: "Correct..."

Deuster: "And s0..."

Secretary Kramer: "..,That would be subject to the same scrutiny
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which Members of the Gemeral Assembly provide over state
agency records."

Deuster: "That's reassuring. There’s nothing in here that limits
that amount is there, other than what Ve might
appropriate?"

Secretary Kramer; "No. For the...And wve've thought about trying
to find ways of doing that, Representative Deuster, and
concluded that there was no Constitutional way of doing so
given the prohibition in the Illinois Comstitutiom of one
General Assembly tying the hands of the next. Any Statute
that we pass could, of course, be amended by a subsequent
Statute. There is something that is extremely important
though for everybody in this General Assembly to know,
which is that the proposed allocation to traasit that ve
are giving includes $150 million cost saving which must be
realized if this program is to work."

Deuster: "Secretary Kramer, there were two statements that you
made which I might summarize. One is that not one penny of
tax money from downstate Illinois is going to go up to the
CTA or the TFA or whatever. And, secondly, that what we're
doing here is making them live within their means. Aad to
get to that, we've said they're living within their neans,
which is their budget, which consists of their farebox plus
what we appropriate and that?'s an unspecified and unlimited
amount, depending on what we do year by year. So there
really is no top limit and it 1is possible, is it not,
Secretary Kramer, that we could, depending on the
political...things that happen in this town, vwe could
appropriate a great, substantial amount of the money coming
in from this billion dollar tax to the TFA, could we not?
And that would include mwmomey collected from southern
Illinois, western 1Illinois, eastern Illinois and all over

the state?®
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Secretary Kramer: "Hell, it is true that the General Assembly can

always change its mind, change the law and change its
intentions. And there's nothing that anybody can do to
limit present or future General Assembly action on this or
any other issue. In my judgment, it is extrenmely unlikely
that this General Assembly or any Governor of Illinois, but
most certainly the current Governor of Illinois, would ever

tolerate that.®

Deuster: "wWhat do you think of some ...since there is no

financial control here, no financial discipline other than
what we might do and we're not the best disciplinarians,
would you think that it might be wise? de somehov got to
send a message to, as I semse it, the people of Anmerica
told President Reagan to do something and that is to
control costs and we arent't controlling cost here..,Should
there be some kind of Amendment that says fifty percent of
this budget shall consist of farebox receipts or charges
plus contributions from local government? Shouldn't there

be something in herez®

Secretary Kramer: “Hell, I think...I think you have...you have

something much better than that, which is you've got a
predeternined amount by the General Asseambly of how nuch
the system will be getting and the difference has to be
made up from other sources, You may...The problem with a
formula of that kind is that rather than becoming a floor,
it becomes a ceiling. And you probably, I suspect, in
certain years may want the 1local contribution and the
farebox and federal contribution to be more than £fifty
percent as it is nov. And so...so formulae it seems to me
have the problem of at once being +too rigid and not
achieving their intended purpose while at the same time
being ...is subject to annual change by the General

Assembly as an appropriation is. W#e go through every year
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in the case of the school aid formula, with endless debate
about changing the formula. And that debate it seens to me
is ...is less specific and less important than the debate
over what the appropriation ought to be and it séems to me
that that's your best control. There's nothing we can do
to bind the hands of future General Assemblies other than
...0ther than to structure a process which gives you
balanced budgets and financial discipline. The structure
ve've proposed with this Finance Authority modeled on the
school Finance Authority we think does that and in
addition, the appropriation we're suggesting has inherent
in it $150 million in cost savings over the next two
years."

Deuster: "My last question, Secretary Kramer, is this. I think
the political realities of course, nobody outside of the
Chicago region is going to vote for this unless it included
roads. And so we've got roads in here. And the problen is
I'nm not sure I want to help you pass this tax, but I don't
see how any downstate Representatives can vote for this
unless there's some guarantee. The way this works as I see
it, we put +this tax on. #e put it all into the Traamsit
Fund. e appropriate it out to the Tramsit Control or
Finance Authority and what's left over goes to downstate
roads. And so, they've got no guarantee at all. Now, have
you thought about or would you consider saying that 30
percent or five percent or 40 percent of this money go to
roadsz??

Secretary Kramer: "I.,..3gain, I think the guarantees which are in
here are better than the guarantees that are achieved by a
fixed formula...I would be...*

Deuster: "What is the guarantee? There isn't anRy..."

‘Sectetary Kramer: "...But I would be pleased to work with anmny

individual Members of the General Assembly who would care
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to draft an Amendment that provides a forpula as well. I
just think that the mechanics of that formula are going to
be...are going to be difficult. But I would be delighted
to sit down and try and work that out...The problen you
have..."

Deuster: "...Minimum wage. At least there's something in there
for the folks downstate. Thank you, Secretary.”

Secretary Kramer: fde could certainly do that."

Chairman Neff: “The Lady from ...The Lady £from LaSalle, Hrs.
Breslin.™

Breslin: "Thank you. K Mr. Secretary, you have indicated that
under the present program if we do not adopt this tax
increase proposal, that we will have the smallest road
program ever ia the last 25 years of this state. de
adopted 18 wmonths ago a road program that was to last for
four or five years. Can you tell this Assembly and the
people of the State of Illinois what happened to that road
program?"®

Secretary Kramer: %The first thing that happened vas we widened
and ' resurfaced over 1800 miles of roadway in Illinois. ¥We
replaced over 250 bridges, including, Representative, as
you know, the Ottawa Bridge which has been a sore point for
gt least the 1last 30 years 1in your area of the state.
Wetve done, I think as a result of the General Assembly'’s
action, a great deal over the last 18 months that otherwise
wouldn't have happened. At the same time, I nust say that
things have happened to us over the last 18 momths that we
did not anticipate before that program was prepared and
enacted by the General Assembly that have resulted in
having a two year life rather than the four year life that
¥e were hoping for."

Breslin: "And what were those things?®

Secretary Kramer: "Well, the first was a dramatic reduction in
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the level of federal aid. At the time the program was
passed, the federal highway program vas growing and
Illinois was receiving more £federal aid for roads and
bridges than any other state in the Union. Unfortunately,
after the program was passed, Washington got religion with
.respect to cutting federal spending and the first area
chosen for cuts was the highway progran. In between
pPresident Carter's January 1980 budget and his revised
March 1980 budget, we took a tremendous cut. HWe retained
our position of being first in the nation with respect to
the receipt of federal funds, but the overall pie was
diminished to the point where those cuts on top of the
additional ones proposed by President Reagan will resalt in
a $327 wmillion loss in federal aid coming to Illinois this
year and further reductions in federal highway funds next
year and into the future as the Federal Government attempts
to bring federal spending under control and to balance its
budget. Secondly, in the 18 months since the compromise
package was enacted by the General Assembly, we've seen a
rather precipitous decline im state highway revenues.
Gasoline consumption is going dowm at a far greater rate
than anybody anticipated it would 18 months ago. And it's
likely to continwe to do so into the future and that
affects the revenues from the seven and a half cent gallon
gas tax. And €finally, inflation in the construction
industry and inflation generally, has been much higher than
anybody was predicting two years ago. He have as a result
of a&all three of those things, namely federal funding cuts
for highways, lower growth rates for state highway revenues
and higher construction, inflation in the industry, then
hit with a fipancial crisis of unrprecedented proportions in
the road program...This program learns from those mistakes.

For example, the $900 million program that we are proposing
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to carry forward with this program takes into account the
full cuts proposed by President Reagan, which are $200
million a year in cuts from the level proposed by President
Carter. We are including in our projections continued
declines in state gas tax and license plate fee revenue in
real terms, and we are assuming that inflation is going to
continue. So we...There's, in my judgment, no <chance or
very little chance that Illinois could be caught off guard

again.®

Breslin: "But, Mr. Secretary, don't we still rum risks under this

proposal? #1- we still don't know how many other tax
proposals are going...tax cuts are going to be proposed on
the federal level. This Federal Government that says it’s
going to cut taxes causes us to raise taxes. In addition
to that, ve really don't know whether the growth rate of
your proposal will fluctuate as you say it will, just as we
didn't know 18 months ago. We don't know what inflation is
going to be 18 months from today, just as we didn't know 18
months ago. So, why don*t we have the same flaws? 1Isn't
there the potential that we will produce either less money
or perhaps even far more money thamn you have estimated that

it wiilzn

Secretary Kramer: "Representative Breslin, I think the key to

ansvering your guestion is, first, we have assumed the full
cuts proposed by President Reagan. The debate in
_Washington now and I've unfortumately been spending nore
time than I would like there participating in that debate
with the Congress, is not whether the cuts should be deeper
than the President has proposed, but rather whether they
shoula be less deep. So our assunmption with respect to
federal funding is conservative because we have assumed the
full cuts proposed by President Reagan. 1It's, in my view,

likelyvthe Congress will not approve the full cuts proposed
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by President BReagan, but something _slightly higher.
Obviously we do not yet know and will nrot knov for many
months to come just exactly what Congress will do with
respect to federal spending for highways. With respect to
inflation, we have assumed the inflation rates projected by
'Chase Econometrics' which call for fairly high continued
inflation over the next several years in the construction
indqstry. If inflation were to be smaller, if it were to
be immediately brought down to the levels which some
federal economists are saying it will be if the full
progran ‘as proposed by the Senate...er...proposed by the
President is enacted, then we would be in relatively better
shape. .As far as the oil tax revenues go, the Departmeat
of Revenue has done very, very detailed calculations and
Director Johnson and Director Mandeville of the Bureau of
the Budget will be available later om to get into details
on those."

Breslin: "Okay. ¥hy has your adpministration chosen not to
increase the motor fuel tax? BAnd especially, why have they
chosen not to go to a percentage motor fuel tax rather than
the cents per gallon tax?2%"

Secretary Kramer: "The honest answer to that, Representative
Breslinm, is we became convinced that such a tax would never
pass the General Assembly."®

Breslin: "And how did you become convinced of that2?"

Secretary Kramer: "He were...we were told by many, many Meambers
of this House, wmany, many Members of the Senate that the
votes just simply weren't there to do it."”

‘Breslin: "And, have you asked those sanme Hembers if this one will
pass? I don't...I have never been asked so I would like to
know what your....?"

Secretary Kramer: . "Our private... I'm sure that nobody really

knows until it's put to an up or down vote and somebody has
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to push a green button or a red button.”

Breslin: "I know how the process works..."

Secretary Kramer: *"But the.,"

Breslin: "I want to know if you know that that's the count
today?"®

Secretary Kramer: "I don't think there is...I haven't heard a
count today. The one thing that...The one thing that I've
heard is that most Members of this Body believe that
there's a transportation crisis that has to be dealt with
on both the highway and transit side, but that everybody
would love to provide the additional revenue to solve that
problem without increasing taxes."

Breslin: "But this is a tax increase, is it not?%

Secretary Kramer: "“Sure, but we believe it's a tax increase which
will fall far 1less heavily on Illinois business and
Illinois consumers than any other mix of taxes would which
raise the revenues that are necessary to deal with the
problem.”

Breslin: "How mpuch wmoney would we raise if we changed the seven
and a half cent motor fuel tax to a seven and a half

percent tax?"

Secretary Kramer: "Just a second. He're looking up the number.

Unfortunately, Representative Breslin, it's a small part of
the $600 million a year in new revenue ve need. To get the
revenues...ten percent ad valorem only raises about ...well
it faisgs $72 million in Fiscal Year *82 and $112 million
in '83 for a total of roughly $194 nillion out of the
~ billion 24 that's required over the two year period. So it
gets less than a fifth of the way there. Obviously a seven
and a half percent tax would fall farther short than that.”
Breslin: ™oOkay. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "The Lady from HMarshall, Nrs. Koehler.®

‘Koehler: "pirector Kramer, how does this new plan affect bridge
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construction in LaSalle and Peru area?"

_Secretary Ktamér: nThis plan would allow us to begin work on the
long avaited Illinois River bridge on the new US 51 freevay
just east of LaSalle-Peru."

Koehler: . "What is the timetable on that?2?"

‘'Secretary Kramer: "Well, that's a number of years into the future
because we're still doing the engineering on that npov. The
next stage after the engineering and environmental
approvals are done, will be to acquire the right-of-way. I
thi;k...The first stage of construction on the new river
bridge would be in Fiscal Year '84, *'85 depending on the
complétiop of the engineering and the right-of-way
acqﬁisition."

‘Koehler: ®"d¥ould this proposal speed  up that with any
significance?®

' Secretary Kramer: "Oh, absolute...No, that?s with this proposal.”

Koehler: "That's with that proposal...”

Secretary Kramér: "githout it, I'm afraid that bridge is probably
something like 20 years avay."

Koehler: "Tﬂank you very much.,”

Secretary Xramer: "I would say, Representative Koehler, that the
proposal does provide for an immediate benefit om 51 in the
LaSalle County area, and that it would allow. us to begin
pavihg quite quickly on those sections wnorth of 180,
between IB0 ?nd Mendota, that have already been graded.. So
thefé would Fbe an immediate infasion of badly needed
construction jobs in the LaSalle—Peru area, which is where
the work force would be drawn f£rom primarily for that
paving work."?

Koehler: ®Thank you."

Secretary Kramer: YThank you.*®

' Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Yinnebago, Hr. Giorgi."

Giorgi: ®Ar.. Secretary, I'm going to pick . up where
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Representatives Mulcahey and Deuster left off. You said
you wanted to work with the Legislators to guarantee that
some‘things occur. I happened to be here when Governor
Ogilvie wrote the first bond issue program and by now the
north—south highway should have been finished. I should
have beer riding it. So, I'm not going to ride it until
next Novembef, till after the next Governor!s election, I
think..¥

Secretary lKramer:‘ wi+'d better, Representative Giorgi, it’d
better be before the next Governor is elected or this
Secretary of Transportation is going to be in trouble."

Giorgi: %Well, I'm going to help you stay out of trouble if you
follow me along for a couple of ninutes. You're talking
about a $400 million bond issue, right? And I think you've
leaked out: where the $400 million is going to be spent.
Could you refresh our memories on that?"

Secretary Kramer: "Yes. Welve discussed in broad detail where
the 5900 pillion road program would be im terms of
projects...”

Giorgi: “No, no. The $400 million bond issue— you're asking for
a nevw authorization for $400 million for roads and then
you'fe asking...you're going to give the new RTA $200
million " in bonding authority if these Bills are accurate.
There*s $600 million involved."

Secretary Kramer: “Yes. Those...those aren't comparable. f%hat
welve been working on and I've been discussing in response
to specific project requests is which projects would be
funded 6ht of the ' total progran. Some would be road
funded. Others would be bond fuanded. I think what mnmight
be most helpful on the individual projects would be for us
to...thése who have individual district coancerns, for us to
meet individually or...and we will, of course, publish a

project's specific road program that would go with the
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- revenues of this package."

Giorgi: "Johmn, I'm going back 11 years and 1'm not going to be
valtzed again. ~On House Bill 739, you talk about a
Transportation Bond Act, series A bonds, of $400 million.
You'vev got to have an idea of where you're going to spend
that $400 million. I'm told you'’re going to spend $100
million at FAP—#-12, is that correct or incorrect?"

Secretary Kramer: "No, that's 1low for FAP-4-12 or the US 51
freeway... It will cost $85 million to build the section
from Rochelle to I-80..."

'Giorgi: "That's the one I want...Carry on. Very good..."

Secretary Kramer: "...We are proposing beyond that work be
undertaken on the LaSalle bypass and also im equally and
importantly to some other Members of this General Assembly
that work be done on the 51 freeway between Decatur and
Bloomington..."

Giorgi: "I'm going to take care of them, too. No hurry..."

Secretary Kramer: "And one thing that I think is very important
to point out is that Qe have, contrary to
couﬁter—aSsertions, kept every pronise that this
administration has made on 51 and we have already put $100
million worth of work under contract between Rockford and
Rochelle as part of the package approved by +this General
As;ébbly 18 months ago.®

Giorgis "You just said $85 million was needed to complete the
FAP-4-12 from Rochelle to I-80, right?"

Secretary Kramer: "“Right."

'Giorgi: #0kay. And that's going to be part of your $400 million
bond issue. Is that correct? Then you wouldn't object to
an Amendment...you could support an Amendment that would
allovv the counties affected and the mayors of the county
seats to have veto power over your dipping into +that fund

once you set it aside for FAP~4-12? HWould you have any
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objections to that? Could you promise me supgort for
that?"
Secretary Kramer: "It seems like rather an odd procedure that
"

Giorgi: "...It sure is. I've learned that after 11 years..."

Secretary Kramer: "...The county and township officials would be
given veto power over appropriations made by this General
Assembly, but if..."

Giorgi: “;..Advisory power..."

Secretary Kramer: 9"If this General Assembly choses, as it has in
every year past, to earmark bond appropriations for
specific projects, we will live withim those appropriations
jusé as we always have."

Giorgi: "Hoyld you support an Amendment that would allow the
counties affected and every coumty has a county seat and
the mayors of those county seats, having at least advisory
veto power over you dipping into that fund, to take it
sonmevhere else rather +tham to use it for what it's
earmarked today, FAP-4-127 dould you support me to that
extent?®

Secretary Kramer: "Representative Giorgi, I'd 1like to see the
Apendment before I support or oppose it. But I will
promise you that I will do is work with you and other
Members of: the General Assembly who are interested in
ironclad guarantees om 51, that you get then. Because I
think your interest is in seeing the highway built, not in
whether township supervisors have veto power over action by
the General Assembly or the Department or advisory power.
We'll work with them..."

Giorgi: "I;ve got the Amendment prepared so, you know, whether
you support me or not, wefre going to present it."

Secretary Kramer: "Okay."
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made to keep their word. We've heard for, again, for 11
years that FAP—4-12 was going to be built. Every time I
supported a bosd issue, they built another mile. Now I
think they?ve built 12 miles im 12 years. That's a mile a
year. At that rate, I won't even see it in posterity.
But anyvay, I'm going to introduce the Amendment and I hope
you can support it. All I'm doing is allowing those
counties that have been affected for the last 30 or 40
years that has been promised and the mayors of the county
seats, I want them to know if they’re -going to be
double-dealt by the Governor so that we'll pat it in..in
the Statutes.®

Secretary Kramer: "Representative Giorgi, I think it is important
that the record show that this Governor has kept every
promise on 51 and that if you want guarantees beyond this
term on 51 that the best thing you could do is support his
reelection, Sir, because he has kept his promises.."

Giorgi:s "You're committing sacrileges here on the floor of the
House."

Clairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Marion, Nr. Friedrich.®

Friedrich: "Yes, #r. Secretary, the Governor made a couple of
statements and I assume you're speaking for him here today.
One of them- and I don't know-we'’ve been going to meetings
pretty regularly-I don't know what meeting this was in-bat
helsaid on this cost to the farmers they could pass it on..
Now, I'm trying to figure out how a farmer passes on a tax
on corn when he's competing with the guy from JIowa that
doesn't have the tax. Did he mean assume the tax or did he
mean . pass it...He surely didn*t mean pass it on. There's
no way to pass it on that you know .of is there??

Secretary Kramer: "No. Representative Friedrich, I believe what
the Governor was saying- and I wasn't ...l wasn't present

when that statement was made~..was that the cost to the
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farmer with this tax would be considerably less than some
have saggested, that those...those costs which would amount
to about three—tenths of a percent of total operating costs
on Illinois farms. That is less than one-half of one
percent, could be absorbed by farmers who file federal
income taxes. Amd I realize that there are some farnpers
whose profits currently are sufficiently low that they
arenft able to deduct much from their federal income taxes
as a cost of doing business. Most do file federal income
taxes and those farmers who do could deduct as a cost of
doing business this additional potential of three-tenths of
one percent into their operations as a cost of doing
business. "

Priedrich: "Yes, but using your own figures, so it would be in
excess of $1.00 per acre. I've seen projections higher than
that. But anyway, using your own figures, on a 600 acre
farm that's over $1.00 an acre. Now, the other gquestion
was, the statement was by the Governor that no one that did
not 1live in the BRTA area would pay any tax to support the
RTA. Now, I've seen the projections that you've put out in
some of the literature and it showed that 42 percent, right
off the top, went to run the mass transit in the RTA area.
I'm going to refer to it as ‘District #1*, I think that's
how you relate a little better than the other. So 42
percent of this tax right off the top is going to 'Highway
District #1°?. Then, the residue, that's what the
projection shows in 1983..."

Secretary Kramer: "No, Representative. The 42 percent is
earnarked for transit which includes both Chicago area
transit and downstate transit.®

Priedrich: "No, eight percent..you look at your figures. The
sheet showed 42 percent for RTA area and 8 percent for the

rest of the state. That's 50 percent. I have the figures

S4



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEHBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day BMarch 27,1981
right here.®

Secretary Kramer: "Hell, I've got them too, and I believe...."

Priedrich: "Well, you've got a different sheet then. But the one
that was passed out to me by the Governor shows 42 and 8.
Alright. Let's assume that 50 percent goes for mass
transpoctétion and only 8 percent of the mass
transportation is downstate. Now, the other 50 percent and
it's what you call *residuwe', I'm smart enough to know that
residue can mean anything less than 50 percent too. But
isn't the...Doesn't the majority of the motor fuel tax go
to District #1 area?"

Secretary Kramer: "No."

Friedrich: “dhat? On a population basls, 1it's partly on a
population basis?"

Secretary Kramer: "NOa.."

Priedrich: "You've got over half the population. Why wouldn't
you get over half of it2"

Secretary Kramer: "do. The bulk of the highway revenue and the
state highway program goes to the 96 counties as my friends
from northeastern Illinois will painfully attest. Aad the
reason that the road program is concentrated...state road
program is concentrated downstate is that the 96 counties
in downstate Illinois have relatively greater highway needs
than the 6 counties of northeastern Illinois and we,
therefore, allocate typically 70 percent of the statewvide
road program to the 96 downstate counties...”

Priedrich: "“But nmotor fuel tax as part of the formula is
population, right?2v

Secretary Kramer: "Yes. The wmotor fuel tax portion is...60
percent is distributed by formula to local governments and
the factors include, depending omn whether you're talking
about the county, the punicipal or the township systeas,

vehicle...nunber of vehicles registered, niles of township
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road and population. And the niles of township roads is in
that formula for local government contribution to make sure
that downstate gets its fair share..."

Priedrich: "But, because of population, District #1 gets a
disproportionate part of motor fuel tax, as opposed to the
other counties,.er...other districts. Alright, then, the
balance of that, whatever it would be, would be divided up
among 96 counties and I can't believe that you can't say
that people im my District would not be paying for RTA in
Chicago. Alright. The other gquestion now was, there's a
great deal of emphasis om this system reguiring CTA to
balance the budget. But one of the factors there is the
appropriation. Now, if the Legislature appropriates
enough, obviously they can balance their budget. If they
don?t, they...If the Legislature doesn't, obviously they
can't. Well, I canrn balance ny budget that way. Now,
there's no formula in there. 5o, whatever the Legislature
does, they cam balance their budget or not balance it.
Right 2"

Secretary Kramer: “H®ell, Representative, again, we would be
delighted to work with you and other Members of the General
Assembly on a formula. But I believe that the
appropriations process gives you a better guarantee than
any bard apnd fast formula. If you don't, let's sit down
and talk about it."

Friedrich: #Well, if this ends up retiring Governor Thoampson, it
won't guarantee us downstate anything. Now, the final
thing and I'm really concerned about this ome—~ a couple of
years ago people in my category, in my area, went for the
Thompson-Byrne package because we finally got rid of paying
sales tax to run the CTA. ¥We were promised then that we
would get road noney. ¥e haven't. I've looked at your

1982 package and you knpow how puch my District got? 2ip.
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Zip. And you look at District #1, their district got six
pages for District #1. My...The 55th District got zip.
NOoWs..™

Secretary Kramer: Y“Representative...”™

Friedrich: "...If you're going to promise us again that we're
going to get money, why should we believe that?®

Secretary Kramer: "Representative Friedrich, I believe if you
look at the amount of coanstruction underway in your
Legislative District you will find that there is work
underway on 409, mnew US 50 freeway, which we discussed
before. I believe you will find that there is widening and
resurfacing work undervay, I believe you will f£find that
there is 'bridge replacenent underway, none of which would
have happened without the General Assembly's approval of
that 1979 coopromise package which was sponsored by your
seatmate..."

Friedrich: "I want to go over the 1982 highway program for nay
District and you show me where those are. I want to see
then."

Secretary Kramer: "dell, the 1982 program that you have before
you 1is the result of no new revenues. Obviously, if this
General Asseanbly passes a program which provides for 60
percent of the revenue going back to the road program, as
velve proposed, that is, $598 million for highway projects
over . the next two years, there will be additional work in
your Districi, as there will be in every other Legislative
District..."

Priedrich: "..District #1 has about five pages in the 1982 thing
and mine has none. I*'d like to go over it with you.”
Secretary Kramer: "I*d be delighted to go over it with you,

Representative."
Chairman Neff: ™"The Gentleman from Sangamon, Mr. Kane."

Kane: "Secretary Kramer, you indicated, or I +think that the
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figures when we passed the last highway progranm 18 months
or so ago, your statement at that point was that that
program would provide road program of sopething like 1.1
billion dollars a year. And, that's considerably reduced
and you gave Representative Breslin some reasons. It seess
to me that the reasons that you've given don't adeguately
account for the vast difference. I think your gasoline tax
revenues have decreased..what?...8 perceant??

Secretary Kramer: "dell, the gasoline tax revenues have decreased
since the period the package was passed, $59 million from
the level projected at that time by the General Assembly
and by us. The main cut is the federal highway cut which
is $327 nillion for this fiscal year alone. And I would be
pleased, Representative Kane, to account for every peany of
the difference, because we can and we would be pleased to
do so with you."

Kane: "On +the federal highway cuts, where has that federal money
gone to? Because I don't think any of the federal gas
taxes have been reduced and isn*t all of that money in a
Trust Fund?"

Secretary Kramer: "Basically what is happening is, Federal
Government is building up balances in the Federal Highway
Trust Fund, vwhich allow the Federal Governmen: to borrow
against that for financing the national debt rather than
having to go to the private money markets to borrow._ So,
although the Federal Goverament cannot use that money
that's building up in +the Federal Highway Trust Fuad,
directly for other government prograns, the Federal
Government can use those balances to reduce the national
debt, which is exactly what they're doing now."

Kane: "Is that program likely to continue? Are they going to
impound those funds...?"

Chairman Neff: "Yes...Yes and what's your point of order? State
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your point."

Matijevich: "Not really a point of order, and I don't want to
interrupt Kane. I thought he was through. But I've heard
from some who have been invited here that they feel that
they*ve come here a long way at the invitation of ‘the
Speaker. e pay John Kramer and hefll be here till
midnight for us to ask him guestions. And I think that
it's unwise for..for all of these Mayors and others who
have come down here to get mad at the Speaker and they'll
never come back here again. And I think, Mr. Chairmaan,
that our better procedure after Johm Kramer gets through is
to hold back the other state officials until we have sone
of these people that have traveled a lpng distance at the
invitation of the Speaker so that they can be heard.”

Chairman Neff: ‘“Your point is well taken and wve have conmnitted
ourselves to a couple of others and then we'll continue as
you have suggested."

Kane: VSecretary Kramer? No, I'm not done. 1I'm not done.”

Chairman Neff: "Oh, okay."

Kane: "Could I continue? H#r. Chairman? On your bonding progranm,
18 months ago we gave you an additional $400 million worth
of bonds, which, at that time, you said you would be
issuing or spending at approximately $100 million a year
for the next four years. and, the position of the
administration has been in the last four years to cut down
on bonding for highways, particularly in bonding generally,
since in the last ten years we've gone into a four and a
half billion dollars worth of deficit financing in the
state. Yes, that 1is a large number, Mr. Secretary. Why
are you asking for an additionmal $400 nmillion worth of
bonding at this time? Do you intend to sell those bonds,
accelerate your selling of bonds? What are you doing?®

Secretary Kramer: "There's..Basically what we're attempting to do
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with the bonds is to advance construction so that projects
can be done, desperately needed projects can be done
quickly and at less cost than would be required if those
construction projects were delayed to the point where
current revenues could cover their full cost. This program
of new bonmding, it is very important to note, does provide
first, that there is a nuch improved ratio between ..."

Kane: "...let me ask you a guestion differently..."

Secretary Kramer: "...Current revenues and long-tera costs..."

Rane: "How nuch are you planning on selling in highway bonds in
the next...over the period of these 400 million2?%

Secretary Kramer: "Let me talk in terms of obligations as opposed
to selling. Somebody can perhaps look back and..."

Kane: . "You can't obligate them until you sell them, right?”
Secretary Kramer: "Bo. No, you obligate them and them you sell
them at the rate that the construction payments..."

Kane: "...0ver what period of time ...Over what period of time
are you goiang to sell these bonds?"

Secretary Kramer: "They would be sold over..over a six or seven
year period as the full construction was being completed
and all the payouts were nade. The...The timetable for
obligatioh is in %80 and '81, $210 wmillion would be
obligated, in *82 through *83 $190 would be obligated, and
"84 through *86 $400 million would be obligated. So you
see from that obligation rate that there is a declining
bond obligation and hence, bond sale program, built into
this as there was in prior programs and as I know you and
other Hembers of the General Assembly have insisted.™

Kane: T"This is approximately the 11th year that we've financed
highways with bond fupnds at approximately 100 gmillion a

_ year?®

Secretary Kramer: "No. As you will recall in the FY '76, during

the Walker administration, there was a year in which there
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was more than $500 million in boud obligations..This..."

Kane: "..I'm talking about sales...the approximate level of
sales.."

Secretary Kramer: "Approximate level of sales, I believe, for
highway purposes is...” .

Kane: "...It's been about 100 million a year for 11 years?¥®

Secretary Kramer: "HNo. Let me get the exact figures. But no, it
hasn?t been that."

Kane: "How mnuch longer do you intend to continue with this form
of highway financing??

Secretary Kramer: "As long as it makes sound economic sense."

Rane: ™How long is that going to be?*

Secretary Kramer: Y...FBhich it clearly does now."

Kane: %"Well, except that we're to the point vhere we are Row
paying out aore in bord interest and retirement in a year
than we are getting construction dollars, which means that

n

Secretary Kramer: "It's about 85...It's about $85 million now for
Series A retirement and I believe that the construction
prograr is much larger than that, even without a program.
But I think your general point, Representative Kane, is
well taken, which is that we should not authorize more
bonds without mwore wmoney to pay them off and so, the bond
portion of this program can only happen if the rest of the
program, which provides increased current revenue, is also
approved. "

Kape: "You mentioned earlier that if..that the...if the farm
community did not pay a portion of this tax, that the
farmers would be getting a windfall because they would be
getting benefits from the program that they swere not payiag
taxes for. Am I paraphrasing you correctly?”

Secretary Kramer: "#ell, you're putting a rather different

construction on it, which I did, which was that the farm
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conmmunity would be getting, 1like the rest of Illinois,
would be getting benefits from this program that exceed its
direct taxation costs."

Kane: "Could you comment On..."

Secretary Kramer: "I can’t say that farmers are detting a

| windfall from anything. They are a troubled industry..."

Kane: "...No, I said if they did. Okay. Hould you coument on
vhether or not heavy trucks and the heavy trucking industry
is getting a windfall ander the present kind of highway
financing that we have?"

Secretary Kramer: "I believe that the...that the current
distribution between trucks and automobiles in Illinois is
fair. I know the trucking industry argues that because
license plate fees for trucks, particularly large trucks,
is much higher in Illinois tham in neighboring states, that
they're paying more than their fair share. I also know
that the trucking industry maintains that the 80,000 pound
limit should be adopted in Illinois and that they should be
able to run larger and bigger trucks with =no increase in
cost..."

Kane: %I'm sure you're familiar with..."

Secretary Kramer: "I believe that ..that the Illinois cost
allocation as it currently operates is a fair ome and that
the trucking industry, because it will be using diesel
fuel, which will be taxed under this program, will be
paying increased costs in proportiom to their benefits.”

Kane: "Hhat portion of +the present financing is borne by heavy
trucks?®

Secretary Kramer: "Representative Kane, we®'ll have %o provide
that <to you. I don't know the number off the top of my
head."

Kane: “What portion of the costs of the highways in terms of

thickness of pavement and damage and those kinds of things
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are required because of heavy trucks?"

Sécretary Kramer: '"Let me...let me get you a ..the most recent
reports that have been done on that. It's an extremely
complicated subject that doesn't lend itself to a simple
bottom line answer, the kind you're asking for. But I
would be delighted to sit down with you and go through that
in detail.n”

Kane: "Do you already have those figures? Do you have those
studies?”

Secretary Kramer: "He have some of them buit not all of them. The
Federal Government 1is in the process now of completing a
three year study to attempt to a term...to allocate costs
and benefits Dbetvween automobiles and trucks and trucks
within different classes and I..and that study when it's

completed a month from now will give us much better data

than is currently available from any source. But I would
be delighted to give you all of the data that we have."

Kane: "Can you get that by today?"

Secretary Kramer: "Certainly get you what we have by today."

Kane: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "YHr. Secretary, we have about 20 more people that
want to question you. You're gquite a popular wman today.
And, I wonder if you would come back afterwards. He're
going to ask some of the other state officials to stick
around and be back here because we do want to...I want to
give every one of these Members a chance to question you
and I'm sure you want to be questioned. S0, can
you...we...lr. Secretary, will be back and I know many of
you folks have lots of questions you want to ask him and he
will be back around 3:00 o'clock and spend from 3:00 to
4:00 here to answer questions. This will give us a chance
as has been suggested here to move on to some of the other

people that have traveled a long way to be with us. He
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have some witnesses here that do have other committments
and are going to have to leave and with the permission of
the Members, why we will stop now. And, John, we'll
appreciate having you back here at 3:00 o'clock and we'll
need a good hour yet."

Secretary HKramer: "Thank you very much, Mr. Chairmaan and Hembers
of the House."

Chairman Neff: ®At this time I'd like to call on Hayor MNorris,
the Mayor of Waukegan to give us a testimony. HMayor? KNice
to have you back with us, Mayor, and this is kind of old
home week for you. Helcome back."

Mayor Horris: VThank you very much, Representative. I can see
that even though I've been gone four years, John Kramer is
still as slick as he was when I wvas here four years ago.
I'd like to compliment the Governor for keeping ome around
that can dazzle us with brilliance or baffle us with the
other part if it doesn't work. I have prepared testimony
here which I will leave with the Clerk of the House, but I
will go through just a short piece of it for you. After
more than seven years of operation, Illinois' experiment in
mass transportation known as the Regiopal Transit Authority
is a conmplete failure. The citizens of our state are
entering a period when their expectations and views on mass
transportation are much lower and much more realistic than
they were in 1974 when the RTA was fornmed. In the
Haukegan—North Chicago metropolitan area we have carefully
examined the current RTA network and have found it's time
to returnm to a locally controlled mass transit system which
can be more effectively and efficiently serving the needs
of the area. I was invited to Springfield today to address
Governor's Thoapson's proposal for alleviating our state's
growing transportation problems. I'a able to do this based

on limited information that I was able to gather through
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news reports and I come before you, mot as a transportation
expert, but as an expert on the needs of the people in the
daukegan~North Chicago area. And I'n here also
representing HMayor 'Leo Kukla' of North Chicago who was ill
and unable to attend today. Our main coancern as we testify
here today is to discuss the transportation needs of our
expanding area. A significant portion of our population,
poor residents, handicapped persons, college students and
the elderly are economically dependent upon mass transit
and I believe we can meet their needs without new or’
increased taxing prograas. Governor Thompson's proposed
five percent tax on the sale of petroleum products, refined
or distributed in Illinois, is not in the best interests of
the consumers of our state. I am totally opposed to any
such tax, but if this Body finds it is necessary to impose
such a tax upon the Illinois consumers, there should be an
exemption for home heating oil, fertilizers and other
petroleun products not directly related to transportation.
I would also suggest that you adopt the anti-pass through
provision in order to keep the cost of mass transit to
Illinois coasumers at a minimun. 0il company profits
continue to reach record proportions annually and that
provision has been found unconstitutional only by a lower
court and it would be foolish not to include that at this
time. In regard to our current one-guarter percent sales
tax that is imposed by the RTA in my area, I feel the tax
could easily wmeet the needs of transit users in the
FHaukegan—North Chicago metropolitan area. This tax could
be returned to the communities in each of the collar
counties opting not to participate in a transit plan, for
use in improving their roads or other transportation needs.
Governor Thonpson's proposed Transit Finance Aunthority

Board concept appears to be good. However, the proposed

65



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th lLegislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981

structure of the Governor chosing two members nominated by
the Mayor of Chicago, and two suburban county Cook
Board...two nominated by the suburban Cook Board Hembers,
with the Board Chairman also selected by the Governor is
obviously biased towards the Chicago area transit needs and
the needs of Cook County and would once again leave the
collar counties such as ours in limbo and without any voice
of representation. Regardless of the structure used,
collar county counties should be active in selecting the
Transit PFinance Authority Board members. Also strong
provisions requiring that funds raised in an area be
returned to that area are required regardless of the Board
make—up. According to our research, the most logical
solution to transportation problems in metropolitan regions
such as the fHaukegan-North Chicago area 1is to allow
metropolitan areas consisting of two or more municipalities
with a population combined of a minimum of 100 thousand, to
form and operate their own transit systems similar to the
provisions of the Local Hass Transit District Act,
basically rendered useless by the RTA. These systems could
form using the current taxing structure of the RTA for
their operating expenses. Using that example of what I
best know, allow me to detail how that system would work in
Haukegan and North Chicago. Such a tramsit system would
serve the areas bounded by our city limits and that of the
city of Worth Chicago, which have a combined population of
over 100 thousand. The transit systen would operate with
the 25 or 0.25 percent sales tax currently collected by the
RTA and would be able to easily fill the educational,
retail, industrial and recreational sectors of our
community. Based upon our projections, this system could
operate bus and rail service on a balanced budget and even

finish the year with something unheard of by +the RTA, a
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modest surplus. A provision would also be included in the
transit charter allowing  adjacent tovwnships at their
discretion to become part of the Metropolitan bistrict, but
they would not be forced to join. It is time to face the
facts. Our public is willing to support a mass tranmsit
systen where there is a definite need as has been shown in
our area by those who use it. The bulk of the riders of
the Waukegan—North Chicago transit system, which is aboat
110 thousand people a month, come from and ride in the
Haukegan-North Chicago area. However, it is foolish,
politically unwise and economically frivolous to try and
extend transit service and taxation into areas where it is
now demonsitrated there is a lack of need, such as in parts
of my county. The flirtationm with expansive regionalism is
a dismal failure. Let us reset our expectations and adopt
legislation to fit the unique personality of the entire
region. Local control with regional communication is far
superior to the current Regional Tranmsit Authority. I have
put together a transit company based upon our experience
and with giving the best possible formula for train subsidy
that the RTA nov uses, which is biased against my area, and
giving all of those funds to the traim companies that they

would like to have, we would end the year in my area with a

$21,397 surplus and you can send a heck of a lot of kids to

college on that kind of money. I thank you very much and

appreciate your time and attention.”

Chairman Neff: "Bepresentative Madigan."

Madigan: “Hr. Hayor, concerning your statement that current RTA

Hayor

sales tax collection be used to fund the mass
transit...proposed mass transit system in Waukegan and
North Chicago, would.. are you saying that the sales tax
collected in all of Lake Counnty...2?"

Morris: "No, just in...just taking the sales collected in
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Faukegan and North Chicago, a quarter percent, we Jenerate
a revenue of Jjust over a million dollars a year. Taking
that same proportion, which is 21 percent of the ‘umpta'
funds assigned to Lake County...¥e take 21 percent of that
which is another million, we would have $2 =million, 394
thousand vwhich is Waukegan?!s-North Chicago-s share, which
we can document. The operation expenses for the bus system
would be a million seven. The farebox generates $450
thousand. Our rail subsidy on what we think is a biased
formula is $831 thousand which leaves us a surplus of 21
thousand. de are not taking sales tax from Gurnee or
Highland Park or anywhere else, nor ‘umpta' funds, which
would be allocated to those other communities. This is
just our two cities. However, from a practical mpature,
Representative, 1if the adjacent townships such as Warren
Township which is Gurnee or Zion Benton chose to join with
us, we could provide the services and do it within the
taxing revenues. The trouble comes when you try to make
the people in Fox Lake, who don't want to ride buses, join
the Tramsit Authority, it costs Mrs. Woodard too much to
send the bus to Fox Lake to justify their existence. And
the myth in the collar counties that the little towns are
overtaxed and not getiing service in fact is incorrect.
The small areas of the county such as mine are in fact
costing us too nuch to serve. And I think it would be in
their best interests and obviously ours to let them out.”

Madigan: ™"So, your idea would be that you'd use the existing
Statute to create a Local Mass Transit District
encompassing Waukegan and WNorth Chicago and that the
Legislature give those types of Districts or those types of
Districts over 100 thousand the authority to impose a sales
tax.”

Mayor Morris: ®"d¥ell, the sales tax is already in place..."
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HMadigan: “But it's the RTA sales tax."

Hayor Morris: "Right. What we would ask 1is that either the

...50me similar Board to the current RTA or the Tramsit
Funding Authority or whatever you folks might think 1is in
the best interests to be a funding agency, but not a
panagement ageacy. They would say Waukegan's share is f*x*
nunber of dollars. We call it the ?*Co-Hole Transit
District'. V¥e bappen to like fishing in Waukegan. But our
share is 'x' number of dollars. We receive our faunding.
de make the day-to-day management decisions, working with
that Board. For grant purposes, that Board or 'Nip~C' or
vhatever Department of Transportation would be the pass
through agency for grants. An important aspect of it from
our study is that this does not satisfy as best we can tell
the needs of Chicago. And I recognize that. 1I'm not an
expert in that area, but we are trying to show that it
could be done in an area like ours and I assume, Aurora, I
assume Elgin, I assume Joliet. And I think we have to get
back to where local decisions are made by local people,
though funding would be done on a regional basis. But the

tax would not imposed in other communities.®

Hadigan: "Mr. Mayor, if the action of the Legislature and the

Mayor

Governor is to either abolish the RTA or restructure the
RTA in such a way that there rewmains a regional agency for
northeastern Illinois for transit purposes, and let's
assume for the sake of my gquestion that it meets your
specifications, would you want Lake County to be im or out
of the newly recreated regional agency?"

Morris: "I would want Waukegan and North Chicago to be in.
Probably Highland Park area would chaose to be im, but it
would be foolish to try to request that Antioch, Grant
Township and those others be in because it would cost us

too much. If I can take a second, this bus company that we
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put +*ogether has a much smaller staff than the current bus
company. It has approximately 20 drivers. #hat happened
and to show how the RTA creates problems, a couple of years
ago they told our bus company which 1is a private bus
company to run a bus to our lake front industry. It turned
out after two months nobody was riding that bus, 1literally
no one. When our bus company said, 'Can we drop that run?
It's costing too much momey'. The RTA said, 'No, you must
run it or you don't get your subsidy'. 5o Mrs. Woodard
would take her personal vehicle down each moraning, take the
one or two riders to work. Ask them what time she should
pick them up and bring them back to the bus stop.
Therefore we were fulfilling the obligations of the RTA,
but we would bhave had to be spending 20 or 30 thousand
dollars a year to run a bus. The same with the bus now.
After seven years it's clear the people in Antioch, Fox
Laké are not going to ride buses. It's clear in my area
without bus transportation the poor, the elderly, the
handicapped and the students are in big trouble. He are
just Chicago divided by 50. That's all Waukegan and North
Chicago are. So what we don't like is we don*t want you to
turn us over to the County Boards. Because the County
Board in my county might tend to put most of the money into
roads. He don't want it into roads. We want it into mass
transit. If you want to take their part of the money and
let them build +the Don Deuster Memorial Highway, I'm all
for that. But I don't want our area to end up with the

money going into streets and roads. #We need buses."

Madigan: "Hr. BMayor, let me go back to my gquestion, which

revolved around the creation of a new regional transit
anthority in northeastern Illinois. And I uaderstand your
needs for Waukegan—North Chicago. 1Is there any reason why

your needs cannot be satisfied by taking all of Lake County
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out of the newly created regioral agency and at the same
time passing legislation that would permit a Local Hass
Transit District with over 100 thousand population to
impose a local sales tax to finance its operations?"

gSayor Horris: "We would have no difficulty maintaining the same
tax, but I'm not going to pay your petroleum products tax
too. I shouldn't say 'yours', ‘'Governor Thompson’s tax'.
But I....He don't want both., You can't do that to us. It
would be unfair and it would destroy our compunity
especially since we're near the Wisconsin border. I don’'t
know about you folks downstate and in Chicago, but you put
that tax on in my area, raise gasoline prices seven cents,
you're going to put ten gas stations out of business in
daukegan in a wveek."

Hadigan: "Now, Bill, without regard to the gross receipts tax, I
heard you say that your needs could be satisfied through
the Mass Transit District Statute plus an additional piece
of legislation to authorize a sales tax..."

Hayor Morris: ¥Or the existing legislation which has a sales tax
letting our local authority have that taxing power..."

Hadigan: "Alright. Okay. You would =still gqualify for those
*ympta' funds under those conditions..”

Mayor Norris: "If there was a regional pass through agency to
pass on grants such as *Hip-C', the Department of
Transportation, or this TFI or whatever it is.."

Madigan: "and you did testify that you feel that thé needs of
transit in #aukegan are better represented by you, as a
Mayor, than they are by the County Board."

Rayor Morris: "Yes, Sir. No guestion about that whatsoever.”

Hadigan: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: W"Thank you, Mayor. MNr. Deuster. We'll have to
move along and I hope that anybody that has prepared

statements will just touch on them because we're going to
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be here all night tonight and probably tomorrow if we don't

move along a little faster. Repreéentative Deuster.”

Deuster: "You can almost read your nind, Mr. Chairsan. I'll try

to brief. But, some mention was pade of my constituents
who 1live in Antioch and Fox Lake 1in the northwvestern
portion of Lake County who ride the railroad trains down
into <Chicago. Also, HMayor, of course, you have the
Northwestern running through your town. A good many of
your constituents in Haukegan-North Chicago go down to the
Loop to work or at least ride that train. I thought I
heard you make some reference to the fact that we should
provide some way of continuing bus service and rail
service??

Morris: MRepresentative Deuster, what I indicated is that
right now the Waukegan-North Chicago share of the
Chicago-Northvestern subsidy, wunder their formula, is
$831,195. Hdithin the existing funding structure we could
maintain that and still run bus service. In an area like
yours there would have to be a provision to maintain the
rail service, but you would not have bus service unless
your area opted to become part of some type of a
metropolitan tranmsit authority for bus purposes. But the
guarter percent sales tax would stay in place for the rail
subsidy. What's left would be up to the discretion of your
towunship or your city council to determine how they would

like to spend it."

Deuster: "Yes., MNayor, I'd like to ask you this question. One of

the real dilemmas confronting most HMembers, I think, is
they recognize that the RTA or the CTA or whatever is
running out of money and needs some money and the question
is where should it come from and you've indicated that it
should not be an additional tax and I concur with your

thinking on that subject. Do you have any recommendation
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as to where the additional funds should come from or how we
could control...2"

Morris: "...There are not additional funds necessary,
Representative Deuster. Aas far as our county is concerned,
I can show you on paper with the most urbanized part of the
county, with the wmost sophisticated bus system in the
county, with a major commuter railroad, we do not need
additional funds. Competent managenent would do the job
for us.%

"Hoy about... Have you given any thought to Chicago and
the CTA? That seems to be the big problem.®

Horris: "I would trust that the people from Chicago, based
upon my philosophy of local control, are ia the best
position to make a judgment for their constituency and
further, that if an additional tax is oneeded, it should
come from the people that are served, obviously Chicago and
suburban Cook County."

:‘ "Fine. Thank you, Mayor.”

orris: *®Thaok you very much."

n Neff: "Thank you, Mayor. At this time, for just a few
comments, we have a former Legislator here, a good friend
of all of us, the Mayor of Aurora, ¥r. H#ill. Mayor, we're
glad to have you here. Jack says he's got teally subdued
since he left here and so he'll be real guiet.t

Hill: “Nr. Chairpan and Ladies and Gentlemen of the House,
I'm going to make it very short. I haven't had the
opportunity of looking over the complete package of Bills.
And I only want to say just a few vwords in regards to House
Bill 741. I don't have prepared...a prepared statement. I
never have before in the 18 years I served down here. I
didn*t think that I should start today. Consequently, it's
my belief +that House Bill 741 is somewhat the backbone of

the package of Bills that you people are considering today.
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There's one fault that I find in it because the consuners
of the State of Illinois have been hit very hard in the
last several years, not only in regards to taxatiom, but
certainly inflation. And I would not be opposed to that
piece of legislation providing an anti-pass on Amendpent
would be attached to it. Now I understand that there are
people saying, whether they're attormeys or not attoraneys,
that this is not Constitutional, that there are cases
pending in Connecticut and also in New York. But I would
1ike to point out that the reason and the arguments given
in regards to that piece of legislation that passed both
states is that at that time there was control on the oil
companies. Since that time, it has been renoved. And
consequently puts a much different complexion on a piece of
legislation 1like that. And I'n here in respect to the
consumers of the State of Illinois. Those monies in those
two states are in escrow and certainly some day it will be
decided. 1I'd like to read and guote from Business _¥Heek.
Since I have left the Legislature, I find more time to read
the news items that I failed to do when I was a Legislator.
But in Business _Week, March 30th of '81, I gquote, 'Ohio is
53% owned by the British Petroleum, which imn tura is 453
owned by the British Government'. Now, if you think that
you are harming these oil companies, all you have to do is
read something like this and read the finamcial sections of

the Hall Street Journal or the big newspapers or the

business magazines and you will find out that their profits
have been in the billions. And 1it's pnot going to hurt
these companies to do just a little for the citizens of the
State of Illinois. And it seems to me that you people are
elected to legislate and no:t come to a conclusion of
whether something is Constitutional or is not

Constitutional. That is why we have a division in our form
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of government and that is why it makes it so nmuch Dbetter
than other forms of government. I fully understand and
realize that you people are very busy. There's no doubt in
my nind that with what's confronting you in this
legislative Session, that there are going to be many people
become ill. So I don't want to pressure you into anything.
All I want you to do is take under consideration when you
vote on this package of Bills, that all of the people of
the State of Illinois are consumers and that they have been
taxed, not only by law, but by inflation and certainly they
should receive some consideration. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Cook, Hr. MNadigan. Mr.
Madigan.®

Madigan: "4r. Mayor. Does Aurora héve a bus system?”

Mayor Hill: "Yes, it does. We're approximately $138 thousand

. behind in payments from the RTA at this time."

Badigan: "Is there a 1local support? Is there a local tax to
support the...2"

Mayor Hill: ™No, outside of what any monies that the State of
Illinois taxes the people from our area."

Badigan: "So there's the RTA grant and then the farebox?2?®

Mayor Hill: "Pardon?®

Madigan: "Is there...There is the RTA grant and then the
farebox,”

Mayor Hill: *“That is correct."

Madigan: "Now, I hope that you heard the interchange between
Bayor Morris and myself. If the Legislature at this time
were to create another regional agency and thea the
guestion became, 'Should Kane County be in that agency or
out of that agency?' And if it*s out of the agency, how
could we provide for the continuation of the bus system in
Aurora? Could you tell us how you would feel about the

first gquestioa?"®
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Mayor

Hill: "First of all, I'm sure, Representative #adigan, you
know my history as a Legislator in regards to the RTA. In
regards to the guestion that you asked me, it would, first
of all, be impossible'to operate a bus system in the «city
of Aurora with the farebox monies that we receive. As far
as disconnecting from a District which encompasses all of
the six county area, I feel very confident if the state
does not provide money that it would be very difficult +to

operate a bus system in the city of Aurora."

‘Madigan: "¥e talked in terms of ‘'Statutory authorization' to

impose some percentage of a sales tax. #r. Morris felt
that in Waukegan, apparently their council would be willing
to adopt the sales tax. Do 1you think that the BAurora

Council would be willing to adopt a local sales tax?"

Mayor Hill: "I doubt very much if the council itself would. Any

taxes, additiomal +taxes, in regards to the city of Aurora
would have to go to a vreferendum vote, not because of
Statute, but because that is the attitude I would take. It
would be left up to the majority of those people voting in

a referendum vote.,"

fladigan: "In getting back to the guestion of all of Kane County,

in your Jjudgment is there any area of Kane County that

should be a part of a regional transit agency?"

Hayor Hill: %I don't have the authority to make a judgment in

regards to all of Kame County. I'm just Nayor of the city
of Aurora and I act in that capacity. I would suggest that
possibly, if there are county anthorities here, you should

ask them that question."

Madigan: "Thank you."

Mayor Hill: *Sure.®

Chairman Neff: "Representative HWinchester."

Winchester: “Hayor Hill, this is more of a comment than a

question and it relates to your original comments when you
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Hayor

said and you made reference to the billions of dollars that
0il companies are making and I agree with you
vholeheartedly. But it seems like that the dilemma that we
find ourselves in right now on this proposal is that if we
support this and we do come up with a five percent tax,
then the oil companies have already told us that dollar for
dollar, that they intend +to pass it on to the consumer.
They intend to lose no money. Where will this stop? That,
to me, is one of my big concerns. I don't think we're
going to gain by taxing the o0il companies. I think we're
going to lose. So I disagree in one sense with your
conment. Do you have a comment to that? I'd appreciate
it.®

Hill: "¥ell, certainly, Representative Winchester,
apparently you dida't listen to my full statement, that I
would be opposed to a pass on to the consamers and that it
is my belief that if you would attach an Amendment to the
piece of legislation, an anti-pass on, that then I could
support that piece of legislation. You have agreed with
the basic contention that I have, that the o0il companies
have made billions of profits and certainly should turn
some of those profits back to the people of the State of

Illinois in sope benefit that would serve those people."

dinchester: "In your 18 years as a Llegislator, in the

Mayor

Legislature, which you have a great record and I was proud
to serve with you, but do you feel that a pass on provision
like that would be Constitutional?v

Hill: "Again, in @y openimng remarks I made the statement
that a Legislator is a person that is supposed to legislate
and he is..and he or she is supposed to take into account
the people that they represent. It is the Judiciary that
decides whether something is Constitutional or is not

Constitutional. And I +think that is what makes America
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great and that's the way it should be handled. I'n not
gualified to say something is going to be Constitutional or
not. I certainly have heard it expressed many times on the
floor of this House in the 18 years I was here, many times,
condemning the courts for the decisions that they have
reached. So consequently, I try to stay away from that. I
legislated and certainly the Judiciary could come to their
conclusions."

#inchester: :"Then, how do you feel about a ten percent ad valorenm
tax as a possible alternative proposal to this issue?®

Mayor Hill: *"No, Sir. TI'd be opposed to it."

dinchester: “Thank you.¥

Hayor Hill: "Thank you very much. I appreciate it."

Chairman Neff: "Just a minute. #H#e have another guestioner. The
Gentleman from Peoria, Mr. Schraeder.™

Schraeder: "Mayor, I'1ll be very brief. If we pass it with the
statement in the Bill, with refusing the pass on, and the
courts then would decide that that is unconstitutional, are
you then saying that you would 1like to see the tramsit
authority im that greater metropolitan area go down the
tube? I think that's what we might be faced with and
that!'s one of the biggest problems of this piece of
legislation, where we've got one choice, pass on, or to go
down the tube?! Are you maintaining your position of years
ago of down the tube2?

Hayor Hill: "Well, that's your interpretation. You have to
certainly attack these various pieces of legislation one by
one. And if that happened, most naturally, it would put a
different aspect on the overall legislation. As I said
originally, I*am not attuned to the complete package of
Bills. I didn't get a copy of at least a Digest of thenm
until I reached here this morning. I haven't had that wmuch

of an opportunity to study it. I have had an opportunity
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to discuss and look at House Bill 741. 2nd that's what I
an testifying on.*

Schraeder: "Thank you, Mayor."

Chairman Neff: "“The Gentleman from Hayne, Bepresentative
Robbins."

Robbins: "1 have some questions and comments., Are you avare that
a lot of the tax, the way this Bill is drawn, is levied to
be collected through the distributor and not through a
major oil company? L lot of times the distributor is
having a hard time keeping himself afloat.”

Hayor Hill: "I would suggest if you find that a problea, then you
should amend the Bill to put it on someone else.

Robbins: "Okay. Also, on the decontrol of the o0il which you
spoke of, since the windfall profits tax is on the law, 50
to 70 percent of every dollar that comes im from a profit
on barrel goes to the government. Are you aware of that
fact2

Hayor Hill: *“Yes, I am. But are you aware that there are Dpany
cases pending in the federal courts today where the
consumer has been over charged while we were under control
and there are millions upon millions of dollars involved in
that and consequently, the windfall tax, there seems to be
some doubt in Congress of whether they will continue on in
that particular area? So, I think what you should do is
look at the situation in regards to the State of Illinois
and not the Federal Government. They have a right to
legislate the same as you do."

Robbins: "Then I would like to comment. Two years...l haven't
been around the Legislature near as long as you have. I
started two years ago in January and the gasoline cost ne

- 68¢ a gallom to buy it here at that time. I think that
they have done a very good job of passing this...the taxes

that have been put on the oil companies through to the
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consumer and I don't see how we can stop this.”

Hayor Hill: “Apparemtly you're agreeing with what I'm saying.
Again I will repeat, the consumer has taken a beating in
this regards and I want to stop it and apparently with what
you just got finished saying, you are agreeing with me and
I'm sure that a mechanism could be set up where an
Apendnent could be adopted on an anti-pass through
Anendment."

Chairman Neff: "“The Gentleman from Cook, ¥r. Kulas...Kulas."

Kulas: "Yes, Mayor Hill, ho¥ much of the funding for your bus
system comes from the farebox and how much comes from the
state?®

Hayor Hill: "I would say that the monies coming from the farebox
is may be about 38%. That is a relatively close guess, I
believe,"”

Kulas: "How much do your riders pay for a bus ride2®

Bayor Hill: "RTA pays the balance of that Bill."

Kulas: "No, how much does the average consumer pay? 50 cents, 70
cents...for a bus?”

#ayor Hill: ¥“To ride the bus in the city of Aurora? I believe
it's 50 cents."

Kulas: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Cook, Mr. Stanley.”

Stanley: “Thank you, Hr. Chairman. Hayor Hill, I represent four
counties and nine townships and part of one of those
counties is Kane County and does a proposal that would have
the same current funding in tact that we have now with the
RTA regarding the 1% in suburban Cook in the quarter of a
percent in the collar counties if we left that intact and
created a suburban transportation authority that took in
suburban Cook and the collar counties and was responsible
for the overall coordination of a transportation system in

that area, does that ring a friendly note with you and just
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what...are you receptive to an idea 1like that, where a

|

|

|

|

|

\

)

|

l suburban transportation authority in suburban Cook an the

\ collar counties leaving the curren: funding structure

; intact?®

| Mayor Hill: "First of all, you're asking me a questiom without a

piece of legislation in fromnt of me, I have been here long
enough to fully understand that before I would make a
statement on a piece of legislation I certainly would ' read
it and I would have to see that piece of legislation before
I would answer a question like yours, knowing fully well
that the process of legislating covers Committee and Second
Reading where it could be changed anm also in the Senate."

Stanley: *"I'm +talking about a comment on the concept. I'm not
talking about any specific piece of legislation."”

Mayor Hill: "I would be more than happy to look at your concept
but at this time I fully don't follow your concept. I
would like to hear about it though, and if you're from Kane
County I would be more than happy to sit down with you and

discuss it."

Stanley: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "The Lady from Kane, Mrs. Deuchler.”

Deachler: "Thank vyou. Mafor #ill, I had too wanted to ask you
for the details of the specifics in terms of the farebox
and the awmount of the RTA subsidy. I think it would be
heléful to those of us from Kane County if you could get
those specific figures down to us."

Mayor Hill: ™I certainly will do that.n

Deuchler: "I would appreciate it. ©Now, could you comment as to
vhether or not from your perspective, now being a Mayor but
also have...being in this Legislative Body as to whether
you feel it's realistic to split the two issues of RTA
financing and mopies for Illinois roads?"

Mayor Hill: *"Are you asking me if I think it's a good idea to
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split the two, is that what you're asking me?"

Deuchler: "Yes.®

Hayor Hill: "I think it should be split, yes."

Deuchler: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "Thank you, Mayor. We appreciate your being here
and it's kind of like ole home week to hear from you again.
He've heard from you a fev times you know, in the past.
Thanks.™

Mayor Hill: “Thank you very nmuch."

Chairman Neff: "“Now, I'd 1like to call on Mr. Lewis. H. Hill,
Chairman of the Board of the Regional <Transportation
Authority. Mr. Hill....keep them alphabetical. Continue,
Hr. Hill.®

Hill: ®"Thank you, Nr. Chairman. Members of the House, I do have
a couple of those figures I could not see from the other
side who raised the question. The percent of the expense
from the farebox in Aurora for this year including their
fuel insurance is 17.7% based on our ridership through
September. The opportunity to be with you today is a
welcome one. 1 certainly appreciate that something has
finally come forward in terms of a proposal to provide
funding to meet the desperate needs for the public
transportation progran. I would suggest to you, however
that the documents that we've seen and that my staff has
been able to analyze so far, suggest that the allocations
betveen transportations and highways is in fact not enough
funds to meet the transportation needs. There is to start
with no funds proposed for the current fiscal year, the RTA
fical year ending September 30th, and therefore this is
nonresponsive to the immediate needs in terms of a balanced
budget and providing funds. I believe that there should be
a specific allocation dividing that a new tax revenue is

between public transportation and the road program. At the

82




STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
present time, Northeastern Illinois, Regional
Transportation Authority is the only transportation
authority in the State of Illinois that does not receive
any subsidies from the State's General Fund, the only one.
e are the only transportation authority almost throughout
this country that receives no support from it's state in
terms of state funds and I believe that we im Northeastern
Illinois should be treated equitably with the other
citizens throughout the state. This year the overall
percentage of revenue from the <farebox to cost for all
modes throughout the six county area is now ruahing at 48%.
That is exceeded only in New York City with a higher
density of population and is in fact at 48% about twice
what is paid for from the farebox by the downstate transit
districts who do receive state funding. The RTA, January
1st, of this year increased fares in the six couaties
approximately 33% and the figures that I have given you
reflect that increase. We are accused of nmismanagement, to
say the least, and other deiscriptioms including an apt
phrase for the news media, 'of a failure' because we have
not controlled costs. The costs in our six county area for
public transportation are increasing at approximately 17%
which is the same as the national average. It is lower
than the downstate transit disticts' increase in costs have
been and I think Secretary Kramer referred to the fact that
road construction costs have increased approximately 25% in
each of the past couple of years, again higher than our
costs. I don't understand why, when tramsit costs increase
17%, it's because of nismanagement but when the road
program costs increase 25%, 1it's because of unforeseen
circunstances, inflation and the price of products and
labor. Seens to me that we ought to apply the same

definitions to public transportation and to road
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construction if we intend to be fair. There has been an
increase in ridership in public transportation over the
past several years and I suggest to you that it is going to
continue to increase with the cost of fuel continuing to
escalate. I'd like to talk briefly about the reasons for a
coordinated regional body as opposed to the fragmentation
and the reversal that has been suggested in this
legislation. We have been able to reduce expenses for fuel
purchases by consolidating the fuel purchases for the
variety of suburban bus companies so that we now cam buy
the aggregate and the volume that brings us down into
competition at a much reduced rate. #e have consolidated
insurance purchases for the variety of suburban baus
companies so that we're able to save a couple of million
dollars a year in insurance premiums alone for suburbam bus
operations. He've acquired the para-transit vehicles that
have been nade available to the townships, the villages,
the cities, the counties and the various districts and
operating entities throughout the six county area to
provide dial-a-ride service, para—-tramsit service, service
for the disabled and service for the elderly. We have been
able to do that because we had a single purchase and
because of purchasing a larger quantity, we're able also to
economize and standardize so that in fact the repairs and
maintenance will be on a standard vehicle and there will be
a reduction in spare parts needed and the other items for
repair and maintenance so that there will not have to be
for each bus operation their whole supply of spare parts
with their own special mechanics, separately trained to
repair their own individual buses. We'’re able to work and
coordinate the Capitol Improvement Program through the
various lines not only in the railroads as well as the bus

companies and program what is needed both for the rolling
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stock as well as bus facilities again on a basis to provide
flexibility and to respond to demand and not based upon our
traditional township or county or city or wvillage line but
to do it om the basis of where the buses are needed in.
terms of operation. I think there's a vwhole variety of
other economies that are just starting as well as the
coordination of the establishment of a fare structure, a
fair fare structure, throughout the region for the sanme
amount in types of services. So, I believe a proposal to
break this wup to provide for the fragmentation would be
counterproductive not only in operation but also in dollar
and cents and would be more costly and if in fact you then
suggest that a Chicago Cook County activity, a railroad
activity, a suburban collar county activity could then be
coordinated someplace else, all you're doing is changing a
name, applying a function and establishing more layers of
government, not less, and therefore increasing the costs,
not reducing them. I suggest to you that the legislation
that you have before you as submitted in £fact makes the
Governor and IDOT your friendly local bus operator because
the board that is suggested in the transit authority is
ansverable only to the Chairman with his total veto power
and he, of course, is the Governor's appointee.  He will
then dictate what those budget levels will be and all of
this talk and that's all it is, that there will be local
authority if somebody else approves and dictates what your
budget is should certainly be seeﬁ through very quickly and
very easily. For those opt-out activities and entities who
would 1like to operate on their own, who under this
legislation approves their budget? IDOT, right back at the
same place. 3So, this is really another program similar to
what we have right now. We call it a 1little bit of

something different, such as we refer to in our six county
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area, the Chicago Area Tramsportation Group, CATS, which is
controlled by the Secretary of Transportation at the
present tine. I suggest to you that there are operating
problems. 1 would anticipate that the Legislature in
arriving at a budget allocation for tramsportation will do
that sometime near the end of June. I would 1like to ask
you how. a transit authority, who is required to continue
it's bus run or it's ‘L' or subway or traim rum, the next
vork day can establish what levels of service it will have,
vhat fares it will charge, how many buses it will have on
the street without knowing until the day before how nuch
money 1it's going to have to operate that coming year? I
don't understand how you can do that in terms of a day in
and day out ongoing, operating activity. You have got to
have some lead time. How does a transit entity decide how
many buses it will need today when he has to order for twvo
years from nov when he doesn't know how much.money will be
available to operate them? And just because most of the
fuands for capital for rollimg stock asb provided by the
Federal Government in my mind doesn't make any sense that
ve order more equipment and then we run out of operating
money and have to put it in a garage and let it rust away.
Yon have to have a coordinated program and it needs to be
one that goes from time to time and it can't be on simply
that kind of last minute appropriation basis. One last
item, and it's really where I started, and that is that
this package does not provide any current, immediate
assistance. A year ago, wWe were asking the six county area
of Northeastern Illinois at that time to hold off om fare
increases, that there would be help forthcoming, that there
vould be a legislative proposal submitted to the General
Assembly in November. We were then told it might be

December, and then perhaps the early part of January.
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Hell, here we are at the end of March and it's almost
April. The only aid we had then was to permit us to borrow
$75,000,000 against the coming sales tax revenues, similar
to going to the bank and borrowing against next month's
salary and then paying it back. That did ease the cash
flow problen. It did permit us to catch up and pay our
bills, and to pay the carriers, and the suppliers, and the
fuel - people, and the other activities. But what it also
did was it cost us money because we had to pay 8 1/2%
interest. He retired over half of that debt but we're
still in debt and fast coming to another severe financial
problem in terms of cash flow. The next three weeks to a
month will be critical in terms of meeting those bills and
those obligations and what is the solution here? W#e had
hoped there might be some help. But what's the proposal
before you? The proposal before you having permitted us to
dig ourself into that hole, has is not been a ladder to
climb out but they throw us their shovel to dig the hole
deeper, to authorize us to borrow $200,000,000 with no
place in this legislation to indicate how that's to be
retired. It seems to me that this is another temporary
stop—gap measure designed to let us continue for about
eighteen wnonths and then it doesn't seem to me anybody
cares what happens to public transportation. I don't
believe that the mechanics of these Bills have been
thoroughly thought through. I don't think they work, I
think a great deal is needed to make them work if the
objectives that have been enuniated even are to be
achieved. I suggest to you however that the only objective
that 1is there 1is to have the Governor, the Secretary of
Transportation decide how many chains and how many buses
will run and whean. Because they are going to control the

dollars and cents, and the one who controls the dollars and
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cents then is going to control what operates and how it
operates. Thank you, HMr. Chairman.”

Chairman Neff: "We'll have some questions, now. Mr. Hill, the
Gentleman from DeHitt, HMr. Vinson, we would 1like to hear
from you."

Vinson: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Hill, what was the nature
of your background prior to becoming Chairman of the RTA2"P

Hill: * I was Conmmissioner of the Department of City Planning for
the city of Chicago and a Commissioner of the Northeastern
Illinois Plan Commission and of the Illinois-Indiana
By-State Commission."

Vinson: #"Does the...RTA exercise any kind of restraints over the
Chicago Transit Authority?"

Hill: *®"Some, yes.”

Vinson: #"ghat are the nature of those?®

Hill: ®A review of their budget in order to incorporate their
budget needs and to the overall RTA budget requirement,
work with their staff in terms of establishment or
revisions or refinements of routes, participating with
their staff in terms of arriving at the estimated needs for
capital improvements for rolling stock or activities of
that nature."

Vinson: %"Are you satisfied with their curreat root structure?®

Hill: “Not totally.™

Vinson: "Have you expressed that concerm in your relationships
with them?"

Hill: "Our staff meets with their staff with suggestions both for
mnodifications of routes, some routes that we think could be
either removed and others that could be added. The
operating authority however rests with the Chicago Tramsit
Authority, not our staff."

Vinson: “Have you ever conditioned abandonment of certain routes

on RTA cooperation and assistance?"

88



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPBRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
Hill: "The conditioning has not been done, no."
Vinson: "“Has not been done?"
Hill: "No."
Vinson: "Don't you think that would be appropriate?"
“The only leverage that we do have is to withhold their

Hill:

Vinson:

Hill:

Vinson:

Hill:

|
money and shut down the system and I suaggest to you at the
present time, and at any time, shutting down a system and
penalizing the commuters in terms of trying to get at
another administrative unit in @y nind is not a useable
vehicle."

"Hell, now, that's a very interesting comment, Mr. Hill.
I was in Chicago over the past couple of weekends and it
seened to me that what you were saying in the newspapers
those weekends and we all know that sometimes we are
misquoted in the newspapers and I'd appreciate it if you
would elucidate your comments on that if I misunderstood
them. But it appeared to me that you were saying that you
should...that +the RTA ought to try get at State Government
because State Government was not adequately responsible by
rolling back fares."
"I'n sSOorry...would you say that again?®

"You were saying...you were saying in the nevspapers I
saw that the RTA ought to roll back fares in order to get
the General Assembly and State Government to subsidize it
morea"
"I think what I said, and it was on a radio talk show. and
the people who were there inquiring were members of the
press and they carried some stories afterwards. I was
responding to a question that was posed to me about whether
or not Ladies and Gentlemen of this group would be unhappy
that we had not proceeded with the April 1st, fare
increase. I responded by indicating to them that I had

heard a couple of Hembers of the House talk about those
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fare increases. #e had also been told by others that we
should not go forward. But what I was disturbed with was
that there was constantly the discussion of raising fares,
raising fares, raising fares with a no recommendation...or
no recognition that we had raised fares 33% on January 1st
and that if in fact we were treated the same as all the
other transit districts in the state and received as they
do, a share of operating costs from the General Fund of the
State of Illinois for our comnuters in the six county area,
ve could and should even consider rolling back the fares.
That if we were treated the same wvay that, in fact, we
could reduce fares so that instead of paying 48% out of the
farebox we could drop them down a nickel or a dime which
would still not be as down as far as they are in the other
transit districts."

Yinson: "You never...you at no time suggested rolling back fares
in order to get a state subsidy?®

Hill: “In order to get a...I don't think to roll back fares is
going to get a state subsidy. But I didn't think that
increasing the fares was going to get it either.”

Vinson: "iell, it appgared to me that you were suggesting and
maybe there was a misquote. I didn't hear the radio talk
show, but I did read in the Sun Times very clearly that you
suggested that you ought to roll back fares until there was
a recognition by this Assembly, that you needed a subsidy
and it would seem to me that if you treated the CTA the
same way, you might not need either to raise fares or to
get a state subsidy."

Hill: "Well, I think that if there was an interpretation of that
nature in the news media, I didn*t see it and that is not
what I intended at all because with our cash flow situation
as desperate as it is right now, I certainly would not roll

back fares. I would think that that would not be at all
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possible."
vinson: “Now, you have suggested that in some form this
legislation is headed in the wrong direction.®
Hill: "I believe it is.®
Vinson: "Would you agree from your recognition and knowledge of
the legislative process, even from your recognition of the
process on the RTA, that it's going to take some time to
develop the Amendments and to get the political consensus
necessary to direct it in the right direction?®
Hill: . "It will take some time but I'm not sure what you mean by

sope time."

period with an increase in fares so that the system would
not shut down?"

Hill: "He did that January 1st with a 33% increase in fares after
having been promised that we should hold off fare increases
last July and August, that there was going to be action
submitted to this Body, previous Body, in November and then
in December, and so we did have to go forward and did raise
fares a third on January 1st of this year."

Vinson: "Has there a subsequent scheduled fare increase after
that?n

Hill: "There were two ideutified tentative fare increases, one
for April 1st and one for August Ist.”

Vinson: "ghat's the status of the April 1st increase?"

Hill: "It's in a holding pattern.®

Vinson: *“Hell, wouldn't it make sense to you to enact those fare
increases so that we could have time to direct this
legislation in the way in which you think would be nore
appropriate?"

Hill: ®"That!'s what we did last November and that's why we in fact
came forward with that 33% fare increase on January lIst to

provide that time. But as we continue to raise fares and
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as we raised the fares on January 1st to provide the tinme
that you're referring to nothing happened and it seems to
me that the alternative based on past action would be if we
continued to raise the fares anothing else would happen
either."

Vinson: "But there is now a package of Bills being debated in the
Legislature.

Hill: “"“Hell, there is now."

Vinson: "That's right."

Hill: "Just introduced this week."®

Vinson: "That's right....so wouldn't you..."

Hill: "After ve deferred the April 1st fare increase."

Yinson: "So...wouldn't you suggest that including the April 1st
fare increase would be a good idea at this point?"

Hill: "No, not necessarily.®

Vinson: "Yhy?"

Hill: . "How long is it going to take you? Do you believe to
arrive at a package that you will have signed by the
Governor2"

Vinson: "Hell, I don't think we're going to get it done between
now and April 1st. I think that the...if both the House
and the Senate in the most expeditious way possible did it
pass this legislation or some other form of legislation,
there is no way in the world that it can be on the
Governor's desk by April 1st. But it could be pretty
closely after that.®

Hill: "Well, at this point....at this point there's no way in the
world that we conld get a fare increase implemented by
April 1st, either because we do need.."

Vinson: "But you could have...you could have had you not
postponed it, is that not correct?®

Hill: "Sure, could have."

Vinson: "Now, another question that's bothered me guite a bit, if
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you have a CTA shutdown in the City of Chicago, sometime in
April, and there are conflicting dates as to when that
would be necessitated, isn't that going to create a lot of
automobile traffic in the city of Chicago?"

Hill:. "Absolutely, absolutely.®

Vinson: "It would pretty well paralyze the city, wouldn't it2"

Hill: "It would be chaos. It will probably paralyze the state.®

Vinson: "Houldn't it make some sense to try to keep the commuter
railroads operating in that circumstance?"

Hill: "He're trying to keep the whole system operating."

Vinson: "But even if you couldn't keep the CTA operating, would
it not make sense to keep the coammuter railroads
operating?¥®

Hill: ®I think it's difficult to +try and simngle out one
particular part of the system to keep it functioning and
tell the rest of the commutering public that they can®t go
to work."

Vinson: "Why?2"

Hill: "I think it would be a terrible..."

Vinson: f"Wouldn't it be possible 1if you kept the coammuter
railroads operating, wouldn't it be...wouldn't the
situation in the area in the city be a little bit better?v

Hill: ™"I've been told by some of the railroad representatives and
I think there are some here who are going to be speaking to
you later, I've been told by some rail representatives
though that they would seriously consider shutting down the
commuter service in the event the CTA system shuts down for
an extended period of time because of safety reasons, that
they feel that the trains, which are already substantially
filled by the time they arrive at the closest station to
the Chicago boundry line are already filled and that they
would not be able to stop at the subsequent stations to

pick up anyone else or even to discharge passengers vho
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don't go to...all the way to downtown Chicago. They
experienced, a few years ago, when we had botk the snow
problens and also when we did have the few days when the
CTA was shut down that many people at that time tried the
train. If it were an extended shut down on the CTRA, I
think the commuters on the trains however, would grow so
large that the railroads are concerned about safety and
I've been told that they would most 1likely, shut down.
They have not made a decision on that as of yet, because we
are all working to try and keep the system operating.”

"But you would be...you are going to try then to keep the
copmuter railroads up even if the CTA has to shut down?2"
"Not +trying to keep one up if the other shuts. We're
trying to keep the whole system operating.®

'"Dﬁn't you think it would make sense to try to keep the
railroads up if the CTA shuts down?"
"Not necessarily, no. It seems +*o me that perhaps the
comnuter on the railroad, and a broad characterization is
difficult to arrive at because it's not uniform, might be
able because they're more 1likely to be the salaried
employee who's on a monthly check and would be able either
to rearrange a vacation or something during a shutdowm than
an hourly worker or a daily worker or one vwho gets paid
every week or gets paid by the day and I think that it
would have a very difficult, or a hard impact in terms of
what is, as everyone knows, a lowyer income group in the
city of Chicago than the higher income group of the
connuter..”

"I ywould suggest that playing those groups off againmst
each other is the kind of thing that has led to problenms
with the concept of regional government in the RTA."

"gell, you're the one who was playing them off against each

other by .suggesting vwe shut down the CTA and keep the
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comnuter railroads operating. I suggest to you, I was the

one to keep them all operating not trying to play one group
off against the other. I suggest what you were doing was
that, not what I was suggesting to you in tura."®

#Now, on the...your relationship with the CTA, again, on
the labor contract, have you ever entered into discussions
with the CTA on this labor coatract?®
"Yes, we did."

“Have you ever conditioned assistance to the CTR on
improvements in the labor contract?"

"Conditioned the assistance? No."

#ghy not?"
wour board did mnot feel that that was within their
purview.”

"You don't think the efficiency of the CTA is onme...is a
thing within your purview?®
"I said our board did npot think it was in their purview to
condition a labor contract of CTA at the other carriers.”

"I meant your personal view."

"Hy personal view is that I believe that legislatively,
legislatively so there is no question about it, that the
RTA should be required to prove labor contracts by the
transportation entities that vwe fund prior to the contract
becoring effective, But that ought to be done by
legislation because we do have RTA legislation and we bhave
tranist authorities legislation and as happens on occasion,
there is room for disagreement as to what both of those
provide.”

"So in any event, you would recommend that whether the
RTA is preserved or whether some other institutiosn is
created in its place, that it have the authority to
approve, review and condition assistance on ‘the labor

contract of the CTA?"
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Hill: "On all the transit authorities, yes, that it provides
noney to."

Vinson: "Now, one last gquestion. You compared...you suggested
that the RTA had a 17% per year inflation factor in recent
years?®

Hill: "I said our overall costs om increasing in the aggregate
are 17%."

Vinson: "And you compared that +to DOT's road construction
estimates?"

Hill: "I'a referring to published reports, that it says
construction costs on roads has gone up 50% in the two year
period. Yes.®

Vinson: "What new...roads or highways or mass transit railroad
lines has the BRTA constructed?"

Hill: "We regularly, as a part of our Capital Improvement Progranm
on the railroads, are replacing track, ties, ballast on
each of the commuter rail systems year in and year out as
funds are available. He have been acguirimg rolling stock.
He have been acquiring and remodeling, recomnstructing
garage buildings for bus systeps."

vinson: "What percentage of your budget is devoted to that?®

Hill: ¥"The Capital Program in the aggregate for the six county
area including all the transportation entities has been
about $250,000,000 a year...200 to $250,000,000 a year,
again depending upon federal appropriations and
allocations.®

Vinson: "“aAnd what's the total budget?®

Hill: "The operating budget for all the +iramsportation systenms
within the six counties is something over $800,000,000 a
year."

Vinson: "So the total budget construction capital represeant about
25%2%

Hill: "Twenty to 25%, again depending upon how smuch federal funds
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would be available and again, whether you take the year
that the federal funds are allocated or you take the year
when they are actually spent. But 20, 25%, in that range,
yes."

Vinson: "Well, wouldn't you say then that it might be a mistake
to compare the RTA's past cost increases to a construction‘
cost increase that DOT is identifing since only 25% of your
budget is construction or capital?®

Hill: "No, I don*'t think so. After all, construction does...uses
two primary ingredients, labor and paterials.
Transportation is very heavy labor intensive.®

Vinson: "Hell, the whole economy uses labor and materials and the
vhole economy has different rates of inflation.”

Hill: "But varying pieces of the econony have different
proportions as it relates to labor as a part of their total
cost in contrast to what materials rum so that again
depending upon the industry if you will, inflation rates on
materials will have one impact, inflation rates on labor
costs will have a different impact depending upon their
mix. But I was saying..."

Vinson: "Have you compared the RTA mix to those +things to the
IDOT coastruction mix2?"

Hill: "Well, I think ours is even more labor intense than the
road coastruction mix is."

Vinson: "Have you compared those statistics though?®

Hill: *"Not precisely."

Yinson: "Do you have any report on that that you could give us?"

Hill: "He...we can prepare that for you."

Vinson: "I just think it might be a mistake to compare apples and
oranges here unless ¥e know..."

Hill: "Well, I agree vith you and as you pointed out I was not
chastising them because of the 25% increase and cost of

construction. I was just pointing out that while that cost
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goes ahead of 25% that's because of inflation while our
cost goes up at 17%, it's characterized because of
mismanagement and I just thought that was unfair."®

Vinson: "Finally, would you favor legislation that would bring
the board of the RTA if it continues to exist mpore into
alignment with population groupings in each of the
constituent areas of the board?"

Hill: "I think that is...the current 1legislation of +the RTA
provides for that."

Vinson: "What about Representative Barkhausen's legislation that
was passed yesterday?"

Hill: *"dell, I think all that did, as I understood it and I have
not seen that Bill as it was finally passed. I understood
that the only thing that did was to accelerate the time
period, moving it up to this year instead of '83 what the
current legislation provides and is based upon what were
then, at 1least as I aunderstood it, preliminary census
figures because in this morning's paper coming down here, I
read a story — and again I would agree with you, you can't
always believe what you read in the paper — but I think in
something not gquite as controversial I read the story that
the finmal figures had Jjust been released and the final
figures that had just been released again indicated that
the Chicago population figqure was over 3,000,000 in
contrast to what had been projected up until this release.
I don't know what the basis of those fiqures are upon which
your legislation was based. I don't know how accurate they
are based upon the final population figures. So, that I'd
have review those final population figures. My preliminary
look because the newspaper gave only Chicago, Cook County
and Illinois. It did not give the other collar counties.
My preliminary calculation based upon that and based upon

one person per X hundred thousand people, would be that the
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shift of one seat from Chicago to suburban Cook would
balance in terms of Chicago suburban Cook. W®hat I didon't
have were the figures on the collar counties to fimd out
whether that balance would then apply with the three collar
county Hembers because I didn't have the figures there.”

Vinson: "If we were able to get you those figures over the
veekend would you be willing to take a position in favor of
that legislation if that is what the figures indicate is
right2®

Hill: "I...I don't think there is any problem. If that is what
the figures are, I would support that anyway. I mean I
don*t think we have to even calculate it out."

vinson: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: “The Gentleman from DuPage, Mr. Redmond.®

Redmond: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman.. Mr. Hill, at the time that we
had the referendum for the creation of the RTA, the
representation was made that it was necessary ito have that
type of regional authority in order to gqualify for
subsidies for the Federal Government. Was that
representation correct, at that time?"

Hill: *®I didn't participate in that deliberation at that time but
I believe it was and I think that we would find extrene
difficulty if in fact we broke up the Regional
Transportation Authority into a variety of entities in
terms of trying to find a body meeting the federal
requirenent to disburse those funds and do it on a regional
basis. I suspect that the Secretary of Transportation
would 1like to assign that to CATS, which as I noted before
he runs already and therefore he would run the allocation
of the federal funds as well as run the other items.”

‘Redmond: "Then I assume +that it's a safe assumption that the
paintenance of some kind of a regiomal authority is

necessary in order to qualify for any federal subsidies.®
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Hill: "Yes."

Bedmond: "May I ask you this, Sir? What was the basis of support
of the RTA other than the farebox at the time it was
created, do you know that, Sir?"

Hill: ™At the time that it was created? Because under my teanure
as Chairman we still oberated initially under that, was the
allocation from the state of three-thirty—seconds of the
sales tax collected within the six county area. The
percentage at the time also in terms of a portion of
license plate fees.."

Redmond: "About $14,000,0002"®

Hill: "I thought it was about 16, the last year..."

Redmond: "...from the city of Chicago or the County of Cook?"

Hill: "I...my memory was that it was from the city of Chicago,
half from the city."®

Bedmond: "Apd also some assistance for the handicapped and
the..."

Hill: "There is approximately 25 to $26,000,000 provided from the
state to assist 1in the subsidies that reduce fares for
students and elderly and then the RTA was authorized to
levy at that time a 5% gas tax."

Redmond: "And those were eliminated, 1is that correct, in the
transportation package which was adopted by this General
Assembly about 18 months ago?"

Hill: "Everything was eliminated with the exception of the 5% gas
tax. The RTA was authorized to either continue that levy
or to levy the sales tax of one penny in Cook County ard a
guarter c¢ent in the collar counties but if it levied the
sales tax then the gasoline tax had to be taken off.”

Redmond: 'Now, #Mr. Hill do you have +the figures showing the
difference in revenue to the BRTA pursuant to the nmeasure
which was passed about 18 months ago as contrasted to what

the revenue would have been if we hadn't done anything?®
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Hill: V“The previous funding package would have delivered
approximately $43,000,000 more in the curreat RTA Fiscal
Year '81."

Redﬁond: "This great transportation package that we had eighteen
months ago resulted in $43,000,000 1less wmoney, 1is that
correct?®

Hill: "Yes.™

Redmond: "“That's all.®

Chairman Neff: "The next person we'd like to hear from is the
Lady from Cook, Mrs. Hallstrom."

Hallstrom: "Thank you, Mr. Speaker (sic). MNr. Hill, would you
please share your feelings and comments about an issue that
has concerned me and many others? Is it really necessary
to have a separate transit authority in Chicago, if we
truly have a regional transit authority?"

Hill: "I believe +that it is desirable that we have a number of
transit authorities for the regular control of operations,
the operating entities, that all fall under the umbrella of
the overall body and that the overall body have certain
respoasibilities clearly established so there can be no
gquestion about it. As has been noted a couple of times
earlier today, I believe that there 1is a desire . I
believe that there 1is a good, legitimate purpose for a
transit district that is less than six counties in scope so
that it can get particular attention to the area it serves.
I think we have some excellent activities. 7You're going to
hear from the Nortran Group sometime later this morning and
I thiank that because they  have on their board
representatives £from the nunicipalities that they serve,
and they have direct input from their constituents in terms
of arriving at routes, arriving at frequencies of service
and then exercise the responsibilities of day-in and

day-out operation, that those kinds of activities and
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responsibilities are well met by a more localized transit
authority. But I do believe that what needs to be donme is
to spell out specifically who establishes fares, who would
have to approve labor contracts and certain items of that
nature on a regional basis in order to provide a regiomal

coordination."

Hallstrom: "“Mr. Hill, then are you saying it's necessary to have

Hill:

a separaite board as the Chicago Transit Authority does?"®

"Hell, the Nortram has a separate board because they in
fact draw them from the municipalities that they serve and
that then builds in, input from those municipalities so
that there is at that level for operating purposes as well
as for some expressions of general community interest on
transportation totally, a representative group from that
community and I think they fulfill a very useful and

purposeful function.®

Hallstrom: "May I suggest to you that it's been suggested to me

that many of the problems associated with the RTA are a
direct result of the CTA. That the expenses, the deficit
have very much to do with the CTA. And I think if there's
anything in this package that certainly needs
strengthening, it*s the fact that the RTA has not taken

sufficient control of the CTA."

Chairman Steele: "Thank vyou, Representative. Mr. Hill, for

another gquestion, I*'d 1like to call on the Gentleman from

Peoria, Representative Schraeder."

Schraeder: "Thank you, #r Chairman. H#Hr. Hill, let me preface my

remarks very briefly by saying +that I'm a downstate
Legislator. My constituents do not upderstand the problenms
of Chicago Transit and the method in which the employees
and the travelers of downtown Chicago...ride there...and
they cost...and the time involved. So, I am prejudiced to

begin with...with...as uwy constituency. But we have over
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Hills

the past number of years had a feeling that this is
strictly a power struggle between the administration of the
RTA and guote 'the CTA'. We see no reason to believe that
that's not true today as it was two or three years ago.
Secondly, we also believe that apparently that there is a
power struggle between the authority of the CTA, which I
mean by that, the suburbs worth in conjunction and in
opposition to the Chicago group. Would you dare to comment
on why we get the impression that your group are fighting
all the time and then that group has a whole is fighting
with the ﬁanagement of the CcTA2"

#yell, I think that in the exercise of our budget review
process, in our reviewing expenses, and in our establishing
fares, there is Toom as always for disagreement amongst
people. The RTA board looking at the overall expenses and
looking at where the revenues were coning from for the
whole regional program took certainm kinds of actions that
the CTA board in itself, looking at them from their point
of view disagree with as do differing groups within this
Body. And since we are in an area that is heavily covered
by the news media, both newspaper and radio and television
and since they are usually looking for arguments and
disagreements to present on the news media because that's
the most attractive part of it, those are the items that
get carried and publicized. The agreements that we have
are all ignored because that's not nevs and so what you see
from a distance are the disagreements and you don't see the

areas of agreement."

Schraeder: "Then if that is true, would you or not agree that we

ought to leave the nmanagement of the different rail and bus
lines, two of the different sections of the system are of
the suburban 1lines in the CTA and then go to the

probability or the possibility of the RTA being a strictly
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Hill: .

pass through funding agency?"
"Byt the pass through funding activity is only meaningful
if you have some ability to control the costs, and the

costs are primarily labor."

Schraeder: ®0kay, and you tell me and I understand froa the

Hill:

discussion you previously had that you really haver't any
control over cost in the system and particularly the CTA,
is that not true?"

"I said that there is a disagreement as to how @much
authority we had as it relates to concurrence in labor
contracts at the present time, because of the legislative
language in the legislation establishing the CTA and the
language establishing the RTA. Now, we're...that's the
cost side of the equation...The other side and the biggest
single revenue side is the farebox and again there is
confusion in those legislative findings, both for CTA and

RTA as to who establishes fares.”

Schraeder: "Okay, that brings to mind another gquestion +that I

Hill:s

have written down and that is in recent days you have heen
quoted in my news media quite extemsively as saying that we
will not and should not put a fare increase as proposed, I
believe April the 1st. It seems to me if that statement of
yours 1is correct, that was a method of telling downstate
Democrats and downstate Republicans that we're going to
shut down. You have to come across with state money
because we are not going through with the fare that we
proposed. Is that a fair assumption?”

#§o, it is pmot. That is not a fair assumption. As I said
earlier, what was of concern to some of the RTA board
members was that the legislative process in fact would go
past April the 1st and what had been done om April 1st in
terms of a fare increase would be forgotten, just as our

January 1st fare increase of 33% continues to be forgotten
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and ignored and no recognition of it.”

Schraeder: "I'p not sure you're right on that. I don't think the
fare increase was forgotten, alright..."

Hill: "I've never heard it talked about though other than when I
bring it up.”

Schraeder: "Well, I think we're quite avare of it if...at least I
am, to that degree. If...Do you have any belief that the
farebox should pay a reasonable amount of the cost of
operation of the units of transportation? And I'm not
singling out this, the metropolitan Chicago area 1I'm
talking in general all throughout the state and inclusive
of my own district. Do youn have a figure2"

Hill: "Yes, I do."

Schraeder: "What would that be?"

Hill: “Hell, I think someplace between 40 and 50%."

Schraeder: "And what would be the figure now in genmeral through
your area and separate CTA from it, if you can give nme
that...and I won't tow you down to an exact amount but
something reasonably close?®

Hill: ¥Itve got the fiqures here if you'll let me get my proper
page. The CTA currently operating this year at our current
fares with the Januvary 1st, 33% increase, the current level
of expenses which is based wupon our estimate of a 12%
inflation rate which then translates back into the wage
rates that they have, etcetera, those expenses and all, CTA
is at 45% out of the farebox Commuter railroads are 59% out
of the farebox although a total of suburbaa bus lines is
just under 35%. In the aggregate all of those come to
48g.»

Schraeder: '"Alright, now getting back to your present
adpinistration of the ETA..."

Hill: "“As a footnote, I think and I don't recognize you but I

think that the Chairman said that you were from Peoria?
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Yes, Sir. You're figure in Peoria is 19%."

Schraeder; “That's why I specifically asked why...what the figure
wonld be for the entire state."

Hill: "In the aggregate outside of the six counties for all the
other tramsit districts in Illinois, outside of the six
counties is 22.7%."

Schraeder: "I thought it would be pretty close to a gquarter...but
that's fine. Okay..."

Hill: *"Some are...you know, a little higher and some are...®

Schraeder: ™I kmow we're mnmuch Jlower than you are. Now, I
gnderstand from the news media and maybe this is an uanfair
assumption but that's the orly reports that we get over the
years, is that the administration of the RTA and the CTa,
but I'm speaking primarily now of the RTA, has some
problems with invoices in the admimistration of the RTA.
And I would like to know if you really have a handle on the
expenses of the board members and/or top staff and if not,
¥hy noi?2®

Hill:  "Yes, we do. Again, I think you saw a very short ome or
two story sequence in terms of RTA directors expemses.
Hhat again you don't find in the newspaper is that those
stories were based upon inquiries of a particular part of
the staff to see the files which I made available as public
records in terms of the documentation. The news reporter
took those and used that as the basis of his story and said
well these vwere unsubstantiated. Now, what he didan’t do,
and he didn't go back to the person who gave him the file,
vas to ask, 'Is this all of the records that you have’?
Now, what we have in terms of our own internal operations
is that our directors file their expense statements and
their claims for compensation with the secretary of the
authority. The secretary of the authority then summarizes

them, sends them on to processing terams of the other clerks
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to have the checks drawn. It was those files that they
reviewed and never asked for the back up documentation,
never went back to find that. They also made some coaments
that some of the directors were overcompensated beyond what
the law provided. What they forgot to do however, was to
note that a director who might have received a check in
July had in fact been paid for activities that he performed
in June and so one year it would go one way or the other
¥aY. One error was there where a director had been
overcompensated. He had previously found it ourself in
teras of our own internal audit, had presented the
corrected statements to the director who immediately
refunded the overpayment to us. That had been done months
before the news media was ever there. You didn't find that

out either in the story."

Schraeder: "Okay, alright one other question. I'm concerned

about the stories that have been circulating in recent days
particunlarly, but over some period of time about salaries
from drivers and operators and maintemance people. Apd I
have no way to justify it and I'm not saying I'®m critical
or not critical but some of the salaries that are reputed
to have been paid to operating employees and maintenance
employees have been, I'd say a little bit high in ay
jadgement for the duties that these people perform. Are
people making $50,000 a year for maintenance. Are they
making $35,000 on maintenance for an eight hour or a seven
hour.day, five day week? Are these figures correct?"

"My understanding is that <there has beemn a couple of
maintenance people who achieved approximately that $50,000
figure. The only basis that they're being able to do that
however, was based upon the number of hours they worked,
and the numbers of days a week that they worked...sould

have gone into this with some of your colleagues in the
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last few days and we pointed out that in certain
circumstances may depend npon a vacation season, may depend
upon rash of flu epidemic or something like that where
other workers or co—workers have been taken off the job or
are not able to report to the job and in order to keep the
maintenance going the people who are then able to perfornm
were called in for extra hours to do that kind of work. HWe
were asked why it would not be better to hire somebody else
to come in. Well, first if you hire somebody else,
presunably you're going to put them on the permanent
payroll. But also in addition to that, there becomes a
break point in, I'1ll have to yield in terms of ny own
knowledge on this one, but there does become a break point
wvhere it's better %to pay the overtime for that period of
time than it would be to have two people and have to pay
all of the overheads of pension benefits, have them take
sick leave, have them take their vacation time and all of
those other kinds of add-on costs, the overhead cost.
Someplace in there, there 1is a break and that really
depends upon each individual situation and the management
of that particular situation at that time with the options

that you have available to do that."

Schraeder: "Alright, I'm going to be very brief. If it appears

to me that we do have excessive maintenance in the
sitnation of the CTA and probably the RTA or whatever, what
overlapping functions there are, and I'm not clear who has
jurisdiction where, but it seems to me that with this kind
of a situation maybe a private corporation could do that at
a nuch more economical basis on a opening bid situation.

What is your feelings toward that?®

Hill: "There...you're talking about the actual maintenance work,
itself?"
Schraeder: "Yes, the actual physical maintenance and that.m
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Hill:

#gell, what we...what we have been doing and what has
happened over the period of the years and Chairman Barnes
from the CTA with his more intimate experience at the CTA
can talk with about that one when he is up here, but what
we have been doing in terms of some of those, we're doing
the ninor maintenance activities ourselves within the own
shop where it's something to be able to be done on a bus so
it gets back into service the next day. The more extensive
rebuilding of engines or the more extensive work on
air-conditioning equipment, the wmore extended type of
operation is frequently put out to private operators and
put out to bid with shops who do that kind of thing because
that's not as necessary on a longer period of time. But
again, it depends on how much of it there is to be done
over a period of time, the size of organization. Some of
the smaller systems, if you will, because ¥e operate a
whole series of systems within the RTA structure it's not
just one system, But if we've got a bus in the outlying
area of one of the counties rather than brin§ it in to a
central shop to do extensive work, it would be better to go
to a local shop as an example. There 1is also the time
constraint aad with the price of fuel, how far you want to
take that bus for its repair work, for its activities
before you're eaten up on fuel cost. fle've recently
completed a study within our staff, of new garage locations
based upon the escalating fuel prices because the deadhead
costs are now starting to be such a high percentage of
those costs, both deadhead in ternms of fuel as driver tinme,
that we're dispersing and making smaller satellites inm more
distributed areas so you can get there faster. So, we do
look and:are constantly looking in that regard in terms of
where is the best price but again when you go out to the

private activity, you're going to pay a profit as well.®
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Schraeder: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. You've been very helpful.”

Chairman Steele: "“There are a namber of others wanting to ask
guestions. Pethaps I could ask if youn might try to keep
your guestions a little more coacise and brief and perhaps
Mr. Hill, if I might ask if you would keep your responses a
little nore brief, we'd appreciate it. WNext, I would like
to ask. for gquestions...the Gentleman fron Winnebago,
Representative Kelley."

Kelley: "Yes, Hr. Chairman or Mr. Barmes (sic) from your previous
testimony I understasd that you're received ¥ell in the
political arena so maybe you're gualified to help me with a
couple of guestions. Just a country boy from downstate,
how do I go back and tell my people that we should be for
this package when you're paying these sinful salaries to
drivers to your various people? VWhat's the hourly rate for
a driver, Mr. Chairman?v

Hill: "Well, it will vary depending upon the systesm they're with
and if they have a union or if they don't have union,
within...?”

Kelley: %Hell, let's say they have a union. I'm sure they do in
Chicago and that area.®

Hill: “Yes, the CTA does have a union and they...and currently
with the recent increase it's 12.02 for..”

Kelley: "Twelve dollars and 2 cents and hour?”

Hill: "Yes."

Kelley: "what are the salaries for some of the executives?
#hat...do you have some assistance...what type of salaries

do they make, Sir?®

- Hill: "are you talking now about the CTAZ"

Kelley: "I'n talking about the RTA, here.®
Hill: “About the RTA2®
Kelley: "Yes."

Hill: "dHell, they vary from mine at 72.5, down.®
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Kelley: "“How many assistants do you have?"

Hill: “"“Assistants?"

Kelley: "Yes, or a deputy—chairman or whatever your colleages..."

Hill: "¥e don't have any deputy-chairman.”

Kelley: "Hell, whatever the titles are, you do have..."

Hill: "“#e have a general manager."”

Kelley: “General manager?"

Hill: *"Yes.®"

Relley: "Hhat method, Sir do you use in hiring these people? Is
it political. Is it Civil Service or what?®

Hill: "As I have indicated to everyone because an individual
comes in with a recommendation from an elected official, I
don't consider that person to be a second class citizen. I
will review their qualifications, however and see if they
can do the job and if they can do the job, then they will
get attention and coasideration as all the others will do
and we'll take the people who are the best gualified. The
transit industry around the country is quite competitive.
The newer management, the younger people, are very mobile
and are moving around as they do in some industries from
place to place vwhere they can better their salary scale,
just as junior managers do in all industries and all kinds
of activities. So that in terms of the managerial aspects,
the central office functions in that regard. He're
constantly losing people to other authorities where they're
paying higher salaries and providing a better activity."

Kelley: *"So, what I think what you're saying is it is a political
type job basically, is that right2w

Hiil: "No, I didm't say that."

Kelley: "I know you didn't say that but do you...are you covered
by Civil Service or some type of a merit system?"

Hill: "dHe have our own...we have our own program within our

office. 1 suggest to you however, with the federal

M



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSENBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th.Legislati§e Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
requirements in terms of employment, both employment as
vell as discharge and the appeals to the courts these days,
the Civil Service is almost moot in most regards because if
you hire the wrong person in some people's judgement, if
you don't interview them in some people's judgement, you'll
be dinto the courts under a cooplaint of unfair labor
practice or if you discharge someone. He've ended up in
courts the same way."

Kelley: "I think, Sir if you'll read some. of the court decisions
the same thing holds true for political hirings. Well,
what perdiem..."

Hill: "Don*t even have to be in a political body. It's true
across the whole boards.”

Kelley: *“What type of perdiem paid, you or your staff get when
you're out?"

Hill: *A perdiem?®

Kelley: "Could you compare with the General Assembly's perdiem2?”

Hill: "He do not get a perdiena There is no perdien. It*s
actual expense only."

Kelley: *“Actual expense? So, how... maybe just briefly, and I
know the Chairman has asked us to be brief, just be brief,
the Chairman has asked us to be brief in our gquestioaing.
Hould you Jjust briefly explain £fo me as a downstate
Legislator how I can sell this back home?"

Hill: "Hell, one place I would agree with Secretary Kramer is
that...and I'p not sure about down home in terms of whether
you have any bus systems any place within your district,
but as a mipimum which yout'll get down home, I disagree
With Secretary Kramer in terms of the mix. But what you'll
get are some road vworks."

Kelley: *"Just one question and that will be one ansver. Hhat
perdiem does your board get when they'’re on the road?"

Hill: "No perdiem, again..."
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Kelley: "CTA, what do they get?®

Hill: "I don't believe CTA has a perdiem either. But Chairman
Barnes is here and will be able to respond im terms of
their expenses, specifically.®

Kelley: "Hell, I understands it's $200. a day."

#ill: "Pardon2"

Kelley: "1 understand through the news media that this is $200.00
a day, is that true2®

Hill: "¥hat is2®

Relley: “The RiA board's perdiem when they’re out of town, when
they're down here..."

Hill: "No, nmno. You'te confusing...you're confusing what is
prescribed in the RTA legislation that a director is
entitled to $200.00 a day as compensation not perdiem, not
in terms of expenses for pay per day of activity."

Eelley: "“How many days a month would.."

Hill: "®ith a cap of 25,000 a year again. $200.00 a day up to
25,000 a year."

Kelley: "Thanks, Sir."”

Chairman Steele: "“Thank you, Representative. Again to be fair to
all, it would be appreciated if you <can confine your
guestions to omne or two, please. Our next questioner, a
Gentleman from Cook, Mr. Huff, Representative Huff."

Huff: “Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I'd like to start off by making
a statement and think that speaking for myself, I find
this somewhat distressing that so many of the Members are
getting a vicarious thrill out of rapping Chicago. I think
in the final analysis that Chicago will be shown to be a
victim rather than the perpetrator of the problemss that
wve're faced with, HMr. Hill, what was your projected
budget deficit for this year?*

Hill: "$150,000,000."

Huff: "And wasn't it true that this $150,000,000 wvas, the deficit
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portion of it was assigned to the various tramsit systeass
in this Chicago Metropolitan area?"

"yhat ﬁe did...what we did with those was to come back in
terns of two aspects, reducing costs and raising fares. We
raised the fares 33% across the boards, basically.”

"That was in '79, right2®

"No, the fare increase of 33% was January 1st of this
year."

"Hell, let's get back to the assignment of your deficits to
the various transit systems. Didn't that result in Chicago
for example cutting service to make up their portion of the
assigned deficit that was imposed by you2"

"Chicago has not cut any service based upon that reduction.
¥hat we did do was ask each of the major units, CTA,
Commuter Rail, and Suburban Bus to reduce expenses based
upon the same proportion of their totals that went into the
budget to +trim their expense X percent across the boards
and if in fact that meant we had to go to reductions in
service then that's what we developed. CTA has been
developing theirs and reviewing them...subnitted for
conputer railroads and suburban bus lines.®

"Hell, one mnore gquestion in regards to that. When CTA
informed you that they had to be mindful of federal
ioplement...federal guidelines in regards to those cuts
wasn't it suggested by some of your members to allocate
$7,000,000 for a study to see if that was true?®

"No, that is not correct. He knew about the title VI of
the federal legislation on violations of civil rights prior
to any of the discussion in the news media and had talked
with the CTA prior to the time about what would need be
done in terms of studies and analysis in that regard.”
"alright, I heard you mention to another gquestioner +that

currently CTA is defraying about 45% of this operational
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Hill:

Huff:

Hill:

Huff:

Hill:

Huff:

Hill:
Huff:

Hill:

cost out of the farebox, is that right?%

"That's correct, that's right."

"Hell, isn't it true that prior to the increase we had in
'79 that CTA was defraying 70% out of his farebox, of his
operating expenses?¥

“gell if you go back a few more years they were paying 100%
out of the farebox. But what's happened over the years is
that there has been a decline in terms of fareboxes of
percentage of total expenses not only within our tramsit
systen but throughout the country."

"Jell, wouldn't it be fair to say there has been a decline
in ridership due to the ever increasing fare increases?"
"No. There was a drop—off in January...February of this
year in terms of ridership which normally does happen to a
varying extent with a fare increase and then there is a
recovery. The drop—off of ridership on CTIA last year in ny
judgement 1is based upon the same factors that all mass
transit ridership has dropped off in terms of rapid tranmsit
around the country and that is because of the recession
because the CTA decline 1in ridership figqures is at
approximately the same percent decline as they are in
Philadelphia and Boston and New York and the other big

cities.®

Chairman Steele: “Representative, could you bring your gquestions

to a close, please?®

"Yes, I'd 1like to ask Mr. Hill, of your total budget how
much does Chicago contribute to that? I thought that
Chicago was paying the three-thirty-seconds out of its
vehicle notor tax."

"No, Sir, you did away with that."

"Alright, then...”

"Yhat is happening at the present time is that there is a

one penny sales tax levied by the RTA in Cook County which
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is used for the subsidy."

Chairman Steele: "Is that all, Representative?”

Huff: “That's all for the moment, H¥r. Chairman.”

Chairman Steele: "Thank you, Representative. For another
question, the Gentleman from Lake, Representative Deuster,
please.®

Deuster: "Chairman Hill, my board member is your colleague,
Sidney Danoff and he's a fine gentleman and all of us in
Lake County on both sides of this aisle have visited with
Sidney about this problem and I know that you and Sidney
and the other Members have known that a deficit was
blooming ahead for some time, whatever some time means.*

Hill: "A year."

Deuster: "For a year and even I think the Governor in his message
indicated that a 1lot of people knew this was comring but
they didn*t think the Legislature would take it seriously
unless we were on the brink of a shutdown or a crisis. I'm
not sure By colleagues here are those kind of people. I
think that I myself and many others would have preferred to
start working on this a 1little earlier. However, 1I'm
concerned about the fact that all of us are in this mess
today because there has been political interference with
the RTA board. Those of us who participated in setting
this up were hoping that perhaps the board would have sone
backbone and I know that...is this true that, you think the
board would have put on a fare increase perhaps last year
if they hadn't been asked to defer it?v

Hill: "He had started the process of public hearings and then vwe
were asked to defer it, yes."

Deuster: "Do you have any ideas on how instead of scraping RTA
and destroying and repealing it and getting rid of it and
starting all over with some new alphabetical agencies or

something, if we could improve this system so that the
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Hill:

board members would have the backbone to do sone
economizing without having you know bhaving other people
lead you astray? Is there any structural changes we can
nake?"

"Hell, first of all I would have to say that I think the
board members have already done some economy activities and
they have given staff not only direction but support in
terns of making some economies. The staff completed about
a year and a half ago, a productivity study of the number
of bus routes in terms of their operations, brought those
to the board, had public hearings. A substantial number of
those were implemented in terms of either phasing out
service or shortening its length, shortening its amount of
run or spacing out things. So a number of those things
have been done already. But I believe that it's not simply
an issue of quote 'cost cutting?!, but it's being realistic
and facing the facts in terms of what the dollars are that
are necessary and as I indicated we have not gotten the
dollars that were anticipated. Costs have continued to
skyrocket, fuel cost particularly, and again since
deregulation on o0il, have shot wup again. Whatever the
board says in that regard that, they really have no control

over that."”

Deuster: "Do you have any figures on if we shut down all the

Hill:

buses out in Lake County and rather than tax my people, I'd
be willing to have that happen even though those services
are important for a lot of people in my own area, if we
shut down the buses in running all over Lake County, what
savings would be accomplished?®

"The figure I have for this year is about 1.8 million

dollars.”

Deuster: "Have you identified unprofitable or 1low margin bus

routes in the city of Chicago and suburban Cook County??
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"I'nm sorry. He was just double checking ay figqure, I
didn*'t hear vhat you said, I'm sorry.®

: . "Have you identified some...As a suburbanite, ny
constant complaint as you know is there are empty buses
runping all over Lake County, NMcHenry County and it just
aggravates the people. They'd forget abouat RTA if they
didn't see these enmpty buses burning gas ap. So, that
makes it so difficult for us. But have you identified in
Lake suburban Cook, and in Chicago some low priority bus
Ttoutes that just have, you know, very little ridership and
very little revenue that could and should be curtailed to
cut costs2?®

“He're doing that on a regular basis. Part of the issue
though in terms of which buses ought to be taken off is
with the pumber of new routes that wvere established ¢to
provide service in areas that previously didm*’t have any
and how long should that be installed is a gquestion.
Before then you take it out and say it's not ever going to
get there."

: "dould you prefer to shut down the whole system or shut
down say 15% of the system? 1Isn't it possible for you to
avoid this shutdown by....if you stop the buses out in Lake
County, my county is not going to come to an end. If you
stop say 10% in Chicago, can that be done? Because I have
the paper in my hand here , the Karen 'Petits' the city of
Chicago Conmissioner of Coasumer Services has announced
today or at least the paper has the story that we have a
plan for using taxis to transport people around. The
Chicago Police Department has a plan. The Chicago Area
Transit System has a plan and I'm concerned that the only
way that there can be a renegotiation of labor contracts
for ‘example, is if we just have a shutdown and everybody

knows that they can't get the money from Springfield. Now,
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that's not the way to runm a railroad or a system. But do
you have a plan for cutting down the low margin, the
unprofitable routes rather than the whole system if we get
to that?v

Hill: ®That will not save enough money fast enough to avert the
crisis. +..Is they've been doing are reductions over a
period of time on the least productive routes and that's an
ongoing process. But if you are suggesting to me that if
ve nov move into a program and take out a certain amount of
it will the rest then go along and will it «continue to
function. I don't think so, no.

Chairman Steele: "Representative Deuster.."

Deuster:. "That concludes my questions, Mr. Chairman, thanks."

Chairman Steele: "The next gquestioner, the Representative from
Cook, Larry Bullock and if you could in fairmess to all
confine to one or two questions, we'd appreciate it very
much.

Bullock: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman 1 certainly will agree to your
request. I suggest Chairman Hill, that we move rather fast
on the response so that I can get the maximum mileage out
of my questions and I will do 1likewise. A considerable
amount of information and misinformation in my estimation
has been given during your interchange with HMembers of this
Body. My first question is if we took no action here what
would be approximate the time that you would anticipate
that service would have to be discontinued on the part of
the CTA?"

Hill: *“Hith no legislative action?®

Bullock: "Yes, Sir."

Hill: ¥®With or without the Governmor advancing us the $20,000,000
of sales tax money that he can advance to us?"

Bullock: "Both ways.™

Hill: "Both ways? If he doesn't advance it to us and if the
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suppliers will continue to carry their current obligations,
other than the fuel suppliers and if the railroads, you're
talking only CTA?2"

Bullock: "Yes, Sir."

Hill: "Hell, Chairman Barnes can probably give you his estimate,
and we'll give it to you afterwards, but keeping them as
far behind in their payments as they are no¥ or keeping up
Wwith them as much as we can, I would say probably the end
of April. If the Governor would advance the $20,000,000 in
sales tax revenues we might, might get another couple of
veeks but that is speculation.”

Bullock: "Okay, considerable discussion has estimated relative to
salary cuts for CTA persomnnel, specifically bus drivers,
etcetera. I have not heard much discussion with regard to
salary cuts for RTA staff and employees. I also am led to
believe at this point, that it is said that you had some
hand in suggesting the tax on gross receipts. Before I get
to that point, which will be my last item .for discussion, I
#ant to ask you a series of questions and you can just say
yes or no, on financial operational issues at the RTA.
Does the RTA have no bid contracts?®

Hill: ™Have no bid contracts?®

Bullock: ™Do you let no bid contracts?®

Hill: "We led no bid contracts after telephone solicitation for
small awards of say up to $500.00.%

Bullock: "That completes your statement to that guestion2®

Hill: "¥Well, HAr. Pord points out that we operate undgr the State
Purchasing Act."

Bullock: "®hich is $10,000 and under."

Hill: "™Pardon2?®

Bullock: "ghich is $10,000 and under.™

#ill: *10,000 is required. ¥®e can go out to bids less thas that,

though."
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Bullock: "Do you employee any stationary engineers in your office
building, then?®

Hill: ™"No."

Bullock: ™"Do you provide to paint and refurbish facilities in
the office building there? Does the RTA pay for that? In
its lease arrangement do you pay for those types of cost?%

Hill: "Remodeling.”

Bullock: "You pay for it?"

Hill: *"If we remodel, based upon our lease.”

Bullock: UVSo as a lessee you pay for it?”?

Hill: "wWell, no whatever our 1lease arrangement is for those
things that are regquired that we do, we do those based upon
the 1lease price that we have. He took over the lease fron
the Illinois Department of Transportation whenm they moved
out.”

Bullock: "Does your lease arrangement reguire you to employ a
stationary engineer?®

Hill: ®"Fo."

Bullock: "Does your lease arrangement require you to pay for
renovations and refurbishing of your office facility?"

Hill: "Based upon the remodeling if we reconstruct, if vwe
consolidate offices etcetera those kinds of things.*

Bullock: "In the Grummond bus controversy has the RTA been
reimbursed for services that were provided during the down
time of those facilities to be re—examined and
what...first, what did it cost the RTA and have you been
fully reimbursed2?”

Hill: "He have not been fully...been reinmbursed. e have
notified Grummond that we expect them to reimburse us for
those expenses...those have not been made.®

Bullock: "And what do they total?"

Hill: vAnd the same basis though we are holding payments to

Grummond because of some other controvery so we have a
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. sabstantial amount of leverage."

Chairman Steele: "Representative Bullock, could you bring your
questions to a close??

Bullock: "And what does it total? What's the total cost of the
RTA for +the down time in which Grummound buses vwere
re—exanined for defects?™

Hill: "In order to provide the substitute service in terms of
renting the other buses that we have to go to the private
carriers, it's about $100,000 a week."

Bullock: "Apd what is the aggregate total amount of the down time
and cost incarred for the RBTA to rTe—examine the Grammond
buses, the aggregate amount not per day the aggregate sum?”

CHill: *Well, first of all we're not re-exanining. That's being
done by the manufacturer. The manufacturer is also paying
for the construction, the corrective efforts. #hat we are
paying for at the curreunt time is the substitute buses in
order to provide service and keep it operating."

Bullock: ™and what is the aggregate sumn?"

Hill: "About a million-two, to date.”

Bullock: "M¥r. Chairman and the #Hembers of the Conmmittee, the
reason that I asked these very pointed questions to the
Gentleman from the RTA is because two years ago I had the
unfortunate circumstance to be a party to a caucus on this
side of the aisle where we asked some very pointed
questions to transit officials and that time I received
certain information which later proved to be incorrect and
which the citizens of my district were subjected indeed to
a fare increase, unnecessarily so in my estimation, and as
ve consider this 1legislation here this week in an
unprecedented Session, I think this is more proof positive
of my remarks earlier when the Speaker of the House
insisted that we proceed with this Committee of the Whole

hearing, that we are in fact being forced once again to
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rush to judgement on a matter that has enormous impact mnot

just to Chicago but to the State of Illimois and I submit

to you Mr. Chairman and Hembers of this Committee that we

indeed need more time ot merely to amalyze these Bills but
to verify and recheck and double check information given to
us .in these proceedings. I am pot satisfied with the
information that's been given here today by the Chairman
and certainly I bope that other Hembers of this Body will
take the same posture that unless we get definitive aund
factual information regarding the operations of the RTA
that we should not be supportive of this legislation or its
bail-out. I don't think at this point that I have
sufficient information in which to make that kind of

judgement.®

Chairman Steele: "“Thank you, Representative. Representative
]

e e e e -

N

Vinson do you have a point of order?"

"Yes, Mr. Chairman I would urge that the Chair restrain
Hiembers from making political speeches and aurge that they
question the witnesses so that they we can get the

information necessary and get this Bill out of here.%

‘' Chairman Steele: "Right, we do ask you confine your gquestions to

t

the...to the matter at hand. For anmother question againm if
you can be brief as possible, we certainly appreciate your

cooperation, the Gentlemar from Harion, Representative

‘Priedrich.®

Priedrich: "Nr. Hill, to help you realize where I'm coming from.

I live halfway between Chicago and HMeaphis and the problens
of the CTA are not very immediate to the people of ny
district. Are you in favor...I think the first question I
need to ask and I've heard your ansvers ard I'm not sure,
I've seen newspaper reports and I don't always believe
those. Do you favor passage of this package? I don't know

vhat you say..."
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" Hill: ™Not as it is, no."

Friedrich: "You do not favor this package?"

vHill: "Not as it is.™

-Friedrich: "Okay, the last time we did anything around here which
wvas what I thought the war to end all wars, it was a

Bryne-Thompson package. Were you in favor of that?®

=1

ill: "I thought that it was the best that could be done."

\
1
1
:Ptiedrich: "dell, wasn't that represented to be the solution to
: the mass transit problem?"
;Hill: *fJell, we all make mistakes."
" Friedrich: “#ell, you're suggesting you might have made ome, I
: think maybe we all did. Okay. HNow, my problem is we've
got a crisis, I don't think anybody demies that we have an
impediate problen. ¥here have you been for a year and a
. balf? Why do you have to wait till we have to work
weekends here to solve a problem in fifteem minutes when
you've got 80 Legislators in this House in the RTA
district? Couldn’t you get one, didn't you have a program?
Didn't you have a program? Couldn't you draft a Bill to
have at least one Member of this House introduce a Bill
until we get down to this2"®
\Chairman Steele: "The Representative from Cook, Hr. Hadigan. Go
ahead.”
- Hadigan: "Mr. Chairman and Representative Friedrich there's no
\ need for Hr. Hill to answer the question. Those people
have been willing to participate in legislative activity on
this probler since June of 1980. That has been thoroughly
docunented. The culprit and the reason why you're here
- today under the press of these circumstances 1is the
Governor of this state. I prodded bhim since the piddle of
January to show some action, to show some leadership and
now all of yéu are afraid that you have to do a little

extra work because the Governor would not move before he
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vwas forced to move.,"

.Chairman Steele: "Mr. Madigan, we have asked that we refrain frosm

the political speaking here. Representative Priedrich, do

you have any further gquestions?"

Friedrich: "dell, I have to respond to that. Mr. Madigan has

3

Hill:

been a Member of <his House and he certainly could have
introduced a Bill in the last eighteen months, and I
haven't seen one even up until today. Now, getting back to
you, Hr. Hill, why have you not, if you don't agree with
this, why don't you have a 1legislative package that we
could look at? Frankly, I don't like this one either, and
I think there are a lot of other Members that don't, and
I'm not immediately concerned as you are. We'd like to
have a solution to this but what is your solution? dhy
haven't you come uap with a package, and I think that's
important. I think that's a pertinent question.®

"Y suppose all I can do is to paraphrase what
Representative Hadigam has indicated to you because I would
go back to last June when I did talk with the Governor. Am
a natter of fact I talked to him at midnight on the 30th
when he signed the interim wmeasure for $75,000,000 that
would authorize us to borrow against the future and the
indications at that time was that it couldn't be TrTesolved
then and he was...he was going to come back in Novenber
with a package and we pledged +to cooperate together.
Members of the Illinois Department of Transportation staff
and my staff and other elected officials from time to tine
regularly have been meeting and I was constantly told he
was coming up with a package and when he came up with this
one though he did it without any participation or
cooperation with us because we were excluded from any role
in it and therefore, I had thought that that was going to

be forthcoming."
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8

Friedrich,D.: "Every Hember of this House has a right to

T

Hill:

N

introduce a Bill on any subject.”

"I'p not a Bember of the House.”

- PFriedrich: %I .... forthcoming from your district. It finally

T

had to be introduced by the Speaker of the House who isn't
even in your district. Well, now I think this guestion has
been asked but let me rum it by you one more time. How do
I explain to a farmer in my district who mnever will ride
the CTA that he's going to be paying fuel tax on his
tractor to subsidize the CTA? That's important becausel
have to do it, and there is many Hembers on this House
floor that have %o answer to that. What would you suggest
we do to answer to that?"

ngell, 1let me see if I can give you about five quick ones
and there are more. As it's been pointed out, one I'm not
so sure if he'll never ride the CTA in Chicago because a
lot of people who come to Chicago do ride the CTA and
Chicago is the Convention Capital of the state and a lot of
farmers come to Chicago and enjoy it thoroughly and we try
and make them feel at home so they may use the public
transportation system at a discount. Secondly, Chicago is
also the hub financial center of this state and of the
Hidwest as a matter of fact, the whole midcontinent in
terns of grain dealings and futures in agricultaral
products of a wide and diverse nature. And if the people
who use the public transportation system to get to the
markets in the city of Chicago can!t get there and that
transportation system shuts down and the futures market
shuts down and there's no more activity in the city of
Chicago in terms of buying and selling farm products, he's
going to be impacted there. Same basis as has been pointed
out earlier. Your taxpayers, your farmers are getting a

substantial amount of money in terms of <road construction
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N in their area to move their products to market and

therefore the Chicagoan can say *'I may never drive on those
- roads. W®hy do we have to pay for that'?"

Friedrich: "I don't believe you've seen the latest road progranm
T or you wouldn*t say it's true. That's all, thank you.®

A
.Chairman E.G. Steele: ™"Thank you, Representative. For another

N

question the Gentleman from Cook, Representative O'Brien.”
LY
- 0fBriemn: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee.

) Mr. Aill, I'd like to ask you a guestion in relation to the
RTA or whatever authority we are going to get to provide
some sort of transportation in the collar counties and the
outline Cook area. #hat role do you think that authority
or what role do you think the RTA should play in the
operation of a transportation system?®

-Hill: "It depend upon the area, I think. fhere there is an
operating transit entity in place, I believe that they
should coatinue and do that operations if they're
perforning satisfactorily. T believe that the RTA or that
N umbrella organization should be a participant in arriving
at labor contracts, settlements if it's going to be asked
: to come up with the money to pay the bill. I think that it
should also participate and be the body, if you will, not
participate, but be the body after discussions and after
participation with others in terms of a .... notionm of what

the fare structure is. I think there’s a series of those

N

control features that are major controls on expenditures

and incomes that the RTA should do. And so far as the

-

operations themselves as I pointed out before I would in
fact favor the establishment in county areas and it doesn't

B have to follow county 1lines of tramsit authorities or
L

B transit districts to do operations.”

iN

~0%'Brien: "“That last part again one more time."

\

-Hill: ¥As 1 pointed out earlier, I said I am in favor of
4

4
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continuing transit operations by transit authorities in
different sections of the six county area. It would seen
- to me that it would probably be desirable to have the whole
six counties blanketed with transit authorities who are
responsible for operations within their area so they can be
more responsive and wmore finmely tuned to the people that
they're serving."

.0'Brien: "Hell then you feel that the RTA would be the overseer

.

- of all of the small little lines like the 'Nortown' etc.,

L
€tCaynaaa"

-Hill: "Of all the lines. O0f all the lines"

fO'Brien: "] have...l share your sentiments in relation to
negotiating union contracts and I'm sure that Chairpan
Barnes and anybody involved in amy regional authority would
share your sentiments as long as we can bring our union
negotiations and our union contracts back to where they
provide some sort of sanity im relation to the service
that's performed. I'd 1like to mnmention to you, Hr.
Chairman, that I feel that perhaps the Regional Transit
Authority or whatever area that we established that's going
to provide that transportation ought to leave it to the
private sectors and ought to see to it that the lines in
those private sectors vie for those areas that there is a
void in rather than actnally having the transportation go
into the operation of the system itself. I*d like to ask
you a question, Hr. Chairman. In relation to the fair fare
or an equitable fare structure that you indicated earlier
in your speech, there has been an editorial by Channel 7
s which indicated that perhaps we need a more equitable fare
structure in the CTA traansit system and perhaps even in the
suburban lines, a fare structure such as they have in
Washington D.C. or Camden, New Jersey, or Oakland,

California, or Atlanta, Georgia or in almost every single
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solitary transportation district that exists in every
Buropean city that I know of. My district quite frankly,
the 13th Legislative District, I feel probably relies more
on mass transportation than any other district. MNore
people in the 13th Legislative District use transportation
to get to and from work than anybody else, but yet they are
traveling short distances. They are traveling ten to
tyelve to fifteen blocks on a line and paying 80¢# and of
course, if your fare goes up a dollar to get to work and to
get home while other people vwho come from Evanston or
Homewood Flossmoor are paying that same amount for that
service. What is your feeling in terms of instituting some
sort of a fair fare system or an eguitable fare structure

within the Regional Transportation Authority amd the CTA?®

~-Lou Hill: "“The varied fare structure works on a controlled system
2

o

e

vhere you have ticket collectors, or similar to the new.

Washington D.C. system where you can buy your ticket, you
put it in at one end and take it out at the other end based
upon how much you've paid for the distance you travel.
Similar to what the Illinois Ceamtral Railroad Suburban does
within the city of Chicago in terms of that method of fare
collection comparible to what the commuter railroads do
within our Northeastern Illinois area in terms of the sane
people who ride this same distance, they're paying the sanme
fares and that's generally true on the European systems of
fixed rail in that regard. Difficulty in terms of doing it
on a bus system in my mind is that if you established in
your area or if it were established im your area as an
example and say the dividing line was diversity, I'n not
sure what happens when the bus that's coming down from
Montrose or Brenmar someplace gets down there, how the
driver knows that he now has to charge an extra piece or an

extra fare unless everyone getting omn has to register and
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.

R

then when they get off they register which means that the
driver then is going to have twice as much effort and I
think most drivers are concerned now that in rush hours
they're hard pushed to accommodate the people who use it at
the present time. So that I think there's some operating
probless and perhaps Chairman Barnes would expand on that
more because of his direct knowledge on operations at a
later time. But I think that that avoids the basic issue
that what we need is more money because if, in fact, you're
constituents would pay less, presumably those in the outer
edges of the City of Chicago would pay more and those in
the middle would pay what currently is there and would end
up with the same amount of money. So that imn fact it
doesn't help solve our financial problem. It simply nakes
it cheaper for your coustituents to ride but charges others

wvho ride further mnore money."

~0'Brien: "Hell, that may be one aspect of it but H#r. Barnes or

-

e

R R

Mr. Hill, wouldn't it also be possible for us to set up a
situation where we would be more sensitive to the consumer
so that he would be paying for the service that he's
using?and in the outlying communities and in the outlying
counties perhaps we could increase the express bus service
and charge a premium fare of ten or fifteen cents mnore,
vhereby people would be getting om the bus in their local
conmunity say as Roger's Park or HMarquette Park, they would
be assured of a seat and they would bave an express bus
that would take them right into the Loop where they would
be not having to stop, stop after stop after stop once the
bus is full. You would be saving energy. You would be
saving tige. It would be wmore efficient and you may
increase the ridership even in those outlying communities.
And unless something is done, Hr. Hill, in those inrlying

conmunities you can rest assured that the thousands of
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people in Dearborne walk, the thousands of people on the
near west side at the Medical Center and at the University
of Chicago and those people in Sandburg Village will find
alternative measures to get to work. They'll walk.
They'll ride bikes and your decrease in ridership as your
fare goes up will be incredible. It will probably be 10%
with the warmer weather. Many people who permanently use
the CTA on a permanent basis, on a daily basis who need it
will abandon it. I think that the system could work and I
think it would be an egquitable fare structure and I think
that perhaps the RTA hasn't been as seansitive to the CTA
who's wanting to implement these types of progranms so that
it can wmake the systea sensitive to the Chicago
neighborhoods."

"I've never been told that the CTA wanted to implement your

systen."

~0'Brien: "One other question and I*1l put that gquestion in terms

‘iﬂill:

of the...you know we need an equitable fare structure and
we also need an equitable tax structure in order to get
some comprehensive planning and some good transportation in
a collar area. But I*'ll get to my last question. Can you
tell ame auander the present system by which we're operating
what you owe the Chicago transit authority, what the RTA
oves the Chicago transit authority.®

“About $50,000,000, $52,000,000.%

50!Brien: “About $52,000,0002 In other words under the progran

~Hill:

N
-

SHill:

that we agreed to, the RTA owes the CTA and its ridership
and its tax payers in the city of Chicago $52,000,0002"
"I don't know about what we owe its ridership. We owe CTA

because CTA owes its suppliers and fuel suppliers.®

~0'Brien: "Well, CTA has an obligation to its riders so therefore,

you would owe its ridership and its users...."

"$59,000,000 as of today."
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.. 0'Brien: "$59,000,000. ¥®ell I would just like to point out, Hr.

: >Chairman that as Representative Huff said, if anybody is
being pisblamed for the lack of service or the breakdown in

; the transportation program it certainly shouldn't be the

; CPA or its ridership if they are sixty million dollars in
debt. It vould appear to me that the biggest bamnk that the
RTA has right now is the CTA."

:Hill: "No question about that.”

;O'Brien: “Thank you."

:Chairman E.G. Steele: "Thank you, Representative O'Brien. For

; : another question, a Lady has been waiting quite a while and

again, in fairness to those who still would like to ask

question, if you could select the ome or two guestions of

greatest importance to you and pose those to the Chairman

~ it would be appreciated. The Lady from #arshall,
Representative Koehler, please."

:jKoehler: “Hr. Hill, on WBBM last week you sitated that the tax

R placed upon petroleum products would not necessarily be

B passed on to the consumer. Is that still your position?®

gﬂill: "Yes, it is."

;Koehler: "Hell, I would suggest to you that all taxes are

v ultimately paid by the consumer and that to think otherwise

RS would be to live in a Cinderella land."

.

Hill: "You were not at the select Copmittee hearing the other

evening, were you?®

~;Koeh1er: "No, I wasn't.”

z;Hill: "#hen the Representatives from Standard 0il testified and
they were not flat out to say that it would all be passed
on to the consumer because they also indicated that the
.- competition that presently exists that they would respond
to so not necessarily all of it would alvays be passed on

- to the consumer, that they might have to absorb some of it

and they were not as strongly committed to the fact that it
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- would all be passed on."
;Koehler: ngell, I think that history would indicate that taxes

: ar€ee.."

fﬂill: "Someone pays it someplace.?

\;Koehler: ", ..passed on to the consumer.”

>iHill: "I say someone pays it someplace. Whoever it is and
\L whatever place you know is open to the gquestion. But they

were not so committed that all of it immediately would."®

TIKoehlec: "gell, thank you very much. I see that you still think
: that. Thank you.”

1:Hi11: "Yes. W

~iChairman E.G. . Steele: "Thank you very much, Representative
o Koehler. #e very nmuch appreciate your keeping your
N guestion concise and brief and to the point. Another
- guestion from the Gentleman from Cook, Representative Emil
' Jones. ™

~'Jones, Emil: ©®"This won'’t be a political speech. Thank you, Hr.
C Chairman. Mr. Chairman, Lou Hill, and I'l1l be very brief
in my question, what is the annual ridership of the RTA
« region? What's the annual ridership? Could you give me an
W approximate figure?"

3tﬂill: "The total region?®

~Jones, Emil: "Yes."

~Hill: ®It's about 2.4 million a day and we'll calculate that out
; for you. I've got the figures here.”

wJones, Emil: "Okay, now with all the bus companies within the
B region including the <CTA to what extent is the average
rider subsidized by the BRTA or CTA ridership? To what
extent are they subsidized? What percent, that is.”

:Hill: "It's 41¢ per trip."

~Jones, Emil: "For CTA.*"

«“Hill: YPor CTA.®

i

+Jones, Emil: "Now, the other bus companies within the regioas, to
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©Hill:

+Jones:

vhat extend are they subsidized per rider?"

“The suburban bus is 68¢ per trip in tha aggregate.
Averaging it all out, some are less and some are more. But
68 is the average.”

Emil: "I thought it was up around 80 or more percent per

rider in,..."

"I'm talking about cents. Cents.®

Emil: "You're talking about cents. So by...percentage
Wise..."

"Yeg, 68g.%

,..It would be above 80% for the suburban and I believe

the Chicago CTA ridership is arouand 39%."

"yell, if we go back to percents.."

Emil: ™0On ridership.”

wout of the farebox were the figures that I sited earlier.
The percents from the farebox...”

Emil: ¥No, I wasn't talking about the farebox. I
understand that, HWr. Hill. Hhat I'm getting at is on
annual ridership %o what extent is the average rider
subsidized by RTA as far as the CTA is concecrned?"

"Hell, based upon the subsidy per trip for CTA is 41¢,
suburban bus is 68¢#, commuter rail is 83¢.?”

Emil: ™0kay then so how can you describe to me vhy we have
such a gross inequity? tHhen I listen to my colleagues fronm
across the state, they are constantly bombarding the CTA
based on the subsidy that it receives. But yet, according
to your figures, the people from the city of Chicago are
really a victim. Now how cam you justify this gross
inequity and subsidy?"

"Hell, what I did not give you was the percent of subsidy.
Suburban bus is larger than the CTA. Commuter railroad is
less because the 83¢ per trip on the railroad also brings

with it a larger fare per rail rider. than what the CTA
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rider pays because they pay more on the long rides."
:Jones, Emil: "But the suburban bus, is that fare much2?"

;Hillz "Suburban bus is less. Suburban bus pays less than CTA in
;' terns of the..out of its farebox. There's more subsidy on
n a suburban bus than there is on CTA. That's correct."
:Jones, Emil: "And one other short gquestion and I'1ll be through.
I notice where the commuter rails are concerned when you
enter Chicago the CTA bus service is there to give then
; additional ride. fhat 1is the distance, the pmaxinum
distance that those persons ride when they use the CTA
1! buses? When they get off the commuter train, what is the
wi maximum distance that they ride and how much do they pay?”
“Hill: "Hell, they pay whatever anybody pays on the CTA if they
take the bus that goes anyplace throughout the system and
: they have to pay the CTA ride. If they take one of the
5 shuttles they pay what the shuttle system pays. Whatever
N that is, based upon whether they ride the train or not they
. have to pay the extra fare."

QJones, Emil: "A person living at the 22nd street on the Chicago
;. south side, if they were +to ride to the Loop which is
approximately a mile and a half, they wonld have to pay
;- 80¢, but a person getting off a commuter rail train and
take one of the shuttle buses could ride even farther and
pay a 1lesser fare. Now, I can't understand the inequity
- there.®

3&111: "Hell, or if the one who gets off the commuter railroad and
\:' vants to ride out to 22nd street than he would pay the 80¢
R just as the other fellow going the other direction.”
;Jones, Bmil: "dell, it seems to me, Mr. Hill, that you don't want
. to answer my question directly."

«Hill: "I thought I answered it."

%:Jones, Emil: ¥But what I am getting at is the same question that

w Representative Huff brought up, Representative O'Brien
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brought up, is that the people who live in the inner city
are actually subsidizing those individuals from the
outlying areas, the suburban area because of the higher
fare that they paid for a shorter distance to which they
travel.”

“No, they are not because what happess is that if you iook
at where the tax subsidies come from you will find that
they come more greatly from the suburban area outside the

city of Chicago.”

.-Chairman Neff: “The Gentleman from Hacon, Representative Tate."

~

~Tate:

Hill:

s Tates

“Hr. Chairman, I have a few comments in reference to some
statements that the Chairman Hill had made earlier today.
First question: Chairman Hill, in higher density areas
your performance improves in terms of the revenue at the
farebox through the operating costs., Would you agree w¥ith
that statement?¢

"Yes.®

"Houldn'f you think thenm it would be unfair to wmake the
statement in your comparisons earlier today when you cited
statistics on some of the downstate operators verses the
RTA recovery rates?®

"I only put those out to put them into perspective that as
the state subsidizes the downstate traasit districts
because they have lover density and they subsidize them to
a great percentage because of the point that you're making.
But we get no subsidy at all, not even a varied subsidy.”
"are vyou familiar with the California legislation recently
that distinguishes between that provides performance
standards for areas in for example Metropolitan area like
San Francisco and L.A. and they provide for performance
standards in reference to tying the farebox revenues to the
operating costs?"

"There are a variety of performance standards throughout
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the country, yes."

"You cited earlier today and I heard it over the radio. I
couldn*t, I'm not sure....your farebox recovery rate this
year for FY 81 is what, u45%2"

"45% for the CTA system. Uu48% in the aggregate for the
total of all carriers funded by the RTA."

"I have a table in front of me that kind of disturbs ne
again on some comments that you made that projected, given
everything would stay status guo 1like we are today, that
your percent from the farebox recovery rate would be 34% in
1982, 32% in 1983.%

"I didn't say that.”

"As far down as 26% in 1985. 1I'm bringing this up because
I have a problem with those +type of projections given
everything would be status quo of your refusal to implement
any additional farebox increases."

"I think you're quoting figures from my previous five year
program vwhich was before we inmplemented the 33% fare
increase on January 1 of this year.”

"Yould you, Chairman Hill...."

"It's the fact that we did go forward...."

®Chairman Hill, in fact support a proposal that would
assure people of using pass..that are using mass transit
facilities in the RTA region that contribute proportionally
to the cost of maintaining the mass transit systea?®

“I'm sorry, I didn't..."”

"What I'm asking you, would you support the concept of
tying your farebox revenues to your operating costs at a
reasonable figure?"

"I responded earlier to a previous question similar that I
think that I would have no problem if there were a
requirement that the farebox should deliver 40 to 50% of

operating costs. Somplace we arrive at the figure.®

137



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEHBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

-'"19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981

N
(Tate:

THill:

~Tate:

X

~ Hills

< Tate:

N
«Hill:

[

<

.Zito:

Hill:

"§hat would you...Then you would be comfortable with the
figure of what? 40 to 50%2%

"Yes, split it in the niddle, say 45 as a quick respomse.”
"Okay, thank you."

s+But I don't know if the people downstate would like that.®
"You've got to compare apples to apples though.”

UThat's right. He only compare dollars to dollars, too."

“Chairman Neff: ®“The Gentleman from Cook, Hr. Zito."

"Phank you, Mr. Chairman. #r. Hill, thank you for coning
and testifying today. As you're fully aware, #r. Hill, I'm
a new Member of this Assembly but we...%

"I think I got you elected last year."

%Yes, Sir. ge've dealt several times in the past and I'm
happy to say to you now that this is the first time in all
of our dealings that we agree on one thing and that's the
Thompson transportation package which I dom®t think is
going to solve transportation problens. However, I
represent a district that's in the suburbs of Cook County
and 1 haven't heard any mention of what if this
transportation package is defeated, what new proposals,
what anev plans, what improvements can the suburban area of
Cook County look for annder the RTA?"

"If this package is defeated you won't be looking for any
inprovements because there won't be any systea if there is
00 substitute."

"So in other words we're going to have to operate auntil
this General Assembly funds are found for the RTA. If we
don't okay this package then there is going to be no
transportation system.®

"I said if there is not a package, a substitute I hope for
this. If there is not some 1legislative relief and sone
provision of monies shortly there will not be a systen

operating because we'll be so far behind, everything will
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* be shut down in my judgement. Funds are necessary.”

«Zito: "I just have ome quick more question. I'm not an expert at
K budgets certainly but I've been looking through an itemized
e list of salaries for departments. And you list under
“ $37,000.00 a job title which is unassigued. I'd 1like an
N explanation or definition of an unassigned job title
because its $9,000.00 more than any Member of this Body
currently is paid.”

;Bill: "I think you're looking at a CTA job list, and I would
suggest you asK..."

N

.;Zito: #I1'1] hold my question for H¥r. Barnes. Thank you."
s;Chairman Neff: "The Lady from Kanre, Mrs. Deuchler.”

EDeuchler: “Thank you. HMr. Hill, I had a number of guestions but
[ in an effort to keep this short I would just like to ask
: you if you have been approached either formally or
- informally for a Jjob as chairman of the TFA and if so at
what salary2"

~Hill: "“No, I have not been approached either formally or

5 informally.™"

' offered to you2"

SHill: ®No.v®

';Denchler: "Could you tell us whether the employees of CTA and RTA
o currently receive free dental care?®

.iaill: "Free dental care?®

-;Deuchler: “Care. Yes."

:Hill: "He have a hospitalization program which includes
; compensation for part of dental expense at the RTA. I'm
A not familiar with what the CTA has in that aspect. Yes."
:*Deuchler: "Does that include orthodontia?®

::Hill: *I don't believe so. No."

QDeuchler: “Do you have a blue print now in the making to transfer

the staff to the TFAZ"
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:Hill: "No, Ma'am. I hope that likelihood never comes about.”
;Deuchler: “Do you have plans to transfer pensions or benefits or
: how would those be handled in the event of the demise of
E the RTAZY
fﬂill: "I have no idea. We have not made any plans that the RTA
" would go out of business."
< Deuchler: “Thank you."”
:Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Cook, 0'Connell.®
lTO!COnnell: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Chairman Hill, I'd like
: to direct my questions to the.....opt out provisions of the
e Bill, and I realize that you are not the drafter of the
5 Bill, but in terms of the operations of the RTA it might
help me in edification. It indicates in the proposed
A legislation that ‘there is an opting out provision for
collar coanties. It also appears that those that one
gquarter of a penny of the sales tax is earmarked for bus
0 service. Under the current system, is the one guarter of a
é penny that the collar counties pay now, 1is that also
‘ earmarked for bus service?"
guill: "The one gquarter cent goes toward the expenses of bus and
; in the collar counties the comnuter rail system in their
area, as well as the fare transit programs out there.®
:O!Connell: “Hell, if then a collar county under the proposal were
: to opt out, then those funds for the rail service would be
! addressed exclusively by the gross receipts tax? Aad I
realize this is not your Bill.™®
;ﬂill: "I would understand the gross receipts tax plus what would
i continue at the present time of the federal subsidy monies.
w} But again, that gets us into a whole other area that 1is
N very confusing to me as to how it would operate too because
at the present time we get approximately $80,000,000 a year
. of federal funds for operations and I'm not sure where that

would go, who would decide how that's devided and how much
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, of that would be used to subsidize the variety of

activities."

:O'Connell: #I'p trying to determine if there is an accurate
: correlation between the one quarter of a cent and the
2‘ degree of bus service in the collar counties. Is that a
& fair...”

+Hill: “gell, let me give you this. At the present time, the one
| quarter cent in DuPage produces about $12,000,000. These
7; are our figures for this year, our projections for this
year. The bus system throughout DuPage...let me find
it...is approximately $3 million three in terams of what we
o provide as subsidy now for bus alome. The rail receives
about $12,000,000 in terms of subsidy."

w0'Connell: "So, if I'm not mistaken, if under the proposal the
~ one gquarter of a penny is to be earmarked exclusively for
3 bus service then there is a substantial surplus over what
- is currently being used.®

wHill: "There is if somebody else picks up the tab for the

“ railroads, yes."

fZO'Connell: "Now, in relation to suburban Cook and the collar
i counties, isn't it true that there is a comparable bus
v service in muqh of suburban Cook as there would be im sonme

W other collar county such as DuPage?"

%Hill: . "There are portions of suburban Cook County that have bus

(S service which is comparable to the other collar counties.
‘:‘ There are some parts of suburban Cook that have service
;‘ either provided by CTA or which is quite comparable to CTA.
; Yes, it ranges over."

_(O'Connell: "It would be fair to say that the closer you are to
g the CTA service system the more of a service you would
W’ receive.m®

3Hill: »1 don't think it's limited to the closer you are to the

CTA. I think it also depends upon on the density of the
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;: area, the tradition of the bus system and a few things in
;‘ addition."
':O'Connell: nand again I realize that you're not the drafter of
h the proposal, but if the suburban Cook is assessed one-half
of one cent of a sales tax would it not follow that that
too would be earmarked for bus service?"
+'Hill: *®I think under the 1legislation since that is included
RS within the new entity that that would go into the general
1‘ coffers for distribution and is not restricted for suburban
v bus. But I could be wrong because I've only..."
:D'Connell: “Hell, it would follow that if the collar county vere
“ to opt out and that guarter would be lost to bus service,
. obviously the commuter rails would continue in the collar
w counties so it would follow that the gross receipts tax
v would be paying for the train. So it would follow then
o that the suburban..."
:Bill: "I think the logic of what you're saying is there. I don't
. think that's spelled out precisely in the legislation.®
+0'Connell: *¥Well, I think possibly a defect that the suburban
b Cook County members may be considering is that it would
then leave us with one half percent of a sales tax on a bus
service which in many instances is comparable to a collar
h county which has the opportunity to opt out which is not
given to the suburban Cook County as an option."
+'Hill: ®That might be. Again as I say, I haven't had a chance to
% go through it in that much detail either.?
:sChairman Neff: "The Lady from DuPage, Hrs. Karpiel."
'tKatpiel: "Just briefly, Chairman. Thank you, Chairman. Just to
touch very briefly on something that was brought up by one
w of the previous speakers. Could you tell me how nuch of
. the revenue for the whole RTA region comes from the area
outside of the CTA region? Either in specific dollars or

percentage.”
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‘:Hillz "Are you talking about the sales tax revenues?"

TKarpiel: #Yes, Sir.%

ZHill: "ghen you talk of outside CTA, we have to remember that
there are substantial number of suburban Cook County
v communities that are served by CTA. So I don't..."
"Karpiel: "Let's just talk about suburban Cook and the collar
B county. Hhat is the revenue either in specific dollars or
¥ percentage as opposed to the entire budget?®

«Hill: "“Are we only talking about sales tax now? I was looking at
sales tax figures and my staff was showing me something
else. Now, which figure were you looking for?n

“Karpiel: "®hat other figures are there?"

v

vHill: *®Pardon?"

[y

s Karpiel: “What other figures are there?%

t

+Hill: *"Well, we have federal funding which is...®
Ry

~Karpiel: "I'm not talking about federal funding.™
K3

WWHill: "You're talking about sales tax monies."
‘s

w Karpiel: "Yes, Sir.t"

;Hill: "gkay, for the eleven months ending September 30 which was
« our last fiscal year and only eleven months because that's
« as long as it was in effect #0.7% was provided by Chicago,
49.8% from Cook suburbs for a total of 90%. 4.2%, and I'm
™ rounding this off, 4.2% DuPage County, 1.3% from Kane, 28
E from Lake, and .6% from McHenry and 1.2% from Hill.®
~Karpiel: "So what you're saying, in effect, that is that Chicago
' provides 40.7% of the revenue, suaburban Cook 49.8% for
approximately 9% and 10% is made up from the other collar
counties. 1Is that correct2?"

35111: "That!'s correct, yes."

QKarpiel: PCould you now tell me what percentage or actual dollars
- is spent in the CTA and how much actual dollars is spent in

» the RTA outside of CTA?Y

e
+'Hill: 9“CTA receives about 70%."

A,

143



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEABLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

:
i
1 19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
‘:Karpiel: "Is it also possible to break it down a little bit
l further and tell me how much suburban Cook that is imn the
CTA region accounts for part of that 70% of the CTA
region?%

+Hill: vYhat we have done because of the varying ridership, we
w have allocated 10% of CTA expenditures and expense to
suburban Cook County."

';Karpiel: "Alright, thank you. Then I would suggest that people

who seem to feel that in the CTA region or downtown Chicago

they are victims should realize that 90%, I mean should

' realize that 60% or almost 60% of the revenues for the RTA

S including CTA comes from suburban Cook and collar counties

-

while 60% of the expenditures for the RTA region go to the

N CTA, not suburban areas, not the RTA region. So I don't
. P‘

W know how we get to be a victim in the city of  Chicago. I
§ would suggest we?lre a victim. One other concern: 'Did you

W say, Mr. Hill, that you are now $150,000,000 in debt?2®
WHill: “No, I didm't.®

iKarpiel: "Hhat'!s the total fiqure?"

;Hill: “He're..through September 30 We would need about
\; $100,000,000 to balance our budget. We did increase the
s fares on the first of the year that 33% so that we will
; have nine months of the increased fares flowing from that.
; Hhat I have referred to before was that when we started
' preparing this year's budget ¥e were short $150,000,000.
N He increased fares and did reductions in other expenditures
'T so that we're about $100,000,000 because short now wetve
‘; also had the experience of sales tax receipts which are
W less than what were projected back last fall. The actual
N figures are coming in under what had been projected with
the continuing decline in purchasing aad fuel has now

' already achieved the 1level that we had thought it would

N this fall again heavily because of the deregulation that

ot 14y
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.: the President did in January. So the expense on fuel..”
~Karpiel: *®....about $100,000,000. Are you saying that if for
: instance we gave you outright right today $100,000,000 to
\ balance your budget, that from now orn you could maintain a
balanced budget with your fare increase?"

-:&ill: "Through September of this year."

N
~ Karpiel: "aAnd then what2?"

:Hill: wAnd then next year with costs escalating at 15 to 17% then
; We will be short again."
;Karpiel: wyell, if you knew about a year ago that this problen
w vas immpinent did you take any steps other than the eventual
. fare Aincrease on January 1 apd cut back you say of some
services. And I frankly don't know where those are at.
N pid you do amything further to try to bring the budget into
being a balance budget?"
;Hill: "Yes, as a matter of fact we did do some trimming ob a
; . number of lines and as a matter of fact I was not making a
facetious reference but perhaps I should explain it when I
\3 made my rather flip comment to Representative Zito. He cut
w substantially some service in the district that he now
x represents which he used as a campaign argument very
G heavily in opposition to our cutbacks in terms of sone
8 service in the district that he now represents and has
» continued to oppose those., WHel've cut a number of areas of
il expenditures for a variety of reasons and so there were
= other reductions.”
gKarpiel: "§ell, I really don't have any other questions except an
{ observation that...alright, never mind. Thank you."
~;Chairman Neff: ¥“The Lady from Cook, Mrs. Braun.®
iBraun: "Thank you, Mr. Speaker (sic). Mr. Hill, with regard to
the revenue rates for the RTA am I correct in understanding
Q that you have only the sales tax, the farebox and federal

B revenues as a basis of subsidy at the present time??
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"That*s basically it, yes."

"gith regard to the sales tax, the amount charged in the

city of Chicago is higher than that in the suburbs. Is
that correct?*
"It's the same rate in the city of Chicago and suburban
Cook County. It's one penny. In the collar counties it's
a quarter percent. Now, I should have pointed out though —
let me go back in terms of that revenue base -~ I should
not ignore the $3,000,000 that comes from the city of
Chicago and the $2,000,000 that comes from the county of
Cook for $5,000,000 in terms of that.®

"Alright."

"There are some other little bits but those are the ..."

WAlright, with regard to dollars, how many dollars are
generated by the sales taxes collected in the c¢ity and
sales taxes collected in the suburbs?®
"The eleven months of sales tax through September 1980 from
the city of Chicago totaled $93,550,000. The sales tax for
suburban Cook County generated $114,339,000."

MHith regard to collections from the fare...And how does
that break down percentage wise?"

"Hell, them the remainder comes from suburban collar
counties, the remainder of the sales tax. Out of the total
sales tax 41% is Chicago, almost 50% is suburban Cook and
the remainder is the collar counties."

%Alright with regard to the farebox, what are the revenues
generated from the farebox is the city in terms of dollars
and then ©percent and revenues generated from the farebox
for the suburbs2®
"You wan* me to divide CTA between Chicago and suburban but
again our gquick allocation is 10% of CTA is suburban. That
may not always be exact but let me tell you the farebox

revenue of CTA, farebox revenue of railroads and farebox
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revenue of suburban bus. Can we start with that? You're
talking about farebox revenue?"

.Braun: "Yes, I am."

0

“Hill: "okay, farebox revenues as we projected it for our Fiscal
)

Year '81 is about $249,000,000."

[

‘Braun: “Fron the city."
\

*Hill: "CTA."
.

..Braun: YCTA. 2 was that?"

- Hill: w249.0

y Braun: “¥illion."

L

.Lou Hill: "Million. $249,000,000."
)

~Braun: “And the suburbs."

Hill: "Well, CTA, we haven't got that split but if we take 10% of
the CTA expenses to the suburbs we might take 10% of the
revenue to the suburbs too as anequalization, but maybe

N I...m

» Braun: "Okay, SO..."

[y

-Hill: "We can get it for you but I don't have it here. Chairman

Barnes may have that. The railroads in terms of revenues

R

and again *this is heavily suburban because primary

] ridership 1is suburban. There is some reverse compute on

{ the railroads of Chicago residents who are taking the train

] out to work, some students and a few of the others thar
the, I see of course. But railroad revenues are
$117,000,000. Suburban bus revenues are 14.7 million
dollars. These are our 1981 Fiscal Year estimates.®

Braun: "Okay, so we're 1looking at about $131,000,000 from the
saburban, rail and bus add or take 10% of $249,000,000 -
right?- versus $290,000,000 for the city..."

tﬂill: “§o, no, no, you're going the wromg way. The total CTA is

about $249,000,000 is our estimate of which up to 10% might

be suburban revenue."

L
“ Braun: "Okay."
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~ Hills

i
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o

~ Braun:

P

~Hills

- Braun:

- Hill:

9S50 instead of adding it on to it if you take 25 off and
that may be high, say you just take 20 off, you'd be it to
twenty-nine city."

%0kay, novw with regard to suburbapites transferring to
buses or trains within the city, what is the cost to the
rider there?”
nIs this a different guestion than the one I had before?”

®It is, slightly.™
"gell, if a person comes in on a commuter railroad and he
takes the CTA he pays what the CTA fare is."

"0kay, So in terms of overall dollars both with regard to

the sales tax and the farebox can you give me an aggregate

" dollar figure and then a percentage figure breakdown

between the city and the suburbs?%
"I think I'm going to have to put numbers together here.
Could I have the staff do that? Get that for you2"

"Okay, and I*11 ask you another question. With regard to
riders...ridership, do you have... do you keep ridership
figures?"

#Yes. M

"0kay, and what percentage of the riders, the users of RTA

services are people who live in the city versus people who
live in the suburbs?”
"§ell, again, we have no way of giving that number to you
because a person who gets on the CTA bus and pays their
fare we don't know whether they live in the city or they
don't live in the city. He can tell you what a CTA
ridership number 1is in contrast to the others but I can't
tell you..."

“That was what I meaat.”
ﬂokay. H

#I'm sorry."

"Again, the Federal Government, in the efforts of
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-

-

standardization of statistics, have asked us to give
reports and statistics now on numbers of trips on a ride so
if you ride a bus and then transfer to the 'L?' that's
counted as two trips because it's two different methods.
If you transfer from one bus to another bus that's two
trips even though you may pay one fare but that's what the
feds want in terms of standardized reports across the
country. The figures for last year would be that CTA trips
would be approximately $870,000,000. I'm sorry, we changed
the fiscal year if you remember so last year has got two
figures, one when we count only twelve months and one when
we count fifteen months. Let me give you the twelve month
figure. 687,000,000 trips on CTA, 81,000,000 trips on
commuter rail and 38,000,000 trips on suburban bus."

"Okay, with regards while we're getting...I still wvant...
He will be getting the figure of the aggregate for sales
tax and farebox revenues, right2"

“4ell, why don't we do that afterwards if we could
because..."

"Hell, I'd like to do that because it's relevant *o what
I, to an issue that I think is floating around in this roon
in a misconception regarding where the source of revenue is
comring. You have a revenue base that coasists not only of
the sales tax and fareboxes and you've got more people
riding, using the services of the CTA in terms of rides and
it would seem to me that more people generating farebox and
more people generating sales tax revenues would not pean,
as you stated wearlier, that the suburbs pay a higher
proportionate share. But be that as it may, I vant to talk
a little bit while they're working on those fiqures, talk a
little bit about...”"
®"ghat I think I said was that in terms of a commuter rail,

in terms of the percent, that operating expense that conmes
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from the farebox is higher on commuter rail total..."

“That wasn't what you said, though.m
"Yherever . they 1live. W~No, I think that is what I said and
that with regard to the CTA, the CTA operating expense is
about 45% out of the farebox and I gquoted the figures in
terns of commuter rail out of the farebox and the figure in
terms of suburban bus out of the farebox and they end up
with an aggregate of about 48%. The point that I said and
I think I responded to the Representative back here was
that in terms of the percent from the farebox, if we take
CTA as one figure, which is 45% and if we take computer
rail and suburban bus together, since suburban bus is
suburban and commuter rail and take that together, the
percent there is higher out of the farebox tham it is on
CTA."

"But you just said, Hr. Hill, that you subsidize the

suburban rail and the suburban bus service at a higher rate
than you subsidize CTA service so that would souand to
ne..."
"Now, what I said was that the subsidy per trip on commuter
railroad in the B80¢# range is also matched because the rider
pays a much higher fare on suburban rail than the CTA rider
pays so that the percents, the relationships on percent is
lower but the actual money per ride is higher.®

"So that would seem +to indicate that the economies are
achieved by the CTA in transporting more people with a
contribution at the farebox that was close to commensurate
for less dollars, for less subsidy from the RTA.”

"A more dense area will be able to produce a more efficient
and economical systen."

“That's what I think we need to be hearing here today."
"If you travel the same distance but again the naximunm

distance that you can travel on the CTA is less
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»~ Hill:
N
«~Braun:

»Braun:

“Hill:

substantially than the distance of a rider on a connuter
railroad and itherefore, the commuter rail rider who travels
the maximum distance that they can will pay substantially
higher fare than on CTA."

“So people who live closer into the city going to their
jobs pay for or subsidize people who travel from a long
distance to get into the city to their jobs2?"

NoL W

"Hell, not to debate that. #ith regard to federal
subsidies, what percentage of federal subsidies, how do the
federal subsidies break down as between the city bus, city
rail, suburban bus and suburban rail services?"

"He break them down by Chicago, suburban Cook and the other
collar counties. #e do not break them down in the way that
you're referring to."

“Alright, well however you break them down."

"He've allocated the federal Section 5 funds of just under
twenty million dollars to the city of Chicago, seven
million dollars to suburban Cook County, 1.6 aillion
dollars to DuPage, 0.6 million to Kane County, 1.09 to
Lake, zero to HcHenry because up until recently none could
be allocated to H#HcHenry because it was not part of the
urbanized area of any of the urbanized areas and 0.5
million  dollars to HWill County. That's this year's
budget."

"Alright, now but that seems to me now I don't have a
calculator here, breaking down the proportion of riders in
the city to the proportion of subsidy to the federal
dollars afforded the city by the RTA. It would seem to me
that there is a disparity that ... against the city's
interest in that regard, the CTa. That is to say the
differencé between 687,000,000 people versus 100,000,000

people is less than the difference between $20,000,000 and
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~Hill:

RS

+Braun:

$9,000,000. The ratio is different.”
wgection 5: federal money is distributed based upon the
federal rules."

vIn other words it's not based upon ridership. 1It's not
based upon tax payers. Okay fine."

"It*s based upon the rules that they established based upon
both rides as well as length of ride, etc."

“Mr. Hill, with regard to the time péyments by the RTA to
the carriers with the system, what is the average tine
between submission by the CTA of exéenses or bills to the
RTA in payment and what is the average time for payment to
other carriers in the system by BRTA?"

“overall they're basically the same."

"Do you owe any other rail carrier right now, fifty
million dollars?”®
“He owe all the rail carriers two and a half months of
their subsidy monies."

"One final question, Mr. Hill, ®ith regard to the, did
you get those figures yet by the way, total revenues?4
“"Not yet.®

“Alright, Mr. Speaker (sic), I would 1like to... The
figures that 1I've asked for relate to total dollar
collections as between the city and the suburbs, that are
afforded to the RTA and those figures would seem .to me are
crucial because one of the problems we have here is that
there..nobody seems to be happy with this operation. The
people who live 1in mny area believe that they are
subsidizing suburban riders. Suburban rider believe they
are subsidizing city people. I've got a letter here from a
BRTA employee which is apparently anonymous saying, *Kick
up, don't get mad, get even with the RTA'. So we've got a
problem here somewhere and I think that one of the problems

is We've been getting a shell game with regard to where the
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money comes from and where the money goes to and I would
like to have some sensible breakdown on the revenue base of
the RTA if we are going to proceed to deal... to address
this gquestion. I would hope that we would not bog down
into regionalism in this regard because this is a statewide
issue. However, I think that the misconceptions...that
several misconceptions are abounding in this room and some
straight figures from the RTA would be timely. So I would
ask then, Hr. Speaker (sic), that when Hr. Hill's staff

gets that information together that I be recognized again."

~Chairman Neff: "I'm sure you can get ¥rs. Braun those figures.®

Y

:Hill:

%

e e A s st

*Sure. I would say also that our annual report always
includes all of these numbers but not in the same manner of
addition or subtraction that was asked for."

“Mr. Hill, your annual report is uanreadable. That's half
the problen."

"It'ye never had your inguiry before, Ma'am."

“¥Mr. Hill, I got the first letter and please don't get me
started because I was not going to get into badgering you
this afternoon. But I have a file back in my district
office where I've written you time and time and time and
time again, 1I've written you about service cutbacks in my
area. I have written you about discrimination in service
decisions regarding the south side. T have written you
about the number onme bus. I have written you about the 95.
I have written you on so many occasions I cannot count thenm
standing here and I have gotten from you a single letter
which I received two weeks ago. So, in terms of not
hearing from me before, I have written you about
integration of systems in coordinating payment of fares
between the IC and the CTA. He've had hearings in nmy
district on this issue going back for the last three years

now and it's mot umntil you come down here to this
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Legislature and give us information which may or may not,
in my experience be correct, that I have ever had an
opportunity to discuss this issue with you, Sir.”

"I don't know that you've ever called me for an appointment
to come in, for me to commit you to come and see me Or ne

to come out and see you."

< Chairmar Neff: “Thank you."

f0thers do."

_éChairman Neff: "The Geatleman from <Cook, Representative Dunn.

Jack Dunn."

Jack: "Thank you, Mr. Speaker (sic). We're pushing a lot
of numbers around here all moraning and all afternoon. I
looked at the 1list of vitnesses that we have to testify
yet. I see that we only have 52 to go. It occurs to ne,
it occurs to mne that by the time we have listened to the
testimony of all these witnesses the RTA will have been out

of money for about two weeks."

:Chairman Neff: "... so you'll be up to date a little better.”

:Dunn, Jack: "That was my observation. Empty buses, Mr. Hill, I

live out in Tinley Park and we've got empty buses going
back and forth all the time. Shouldn't it be a part of the
plan to save pmoney, to do away with these bus routes that
are no longer coming up with a number passengers that you
need? I would think that would be a good area to caut in.”
"Hell, I would agree with that. I think that this again is
similar to a question that has been raised before. Two
things do happen though. One, when we put on .a new route
there's a testing period to see if it will, in fact,
provide a service and have people attracted to it and after
a period of time then it should be abandoned if in fact it
is npot doing anything. And I agree with that. The other
one though that I pointed out perhaps the other evening to

the Select Committee and not today, I've forgotten, was
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that in some of the areas where we have feeder service to
~ the comnuter railroads, in the morning the bus coming away
from the station is empty, as it goes out to the beginning
of its run to pick up people bringing them to the train and
W then in the evening the reverse it true. Half of that run
! then is going to be empty and frequently people will see it
W going at that direction. Another omne is 1if we had
1 criticism- of a couple of buses that again were empty but
'3 they were also buses that ended their runs at that
particular intersection. They had already distributed

\ their passengers. That was their turm around point. But

2

they were there for transfer purposes in the event soneone
=t wanted to transfer between the two. So there are occasions
when there is less than adequate vridership for several
reasons and I don't...there's some that just ought to be
$ done away with and I don't deny that at all."

;;Dunn, Jack: "I just have the feeling sometimes that those buses
represent our political pound of flesh that in order make
BRTA more palatable to the people we'll put a bus there
; vhether or not we really want it and really our buses don't
: carry many people. That's not the end of the rum or
W anything. They just don*t carry people.®

+~Hill: "That I accept as well."

:Chairman Neff: “Thank you. The Gentleman from Cook, Mr. Turner."
%Turner: “Thank you, Mr. Speaker (sic). Hr. Hill, I have one
s question and it's a continuation from Representative Duamn’'s
question. And that is the fact that reimbursement for the
suburban bus lines as well as the CTA lines are based on
N ridership. Amr I correct?®

;Hill: "Reimbursement to them is based upon the deficit that they
' create.”

:Turner:s "Do the total number of passengers riding that bus line,

B is that considered at all in terms of the amount of monies
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K that are paid to the bus lines?"

.Hill: "Not the numbers of people. What is paid to them is the

; difference between what the expenses are and the revenues

; that they collect. So if you have one bus 1line as an

s exanple that might have ten students paying a reduced fare

~ and another bus line with ten adult payments you'd get a

. different amounmt of money on the two of them even though
you had the same number of people.”

;Tutner: wOkay, then regarding those expenses for those bus lines,

- are there any certification of those expenses? You ‘know.

v If I tell you that there's ten people riding the bus today

»~ or if it's...."

iHill: "No, we don't do it based upon numbers of people. WHe do it

: based upon dollars and there are audits of the dollars,

N yes."

‘-Tu:ner: "There are audits that are made. Okay, thank you."

wChairman Neff: "Thank you. The Gentleman that's been very

o patient here from Cook, Representative Boucek.”
;Boucek: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Representative Boucek fron
- Cook and DuPage. We represent that too. But to follow up
on Representative Dunn, he talked +too about these empty
buses going back and forth, Mr. Chairman. And you said
4 this was a test run."

;Hill: "Some are. I say on some of them that are installed as new

runs."
;Boucek:, "Or new runs. The run he is talking about is the one
: that goes down Rt. 45 to O'Hare. You've been testing that
for a great deal of time now, How much time do you take
for a test and how much does this really cost before you
suddenly realize that it's a failure to have that run??
;Hill: "pFirst I didn*'t know that Representative Dunn had
t identified this specific run. He was talking about..."®

1.

.Boucek: "I don't know if he was talking about that one but this
03
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R

-

- Boucek:
AN

~ Hill:

.

<

S

R
- Boucek:
A

LS
S

\

is one just like it., oOut of my district I understand there
is one from Joliet to Yorktown and they get omne passenger
on there a day. But how much do these runs cost? Is there

a better way to test a rum to see if it's bad or put on

" these expensive buses and these high salary drivers? They

tell us they get more money than the Legislators now and
isn't there someway that you coald survey the area through
publicity letters or what have you? How many riders are we
going to actually have?"

"Hr. Ford tells me, reminds me that that was a run where
the staff did do an analysis which they had identified as
low ridership.”

"The one on Rt. 45 are you talking about?®
L pid counts, came back  to the board with the
recommendation that a part of that run be eliminated vhere
it had very few riders. We went to public hearings and had
a large number of people testify in opposition in the board
then in response to that then kept that on."

"I sit there and I see it go by my office so one day I
got on it. I thought I'd go to O'Hare and I went part way
and I talked to the driver and there was a little old lady
sitting on there. I said this is great to go to O'Hare
with a private chauffeur. He says, 'Well, this goes on
most of the time.?! He was very happy and he laughed about
it. He thought it was great that he could ride a bus back
and forth .to O'Hare and so forth without that
responsibility of having passengers. Now the constituents
in our particular area just don't like to pay for this kind
of thing. If you're going to do it why don't you just have
a single taxi cab go down there? 1It'll cost us less money
and get one of the LeGrange cab drivers. I think they get
about three dollars an hour. We could save a lot of money.

But to go on I have a couple other things. I received some
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mail from some of my constituents that indicate to me that
all the enployees and all their immediate family and sone
of their other family ride on the system free. I don't
i believe it. I dontt want to believe it but just as a
matter of information for us, how many people do have free

passes and who are they that ride the system?"
;Hill: #The RTA employee rides the CTA system."
iBoucek: "Only the bus driver or all the employees.™
tHill: "] say the RTA. On CTA I think again it's the employee but
. you'll have to..."
L

. poucek: "Just the employee.®
.

-Hill: %“Just the employee.m

;Boucek: “Not their wives or spouses or children."

s~l41i].1: "They shouldn't...Okay."

fBoucek: "Just thenm. #ell, you know I have one constituent in
! particular that nows of sone. Of course she does...you

.

know, you've got to protect these people. She said she

nade a report at one time and was harassed greatly because

oo oe

her name was turned into the driver and I think that is
terrible. I think people that confide in me in their name

should be kept confidential. This woman was afraid to get
N

y on that particular bus."

<

~Hill: "I agree with you and again RTA employees only, well RTA

.

employees we don't do suburban..."

N

- Boucek: "Hell, I don't think any of them should get to ride free.

\

Our state employees don't go down in this cafeteria and get
their lunch free. They have to pay for it. I don't think
that anyone should get a free ride. Either you or nme or
. anyone else. Bat maybe you could work om that and correct
it. The next thing I wanted to ask you was, is Mr.
tPercharsky' still employed by the RTA system2?®

N

- Hill: #Yes."

'~

-Boucek: "¥hat is his yearly salary?®

.
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- Hill: *®Porty thousand dollars.™
Boucek: ®"That's without expenses?"

N

*Hill: *"He's not billed any expenses."
L

ZBoucek: "He doesn't... I read in the paper one time where some of
our board members just write it out on a piece of scratch
paper and it's paid.*

‘Hill: "He covered that earlier when I think you were not here and

X

. vent into that issue."
Y

- Boucek: "I probably went for lunch. I missed that ome but I'nm
going to come up with another one that I'll ask you to
answer. But if that be so,then I think...you know, 1I*d
like to hear from Mr. *Percharsky' what he does for that
forty thousand dollars. WNext of all, a week ago today I
read in the Chicago papers that a statement was made by you
that you're going to roll back the fares. I haven't talked
to anyone over at the board or anywhere elsé, but some of
ny other colleagues say that the statement was denied or it
was rescinded or whatever it might be. Now it seems to ne
that if you as the leader in this particular area says to
roll back fares and I think you probably know nore about
N the RTA than anyone else, and I always talked against the
board members and the chairman behind their back but I'd
tell them the same thing to their face as you well know and
we're still friends I hope. Now, whenm you say you're goiang
to roll back the fares that to me seems like that you've
got all the money that you need to run the job and do the
systen fair. Because I don't see the gas company or
electric company or the telephone company rolling back
their rates and they're going on with their services and
this is the same thing to me. Yet, we're coming back here
with a package and says we've got to have money to operate
the RTA system. The guestion that I have is, d4id you or

did you not make that statement?®
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Hill: "Well, we covered this again before but let me respond..”

f

\Boucek: "Just answer yes OF no. I think that's all that's
’ necessary."
;Bill: "] did not make the statement that you said. I did not
; make the statement that you said. I did talk about rolling
back fares but I did not make the statement that you said.®
" Boucek: "Then our press does print the wrong things once in a
yhile or that I don*t want to believe that the press nmakes
mistakes and I don't want to think that you make mistakes.
' Somebody did however. I have a high respect for the
. press.”
lHillz "Hhat I indicated and let me clear it up.”
;Boucek: *Go ahead...®
"Hill: "...So that there is no yes/no answer. What I indicated in
response to an inquiry about the April 1st fare increase
and about what I thought the reaction in the Legislature
would be to the BTA's deferral of that increase, and I said
that what has happened is that many people have forgotten
that we raised fares 33% on January 1st and that some of
the board members of the RTA said if we raise the fares
April 1st and nothing bhas happened, already nothing has

happened until afterwards, that will be forgotten. And

that therefore, why should we do it now because it will all

be forgotten and nothing will be remembered in that regard.
Bat that if, that if we received in the Northeastern
Illinois area the same percentage of operating subsidy that
all the downstate, that all the downstate transit district
receive out of the general fuands, that we could roll back
fares and that is true.”

:Boucek: BIn other words, if you're going to get some more money
» from the state you won't..."

Hill: "If we're going to get some.”

l

Boucek: "Okay.*
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CHill: "Cause we dom’t get any now. FNo operating funds."

EBoucek: wI have to compliment our great Governor for coming up
with some sort of package and I know he feels that maybe
this isn't the perfect one and he's looking for some input.
I'm sure of that. And I know that they spent a lot of time
on this program.”

“Hill: ™A lot of momey too, I quess."

Boucek: "And probably momey, but I think it's probably better
spending the money on preparing this program as the
Governor did than some of those test runs because...”

Hill: "At least the buses out there are available for a passenger
to use if they want it though as opposed to this."

" Boucek: "No, because what I do is im my area, in my district, I
send out a lot of opinion surveys and starting a week ago
this Wednesday I began a survey on this RTA and CTA systen
and I just threw a spatter out and surprisingly enough on
Thur..Friday and Saturday of last week the responses were
coming in very heavy. Now I suppose sone of my
constituents who are very conservative people decided that
they would get that survey opinion back quickly before the
3¢ postage increase went up. and I commend them for that.
But since that day, last Saturday, and I get a call
everyday from home, the responses have been seven hundred
plus a day coming in through the mail. Now that's a lot of
return. So this is a very interesting area for our people
who are very concerned and I'm not going to read you the
report of what they said because I haven't coampleted it
yet. But it seems to me that the pattern is running just
about the same. But one more thing..."

Hill: "I'd appreciate seeing your results when you have tabulated
it if yom would.”

" Boucek: "I don't want to give them to you now."

Hill: "No, no I say when you're finished.®
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{Boucek:

Hfell, Skinner's been after me every day and I've held
back but Representative Zito before had a question and I'm
going to refer to him because I had the same question. He
started to ask it and it wasn't kind of the answer...it
just wasn't complete. So if he could take over next I
think ip all fairness he should do so. Thank you very

nuch."

Chairman Neff: “Thank you, the Gentleman from Cook, Hr. Zito."
i

‘zito:

Rill:

"#¥r. Chairman, thank you. Mr. Hill, I wasn't going to
speak again but you referred specifically to me once before
indicating that the reason that I sit in this distinquished
Body 1is because I oppose the RTA. Well I have to ask this
guestion for my district, the constituents in ay districts
since I'm concerned. My first concern is with them. I
don't support Thompson's transportation package as it
stands now. #hat I'm asking you is this and what ...I do
support public transportation. My concern is this, MHr.
Hill. If we don't support the Thompson pacCkage ny
imnediate concern and your immediate concern is going to be
to find extra revenue for the RTA to let it continue
because a need for public transportation certainly is
crucial and much needed. If we, how can I go back to the
district, Mr. Hill, and not support the Thompson package
but support your extra funding? Hould a *yes’ vote on that
supporting you extra revenue I'd like to know what kind of
extra services, what kind of improved services should ve
expect to see in suburbans Cook County?”

"dell, first I believe when I made my reference to you and
ourselves in your election I don't think I said that it was
because you vwere opposing us as a such. I thought it was
on the basis of some actions %that we took. I wasn't
blanking in everything. It was because of certain precise

actions in that regard. What we have done though over the
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N

years is to develop a series of system improvements which I
do not have with me at the present time that we believe are
responsive and could go forward if there were money. All
of those have been put on hold because se don't have enough
money to pay for the system that is currently there and
therefore nothing new has been moved forward toward
implementation.®

“Yr, Hill, you see this is the problem. In the past two
years that you've afforded me an opportunity to speak with
you I haven't received a straight honest answer and I can
see that I was foolish today to stand up and to believe
that I would receive one now. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for

the opportumity to speak.”

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Champaign, Representative

Johnson.?

Johnson: "I know it's impossible at this stage to not be somewhat

repetitive in gquestions. 1I'11l try to avoid that but just a
couple of questions. Can you tell me what, 1 assume you
have statistics on this, what the starting salary and the
mean salary, by 'mean' I mean average, for bus drivers in
the RTA systen2®

“Hell, again there are several of those depending upon
which bus company we're talking about. They do vary so...

There are some variations in that regard."

-Johnson: "What is the upper? If you use the upper £figure what

- Hill:

~

would that be?®
"Y¥ou're talking about the upper salary for a bus driver as

an example? Hell, the CTA driver is twelve zero two."

-Johnson: "“Give me an annual salary.”

“

_Hill:

"Hell, again it depends upon how many hours he works.”

-Johnson: "Well, don't you have statistics indicatimg..."

8

Hill:

"I don't have those at my...l don't have them here. My

staff doesn't. Perhaps Chairman Barnes has.?
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Johnson: "“Can you give us an approximation?”®

Hill: *"About 525,000 if they would work a..."

.Johnson: "So the reports of Representative Ewing'’s Conmnittees
AS
> indicating the average salary is thirty—four or thirty-five
L

thousand dollars a year are improper and inaccarate. Is
that right?v

“Hill: "I doun't remember that he said that the average salary was

z

34 or 35 thousand."®

1S
-Johnson: "What kind of Special qualifications are, if any, are
3,

necessary in order to, besides a chauffeur's license, to
gualify as a driver in the systen? Aside from political
affiliation?.”

<Hill: "I suppose the same political affiliation that they need
; down in Urbana, Champaign.®

.Johnson: "Well, I'm not sure that they need one there.”
L

.Hill: "aAnd that's the same amswer that I thought you would mnot

3

. except from me but I'm glad you made it.%
v
-Johnson: "Can you tell me what special qualifications other than
N

: a chauffeur?!s license are necessary? Is there some kind of
\

' a other license, training or education or what?"

L

;Hill: "physical, in order to be in physical condition.®

<

- Johnson: "Does it regquire a college education, high school
" education, what does it require?®

;Hillz "No, to be able to drive; to be able to have a valid
driver's license; get a chauffeur's license; be able to
comnmunicate with the people that you're going to be
N servicing; be able to go through the traiming program and
; then perform."

~Johnson: “What is the mean salary for, I don't know the technical
. classification, the individuals, radio dispatchers,
individuals who answer calls with respect to information
about routes and that sort of thing?2”

“Hill: "are you talking about our travel information center or are
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- you talking about those who give bus dispatchers
i information? ‘the information center? They're in the CTA
- union as well and because they are office personanel,

X they're tied to the bus driver's salary but I don't know
» wvhat that is off hand. The CTA people can get that to you
as well.®

;anhnson: tdould it be over $20,000 a year or under?®

JHill: "Haybe for the supervisor but I would think not otherwise.®

+Johnson: "Do you know how salaries for bus drivers in your systea

-t compare, if you know, to bus drivers downstate and salaried
! employees in the Department of Transportation downstate?
b

N Higher or lower? Average?"

;Hill: "™Hell, again there are some employees of the Department of

4 Transportation who make more than a bus driver.”
~Johnson: "I'm asking for an average, Mr. Hill. Do you have an

i average or doa't you?®
AY

t1Hill: "An average of whon?"

gJohnson: “An average of the bus drivers in the CTA systeam, via

~

< the average of DOT workers downstate and mass traasit

IS workers downstate. Do you have that or don't you?*

y

~Hill: "No."
JJohnson: “Okay, you don't knpow that.®

Hill:s ®No. I don't know what the average downstate...."

~

ﬁdohnson: "Could you supply that information for us? You seen to
o have staff and information readily available. I assume you
could provide that for us."

+Hilly ®If I can get the average figure <from the Departmeant of
» Transportation.”

wJohason: "I car count on your supplying me with that information,

» is that right2®

wHill: "IE I can get the figure from the Department of
N

u Transportation.”

yJohnson: “How much money do you make a year, Hr. Hill?"
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;ﬂill: "As I said before, $72,500 a year."

;Johnson: vire you willing to take a pay cut in order to get this
: program through?”

+Hill: "That's the same question +that's been posed repeatedly

~

» and.. "

:Johnson: "Hell, I want the answer that it's reposed...imposed
; repeatedly.”

:Hill: "How much pay «cut do I have to get to get the

= $100,000,0002n

~

g;Johnson: #] said are yom going to take a pay cut?"

.-Hill: "How many dollars are you talking about?"
fJOhnson:. f"0h, let's say 20%.%

- Hill: v20%? Fo."

;Johnson: ni0%."

SHill: "You get another chairman."
SJohnson: "Pardon me?”

~Hill: “Get another chairman.®

;Johnson: nyou're not willing to do that. Is that right?®

;Hill: "20%, no. Are you?"

;Johnson: “pardon me?"

:Hill: "Are you?"

:Johnson: "Hell, since I'm not the head of the RTA I'm not in the
: position to make any statement oan that. I would be I
3y assume if I were in your position and I wanted to get the
N money as badly as you apparently do. One last guestion: Do
i‘ jou think that those people who make relevant decisioans
¢ within the system in the absence of our providing bail out
S money for you, would be willing to increase fares and
S decrease salaries sufficient to keep your system running?®
Qﬂillz "Hell, first of all I object to the term *bail out’. All
N we're asking for is the same percentage of operating

¥ revenues that you get in the system.."

!Johnson: "Hy question isn’'t directed to ay use of terminology.

i
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My question is, whatever you term our actions here, whether
you term them a bail out or equity, are you in a position,
. let me strike that. Do you feel that those people who make
relevant decisions within the system are willing %o
decrease salaries and increase fares sufficient to keep the
{ system running?®

~Hill: "¥ithout any funds from the state?®

-Johnson: “Without our doing anything right here pursusant to this

package of Bills."

1~

“Hill: "I think I would refer you to the expression by the head of
‘\

~ the transit union in the city of Chicago who said that they

1

have a binding contract and they will not take a pay cut.”

tJohnson: "So the answer is 'no'. Is that right?®

-

-Hill: "That's what has been said."
N

:Johnson: "Since I've asked you sixteen questions and I've yet to
; get a ‘yes®' or ‘'no* answer. 1 appreciate your couartesy
giving me one 'no! answer even though it indicates the
frailty of your position. Thank you."

.Chairman Neff: ™He're going to have to cut the questions a little
- close. We're running real short and I don't want to cut
anybody off. Some of you folks that have talked if you can
AL hold it up because we've got a lot of witnesses. The fact
I is we've got right at 70 people yet to talk to. Now I say
- I'n willing to stay all night if you folks will stay with
me but that's what we're going to have to do if we finish
up today. So if we can't cut our questions a little bit
.««Sometines we're getting duplicate questions. The sane
» question is being asked twice and I think we should try to
avoid that. Mrs. Smith, the Lady from Cook."

~Smith, H.: "Thank you, Hr. Chairman. Hr. Hill, I'd like to ask
I8 you a question please. I understand that the RTA sets the
prices for the CTA in the city of Chicago. 1Is that right?®

-Hill: "HYe have tried to."
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{Smith,

‘QHill:

N Smith'

I's

M.: PAlright.®

"Not always successfully."

H.: "Everyday there are droves of people that park in...to
the Union Station énd they come into the city of Chicago
and they board the CTA train to take them to their
respective jobs. Some up to the north side or the west
side or the south side and I am led to understand that they
only pay the fare of 55¢. 1Is that right?®

"They pay a shuttle bus fare the same price <hat other
shuttle bus riders pay."

M.: "Alright. Now there are people who live on the south
side of the city of Chicago and people who live in other
areas in the city of Chicago and they go and travel short
distances and I understand that they have to pay 80¢ and I
want to find out what is your rationale there. Is there
someway possible that you could also allow these persons
who travel short distances, maybe not travel the distance
that these other persons travel, that they, too, could be
considered in placing your prices ... the CTA2"
fge're following the same rationale the CTA did in
establishing those before the RTA ever came into existence.
He're continuing the pattern that they established before
wve were there. The shuttle systems because they are
restricted in terms of the distance they go, would pay a
reduced amount. Whether you live in the city or don't live
in the city you pay that same amount.”

M.: "I understand that but these persons who come into the
city, they take the revenue that they receive in the city
of Chicago and take it back into their areas aand we're not
the recipients of it inm the city of Chicago and I
understand that it's stated that the RTA and the people
living out of the city proper pay more money to the RTA.

And I don't think it is right to not give comsideration to

168



v Smith,

A

wSmith,

~

W~

I

STATE OF ILLINOIS
828D GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCBIPTION DEBATE

+'19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981

the persons who live there in the city of Chicago because
millions of people in the city of Chicago were out .... all
of these other shopping areas and leave revenue out there.
So 1 am saying that to say this, that I think that in
speaking in terms of setting prices, persons who 1live in
the city of Chicago and travel to the loop, that they, too,
be considered on setting these prices rather than have to..
and many of those persons are not really able to pay 80¢."
vgell, if the CTA in their studies would propose to us sone
nev quote 'shuttle systems® at reduced fares we certainly
would review them and work with them and look at it."

#H.: "This is something that I really wanted to bring to
your mind because this is something that I have observed
daily whenever I go downtown near the station and I don't
think it's quite right for those persons to have to be
charged."

"pAs I say, we'd be happy to work with the CTA in terms of
any of the proposals that they would make."

M.: "Thank you."

vChairman Neff: *“Thank you. Mr..Hastert from Kendall County.”

» Hastert: “Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Hr. Hill, just a couple of

questions and we appreciate your steadfastness here and
patience., First of all, for my information, I represent
Kendall. I'm from Kendall County and I represent DuPage
and Kane and Will, all RTA areas. H®hat do you perceive as
a pandate? Why does the RTA and your job exist? How do
you see that? Where!s that mandate come from?"

#"The mandate flows, I believe, two-fold, ome from the
legislation creating the RTA which was to provide a better,
improved, coordinated, cost-efficient public transportation
system throughout the six county area responsive to the
needs of the people., Now it's easier to say that tham it

is to do that. Because one of the big problems is to try
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o and find out what the needs of the people are im terms of

at their needs as they perceive them, as they state thens, and

5 then as they will actually use them. Because some of our
.; problems, on occasion, is to allow the people to come out
;‘ and say, 'Gee, we sure would like this bus'. 2And vwe say,
; 1Hell, it looks like that’s in great demand®. 7You put the
: bus in and everybody decides, 'Well, my neighbor should use
;' it and not me'. That type of a situation. You know,

s that's a very popular argument because let's get all the
; neighbors!'! cars off the road so I can drive. Let them take
N the bus and make less traffic on the highway. But I think

e that it's that overall very short, simple objective."
~

b

~Hastert: "Okay. Second gquestion, do you or your board or your

s management, otherwise; within your control, you can coatrol
~

I routes and you can control intervals of service. Is that
N

o correct2"

~Hill: ¥In varying degrees, yes."

~

-Hastert: “That's yoar responsibility though you oOr your

e organization done in cooperation with the provider of the
;
) transportation service itself. It's within your power then

to scale down certain routes or certain services to cut
costs. You could do that, right2?®

}Hill: “"Je may do that in certain areas after public hearings that
L

~ are required by the legislation."

~

- Hastert: "Hhen you bring into existence new routes, 1is that
1,

= through public hearings also?"

gHillz "The public hearing is not a mandated requirement, but what
a we do as a part of new service is to include those proposed
new services in our five year program which then are the
s subject of public hearings."

s Hastert: “Alright. Thank you."

.;Hill: "He also have some federal requirements to meet because of

N

the receipt of the federal funds. Sometimes they match up
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and sometimes they vary a little bit.®

,Hastert: I understand that. By not carrying out the proposed

o

April 1st ' fare increase, do you see us, perhaps,
accelerating a crisis as far as the RTA is concerned2?"

.:Hill: "Hy comment on that before had been that the Aéril 1 fare
increase was anticipated to bring through the month of
5 April approximately, probably about 5 wmillion dollars of
K additional revenue, which, at that time, in my judgement
vas not adeguate to forestall a shutdown persay. And,

therefore; by itself would not have solved the situation.®

=5 f

.+ Hastert: "Thank you. One last question. I understand from jyour

testimony before that you do not have any emergency plams,

e

skeletal service, whatever in the works in case of a
shutdown. Is that correct?®

Hill: *“Personally, I believe that it will be impossible to
provide any kind of a emergency program to accommodate 800

thousand to a million people."

1=

2‘Hastert: “So that'!s perhaps the posture of your orgamization, not
4 necessarily yourself, that it's 100% everthing we have or
~ nothing as far as the RTA and financial funding, correct?”
;Hill: "In terms of a shutdown I would think so.v

~

yHastert: "Okay. I appreciate your testimony. Thank you."

-

%Chairman Neff: 9©The Gentleman from Cook, Mr. Rhem.™

;Rhem: "Hhen you say *farebox? just what all does that include?
v Is that more than just the money that®s put in the box? 1Is
v anything else included in the farebox? Revenues?"

;Bill: “"Charter revenues in case a bus is chartered by a group."
;Rhem: "ghat about advertising? A1l that's included...®

?Hill: "Advertising is a part of the overall, it's you know guite
a small piece. So, when I say ‘'farebox', we're really
¥ talking primarily farebox.™

;Rhem: “Thank you."

N
~Chairman Neff: "Thank you. BRepresentative Robbins, the Gentleman
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from Wayne.®

;Robbins: "I have a few questions. Exactly how much money are you
W going to need from the Legislature to bail you out for the
¢ rest of this fiscal year?"

%Hill: "At the present levels of service and expeanditures and at
; the present fares, 100 million dollars through September
» 30th of this year.®

fﬂobbins: “And how much do you expect the Legislature to provide
E you next year?"

+Hill: "“Hell, we would hope it would be more than this year, so it
N
N would go for a full year. But, again...”

i Robbins: "gell, how much??
+Hill: "dell, again, it depends upon what we're talking about in

terns of levels of service and what ve're talking about in

v terms of fare levels, and if the Legislature would adopt a
} percentage out of the fargbox, that then would start to
; provide some responses to your figures. If the Legislature
; would require that in order to obtain funds, 40% must be

5 from the farebox, we have one number. If it's 45 then it's
-~ from another number. But at the present levels, we would
be looking toward something at the range of 150 million

o dollars for next year."

{Robbins: “In other words, it*'s 100 million for half a year and

150 million for next year."

- Hill:s ®It*s not fully 100 million for a half a year because we're
already running in the deficit for this year. So we've
alreadyees”

-Robbins: "Okay. If, as has been proposed, they would do away

with the RTA, how many million in bonds would have to be

PR

picked up by the Legislature?"®
1N

' Hill: "I'm sorry. How may what2®
L

> Robbins: "How many million in bonds, indebtedness does the RTA

L

- owe?2"
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‘ transfer all the obligations aamd responsibilities to this
|
|
|

.. new anthority."
4

;Robbins: "Hell, how many million dollars in bonds does the RTA
oge?”®
“ﬂill: "papproximately... %Hell, we have approximately 30 million
| k dollars in capital bonds outstanding and then we have the
state repayment from our borrowing of last ARugust which is

20... there's about 25 milliom."

[l

-Robbins: "In other words..."

18
. Robbins: "In other words, you owe 63 million in debts, in bonds2"

Y

~Bill: "Approximately. Bonds and notes, operating cash. The
LN

operating cash note which are being retired out of the

3

|
tHill: "__. with the payment in terms of the operating cash."
- sales tax receipts now."
iBobbins: “"There isn't any other bonded indebtedness of any Kkind
within the RTAZ®
~Hill: *"Bonded indebtedness? He have those two... those two
; issues. Our indebtedness is because we're behind on
; payments due to the carriers of 70 million dollars.®
jRobbins: “You have... In other words, your open balance of
indebtedness is 70 wmillion at...”
;ﬂill: "He're seventy million behind in terms of payments to the
; CTA commuter railroads and suburban bus lines and other
E operators.”
:Robbins: ®1f this program is passed, how mnuch would the £ive

percent cost you on your motor oil, fuel, and gasoline?

v

How much will that increase.... How many million will that

cost you?®

;.
“Hill: *"gell, since no one has been able to arrive at a fiqure in
L
- terns of how much the oil companies would pass that along
X
« as opposed to absorbing it themselves, it's a hard figure

to give you. If it were two cenrts a gallon, as an exanmple,
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- in terms of that it would be about a million one that it

. would cost at two cents a gallon.®
N
. Bobbins: "A million ome at two ceats a gallon, okay. #hat do you

pay for your gasoline?®

~Hill: *"Most of the..."

N

~Robbins: “Hhat do you pay, basically, I asked... #hat I asked

N
was, what would five percent increase be on the cost of

. your fuel and your oil? 1I'm not talking about what might
- happen. I'm talking about what we are looking at.?”

+Hill: "But the five percent is not persay on the cost of the gas.

First, we use very little gas, it's primarily diesel fuel.®

)

~ Robbins: "..."

L

-Hill: "But the five percent is not on the diesel fuel. It is on

S

much earlier so that the estimates that have been made by

the Illinois Department of Transportation was that it might

o gz -

show up at about two cents or two and a half cents a gallon

in terms of increased costs."

~

- Robbins: "Well, basically, what did it cost you for fuel last

S

year then2®

3

\Hill: fHell, we use...%

-Robbins: "So I can... So I can figure out what five percent of it
. ¥ill be."

:Hill: fHe use about 55 million gallons."

';Robbins: "Fifty-five million...%

;Hill: "Gallons..."

;Robbins: "Gallons..."

;Hill: "...Per year, per year..."

;Robbins: “How much did it cost?"

;Hill: "And the current price right now which is about a dollar
N and three cents, if my memory is right.”

v Robbins: “About a dollar and three cents."

+ Hill: "pardon? On an average. Between...based upon number one

- diesel and number two diesel. One's a little higher; one's
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a little lower, and we're told that our current prices are
coming down a couple of cents. But we're about a dollar
six to ninety-seven cents depending upon the grade of

fyuel.®

~o

- Robbins: "Thank you, very much."
Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from DeWitt, Representative Vinson.
The Gentleman from Cook, Mr. Leverenz.®

Leverenz: "Mr. Chairman, thank you. Chairman Neff, perhaps we

“ ’ or 1listen to the RTA-CTA people and let the people that
} came that ...Some have already left town because of the
N time involved. The people that want to make a five or ten
é minute statement get up, make their presentation, testify
- and let them go. I'm sure that Hr. Hill, Mr. Barmes, the
W Secretary of Traasportation, Kramer, they can stay all
vl . night. But get to the others that just want to make a
v short statement. Get them on, get them off and we can
v move, I think a little more rapidly."

«Chairman Neff: PYour point is vell taken, Ted. Yes,
v Representative Conti.?”

yConti: uMr. Speaker, Mr. Chairmaa rather, let me first publically
W apologize to Mr. Hill. We're acting here today that these

- witnesses that we're asking to come up and testify are

: personally responsible for this. We seem to forget that
t‘ the Legislature created the RTA with the electorate in
i those county areas that gave us the RTA. I've heard the
; same repeated questions of Mr. Hill about his pay.. We all

know what he’s making, and I think it's unfair for any
Menber to ask him if he’ll take a cut im his pay. If he's
not doing the job, let's pointedly accuse him of not doing
his job, but I hate to see these personal attacks on this
witness or any other witness that has alreay beemn on that

stand or any witnesses who come before them.”
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*Chairman Neff: “Mr. Griffin from Cook County."
-Griffin: "Thank you..."

-Chairman Neff: "And mpake it short. He're running way late.

Hetve got 72 more people to hear.?

»Griffin: "I realize that. First I have a request... a guestion.

How much of the RTA budget is labor costs?"

mApproximately 80% of the total cost is labor.”

.Griffin: "I knoow you've had... it's beep difficult to break down

CTA and nop-CTA-RTA budgets, but is there any way to break
that down in terms of CTA versus non—CTA2"

"Yes, I can give that to you in terms of the labor cost, of
the three segments which is basically the way we keep it,
the CTA commuter rail and suburban bus lines. If I could

steal ny staff member back here from..."

“Griffin: “I have a couple of other questions.”

-Hill: ?"He've got it here, but maybe we could go to another one as
&

he digs it out for me."

-Griffin: "Right. Those of us who live in the contiguous suburbs

have a concern that the service on a day to day basis on
the CTA may be frought with perils that many people are
aware of. There are some problems with the scheduling,
problens of increased crime and how, in terms of the RTA
structure today, can the people in the contiguous suburbs
have input im order to solve these problems? In other
words, the CTA, as we know, is Chicago based, but for those
contiguous suburbs that are in the RTA but not in, of
course, in Chicago; what recourse, what remedies are
available to them through your office, through the RTA to
get action in solving some of these problems?®

"ghat I regularly receive are requests from a whole range
of individuals from the average rider, if you will, to a
local elected official, to a business man or whoever else

who will write to CTA or to us, write to both of us and
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pose their issue, their gquestion, their comcern or what
v have you and based upon that then we'll assign some staff
to pursue it with the CTA or another carrier."
Griffin: "Are you satisfied that you've had results using that
s procedure?®

N

Hill: "Not always."

Griffin: “Rhat's the problem?"

Hill: tgell, I suppose when you have different people looking at
an issue sonmetimes they come to different conclusions to
beginr with. And since we're not the direct operators, then

. the operator is the one who carries it out the way they
feel is the best way of carrying it out."
Griffin: 9"In line with that now, in terms of the current RTA or
the Governor's proposed TFA, 1is there anything you can
> reconmend that might improve the input for the people in
the contiguous suburbs into this process in terms of the
kind of problems I've talked about? Can you see any way
that we could get quicker action and more effective action
on these xind of problems2?"
:Hillz "I don't think you'll get better action by a legislative
mandate because again that's really a charge to do your
job, and yon may legislate that, but again, it really is
v going to take the performance to accomplish it. I doubt if
there's much that could be done as a legislative mandate to
respond to that. I think it just has to be struggled with
and continued to try and do a better job at it."
griffin: "I've got one last guestion. I don't know if I've
missed this today, but if you were to put side by side the
curreat RTA operation or structure versus the Governor's
. proposed TFA, what are the relative advantages and
. disadvantages of both of these proposals?¥
Hill: *“"Well, I think I covered some of those key elements in my

. earlier comments. First of all, I think that the proposal
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that comes from the Governor again fragments the
transportation program so that you have a multiplicity of
activities, both in terms of its administrative operation
as well as in its programming and planning and long-term
operations. And, therefore; will cost more money in ternms
of certain purchasing activities that we've put together so
that we can get economy on scale, economy because of a
consolidation of standardization of types of equipment and
vehicles, etcetera in that nature. So that I think it can
end up being more costly in those areas. It can be more
disruptive unless you then provide a super coordinating
body over the things that the Governor's proposed to then
do those functions the RTA is not supposed to be doing .in
terms of other coordination. And if, in fact, the opt out
provisions would go into effect and you would have separate
bus entities again working their own operation it gets to a
- point where you come to the county line and somebody should
be scheduling vhen the two buses are going to meet there
. for transfer purposes. If they're done by the independent
entities, then you have 1t back into the discord. If
. somebody is going to do that coordination, that's the
function that we're now doing. So that it's a change of
s name if you do it all, it's a change of name. If you do
what's presently proposed in the Governor's package, I
. think you would not have it all done."

+Griffin: "Thank you, very much, Mr. Chairman."

. Chairman Neff: "“Thank you, Hr. Hill for appearing and I'm sure
you'll stick around as there's more gquestions coming up.
You're a great man and we always like having you here and
we might have to have you stick around just a 1little bit.
. But We think we've had you up there long enough. You've
been up there about two and a half, three hours and we'll

let somebody else... let you get off your feet and rest a
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little bit. Is John Kramer here? This morming, you know,
we cut John off. There was several questions that you
folks answered... had to answer... ask John, the Secretary
of Transportation. I told him that we'd cut off and I
promised you folks would get another chance. John does
have an important debate this evening in Chicago. But he's
still around or I hope he is and we're going to give him
about fifteen or tventy minutes, because we do want to move
along. He're not moving very fast. He've only got 70 left
and so. About four ofclock in the morming if we continue
like we are we'll be preity vwell winding up. Secretary
stepped out on us. Is Mr. Branand here? Would you come
down, please? Mr. Branand, we'll hear you and Mr.
Yarbarough, Roger Yarbarough and Robert Ready. And Hr.
Heilding also. If you folks will all step down here and
we'll try to give you an opportunity to state. e
appreciate the fact that you've waited here all day and
we're happy, at least, that we're getting to you now. At
ease, folks. H#r. Ready? Ready, Ready? Come Tright up
around here. We'll have you next. Yes, Mr. Ready, will
you step up there and what is your title, Sir?"

"I am the President of Ready Paving and Construction
Company and also the President of the Illinois Road

Builders Association."

‘Chairman Neff: "Thank you, Sir. And if you will continue."

N

» Ready:

S

N

Foe e e

"Mr. Speaker (sic) and illustrious Hembers of the Illirnois
House of Representatives, as I've already told you my name
if Robert Ready and I am President of the Ready Paving and
Construction Company of suburbam Chicago ridge. By
grandfather founded our company in 1888, 93 years ago. I
am a small businessman worried about our transportation
system, and I'm making amn effort to come speak with you

today. I am also, as I said, the President of the Illinois
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Road Builders Association, a group comprised of over 200
companies which do business in the Chicago metropolitan
area and who rely principally on government spounsored
transportation and road repair projects. Our Chicago area
penbers employ over ten thousand workers when we're
working. W®ith the prospect of continuing our labors rather
dim at the moment, of these workers all are union menbers
and many are either unskilled or semi-skilled. Statewide,
the highway program currently employs 27 thousand
construction and supply workers. Under present fuanding,
this enployment will drop to 16 thousand or a loss of 11
thousand jobs. Conversely, the proposed funding package
would increase employment by eight thousand. As a small
businessman, as a representative of the road building
industry and as a citizen living in suburban Cook County, I
urge you to accept the transportation financing package as
presented to you in the curreat Bills now before you.
Adoption will, number one, avert the impending shutdown of
our mass transit system and avoid utter chaos. Number two,
enable the continuation of a strong repair and mnaintenance
program, aund number three, provide a long—term financial
solution. A1l of our meanbers who are citizens and
taxpayers as you are are more concerned that our nmass
transit systems continue to operate and our roads made safe
than we are over who controls what or if we, our families,
and our employees have to pay three cents a gallon more for
gasoline. I am serious in saying that we'd rather pay the
few cents a gallon more thanm pay the cost of a brokenm axle,
a ripped tire, or God forbid, an injury to a child jostled
in a small auto which hit a deep pothole., Failing to act
now to adopt the Governor's transportation program would be
costly in terams of auto repairs, safety and mobility. Ask

your constituents which of the following two items would
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concern them most. Number one, the financial structure of
the RTA or, number two, a torn tire which would cost 70
dollars to replace. We ask only that you accept the
responsibility of providing a transportation system worthy
. " of the State of Illinois. Thank you."

- Chairman Neff: %Is there any questions to what the Gentleman just
\ spoke? Mr. Branand. MNr. Branand is the special assistant
to the chairman of United Airlines. Mr. Branand? And he
. represents the Aircraft Association. Please continue."
$Branand: “... The whole for the opportunity of appearing here
this afternoon. My name is Edmond Branand. I am -enployed
by United 2Airlines but come here today representing the
Scheduled Air Carrier Industry serving the State of
Illinois. A very substantial portion of this oil company
gross earnings tax covering petroleum products will be paid
by just 15 major consumers. They are the airlines serving
. the state and using jet fuel in vast quantities. Fuel
loadings in Illinois are approximately 1 billion dollar...
1 billion gallons per year and however the pass through of
this tax is figured, these 15 airlines will end up paying
¢ more than 40 million dollars... 40 m@million dollars
additionally for this Illinois fuel. By any stretch of the
imagination, this is a fantastically disproportionesnt,
ultimate tax obligation for these 15 wusers who would
receive no benefit from revenues directed to highways and
mass transit. The imposition of this tax would be a
devastating blow to the airline industry which is
desperately fighting to maintain a high standard of service
N to Illinois against the ever mounting increase in jet fuel
cost., Since 1973, when jet fuel sold for some tean or
eleven cents per gallon, our fuel costs have increased ten
fold and we anticipate they will go higher. To recover

!
! these costs we have been forced info large fare increases
!
4
3

181



L

STATE OF ILLINOIS
¢ 82ND GENERAL ASSENBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE
19th Legisiative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
that have driven many passengers away. So far this year,
it is down more than 10%. Largely, the end result of
increased fuel cost, the airlines are in no position to
absorb or even accept this huge increase. Last year, 1980,
our industry suffered the worst fimancial year in its
history with an operating loss of some 220 nmillions of
dollars. #ith continually escalating costs, even without

: this 1Illinois pass through, we see no significant

improvement in our financial picture. By any measure, the

airlines are already paying their fair share and more of
state taxes to Illinois. The existing state and use tax
structure already 1levies some 40 millions of dollars

annually on our fuel costs at current prices. This is a

tax obligation that has multiplied some ten fold since 1973

as our fuel costs have similarly increased. It would be

the height of inequity to place another 40 million dollar
cost levy on these 15 airlines to resolve the fimancial
problems of other modes of transportation in the state.

\ That's the substance of my statement."

ichairman Neff: M"Representative Vinson."

:Vinson: “Thank you, HMr. Chairman. I wonder, Sir, if you would
indicate the percentage of your fare increase average in
the past year."

Branand: "It's... I can give you some examples. It's been well

, over 30%. It may be even higher than that."

Vinson: "Over 30%2n

Branrand: "Yes, indeed."

i Vinson: "Because of the nature of the econoay.®
jBranand: "Because of the nature of the economy and mainly because
‘of the increase in fuel costs. He*ve gone, as I've
explained, from about 10 or 11 cents a gallon to over a
; dollar a gallon. We anticipate that it may go to $1.15 a

) gallon for jet fuel."
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Vinson: "So, when you have a 30% inflation factor this year you
think that it's irresponsible for us in transportation in
Illinois to levy about a twelve and a half percent fare
increase for the people who use transportation, who fund
transportation?®

Branand: "I don't believe I gquite understand your guestion.?”

vinson: "Hell, we spend about four billion dollars in Illinois on
transportation each year.”

Branand: ®Yes, Sir.”

vinson: "This taxz would generate approximately 12 1/2% increase

‘ on that. You think that that's irresponsible, given your

record of 30% tax increase, fare increase.®

Branand: ¥Sir, we're in the private sector. We have to
accunulate dollars to pay for new egquipment that does not
come from any subsidy. We are generating a new fleet of
airplames in the 767 and the 757. We need many billions of
dollars to pay for this new equipment and we can't begin to
accumulate those dollars to pay for additional eguipment.
At the same time, we are facing increased space and landing
fee costs, additional costs in the way of labor and we nmust
examine our costs as minutely as we possibly can and
attempt to fairly price our product in this conmpetitive
market. I can't tell you how to price the product that is
being generated by the CTA or the RTA, Sir."”

Vinson: "I understand what you're saying. It Jjust seeBs
surprising to me and connmendable to wme that Secretary
Kramer and the administration come forth with a plan which
generates a tax increase, an inflation factor of about a
third what private industry does in your case. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Rock Island, Mr. Polk."

Polk: "Thank you, MWr. Speaker (sic) and to our guests. I just
vant to clarify some things you said there, Sir. I believe

you indicated that you use 1 billion gallons of £fuel per
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year.” :
Branand: "Per year.”
Polk: *™And is that 1 billion, is that purchased here in
Illinois?"
Branand: "Yes, it is."
Polk: "And that would be...¥
Branand: "“That's the one on which we are now paying the 4% sales
and use tax."
Polk: ®That would be a combination of all the airports that
handle commercial traffic or is that the fuel for all
air...”
Branand: ‘*"About 90% of the total jet fuel that is used in the
State of Illinois is used at O'Hare field. The balance is
used in other locations throughout the state.”
Polk: "So the 1 billion is jet fuel.®
Branand: “Yes, Sir."
Polk: "And are you imvolved and concerned about fuel tax on the
additional gasoline of private...2?"
Branand: "I am, indeed, Sir."
Polk: . "Do you have any idea...?"
Branand: "I don't have any idea what that fuel, that gallom it is
e on that fuel, but it is used by conmer... connuter
carriers such as Brit, Hississippi Valley, Air Illinois,
and other carriers in that category."

Polk: "And that would be in excess of this 1 billion that you're
talking about.”

Branand: "It probably would be on... they use some jet fuel and
some regular aviation gas.®

Polk: P"Fine, thank you."

Chairmpan Neff: "Yes, the Gentleman from Cook, Hr. Jones;"

Jones: "“Yes, a guestion of the Chair, Mr. Chairman. I know vwe
have several witnesses here and I know we just fipished a

long discussion with the Chairman of +the RTA, Lou Hill.

184



STATE OF ILLINOIS
828D GENERAL ASSEBHBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981
Now we're concerned about transit and we know that the CTA
is the largest carrier in the State of Illinois. And I
vonder, do you have a schedule as to when the Chairman of
that particular mass carrier will be called?"

:éhairman Neff: "Yes, thank you. I hope right away. He'll be the
next man up.”

rJones: “I mean could you make an announcement so that we would
know? We have several persons here who wish to know what
is going on regarding the CTA and you have consistently
passed over the Chairman. I'd like to know, right now,
when you plam to call Mr. Eugene Barnes."

‘Chairman Neff: "Thaunk you, Representative. He will be the next
man up. That's on oy list now."

Jones: PVery good. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: “Thank you, very nuch. Chairman Barnes. I've got
to get him, then I*ll get you, John. He're very fortunate
to have an old friend of ours here, Chairman of the Chicago
Transit System who worked with most of us that have been
here aany length of time at all. Gene, we're glad to have
you back and I'm sure you'll have some good words as you
usually have.?

Barnes: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. H#r. Chairman and Hembers of
the House, it has been a very long day for us all so I will
not go into and touch on any of the things that have been
so discussed here today. And I will not be redundant. I
am available for any guestions that any of the Members of
the House mpay have relative to this program. I do have
some staff with me, but I want to apologize to you, the
Members of the House, the staff will have to leave.
They're on the 5:30 plame. I will stay as 1long as you
wish, but, as far as I'm concerned relative to nmy
presentation here, it was thoroughly well-covered by the

Chairman of the RTA and I think I could best serve this
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Body by simply answering questions.”

i Chairman Weff: "any gquestions for Chairman Barnes? The Gentleman
from Lake, Mr. Deuster."

Deuster: "Yes, Chairman Barnes, one of the probleas we're all
vorried about is if we don't vote this tax and come up ¥ith
the money real fast and the system shuts down, what are we
going to do? 1It?s my impresssion that a lot of people are
making plans for a shutdown, the city of Chicago planners
and the CATS people and everybody else, computer railroads.
What if we don't vote for the money? The political
epvironnent is not very good for putting on a tax now. So,
I want to ask this question that came up a little earlier
with Chairman Hill. That is, I kanow that you may have
identified some routes that are low priority routes or not
a lot of ridership on that might be, in the eveat of the
necessity for the service, cut back, smight be dropped.
That includes the route in Lake County as well as Chicago I
would presune. Could you describe whether you have
identified any of these routes and about how much of your
operating might be there and then 1lastly, would it be
possible to kind of keep part of the system rolling so that
everything dJdoesn't come to a screeching halt and cut off
maybe ten percent or fifteen percent of your operation
until we can coume up with some money or figure this out,
Gene?"

Barnes: "Hell, let me answer the last question first. The
problen that we have as you well kpow is the CTA, like all
mass traﬁsit systems, is highly labor intemsified. There's
no way that, that is unless the... our people would vwork
without being properly compensated could we continue the
system if there are no funds coming in to meet those
payrolls. The first part of your questioa is, have ve

identified and yes we have and yes we have continually
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reduced service. To give you an indication, on March 29

which is this coming Sunday I believe, we will be doing...

we will be reducing some service on some of our lighter
used routes. He will be extending some of the times
between buses in the lighter used periods of the day during
the non-rush hoars. de will be... We have proposed and
that will go into effect this coming Sunday for sone
lighter used routes in the evening hours which bhas
previously ran either all night or until the wee hours of
the morning that will no longer run that length of time.

They will now cease to run somewhere in the neighborhood of

seven to eight o’clock in the evening. ®e are doing that.

He have done that and in the particular instance that I'n

now citing for, the 29, it is my understanding, correct me,

Paul, if I'm wromg, that that will be a related cost

savings of about between three to four million dollars.

And we will be instituting that on March 29. We do that,

let’ me ‘just add, wvwe do that at least a minimum of four

timeé a year. HWe do it on a scheduled basis and we do it
in 'befween, depending on the circumstances that develop.®

Deuster: “Chairman Barnes, is that reducing your labor costs
three to four million?"

Barnes: "“Yes, it does and the reason it does...And the reason it
makes that kind of reduction is because, in this instance,
especially in three of the routes that will be affected, we
will no longer be running any service whatsoever between I
believe it's like eight o'clock in the evening until about
four o'clock in the morning.”

Deuster: "Does that reduce your fuel costs at all?”®

Barnes: "It reduces all of the related.... It will eventually
reduce all related costs in the area that it will directly
be affected."

Deuster: "What percentage of a cut in service would be reguired
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in order to avoid your deficit?®

‘Barnes: "Hell, number one, I can say without hesitation or fear
of contradiction that they, as indicated by the Secretary
of Transportation, Drew Lewis, there is no system either in
this country or out of this country that can run without
some assistance from a public source. There is 1no system
that exists that runs on its farebox receipts alone."

Deuster: "I understand that."

‘Barnes: "Qe could not do it."

‘Deuster: "But what I mean is what kind of a cut in service
percentage would be required in order for you to live
within your income vwhich includes both your farebox plus
your existing subsidy out of the sales tax?*

Barnes: "#ell, that's sort of hard for me to say and one of the
problems that we have is we don't have our existing... ve
do not receive nor have we received for some time our
existing amount out- of the sales tax; as indicated to you
by Chairman Hill previous to me that the RTA is guite a bit
behind relative to that amount. As a matter of fact, and I
don't want to seem like I'm contradicting him, but while
the question was being put to him we researched our records
and currently, as of right now, the RTA has 62 million
dollars in deficit to us. Now if we had that 62 nmillion
dollars coupled with our normal receipts, I'm sure that ve
could then give you a fairly decent estimate on how long
and how we could run. The problem is is we do not have it
and so, therefore; it creates an additional problenm.®

 Deuster: "Hy‘last question is this. I know you've served in the

' Legislature and you know how to put your finger up im the
air and see which way the wind is blowing. In the event
that we don't provide any additional revenue, what is your
contingency plan?®

‘Barnes: "Hell, in fact, in terms of contingency that's very
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difficult. One of +the problems that we have and what we
have been trying to avoid and we bhave been working very
diligently for over the last year...It's not just something
that *just currently happened here. #e have a thousand
vendors. W®e have been paying those vendors in such a
manner in which to stave off all of them comiag in who
asked us to be paid current. 1In trying to maintain that
type of operation to insure that we would have the
necessary funds to meet our payrolls, we have been juggling
from one foot to the other. We will continue to do that, I
can assure you. The question of whether or not and the
doons day of that is the term you're getting to, whether or
not ‘we will be able to continue to cooperate, we cannot
ansver directly to you because there's external situatious
that we do not control. That is the problem. I can assure
you of this, that we would contimue to operate as long as
se are able to provide the service through our suppliers
and through our employees as long as that will take us.

Now I can assure you that., One of the things - that I've

never done 1is say what day we would run... we would cease

to run because I don't think that anyone truthfully can

givé you that date."

Chairman Neff: ¥The Lady from Kane, Nrs. Zwick."

“Thank you. Chairman Barnes, I have a couple of questions
for you. It's my understanding that there is 9 million
dollars that was allocated to something with the Franklin
Street subway, ‘umpta® funds. Does that sound familiar?
What I'm looking for is the status of that money or..."

"Hell, tﬁat is interstate transfer money. That's a
different pot. One of the problems that we have here is
that we receive money from the Federal Governnent under
Section 3 amd Section 5 of the *Umpta' Act. By and large

the preponderance of that money is capital funds. Nome of
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those funds can be either touched or expended for anything
other than capital projects. Those... There are funds that
exist like that but we cannot use them in this instant to
do anything with them . other than to acquire the capital
projects that the grants... the purpose of the grants."

"Okay. Does that mean that our legislation would have to
specifically address some of those funds in order to... Do
we have the power to... "

"No- n
“He don't. Just strictly controlled by 'Umptra'."‘
"Strictly controlled by the Federal Government.
Strictly."

"Okay. My other gquestion is if the CTA as well as the RTA
were abolished, what would the status of the present labor
contracts be?"

®If the CTA and/or the RTA was abolished +the status of
the current labor: ‘contracts with that organization would
remain in force and would remain the same. There's a
federal Act under the Department of Labor under Section 13C
which gives complete guarantees to employees relative to
employment in any situation irregardless of the change in
the status of the overall entity that provides that
service., 13C says and I cite, 'If the 'entity disappears,
you mus£ guarantee the employees continuous status for a
pinimum of six years'. You could change the CTa. You
could change the RTA. You can make it anythinmg you wish to
make it; You can hire another group of employees, but
continual enforce the last preceeding contract would have
to remain in force for six years under 13C saying that
those employees could receive no less than the last
contract that was negotiated.”

"0kay."

"That's a fact. Federal law."
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Zwick: "Even if there was no entity..."

Barnes: "“Pederal law. If anyone would come in and rum the
system, if nothing existed, naturally there's nothing that
vould be there. But if anyone would come in to run the
system, you would be required under the Federal Protection
Act  which is under the Department of Labor, to compensate
thosé employees accordingly. To give you an idea and an
exampie of what I'm speaking to is the Bart system in San
Francisco had this very problem. The Golden Gate Traasit
Company had +this very problem by eliminating a portion of
the providing previous company. What they ended up with
was a situation where they had to pay employees at the very
same rate that was there before the nev company took over
irregardless of whether the job existed or not."

Zwick: "Doé; that go to both public and private companies even if
the private sector took over?v

Barnes: "That goes for public... That's public protection under
the Departmeant of Labor.”

Zwick: *#Q0kay. No, what 1I'm getting at is if a private company
took 'over the transportation..."

Barnes: "It would still have to pay it."

Zwick: "They would.®

Barnes: "The provision provides."

Zwick: "™Okay. Just on other thing."

Barnes: "13C provision prevails.m™

Zwick: "Okay. Just one other brief question. There is a formula
that I've heard referred to, not a formula, a statistic
that says for the Chicago area, it is, I believe, a two
block walk for 90% of the citizens of Chicago to a bus.
How is this calculated or have changes been made in this at
all? Has it been approached from..."

Barnes: "The'system changes, it expands and contracts. The basic

conténtion is that within one eighth of a mile there is
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sone trénsportation for the citizens im the city of
Chicago. That pretty well prevails. That is not
necessarily true. In some areas of the city it may be a
half a mile, it may be three gquarters of a mile.”

Zwick: "I'®m sorry. Do you know what that statistic would be for
Kane or HcHenry County??

Barnes: . "No I don't."

Zwick: "Okay. I would think it would be a lot different.”

Barnes: Y1 would imagine so and the reason being is because of
the density of population. And that’s what it is governed
by."

Zwick: "It's:iﬁpossible to do something 1like that inm a rural
county.”

Barnes: "Yes, that's correct.”

2wick: "Okay. Thank you, very much."

‘Chairman Neffé "The Gentleman from DeWitt, Mr. Vinson."

Vipson: "Thank_ you, #¥r. Chairman. Mr. Barnes, it's good to see
you back he?e.“

Barnes: "Good to see you."

Vinson: “Is there no way in which in the event dooms d&ay cones
thﬁt the CTA could reduce itself to a core of service to
help ameliorate the problems that would occur?"

Barnes: YI Qould not say there is no way. 1 can say there's no
way for us to do it without help of others. CTA, as I
indicated, is highly labor intensified. Of the roughly 13
thousandv employees and there's not really 13 thousand, 12
thouéand aﬁd something, the preponderance of those are
approximately 12, 200 to 12,300 are all belong to various
labor organizations. #e could mot, there’s no way that we
could reduce our size to contract to a smaller core unit
without the approval of that, not only without the approval
but without the help of that 12 thousand, two, three

handred people. There's simply no way we could do it
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unilaterally is all I'm saying."

Vinson: “Would you expect that that kind of sacrifice on their
part would be more 1likely to occur if you were in a
position where the legislature mandated you to do that?"

Barmes: "I'm not... It is not a position of legislative mandate.
Theléroblem.that we have, as I 'm sure you know, is that we
have and as addressed in this legislation as 2 matter of
fact, legal binding contracts with those various
organizations through the winter of 1982, Apnd, as I
understand, under the law we have am obligation to nmeet
that agreement which is, in fact, lauful. Now, beyond
that, my hands are tied."

Vinson: "Okay, now. You said you associated yourself with #r.
gill's testimony."

Barnes: "I didan't want to be redundant. I don't mecessarily
associate nyself with Hr. Hill's testimony in total, but I
felt, .especially with the length of time that we've been
here, it would be better to take direct guestioms. S0, I
don't necessarily associate nor do I necessarily approve of
each of the items that Nr. Hill... each of the positions
that Mr. Hill had taken.”

Vinson: "Hounld you agree with his position that the RTA or any
succe;sor organization ought to have a nandate, a
legislative mandate, to require, for instamce, a percentage
of the farebox contribution2?¥

Barnes: YI've always supported the idea that any transit entity
that received public assistance, public funding had a
direct respomnsibility to provide a sufficient amount from
its own generation. ©Now, I can say that and say that very
positively because we at the CTA are one of the few tramsit
entitkes in this country, mot just in the state, that
recover from our farebox revenue 508 of the cost of doing

business. There are very few people that do that. So, 1
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doﬂ't. vant to come before you and advocate something and
sound very pious saying that I support that because we do
it already. The entity, for instance, in your area or some
other area, and I'm not just picking on you, but they may
not be recovering no more than 20 or 25%."

Vinson: "I understand that and I'm not here to carry a ... for
then. I think they should be subjected to the same
restrictions we put on you."

Barnes: "Hhat I'm saying is I support the concept, but I don?t
want to say that we ... that level should be where we are
because I simply think that would be unfair to some of the
others that are nowhere near that..."

vipson: "But you do.agree that there should be..."

Barnes: "“Support the concept, absolutely."

Vinson: "What about certaiﬁ conditioning mandated on the labor
contraét?"

Barnes: "I think one of the ways that you can do +that, I don't
necessarily disagree with that kind of concept, but one of
the things that you would be ... have to do in that regard
is to set certain parameters in which the entity, whatever
entity it is, know that they have and know that anything
that they would negotiate beyond that point that they would
have to raise themselves. I agree with that concept.
Because one of the things that I did going iato the CTRA and
I went in in mid—year is convince some people to face the
facts that they can no longer be able to absorb the one
peréent, full 100% ... that had existed at the CTA for some
thirty years before I got there. One of the first things
that I was responsible for was rolling that back to 58% on
a .35. That in itself saved this state, 1in essence,
because we would be that nmuch more in deficit now, saved
this state in one year alone some 18 to 20 million dollars.

So that what you need, and I agree, what you need is for us
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to be able to better forecast what we have available at the
time of contract negotiations and anything we go beyond
that point would be on our own heads."

Vinson: ﬂPiialLy; what’s your position on part-time employees?®

Barnes: "My position on part-time employees is very strong and
very forceful. For the first time in the history of the
company after going on board at the CTA, we now have
part—time enployees, and as you know, one of the things
that we had to do in that regard to achieve that was to
take a strike. That issue is being addressed now head on
in Philadelphia. The only issue in that strike situation

. in Philadelphia is that the Philadelphia property, Chairman
Gerard 'Dicola' out there 1is attempting to do the same
thing that we did at the CTA in 1979 and that's to have the
ability to have part-time employees. I thipnk it's an
absolute necessity."

Vinson: %“Thank you."

Chairmam Neff: ¥#Thank you, Chairman Barmnes. If there isn't
anymore questions. WHe appreciate you being with us. He're
SoTry you couldn't stay over till later because we'd 1like
to have you on around 9:00 tonight. I'm sorry. Hrs.
Fawell."

Fawell: "Chairman Barnes, I was wondering. You m@mentioned that
there is absolutely no way that any new entity can come in
and roll your contracts back. Is that right2®

Barnes: “What I said, and I will repeat, there is no legal way
that I know, and this is on advice of counsel, plus the
federal protections that is built into the 1labor 1law for
anyone +to come in, unilaterally, roll back any salaries or
change the manner in which those contracts now exist.®

Fawell: "I have Seen informed by an BTA. Board member that
Massachusetts did exactly just that when the MTA got into

trouble.®
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Barnes: "Massachasetts did not do exactly that. Massachusetts
vas in the process of negotiating contracts and it closed
down. Once it closed down, new contracts, new contracts
vere negotiated with the employees and various provisions
wvere implemented in the new contractual arrangement. What
I had said today is that that is perhaps a possibility at
the end of the current contract. But I know of no way that
you can do it during the period of the existing coatract.”

Pawvell: "So, in other words, if we close down and #e did not have
any CTA for awhile, you still feel that there would be no
wvay of rolling those contracts back. Is that what you're
telling ne? Because if no money came forth from this
group, there will be no CTA. Am I right?"

Barnes: "To the best of my knowledge, under the Federal 1labor
Protection Law, which is 13C of that Act, these employees
as any‘public employees are protected. You cannot sizmply
close a system down, reopen that system and pay employees
at a different rate wvhether it is lower or higher. If 7you
do that, by that Act, you are bound to the contract that
existed prior to the closure.*”

Pawell; "And a contract still has another six years to go?"

Barnes: "That Act had given a minimum protection of six years.®

Fawell: "What happens if the system just plain goes bankrupt?®

Barnes: "I can only say if there’s another entity that comes...
It's all involved in the protection of the enmployees of
that entity. Birmingham has closed up. Now, whenever
Birmingham reopens, you simply cannot go out and hire
another whole group of employees under that Federal Labor
Protection Act. You can do it, but if you do it you bDust
pay the employees vwho were there at the time of the
closure. That's all the Act says."

Fawell: P50 Birmingham has closed down then."

Barnes: "Yes, it has."
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Fawell: "That is still a possibility."
Barnes: "It is closed at this point."
Pawell: "That may be the possibility of the CTA too. It is a

Barnes:

Fawell:
Barnes:
Fawell:
Barnes:
Favell:

Baranes:

Favell:

Barnes:

feeling of a great number of us."

"That is a very real possibility that the CTA may close,
but I assure you one of the things that you mnmust consider
here is the impact that will be felt on the state as a
whole if the CTA does close. Because it's not just the CTA
itself, but the General Revenue Fund which we are all here
to protect will be affected in a most dramatic way on the
closure of mass transit in the six county area. I believe
the Secretary of Transportation said earlier that the
estimates of unrecoverable costs from the closure of the
mass transit system in the six county area would be 10
pillion dollars a day. That 10 wmillion dollars also
encompasses the amount of retail tax that is collected that
goes into the General Revenue FPund in or with the incone
tax that is collected from those employees that would be
affected by the closure. So it is not a situation that
pmerely would affect the city of <Chicago in or the six
county northern county area. The ripple effect will affect
the state as a whole."

"ghen vas this contract signed?"

"The current contract?"

"Yes."

AThe current contract was arbitrated..."

"ghen was the current contract..."

"The current contract was arbitrated and signed into law
in June of 1980. The date of the contract is November 30
of 1979 and continue in force through November 30 of 1982.%

n1g9g22n

"Eighty-two. It is a three year contract which is rather

standard in the industry.™
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Fawell: "And you signed it in November of ...™

Barmes: "It was arbitrated. The contract ended in Noveamber of
1979. de negotiated. .There was a strike. After the
strike, there was a court 1litigation. From the court
litigation it was put under a three panel arbitration tean.
That arbitration team came back with the current contract
which is mandated by the contract that both sides must
accept. It is binding arbitration and that was coapleted
as of June of 1980, but it... the effects of it was
retroactive to the beginning day of the current three year
period."

Fawell: "So in June of 1980 we were handed this contract and they
didn't have any idea at that point the mess we were getting
into2v

Barnes: "#hat I'm saying... It was not handed to us in June. It
was an ongoing process. And June is when the arbitrators
which was given +to us by the court proceedings when they
completed their action.®

Fawell: "But the figures were given to us in June."

Barnes: "The figures for the contract.”

Pavell: “Here given to us in June."

Barnes: "Yes."

Fawell: *®and they didn't realize the mess that we were already
in2"

Barnes: "¥ell, during the period in June, we were here in the
Legislature duriag that period as Chairman Hill has
indicated. At that time there was an indication from the
Executive Branch that we were then given an interim
solution that was put into place with the assurance that
there would be an introduction of legislation for a
permanent solution no later than Noveamber of 1980. That
simply did not occur.”

FPawell: "So the contract was based omn the fact that some day
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there was going to be a solution to this problem."

Barnes: "No, it was not. ¥o, it was not."

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Cook, Hr. Griffin.©v

Griffin: "Mr. Barnes, Jjust two gquestions. First, for those
people whol asked, by the way, asked Mr. Hill the sane
question— for those people who live in suburbs contiguous
to Chicago, obviously the CTA is Chicago based and Chicago
has considerable control over the policies, the daily
operational aspects of the CTA. As you see it, what
recourse do people have in the suburban areas served by the
CTA for impacts on those policies, any renmedies for
complaints or problems they have under the existing
structure of the CTA?"

Barnes: "Very much so. As you vwell know, the CTA not only
services the city of Chicago but 38 suburban areas in Cook
County. He have a member of our board which was appointed
by the Governor ¥ho is a suburban member. Always has been,
historically and he represents very well the suburban
interests im the deliberations of that board. Not only
does he but, we, the board, Ivthink, is very sensitive to
meeting the needs of all of the area that ve serve. As you
well know, I visit the suburban areas and every place that
I can to ensure that that is carried out. But we do have,
on the CTA Board, a representative of the suburban areas of
which we serve.%

Griffin: "I wanted to ask following up that, there is a symbiosis
between the suburbs and the Loop that's very important to
both of us. I mean, the Loop needs us and we need the Loop
and we need that kind of gquality access without delays,
without a kind of an apathy on the part of some of the
personnel on the various carriers. I think sometimes this
can be a problem. What can we do to improve this and is

there anyway we can take this kind of suburban
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Griffin: "Thank you, very much, Mr. Barmes."

Chairpan Neff: "The Lady from Cook, Hrs. Smith, Margaret Smith."
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Smith(#.): "Thank you, Hr. Chairman. Chairman Barnes, I *'4 like

Barnes:

Smith:

Barnes:

to ask a gquestion please. There are already existing
routes on the communities where buses accommodate short
areas. 1Is it a possibility that they could institute
shuttle fares for those community buses and what effect
would it have in revenue?*

wThere's is very great possibility that those kinds of
systems can be set up. WHe would be happy to extend more
into those kinds of systems if we had the autonomy to do
s0. He have not had that autonomy to do so since 1973.
Those.kinds of systems are developing, are being developed
around the country in various ways. I heard the earlier
question and they can be developed; they can be very cost
effective. I sincerely believe that the system should be
so developed, any ﬁass transit system, should be so
developed that the patrons pay proportiomate to what they
receive. Our system is not designed in that fashionm, but
that does anot mean that it cannot be designed in :hat
fashion.”

“Case in point, the reason why I wanted to bring it to you
is because there are people who never travel to the Loop,
but they want to go to the doctor, to the hospital for
clinical facilities that they have there. Sometimes they
have to go there and stay all day. Some never go to the
downtown. They shop inr their community and they only
travel short distances, and I do think that if they could
pay a cheaper fare traveling say five or ten blocks, 1I
think that we would get more people to ride the public
conveyances in you city if they were benefited. and I
wanted to get your thinking in that regard.”

"I believe, if 1in the wisdom of this Body and in the
wisdom of whatever program that will be developed from the

reconmendations that are before you, if we are given the
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complete autonomy to design our structure and our fares aad
our schedules, we can address that issue.”

Smith: “Thank you, kindly."

Chairman Neff: "Representative from Cook, HMr. Preston. DO yoOu...
You have your light on. #r. Preston here? Gentleman from
Cook, HMr. Giglio."

Giglio: "8r. Speaker... Mr. Chairpan. Gene, is it true? I've
heard a statement before. Does the CTA now have on their
charter that they're allowed to go within the County of
Cook to the boundary line?®

Barnes: ‘"Absolutely."

Giglio: “Okay."

Barnes: "The CTA charter currently gives, in terms of our service
area, any parts of Cook County with exception of three
northern towaships. One 4is Hanover, one is Bremen...no.
There's three northern townships."

Giglio: ™"You could go into those areas.”

Barnes: "You can go anywhere."

Giglio: "Okay. If this Body does something to change the
structure, do you know if by rumning your, say CTA out into
the oatlying areas and eliminating the bus services, that
the small bus coapanies that now service in that area, how
puch of a substantial saving that might be?v

Barnes: "Well, I can't say for certain how much it would be. Let
me just say that there's... And I don't want anyone to get
the impression that the CTA is advocating running out in
suburban Cook County because there are some very, very
substantial well-run, very cost effective operations in
suburban Cook County. And I'm thinking specifically of
Nortran aad Suburban Transit and South Suburban. I think
that if given the autonomy that we in the CTA and the nmass
transit system that surrounds us in suburban Cook County

that we have found that we can sork very well together and
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ge will not have some of the problems that perhaps that
have existed in the most recent years."

Giglio: ®"Okay, the reason for the guestion was that it's my
understanding now in my area where the South Suburban Bus
Company operates there are a duplication of routes and
their routes are going over the same streets that your
routes are going.”

Barnes: f"That's correct.”

Giglio: "That was the reason for the question."

Barnes: "That is correct. I agree with you premise. We have not
been given the autonomy, the wherewithal, to make those
adjustments. Those adjustments can be and should be pade
where there's blantant duplication where one or the other,
not necessarily the CTA} one or the other should have the
right—of-way in that particular area."

Giglio: "Okay. This might not be a fair question to you but
maybe you can help answer. I should have asked it of Hr.
Hill. Do you know if the RTA now is trying to eliminate
some of this duplication with their buying up of sone of
the bus companies or the RTA is working with these bus
companies to eliminate some of those routes?®

Barnes: %I'11 be honest with you, Representative. I really
couldn*t say and I would not want to have it against me."

Giglio: "Okay. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "Thank you, Chairman Barnes. Now, is the
Secretary of Transportation here? The Secretary has got
only ten or fifteen minutes here that he can stay with us.
I want to apologize to the many people that came down here
as citizens and it seems like we've had to spend the whole
day with the people that's interested in these particular
Bills. I would hope that the next time we have an
important hearing like this that they will plan their tine

and not come and say, 'Well, we've got to leave; we've got
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to leave'. He've had many people sitting here all day and
haven't had a chance to say a word and that's what this
meeting's all about. Just as important, probably more
important than any of those and Mr. Secretary, if you will
continue there and take in some questions, why we'll try to
nove along."

Secretary Kramer: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman and for Members of the
House, I will come back and answer any questions that don't
get reached this afternoon so that the other witnesses who
come to Springfield at their ovwn expense can be on and have
time."

Chairman Neff: “"Representative from Cook, Bullock. Bullock."

Bullock: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Director Kramer, would you be
in a position at this point to share with me or this Body
an alternate funding concept that's been proposed? We're
still stabbing in the dark for the amount of revenue that
se could generate from it. In lieu of the 5% gross tax or
the 5% tax on gross receipts, let's hypothetically talk
about\ a tax on net profits for oil producers in Illinois.
Do you have any information as to the amount of revenue
that might be generated, let's say if we pegged it at one
and a half, two percent?”

Secretary Kramer: "I don't, Representative Bullock. ThiSe.. I
will say, however; that a tax on the profits of Illinois
oil producers would probably be unconstitutional since the
State Constitution says there can be no income tax other
than the base income tax which already exists oan oil
companies and other corporations. So I suspect were the
General Assembly to impose such a tax, the courts would
throw it out and we'd be right back where we are now.
Secondly, such a tax would be discriminatory toward
Illinois corporation since they would be the only ones

paying it and it would just invite out of state firms to
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come in and sell their products undercutting Illimois firams
and undercutting Illinois jobs. So we would be very puch
concerned about that as an alternative to this, but I would
be delighted to look at any specific proposal which you or
other Members of the General Assembly may have and to
evaluate its merits but those are two conceras going in

that I would have."

Bullock: *"Okay. There's a tremendous concern in this Body also

about the farm community. I'm very much concerned about
the farm conmunity. WHe all depend on it for our food. I
think that some of the farmers or representatives of the
farmers haved talked to and have been getting perhaps sonme
cross current from the farm lobby as it relates to the pass
through of the tax on gross receipts. Some of the farmers
feel that they would be penalized unnecessarily if this tax
is passed through, particularly those who participate and
use large amounts of fertilizer and so forth. Could you
share with us your comments on whether or not the farm
community would be adversely penalized with this pass
through of the tax assuming the oil companies would pass it
through to comsumers and farmers who have large... spend

large amounts of money each year in that area?”

Secretary Kramer: "It is true that if the oil companies pass

through the full amount of the tax to consumers that farmer
along with everyone else in the state would be paying some
increase for oil products. We calculate based on data
provided to us by the Agricultural Extension Service at the
University of Illinois that the maximum add on for farmers
would be three-tenths of one percent of total operating
costs. de further calculate that the benefits of this
program to the farm community would be far in excess of
that since the farm conmunity nust get their products to

market over the road system, and what we have... what I
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have asked is that we meet with the... that the farm people
meet with us so that we can compare numbers and sort this
out and I've also indicated my willingness to sit down with
those Members of this General Assembly who represeat
farming areas to go through the numbers in great detail.
But the bottom 1line is that, yes, this mwmay cost the
agricultural community a 1little more than they're paying
now, but that the benefits to the farmer community as well
as to the state as a whole will be far greater than the
impact of this tax.?

Bullock: "A final question; in my district im Chicago we have
some state roads and I'm sure you're familiar with then.
I'n from the near south sidé of Chicago so all of the
people in my district doa't ride the CTA, some have cars
and they travel along a section in ny district that's
Oakwood Boulevard. I don't know if you're familiar with
that. That's one of the few state roads that come rTight
through the city of Chicago that's not really a Chicago...
of the city of Chicago but really it's a state road. And
for many years, I've been trying to lobby the Republican

administration to give me some help. But if I vote for

fund money will be used in my district as it will be used
in the downstate districts to repair those roads?"

Secretary Kramer: "Absolutely. Let me look into the particulars
of Oakwood Boulevard and get back to you. Yes, there is
that possibility."

Bullock: "I appreciate that. I want the Governor to know if he's
listening that you're certainly a credit to his
administration, second only to Gale *France* and I have
high respect for both of you."

Chairman Neff: "Thank you. You folks that talked this morning

|
|
|
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|
|
|
|
|
|
|
this Bill is there a possibility that some of that road
and asked Kramer a question, I wish youn would give a chance
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to some of the others that didn't get a chance.
Representative from Cook, Birkinbine.®

Birkinbine: "Thank you, Mr. Speaker, or H#r. Chairmanm rather.
Secretary Kramer, when you were making your prepared
remarks this morning you said that im relation to putting a
tax on o0il such as home heating oil, this would tend to
provide a balance because presently there's a 5% tax on
natural gas and electricity. Well, isn't it also true that
if I, as a homeowner, go out and buy home heating oil, I am
paying Cook County 6% and around the state 5% sales tax on
the purchase of that fuel2"

Secretary Kramer: "You would on natural gas as well. This Jjust
puts the o0il industry on parity with the natural gas
industry, and I might point out, Representative Birkinbine,
that 90% of all Illinois households heat with natural gas
and electricity and thereby have been paying a 5% gross
receipts tax for many years now. It's nothing different
than what people are paying now."

Birkinbine: YA 5% gross receipts utility tax. Right?*

Kramer: "Right.®

Birkinbine: "But as far as the home heating oil is concerned, we
pay a sales tax on that because that's not considered a
utility item as electricity or natural gas is, right?®

Secretary Kramer: "I think you pay a sales tax on natural gas as
well."

Birkinbine: "I don't think so. I don't think so."

Secretary Kramer: "I think you do, but let me..."

Birkinbine: "That's not what our staff has indicated."

Secretary Kramer: "“Let's check it out."

Birkinbine: "Because that throws akilter (sic, out of kilter),
the argqument you were making that this simply makes things
parallel. That would then become an additionmal 5% added

onto home heating bills.®
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Secretary Kramer: "I don't believe so, Representative. Let nme

get the law before you."

Birkinbine: ™"Okay. Two other quick points to mention from your

prepared remarks when you were asked about how much the
city of Chicago, the local governuents affected there, were
chipping in to help with this... You referred to a balance
but the numbers you spoke of out of a 400 milliom dollar
program you were saying Chicago was going to be asked to
double their part which is only 5 pillion dollars. I fail
to see how one-eightieth of the total package results in

any sort of a balance."

Secretary Kramer: "“Chicago will be, of course, paying, as will

all of the state, a portion of the gross receipts tax.
They will be paying a one percent sales tax in comparison
to a half percent sales tax in suburban Cook. So, I Jjust
don't +think it's accurate to say that Chicago is paying
less than suburban Cook or any other part of the state.
The fact is, they would be paying more, but they would also
he getting more service as a result of this program. So
there is equity in it. Chicago will be paying more,

substantially more.”

Birkinbine: "I guess we have two different feelings about what

constitutes equity when you consider who gains the most
from this. And 1lastly, you characterized the RTA as a
failure this morning im your remarks, and, therefore, we're
going to abolish the RTA Board and yet mnothing in this
program would abolish say the CTA Board. If the RTA is a
failure, what word do you use to describe the performance

of the CTA2®

Secretary Xramer: "Hy personal opinion is that while the CTA has

not been as successful in the financial management aspects

of its job..."

Birkinbine: ®That?!s being very kind."
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Secretary Kramer: Y... And has been a failure. In that regard,

the law gave that job to the RTA. It took it away from tke
CTA and it's been done miserably by the RTA Board and what
we're proposing is that a finance authority modeled on the
school finance authority and Big Mac be established to do
that essential job of financial management. As concerns
bus and train operations, I think the CTA for all of its
problems is better equipped to do that than anyone else

because they've got 30 years of experience doing it."

Birkinbine: *Thank you.”

Chairman Neff: “The Gentleman froum Macoupin, Hr. Hannig."

“Thank you, Mr. Chairman and fellow Hembers. I just have
a fevw gquestions here. I've been talking ¢to several
lobbyists from the oil industry and they've indicated to me
that in Connecticut, I believe, where they have the two
percent gross sales tax im effect similar %o what the
administration has proposed here in Illinois that on, for
example, a home heating bill they will have all the
appropriate information spelled out as far as the units
that are sold and the cosi, eitcetera and at the bottom they
will tack on this two percent gross tax. In other words, I
guess the point I'*m trying to make, is what they are trying
to tell us is that they feel that the entire 5% gross sales
tax or gross tax will be passed through. And I know that
the Governor and other people have spoken to the contrary
or perhaps have said that there is some uncertainy on this
issue. Could you clarify and could you perhaps explain why

it dould not be?"

Secretary Kramer: "Representative Hannig, I hesitate to say that

the o0il company of obvious who talk to you spoke with
forked tongue. But let me just say that in Counecticut
there are two provisions that directly contravene the

representation that apparently was made to you. The first
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is in Connecticut there is an explicit exemption for houne
heating 0il because in Connecticut home heating oil
constitutes most of the source for heating. They aren't
major natural gas and electricity users as we are here in
Illinois. Secondly, there is a provision in the
Connecticut statute subsequently held unconstitutional by
the courts which prevents pass through. So +the fact of
the matter is is in Connecticut they don't tax home heating
0il now and until the issue is settled in the courts, the
way the law currently stands in Connecticut, there's no
pass through at all.”

"1 dido't mean to imply that home heating oil was
necessarily the only item that they were talking about. It
could very well have been they were addressing some other
issue. But home heating oil is an issue that I am
concerned about. But I guess to ask the guestion again,
would there be anything to prohibit the oil companies fron
simply adding on another 1line on the statement that
would... in TIllinois that would basically add the tax on

and pass it directly to the custoper?"

Secretary Kramer: "As a practical matter, there is nothing that

the state can do now, nor would there be anything that the
state could do with this tax to prevent the oil conmpanies
from charging more for any given product. There was, until
fairly recently, a federal price control program which did
control petroleum costs that has been lifted so that the
only mechanism now in place to control oil costs is the
marketplace. And there is no way that the state can
legally enact a price control system to éubstitute for the
federal one that's been abolished, and therefore, we can't
assure that the oil companies will not pass on additional
costs, be they additional costs due to this tax or

additional costs due to increased oil company operating
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Hannig:

costs or an increased desire for profits."”

"Because I get the impression that it will be similar to
the sales tax that we now have on groceries.. You go to the
store. You buy the items. You check them out and then at
the end they add on the three percent, four percent,

vhatever..."

Secretary Kramer: “That's alright.”

Hannig:

"Ity afraid we may have the oil companies implement this
tax in that manner so that in effect they will be passing

on 100% of that cost."

Secretary Kramer: “Representative Hannig, there are several key

Hannig:

differences. The first is that this gross receipts taxes
is applied at the very top of the oil distribution chain.
Unlike the sales tax, which is a five percent add on at the
time the conéumer purchases something, this tax is on the
first sale of an oil product within Illinois, which in most
cases, is four or five levels removed from the consumer, is
four or five levels removed from a whole series of markups
on prices at the wholesale, distributor and retail 1level.
This tax is eligible for federal tax deduction and I
haven't known a corporation, particularly an o0il coapany,
that hasn't claimed every federal income tax deduction to
wvhich it's due. 5o this is..this is very different from a
sales tax and it's just, I think, is incorrect to
characterize it as one."

"Perhaps that is correct. 1In the area of the deduction
to the corporation, I've been looking back into some of my
accounting books from college and it appears to me that in
order to maintain their bottom line, so to speak, the sanme
bottom line, a corporation would have to pass through the

additional cost dollar per dollar."

Secretary Kramer: 'No. I believe that therets Jjust a

standard...standard line on your federal income tax return
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where you deduct for cost of business and where you deduct
for state and local taxes paid."

Hannig: M™Well, that's correct. But what I'm saying is that if
you have an individual firm that makes an 'x' amount of
dollars and they want to maintain that bottom line, if we
impose this +tax and assuming the market would bear that
additional amounts of money, they would have to pass that
tax on dollar for dollar on their gross sales in order to
come to the same bottom line. Isn't that correct?”®

Secretary Kramer: *I don't believe so. I believe they would just
clainm their standard deduction like you and I do."

Hannig: "¥Well, what I'p trying to say is...”

Secretary Kramer: ",..not pass through..."

Hannig: "...If we had a firm here...For an example, if we had a
firm that took in $40 for example gross sales, $20 was
their cost of production, which gave them $20 and then
their tax rate let's say was 50 percent. So, they come to
bottom line of $10. Okay. Now we want to say what happens
if we put this five percent gross sales tax on? Helve
increased their operating expenses from $20 to $22. \Now,
if they raise their price say only‘half of that to 341,
then 41 1less the 22 will only yield $19 of profit. Their
tax rate on that would be 50 percent, nine and one-half
dollars, and they'd only be yielding nine and a half
dollars bottom line. What I'm trying to say is I think
that they would have to charge $42 or have to raise $42 in
revenues in order to come to that same bottom line of $10
that I gave in the first example. 1Isn't that correct??

Secretary Kramer: "No. Cause what the oil companies in fact have
been doing to 1lower their overall tax rates has been to
invest in other companies with lower yields, so that their
overall 1iquidity of cash would be lower. A prime exanmple

of that is Mobile which has recently acquired Montgomery
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Hannig:

Ward. In +his instance I suspect that marketplace forces
would dictate the same thing. They would claim their 46
percent tax deduction...®

"from my figures and the way I believe that business
would work in this state and has worked 1in the past, ny
fear is that what will happen in this case is that the
entire cost of this tax will be passed on to the consunmers.
But to go onto other matters, on the figures that we talked
about or the Governor talked about, 800 amillion dollars,
how certair can we be that that is any type of a ballpark

figure?®

Secretary Kramer: “The estipates were arrived at with great care,

Hannigs:

based on very detailed information on o0il company sales
within Illinois. Director Johnson of the Department of
Revenue and Bob Mandeville, the Director of the Bureau of
the Budget, however, will be here tomorrow and they were
the primary ones involved in preparing the revenue
estimates and I think that gquestion is probably better
directed to then. But I feel.confident of the projections
they've made.™

"0kay.. Thank you."

Chairman Keff: "The Gentleman from Mclean, Mr. Ropp.*

Ropp:

#Thank you, Hr. Chairman. Mr. Secretary, I want to
conpliment you for coming in and spending a lot of time
with us. Onre of things that concerns ne and I need a
little explanation, we haven't said much about the federal
tax and how this will fit into this whole program. I kind
of get the feeling that you imply there is less federal
dollars coming. Where does that four or four and a half
cents of federal tax...How does that fit into this total

picture?®

Secretary Kramer: "The four and a half cent a gallon federal

gasoline tax goes into the Highway Trust Fund. The Highway
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Ropp:

Trust Fund currently has a balance in it because the
appropriations from Congress have been less than the total
amount of money in the Trust Fund. What the Federal
Government is now doing is using the balance in the Federal
Highvay Trust Fund to help finance the national debt so
that they don't have to go out and borrow in the private
money markets to help pay off the national debt. And as
long as inflation is running as high as it is now and as
long as the Federal Govermment thinks that one of the main
reasons for that inflation is high federal budget deficits
and high federal borrowing, I think we can anticipate that
the President and the Congress will continue to allow those
balances to build up in the Highway Trust Fund and will not
make them available to Illinois and the other 49 states.”

"One other thing that is a little bit unusual in terms of

-agriculture is that we're probably one, if not the only,

industry that is left that produces our product and takes
it to the market and ask the market, *®What will you give ne
for it?! And since this is a brand new concept, I wonder
if there's been any consideration as to putting some form
of an Anmendment on this that would permit this pass on
through right on to the consuwmer in that we're producing as
product that has been the end resul: or the partial product
of the petroleum industry and that way, that would give us
some protection as well as the distributor or the handler
or anyone else that deals with petroleum or petroleun

byproducts. What would your reaction be to that concept?”

Secretary Kramer: "“Hell, I think to understand it better,

ROpp:

Representative Ropp..."

"Hell, it's brand new. Since this is a new proposal too,
this also would be new, which currently does not happen.
Other than if you were in business for yourselves, these

costs could be added into the product that you sell in the
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forn of your price for that product. In our profession, we
just take it to market and ...and the market says, *This is
what it's worth today. That's all you're going to get'.
Our costs have gome up yearly and what we're not
necessarily looking for is, as the Governor indicated, we
could write this off as a cost of business. He've got
pleaty of costs. I pean, it's not costs that we're looking
for to provide us with some net income. It's the end
result or the price that we're getting for +these products
that?s giving us the problenm.®

Secretary Kramer: "Well, let's talk about it. I nmust admit,
coning from a farm family myself, I've found that federal
efforts for price supports and federal efforts to control
the marketplace have usually ended up hurting the farmer
more than any kind of a free market system. But Director
Werries of Agriculture certainly knows more about it than I
do. And I think maybe the thing that would make sense
would be for you and he and I to sit down and talk about
it."

Ropp: "™Alright. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: ¥The Gentleman from Cook, Representative Beatty."

Beatty: "Hr. Kramer, I'd like to ask you about a problem we have
in our District, which you probably are avare of. 1It's in
the budget...proposed budget for '82. It's been in many
previous budgets. The bridge at 71st and Cicero on a state
road which is Cicero Avenue was supposed to be ...was held
off for years. The bridge is unsafe. 1It's been unsafe,
found to be unsafe. The cross town was supposed to go
there, so they were sensible in delaying the structure of
it. But now apparently there's not going to be a cross
town. I wonder if you could tell me if, in fact, the state
has any serious intention of replacing that bridge im the

near fFuture?"
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Secretary Kramer: U"Representative, the amswer to that is ‘'yes'.

We are currently acquiring the final pieces of right—of-way
and completing the final details of the engineering plans
in the hope and expectation that we can begin coanstruction
on that new bridge this summer.”

wIf, in fact, there were to be a failure of that bridge
with passengers on it, would you, as the Secretary of
Transportation for the state, feel that there was some
responsibility on the part of the state for these...all
these delays we've been meeting? 1In other words, if there

were...if the bridge fails..."

Secretary Kramer: . "The bridge is not goimg to fall down. The

bridge is structurally sound. But the priuncipal problenm
with the 67th Street Bridge on Cicero Avenue is the fact
that you've got four lanes of traffic funneling into two
there. There's not a question about the bridge failing or
falling down. The question is..is one of relieving perhaps
the wnost serious traffic bottleneck that exists on the
southwest side and we're anxious to Jjoin with you anrd
Congressman John Fary who's a strong proponent to that
project to get that new bridge built as quickly as possible

so that bottleneck can be eliminated.®

Chairman Neff: ™State your point."

"Mr. Chairman, we were convened here today as a House
{sic) of the Hhole to discuss Governor Thompson's
transportation plan. VNow, I've beem sitting here for over
seven hours and all I've heard was political speeches from
both sides of the aisle. I've heard personal attacks on
witnesses., I've heard people questioning about bridges in
their area or roads in their area. I haven't heard more
than 45 npinutes worth of testimony of the merits of these
Bills. WNow, I'd like to ask the Chairman to ask the

Menmbers to please curtail their remarks, their gquestions to
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the merits of these Bills. Let's go on with the business
of the House, so we can get out of here this weekend."

Chairman Neff: ®Alright. I think the Gentleman's point 1is vwell
taken, so if we will confine ourselves to the Bill, which
is what we're here for, as he stated, and vwe have gotten
off the track several times. S0, are you..."

Beatty: "Hr. Neff, I think my guestion is pertinment. I represent
a District on the southwest side of Chicago and we
constantly hear that about 75 percent of the money that is
collected in fuel taxes comes from Cook County and about 15
or 20 percent gets spent there. Now, I'm here as a Hember
of the House. I'm expected to sSupport some of these
policies that we're supposed to be raising taxes. And the
people of my District are going to ask me, 'Well the hell
should you vote for increased taxes when we're getting no
service from the state now?' And so I thimk it's pertinent
even... I understand the Hember's....the Hember's been
sitting here and I think that he's been doing a good job
representing his District., I'm trying to represent ay
District. I think it's pertinent. And, I would like to
continue along the same vein....."

Chairman Neff: "Okay..."

Beatty: "....the cross town was supposed...”

Chairman Neff:; "...Committee.,,."

Beatty: . "...Pardon me?"

Secretary Kramer: "...lMay I suggest that since the matter is a
District specific matter that I meet with you and your
colleagues from the District to talk about individaal
projects so that other...and do so with any other Members
of the House who would like to do that so that we can move
along a little more quickly. I..."

Beatty: "...Well, along the lime of tramsportation, the community

that I represent has the poorest transportation, public
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transportation system in the city. de're landlocked out
there. The cross town was supposed to come through
there...In...to speed things up so that Myron doesn't get
tired, can you tell me, are there really cross town funds
around here somewhere? Are we going to get any cross towun
funds? Did the central government shut this off?#

Secretary Kramer: "Yes. You will get some. He're arguing with
Congress now on how much."

Chairman Neff: *"Representative Beatty, I think the Secretary
vants to meet with you in the next day or so and go into
details and maybe that would be better.”

Beatty: "Thank you.?”

Chairman Neff: ©"The Gentleman from Wayne, #dr. Robbins.™

Robbins: "Since this package deals with transportation, in our
area of the state, why Amtrak is abandoning considerable
lines and I have understood that the state 1is going...is
not going to try to help on keeping these lines open, even
though one of them goes into HMounds and they have an
opportunity +to sell this 1line. Can you tell me what
position ®e are in om this? @ill that be a part of any of
your transportation coverage?”

Secretary Kramer: "That issue is being debated in Hashington at
this very moment, Representative Robbins. As you know, the
President has proposed some major cuts in federal funding
for Antrak. Congress 1is currently evaluating them. We
have made it clear to the Congress that the state is ready
to pay its share of Amtrak with this...with the General
Assembly's approval of this program. The deciding votes,
however, have to come in two places. The first is approval
of this program so that state can guarantee its share of
Amtrak costs and the second 1is votes in Congress +to
determine whether the Pederal Government can pay its share

and Representative Madigan of Illinois is in a very key
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position on that issue since he is the ranking Republican
on the Committee in the House which has to act on it. And
he's fighting for our interest very hard."

Robbins: "“The state in the past has surprised...has supplied sone
subsidy to rail lines that have gone out of the
Amtrak....Is it the policy of the state to withdraw from
that position?®

Secretary Kramer: "No. Under this program under the statewide
transit improvements that you see on this program, we are
proposing to continue and, indeed, slightly expand that
level of state support.”

Robbins: "Now it's ny understanding that this tax applies to the
first Illinois user of petrol chemicals. 1Is that correct?%

Secretary Kramer: "No. It's to the first sale of am oil prodact,
vhich is to say, if the...if it's a petrol chemical
manufacturer in Illinois, the oil portion when it is sold
to him when it comes from the refimery, would pay the tax
as is the case with natural gas now."

Bobbins: "If you bought ...If you were in manufacturing clothing
and you bought polyester cloth and when you bought it this
was the first entry into the state, since this 'is a
petroleum product, this will mnot be taxed. Is that
correct?"

Secretary Kramer: "No. It will be.®

Bobbins: "Okay. How about plastics that are made in the state
from petroleum products?®

Secretary Kramer: ¥I believe that the petroleum portiom of that
when it came into Illinois would be taxed along with the
petroleun for any other product.”

Robbins: "Okay. One of the questions that I have..can't really
understand, is why natural gas has been excluded since it
is a..strictly a petroleum product. It can be made into

gasoline,"
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Secretary Kramer: "Because natural gas is already taxed at five
percent. All we're doing is putting oil on the same
footing that natural gas is now and has been for some
years."® v

Robbins: "Thank you very much."

Secretary Kramer: "“Thank you, Representative."

Chairman Neff: ™The Gentleman from Cook, Hr. Griffian."

Griffin: "Three questions. First, I know the Governor has
addressed himself to this before, but I wanted to hear your
answer on this. The property tax...m”

Secretary Kramer: "I hope it's the same as the Governor's."
Griffin: "The ...I understand that. But I'm interested 1in
knowing if there's any daylight at all between you on some
points. I'd like to ask on the subject of the alternative
forms of taxation if, other than the fact that some kind of
property tax modification would be difficult to pass
politically, if there is any opportunity for a modification
of that to be incorporated in some final resolution of
this?"

Secretary Kramer: "Representative, I think we'd have to look at

the specific proposal before we could give an ironclad

answver. He did, amongst all
plans to support this progranm,
githin the city and within the

determined that the increase

of the alternative financing
look at the property tax
downtown area of Chicago and

to finance the program would

have to be so large that we would be driving a 1lot of

business out of ...out of the state. And it. seemed to us

that this tax was fair and would have less adverse econonic

impact than a property tax. And that is why we Trejected

it. If there's another alternative that you'd like to put

forward, we'll certainly look at that on its merits.”

Griffin: "But there are, are there

not, possible intermediate

positions as far as percentages that are debatable or
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diSeas."

Secretary Kramer: "Oh, sure. You know, we'll 1look at any
alternative. We think the one we put forward is the most
fair and the most equitable. But we're certainly prepared
to look at any alternative that any Hember of the General
Assemnbly may wish to advance."

Griffin: "I have two other questions. One is, any transit systenm
involves a lot of problems besides fiscal problems. There
are problems of the operations day by day, the management
personnel. Some of these have been some of the sore points
for a lot of people in the Cook County area. I wonder im
terns of the Governor’s TFA proposal how these probleas
which have already been serious under the RTA which
supposedly had more operational and management oversight
can possibly remedied. In other words, the very problems
we have have to do with things other than Jjust fiscal
probleas. How, now, can the TFA address itself to solving
those problems?"

Secretary Kramer: "Well, I think that the first way it addresses
itself is by replen...is by getting a board in that's
responsive, accountable and competent, none of which I
think exists under the current setup.”

Griffin: "By monitoring the fiscal program of the existing
carriers can that board exert enough influence to correct
these kinds of problems?"

Secretary Kramer: "I believe it can. The School Finance
Authority in its one year of existence I think has done a
conmendable job with the schools in bringing the Board of
Education into line with its revenues. And I believe that
*Big Mac' in New York has done a commendable job with New
York City's finances and I have every reason to anticipate
that this control authority that the Governor is proposing

would be similarly successful.”
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Griffin: “Now along with that, can they exercise control over
contracts to such a degree that they could influence the
kind of personnel that will be working on the staff of the
various transit units they'll be overseeing?®

Secretary Kramer: "No. They certainly couldn't...They certainly
couldn't select bus drivers or other personnel..."

Griffin: "...Higher echelons. Can they have any impact on the
personnel that are hired, kind of contractual arrangements
that are made?"

Secretary Kramer: "Just...It would be budgetary oversight that
they would have and ultimately the Genmeral Assembly would
have that kind of budgetary oversigh:t."

Griffin: "One last question. Under the current arrangement with
the CTA, which I think would be ongoing under the
Governor's plan, the suburbs have a certain helplessness in
relation to policies that are formulated. Do you see any
way that this can be corrected in terms of the Governor's
plan? Can we paintain the sovereignty of the suburbs? Can
we paintain a certain degree of input as to policy making
in transportation areas under the current Governor's plan
that would be better than what we have now?”

Secretary Kramer: "“Yes. The proposal as advanced by the Governor
calls for two members of the Finance Authority Board to be
«ws.come from nominations from the suburban members of the
Cook County Board. It calls for the Governor's appointment
to be drawn from the region to represent overall regional
interest. And, I believe that that's a significant measure
of improvement over what exists now. If your primary
concern is with the CTA Board, the...as opposed to the
oversight Board, this 1legislation does not address that,
although it certainly would be possible to do so by
Amendment."

"Griffin: "Hell, I think that's most important. Thank you very
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auch. ®

Secretary Kramer: "Thank you, Represeatative."

Chairman Neff: "The Lady from LaSalle, Hrs. Breslin.®

Breslin: "Mr. Chairman, the Secretary had indicated that he had
15 ninutes to be with us. He's been with us for almost an
hour..."

Chairman Neff: f"Yes..I'm sure..."

Breslin: ™"Can't we move on t0 the other members vho have filed
here to testify?"

‘Chairman HNeff: "Thank you. I think the Secretary does have to
leave. Thank you, John. We may have to have you back at
nine in the morning.”

Secretary Kramer: "I will be back. Thank you very much.”

Chairman WNeff: "I'd 1like to nake this announcement to all the
folks that have been waiting here. And I'm sure there's
some up there and many of them had to leave. We will
continue here as long as we have people here that can't
come back in the moraning. Our hope is that we'll recess
and come back at nine o'clock. But anybody that can't come
back in the morning, why, we will sit here and hear then.
So, if anybody will let us know the omes that can't be here
tomorrow morning at nine ofclock, we hope that they will
appear here this evening. Roger Yarbarough, representing
the President of the Asphalt Association. HNr. Yarbarough.
fle's a proponent.”

Yarbarough: "Good afternoon. HNy name is Roger Yarbarough. I'm
President of the 1Illinois Asphalt Pavement Association.
The Illinois Asphalt Pavement Association has 140 member
companies and provides employment for approximately M
thousand people during the construction season. Now, our
testimony today speaks particularly to the highway portion
of the proposed legislation., I suspect that our testimony

will be viewed by some as a self-serving effort to feather
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our own nests. It is obvious that our industry has a vested
interest in this legislation. But our concern is far from
a situation of feathering our nests to more of patching up
the holes in the nest to keep it from falling apart. You
need only to dinquire with those who know us, such as our
bankers, bonding companies, to verify this statement. In
addition to our vested interest in this legislation our
industry is uniquely gqualified to know and understand sone
of +the probleams with our crumbling highways. The greatest
problem is that highways are rapidly deteriorating at a
rate far greater than they're being repaired. There's a
current backlog of 3,000 miles of TIllinois highways that
need immediate attention in the form of patching, widening
and overlay work. Onder the current situation of funding,
this backlog will grow by 700 miles every year. The cost
of this highway neglect to the citizens of the State of
Illinois is staggering. There will be a marked increase in
the loss of 1life from safety hazards created from this
highway neglect and there will be an increased cost of
highway...of repair and operation to the vehicles using
the state's highways of approximately 200 dollars per year
per motorist. This is versus the cost of this highway
legislation, which is approximately 70 dollars....75
dollars per nmotorist per year. And furthermore, if the
highways are allowed to deteriorate to a point where they
can no longer be maintained by patching and overlaying, and
if they must be rebuilt, the cost of rebuilding is four
times that necessary for regular maintenance. Make no
mistake about it. This new legislation is not enough to
adequately maintain the highways of the State of Illinois.
This 1legislation only effectively restores the losses that
have resulted since the last legislative package was passed

here in this chamber in Wovember of 1979. These losses
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amount to approximately $250 mnillion annually due to
decreased federal funds, decreased gasoline consumption
with more fuel efficient cars and an inflation rate of 10
to 15 percent in highway material amd labor costs. No,
it's not near enough the meet the needs of the highways.
But if the political realities atre such that it is all that
can be accomplished at this time, them so be it. It is
certainly a positive step toward solving the highway needs.
No tax Bill is ever popular. But we feel this legislation
is fair and equitable to all. It is closely related to the
support of its use and the tax burden will be broadly
spread by the oil companies' oun admission and will be
shared by all. The present plan shows a distribution of
revenues to the use in proportion to the geographical and
physical needs, without one geographical or select group of
population bearing a disproportionate amount of the tax
burden for the benefit of another geographical or special
group of citizems in the State of Illinois. Bear in nind
that our industry, the asphalt paving industry, will be
taxed at a heavy rate, or heavier than nost anyone else.
This legislation obviously is not perfect. But political
compromises rarely are. It appears to be fair and
equitable and the best one possible to solve the current
transportation problenms. The Illinois Asphalt Pavenment
Association suffers ...its members suffered greatly from an
inconsistent road program.' our industry is heavily capital
intensive. The average asphalt plant today cost fron
three—quarters of a wmillion to a million dollars each and
the amount of capital necessary per dollar of volume of
work accomplished is about as high as any industry in the
country. Our equipment has production limpitation and if a
highway program is too large there is a particular strain

on our industry to keep pace with the work. This results
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in a lot of overtime and inefficiency. And, conversely, if
the road program is too small, it is not possible for us to
recover appropriate equipment costs on operations and
interest on our capital investment. In short, our industry
benefits from a stable program and is seriously damaged by
an inconsistent program such as a small program one year
and a large program the next year. In order to maintain
stability and viability in the contracting industry here in
the State of 1llinois, we urge you to adopt the lomg-range
consistent programs that will not only ensure the viability
of the companies and ensure the regular employment of our
employees, but would result in great benefit to the
citizens of 1Illinois. We are here today to urge you to
pass the pending transportation legislation before you in
order to ensure the fiscal and physical integrity of the
Illinois transportation system which is the 1lifeblood of
commerce in this great state. We urge you to pass this
legislation with a minimum of Amendments and no exemptions,
no, not even asphalt. Thank you."

-Chairman Neff: “The Gentleman from Perry, Ralph Dunn.¥®

Dunn: YThank you Mr. Chairman. I*'d like to ask the Gentleman-and
I've been wondering about this and since...first time we
have a chance to talk to an asphalt man- How much of this
five percent gross tax...raise the price of a gallon of
road oil or asphalt? Do you have any idea?"

Yarbarough: "I'm sorry. #Hould you repeat the question2?"

Dunn: "How much will this five percent gross revenue tax that
welre talking about putting on...how much will that raise
the price of a gallon of road oil or asphalt?®

Yarbarough: "dell, if you're talking about liquid asphalt, which
is really 100 percent asphalt, it would be the total value
of that asphalt., In other words that's...”

Dunn: "It would raise it five percent. Is that what you're

226




STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day ' March 27,1981
saying?"

Yarbarough: "Yes, Sir."

Dunn: . "And this is if Ramco sells it, it's going to be charged to
Aamco. I have a little bit of trouble trying to figure out
how we're going to collect it. If it's shipped in fronm
Texas, who's going to pay for it? #®hen it gets in across
the state line? Road oil doesn't all...isn'*t all produced
in Illinois is it, or asphalt?"

Yarbarough: "I'm not familiar with the method of collection. I
understand it's on the first point of sale. That's all I
know..."

bunn: ®"..Right, and so you'd be subject to the five percent
taXe.. "

Yarbarough: "Yes, Sir."

punn: "And road oil now...or asphalt is $1.00 a gallon or
thereabouts? or do you know the price of a gallon of
asphalt?”

Yarbarough: "It's roughly $200 a ton and there's 240 gallons in a
ton, Sir."

Dunn: “Just about $1.00 a gallon then. So it would raise the
price about 20 percent, something like that perhaps, or 15
percent perhaps. I just want to point out, it's pretty
inflationary besides all the other costs that you're going
to get into. I'm afraid we're not going to be able to
build many more roads with or without this tax. And that's
the point I was trying to make."

Yarbarough: "The point you make about liquid asphalt is correct.
The asphalt upon bituminous concrete product contains
approximately five percent 1liquid asphalt. So you'd be
talking about on most of the road work which would be a hot
mix asphalt, a five percent tax on the asphalt content and
the asphalt content is five percent of the product.”

Dunn: "I was...I'm aware of that. I was kind of conceraned about
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‘ these counties and..."

Yarbarough: "Yes, Sir. I understand.."

pann: “...And the road districts +that use road oil and how
inflationary this is going to be and with the increase that
Secretary Kramer talked about they were going to get under
the new formula, I was afraid they'd use it all up in the
cost of the asphalt. Asphalt has gone up from 14 or 15
cents a gallon to about 80 or 90 cents a gallon in the last
8 or 10 years. While gasoline has gone up approximately
100 percent, asphalt has gone up probably 500 percent. 1Is
that about correct? And do you know whyZ..."

Yarbarough: ®I didn't follow all your figures, Sir. But you're
about right, yes."

Dunn: "Okay. Thask you and that's all I have. Thank you very
much.”

Chairman Neff: "If thére isn't anything...other questions, thank
you, Mr. Yarbarough."

Yarbarough: “Thank you."

Chairman Neff: *“...For your appearance. Mr. Angelo DiPaolo,
President of the ...he's left us. Mr. Harry Remby,
President of the Calhoun County Contractors Association. I
wvant to make this announcement. He will stay here as long
as I mentioned that we have to, We won't break for 1lunch.
#e hope we won't be too long. And then we 9ill recess
until 9:00 o'clock in the morning. Go right ahead. I'm
sorry."

Remby: “Thank you, Mr. Speaker (sic), Hembers of the House. Time
is at a premiunm and therefore I want to add only a few
additional comments to what Mr. Yarbarough has already
said. The greatest obstacle for nmeeting the needs of a
quality road system in the '80's is a source of fundimng to
accomplish this purpose. We, in the highway industry, in

the past have argued over the retention of the Highway
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Trust Fund and a continuation of the federal gas tax.
However, this funding has not kept up with the inflation.
Therefore, we of late have gone to Washington and argued
over increase in the federal gas tax and a retention of the
Highway Trust Fund. However, when we arrived in
Washington, we are gquickly told that the future will be,
see the federal responsibilities phased out and the state
and local 1level...at the state and local level. The case
in point is a budget cut that would eliminate federal aid
secondary and federal aid urban. Also priority prireary is
on the way out. These funds as you know have been the
backbone of FAP-4-12, 409 and other interstate
freeways...or freeways which we all need. In short, the
federal responsibility 1is phasing out and the surface
transportation will be transferred to the states.  Hr.
Stockman, Director of the Bureau of the Budget, brought
this point home hard to our industry at our recent natiomnal
convention in Washington when he pointed out that of the
approximately 40 billion dollars cut in the proposed
budget, 18.6 billion is im public works. To sumpmarize, the
problem we are faced with is existing revenues fron
existing federal and state sources are inadequate to nmeet
the needs of our steadily declining highway system. ¥e no
longer have the luxury of waiting for what might be most
correct. We must take what is most political expedient if
Illinois is to continue to be a strong self-sufficient
economnic entity in today's world. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "Any questions? Next witness we will hear from is
Robert #eidling, representing the citizens of southwest
gill County. Hr. Heidling, will you come down? Robert
Weidling, Mayor of Willmington. Also XI'd like to have #r.
Ted...Ned P, Becker, city of Naperville. Also, Cyril

¥illiams, will you come down also? H#r. Bill Tindall, Vice
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President, H.H.Hall Construction Company, I'd like to have
all you folks come down and we'll try to hear you right
awaye Hr. Ned Becker, city of Naperville, Ned, will you
step right up here and we'll hear you real gquick."

Becker: "Hr. Chairman and Members of the House, thank you. Hy
name is Ned Becker, Director of the Department of
Transportation in the city of Naperville, Illinois, located
approximately 30 miles west of Chicago. He have a long
history that dates back to 18317 and this year we're
celebrating our sesquicentennial and you're all invited.
#e are a community with the population in excess of 40,000
people. He are typically suburban, depending to some
extent on the central city. Presently we are witnessing
the development of a great number of commrercial and
industrial projects im our conmunity. He expect these
developments will improve a tax base and gemerate & nusber
of new jobs opportunities., We hope that many of these will
be available to Naperville residents. An obvious
additional beanefit to our residents would be a reduction in
the work trip. At the present time there are a number of
Naperville residents who are employed in Naperville and
those ...and benefit fromw that  now. However, a large
number of Naperville residents must travel outside
Naperville in order to reach their place of work. In
excess of 50 percent, the work force nmust leave the city to
work. By virtue of that fact they must depend on an imtact
transportation systen. For some, that is a highwvay
network. For others that is a tramsit network. And for
many, a work trip of 20 to 30 miles a day is not uncoammon.
And that translates into about two hours out of their
work...out of their day that they're on the road. HMuch of
the development of the entire region has been the result of

increasing number of people who have chosen the suburban
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lifestyle. Living in a suburb of Chicago is obviously much
different than living in Chicago or 1living in downstate
Illinois. Because of these differing 1lifestyles  the
divisions have growr between suburb versus city versus
downstate residents. He do recognize however, that even
though we have these differemces, we all have contributions
to make to this state. They are simply made in different
ways. He must find a way to minimize those differences
that have grown among all of us. In order to realize we
are all a part of the transportation problem, whether it's
the RTA crisis in northeastern 1Illinocis or a highway
funding problem in southeastern Illinois. Whether or not
we are willing to admit it, each and every one of us is
very transportation dependent. There is no one who can
claim independence omn the transportation system. Even
though one might not be wusing the highway or transit
system, they are dependent on people who are serving them
vho do have to use those systems. Now, we recognize that
Naperville is only one comnunity in this state. However,
¥e are suggesting that we typifi the transportation depend
individual who 1lives in the region. And therefore, our
concerns are common to the people of the suburban area. As
such, we further suggest there are three basic issues that
hopefully you will be aware of and understand. The first
issue is that we are transportation dependent. ¥e nust
have an adequate highway transportation system, mass
transportation system and they must compliment each other.
#lass transportation does have its place in Naperville. We
have been operating a mass transportation system since 1973
and have grown from a ridership of 200 people per day to
over 2,000 people per day. He are located on the
Burlington—Northern commuter line and at the present tinme,

wetre the largest loading station on that line.
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Approximately 3600 people depend on the BN as their primary
means of transportation to and from their work place. At
the same time, it's recognized that mass transportation
cannot service all of our....all of +the needs of our
community and therefore,.ue need a highway system in order
to round it out. A breakdown in either of those systens
would have a damaging affect on the local and regional
fabric., The second issue is that we feel there needs to be
some kind of a unifying mechaunism for coordinating all the
transportation elements in the region. That function is
presently with *CATS', Chicago Area Transportation Study,
which general functions as a metropolitan planning
organization for this region. Their authority, howvever, is

generally limited to overall planning of capital projects.

There is also a need to have some kind of overall

coordination of the mass transportation elements in the
region. Prior to the formation of the RTA, and by the way,
we developed our system in Naperville prior to the time
there was an RTA, there was no coordination possible except
that that was done on a very informal basis. He recognize
it would not be necessary for our community?s transit
system to be coordinate by a regional agency. We generally
operate our system within our comnmunity and do not really
“depend on a coordinating effort. There are systens
however, that run beyond our counmunity, but within the
county. Those systems could probably be coordinated by a
county agency. Beyond that, there are systems that run
between counties. Those are the systems that we feel would
require some kind of a coordinating agency. Existing
legislation under which the RTA is operating mandates that
e be a part of the RTA for basically one reason and that
is for funding, to make up the deficit between the farebox

and the expenses. Since these operating funds are
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generally either from federal subsidy or region-wide sales
taxes, we have no access to those funds except through the
RTA. Now the Governor has proposed in his statement that
the present RTA Board be abolished and a different type of
agency be created to fill the transportation coordination
function. The city of Naperville has a problem with that
proposal. The basic problem is that we would have no
representation on the proposed TFA since four of its
menbers are chosen from the city of Chicago and suburban
Cook County, with the Chairman chosem from the six county
region. The only way coordination can be made is if the
city through DuPage County would opt to join the TFA. At
least at the present time, we do have representation on the
RTA Board. And I will have to say that our suburban
representatives have done a creditable job. Our basic
difficulties have been in working with the other members of
the Board. The division that I spoke about before between
the city and the suburbs comes up in this and has been the
root cause of many of the problens that we have
experienced. Perthaps one of the reasons for the Governor's
proposal is he feels there is no way to adeguately put
together a structure that will be able to work within this
city-suburban division. If we accept the fact that there
is not going to be any kipd of a county to county
transportation system beyond the rail system, which is
provided for in the Govermor's proposal, then perhaps that
would have a chance to work. I am .not prepared however to
accept the fact that we can adequately serve the transit
needs of the region only with existing county to county
rail. In summing up those concerns, I think it's important
to note that in the six county regiom, the suburban area
has 57 percent of the population with the city having 43

percent of the population. However, we are not represented
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that way on the Board. I understand that will be changed.
The third issue is that we need to devise a plan for
financing all transportation improvements in the state. 1In
previous testimony to the Select Committee, we appeared
before in Chicago, we confined our remarks to the fimancing
of transit operations., However, because of the fact that
the Governor's proposal has addressed the entire question
of transportation funding, we think it's appropriate to
expand our remarks at this time. As you Legislators know
full well, besides the problems of division between city,
suburb and downstate, there is also a problem that's not
only confined to Illinois. That problem is the difficulty
of developing some kind of funding mechanisa for all
transportation that is equitable and reflects that a lot of
people who drive cars do not use transit. The federal
basis and the state basis at the present time for funding
transportation has been to the gas tax and other vehicle
related charges. As a result, many of those who use their
car feel it's not appropriate for them to fund transit
operations. The problem up to this point has been that the
broadest base tax designed for any kind of traansportation
funding is the wmotor fuel tax. There is npo tax directly
related to transit use except the sales tax which is used
in the RTA region and as a result much of the subsidy from
the Federal and State Government has a base on revenues
derived from the general fund and not from any specific
transportation related revenue. There. is a recognition
therefore, that gasoline and vehicle related taxes are not
broad enough to appropriately and equitably distribute the
burden of providing transportation services., The fact that
everyone, and I emphasize that everyone, benefits from an
in-tax transportatioa system, means that there needs to be

a broader base of generating the revenue needed to provide

234



STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981

the essential transportation services. The definition of
vhat is essential is not something that can be handed down
from Washington. That determination will have to be nade
on the state or local level. However I think that there is
a base for developing a system that is common to the entire
state. I think that the kind of approach that's suggested
by the Governor in the five percent oil tax is a step in
the right direction. That kind of approach provides for a
broader base of support tham does existing gasoline tax,
even though that would still be retained. By taxing what
is basically the entire transportation industry, we will be
cutting across all lines and effectively generating revenue
on a much broader basis in order to reflect the fact that a
lot more people than those who drive cars are involved in
the transportation problem. I think the plan needs to go a
step further in providing specific controls on where the
revenues would go, to provide highway and transit fundimng.
In other words, we have to somehow develop this common
level of transportation service that can be applied
throughout the state. It*'s further recognized that the
Governor's proposal would not totally fund every
transportation desire of every group or area throughout the
state. The burden would then fall to those individuals,
groups, communities, regions or whatever to determine the
appropriate level of funding for then. Anything above that
then would have to be generated on a very localized basis.
In other vords, what I could see as a certain level of
funding, applied equally, to the extent possible throughout
the. state, a second level of funding generated on a more
region-wide basis and a final layer of funding generated on
a very local basis. Let me emphasize that in terms of
regional or 1local funding, I am not suggesting that the

total funding come from some kind of a general tax. All or
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part of that regiomal or local requirement could be based
on what's received in the farebox. In other words, the
Chicago region pay determine it would be appropriate to
develop a funding level that would cover anything up to 25
percent of the cost of providing a tramsit ride. Another
comnunity in some other part of the state may decide that
they ate going to generate a broad base, 100 percent of the
funds needed for transit and allow everyonme to ride for
free. I do feel rather strongly however that the operation
of an efficient and effective transportation system is in
many vays similar to providing other kinds of public
services. For example, it's not really possible for every
individual to buy his own fire truck or build his own
library. Our basic problem is that we have become too
carried away with the overall funding of transportation
projects and have not tried to appropriately place the
burden of generating the required revenues. I recognize
that by this time you Legislators will have been bombarded
with all kinds of information. However, I'd 1like to add
one additional bit that I think might be helpful inm your
deliberations. In a recent publication of the

Transgportation Research Board, Critical Issues in_ Urban

Transit, Finance and Managemenit, a report is given on a

study recently completed on the experiences of agencies
similar to the RTA with similar kinds of funding probless.
The observations f£rom those experiences is that increased
attention must be given to insuring that the revenue
sources for public transportation, from whatever origin,
has to have the following characteristics: #1: it's got to
expand with inflation, #2: it's got to expand with the
increased demand for transit, (#3) it's got to have
built—irn incentives for cost control and it restricts

service on nonproductive roads and #4: it's got to restrict
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the number of decision makers who wmust approve the pass
through of funds. I'm convinced that if all of those
principles had been followed in developing the fumding for
the RTA, we would not have the problems we're experiencing
today. These kinds of controls could be imposed on regions
and localities by the state, taking the position of only
funding to a certain level and any remainder would be the
responsibility of . the local area. This kind of approach
recognizes and preserves two very fundamental issues. #1,
The state has a responsibility to ensure the health,
welfare and safety of all residents in statewide patters.
Obviously the issue of transportation is a statewide issue
and cannot be confined to local jurisdiction. And
secondly, local self-determination would be preserved and
encouaraged to a great extent by this approach. In
conclusion, I would submit that we are at least moving in a
positive direction in attempting to resolve the issues of
transportation development in Illinois. 1 think that a
little more work will get us over the hump.. I recogaize
there are a lot of interests and concerns that need to be
served in order to develop the final resolution. I hope
that I bhave beemn successful in relating to you the
concerns, not only of myself, but of our Hayor and our
council and our community, that we have, as typical of the
suburban populations of the state. #e would hope these
comments will assist you in your deliberations. On behalf
of our community I would offer our assistance, either as
representatives of Naperville, or simply as residents of
the region. He are prepared to continue to work with you
to whatever extent required in order to meet the challenges

facing us today. Thank you."

Chairman Steele: "The Gentleman from Cook, 8r. Madigan, please."

Hadigan: "“MNr. Pitness, I didn't catch your name.¥"
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Becker: "Ned Becker, Sir."

Madigan: "Becker?"

Becker: "Yes, Sir."

Madigan: "And you're somehow associated with the village of
Naperville?"

Becker: "Yes, Sir. I'm Director of Traasportation."

Hadigan: "Okay. Does the village maintain any bus systen?”

Becker: “We contract with a private carrier. However, we are the
operating agency and we are funded directly by the RTA."

Hadigan: "How many buses do you operate?"

Becker: "He operate approximately 13 buses in the rush hour and
four buses during what we call mid-day system, mid-day
route.”

Hadigan: "Could you develop for us a percentage breakdown that
wvould indicate what percentage of your bus riders are
simply being transported to the Burlington station, and
which percentage of your riders are actually traveling
about the town?"

Becker: "He have about 2,000 per day using the rush hour system.®

Madigan: "To the train station?¥

Becker: "Yes, Sir."

Madigan: "How many would be just ridimg around the town?"

Becker: "I don't have that figure available at the present time.
I could find it and I could give that information to you."

Madigan: "Is there any local contribution from either the city of
Naperville or the taxpayers of Naperville?® .

Becker: "“Hell...™

Madigan: "To support the bus company..®

Becker: "“There 1is in terms of the sales tax generated in
Naperville, but beyond that, no there is not. Any
difference between the farebox and the cost of the ..to
our..for our contractor is paid for from an RTA subsidy.”

#adigan: "Okay. In the event that the Legislature would create a
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new regional agency, something like the RTA, or a reformed
RTA, and at the time of initial creation this new agency
did not include DuPage County, but did provide that a
municipality in DuPage County could opt in to the regional
agency and then of course receive subsidy from the regional
agency, do you think that the city would be interested, the
town of Naperville would be interested ias opting inp?v

Becker: #Sir, the problem that we have with the existing
legislation is that we could opt to stay in. But we
wvouldn't have representation, at least we don't feel we

.ﬁould have the representation that we have todaj because of
the proposed make—up of the TFA."

Hadigan: ®"Let me go back to my question. Let's not just look at
the Governor's legislation. Llet's talk conceptually and
let's presume for sake of discussion that a regional agency
is either created or kept in existence. But at the time of
initiation DuPage County is not antomatically within the
jurisdiction of the agency, but municipalities within
DuPage can vote +to opt in. Do you think that Naperville
would vote to opt in?"

Becker: "If..If we were going to be assured of representation, I
could recommend that. What our city council might do I
would not be prepared to make a statement regarding that."v

Madigan: *Now, taking my model that I've explained to you..."

Becker; "Yes, Sir..."

Hadigan: “..And..would you think that WNaperville would feel
confortable with a situation where on the Board of the
newly created agency there would be a set nunber of
appointments by the Mayor of Chicago and then another
nunber of appointments made by the Governor with a
geographical requirement that they come from the areas
outside the city of Chicago? So, there would be a certain

nunber of people on the Board by Statutory provision to
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represent your town, maybe not right from your town, maybe
not even from your county. But their charge from the
Governor would be to represent the areas outside the city
of Chicago within the regional agency. Would you feel
confortable under thaﬁ arrangepent?”

Becker: “That's what we have nog."

Hadigan: "No. Don't your people come directly from your county?”

Becker: "We have a representative from DuPage County..."

dadigan: "...Selected by your local DuPage officials2?"

Becker: "Yes, Sir."

Hadigan: "Under this scheme there would be no participation by
your local DuPage officials. It would be an appoimtment by
the Governor.®

Becker: "I feel that the suburban members have generally
represented our interests. The problem bas been the
city-suburban division...”

Hadigan: "Bight. I understand that..."

Becker: "...0n the RTA Board."

Madigan: "I understand that.®

Becker: "I think we have it. I do not feel that the suburban
members as a group have been very representative of our
conceras.”

Madigan: "In the event that a situation developed such as I
described, and the bulk of DuPage County decided to stay
out of the agency, the majority of the county decided to
stay out of the agency, bu:t a sizable minority of the
county like Naperville wanted in to the agency, under those
conditions do you feel that you or the Hayor of your " town
or the village wnmanager of your town, is better able to
represent the transit concerms of the people of Naperville,
better able than the county officials?®

Becker: "I think we've developed a relationship between our

community and the county to where they represent us very
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well at this time. So I don't have a problem in that
regard.®

Madigan: "Would you like to express a preference for aes M

Becker: "That we would run it or the county would rum it2¥

Madigan: "Well, who would be better equipped to represent the
interests of the town of Naperville? A mumicipal official
or a county official? Or would you rather not coﬁment...“

Becker: I think the municipal officials. Obviously they're
closest to the people.”

Madigan: "Okay. Thank you."

Chairman Steele: "Thank you, Sir, for your testimony. Hold just
a moment. Yes. The Gentleman...Jack Davis, please.”

Davis: "Well, Mr. Chairman, I dom*t wish %o question the witness.
I vish to ask you a question. I understand the gravity of
the matters with which we are hearing testimony today, but
as in any other Committee, I think there should be time
constraints put on the testimony of the witness and allow
the most possible time for guestions from the HMember. I
would not seek to gag the Hembers' questioning power aor to
establish even a dialog from Member to witness. Bat the
witnesses have been running well over even normal ten
minute generous limit which those of us who are Members are
allowed to debate. I would suggest to you, HMr. Chairman,
that you caution the witnesses further, that a ten minute
presentation at best should cover the cogent points which
many have already been covered today and allow time for
guestions on a regional or self-interest basis.®

Chairman Steele: “Thank you, Representative Davis. I think those
conments are well takem and I would ask that the remaining
vitnesses pake their remarks as brief as possible,
realizing that many of the points perhaps they are going to
cover may have been already stated by our witnesses here

today. The Gentleman from Sangamon, Representative Kane."
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Kane: "If the village of Naperville was runhing its own pass
transit system and was able to get...and depended on the
farebox and say an amount of revenue equivalent to a
quarter cent sales tax generated from sales within the city
of Naperville, would that be sufficient to rum your mass
transit system2?"

Becker: "Yes, Sir."

Kane: "Hould you be happy with that kind of a system?®

Becker: "As I explained in my testimony, ve have a problem with
coordination. I'm not convinced that rail alone is the
only way to provide mass transportation between counties.
But, as I said, the reason that we're in basically is for
funding and that a lot of things could be done on a county
basis. The problem is rthe county to county systems..™

Kane: "“pkay. I'm just talking about the transportation within
your ...within your city."

Becker: "He generate a very significant amount of sales tax fronm
our community that would be more tham enough to cover any
operating deficits. Indeed, we could probably run for
free.”

Kane: "Do you feel that the city council would feel comfortable
with imposing its own quarter cent sales tax if it was
given that permission to do so and there was no other
regional tax involved?2®

Becker: "Our council has expressed concerns about the ...about
the 1level of funding and the fact that at the present tinme
we're being funded like 60 percent. They have a concern
with that. So, I would suggest that if they're faced with
having to impose a certain amount of tax to pick up the
deficit that they would increase fares and establish a
different base for ..for developing that paymeat."

Kane: "If the guarter cent regional tax was eliminated and city

councils vere given the opportunity to impose that guarter
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cent within their own areas or increase fares or box fares
or whatever, would you be happy with that kind of a
systen? Just within the city of Naperville for
transportation within the city..."

Becker: "To the extent of simply the financing end of it, I think
that something could be worked out in that regard."
Chairman Steele: "Thank you, Representative. The Gentleman from

Rock Island, Representative Polk.*

Polk: "At the conclusion of the present witness, H#r. Chairnman,
would it be possible for you to call upon your staff to
indicate to the Members approximately, in between the next
..indicate approximately how many people more are going to
testify who feel it's imperative that they must testify
this evening because there are some who may wish to
prepare...make some orders out for dinner if necessary.
So, if we just have some idea of how many more are going to
speak, we'd appreciate it."

Chairman Steele: "Will do as soon as Zale returns here we'll have
a better feel for that..."

Polk: "Thank you."

Chairman Steele: "We have one more ..two more questioners I think
of our present witness and then we'd like to move on please
to our next witness. The Lady from DuPage, Mrs. Fawell,
please."

Fawell: “Fawell, Are you aware of the fact that the o0il
companies have been telling us that this tax will not be
two or two and half cents per gallom on the gas, but rather
SiX...as high as six cents a gallon for gas? And will our
people from Naperville that I represent be very happy with
this?¥

Becker: "Probably not and I'm not prepared to debate or even
discuss what may or may not happen with that because I'nm

not that familiar with how that will work. My testimony
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Fawell:

was limited to the extent that we need to have a broader
base. You know, some people have suggested there ought to
be property tax, that everyone ought to pay some kind of a
tax period for the fact that there's a transportation
system that they're benefiting from, because not everyone
does that now. And if we can find some way to do it on the
basis of a transportation industry like the oil industry,
then fine. But if it's simply pass through totally and we
end up with where we were before and we bhaven't gained
anything then ‘'no', I don't think we could support that."

"That's the proposition so far.”

Chairman Steele: “Thank you, Representative and Sir, we do

appreciate your being with us here today. H#r. Bill Tindall
is our next witmness. Hr. Tindall is from Graaite City,
Illinois, Vice President of H.H. Hall Construction <Company
representing the Illinois Branch American Concrete Paving
Association. Mr. Tindall, we would ask you to keep your
remarks as brief as you might and still cover the subject

matter."

Tindall: “Thank you, Hr. Speaker (sic) and Members of the House.

Bost of the comments I have for you today you've already
heard. I came up here to speak for the Paving Association
on the condition of our highways in District 8. I have
three pages of testimonial to back this up. I think 111
condense that +to one paragraph. It says if additional
funding is not obtained a total of approximately 115
miliion dollars in construction projects in District 8 will
have to be deferred. Many of these projects listed are in
need of immediate repairs. If these projects are deferred
for five years their condition will become deplorable. I
think it says it all. 1In the guestioning session I do have
back up for that statement. So on behalf of the Illinois

Branch of the American Concrete Pavement Association we ask
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you to support and vote for passage of this Bill as

presented. I thank you."

Chairman Steele: "Thank you very much, Mr. Tindall, for being

Sears:

here with us this evening. No questions appearing I'd like
to ask for our next witness Dean Sears. Dean Sears
represents the Illinois Farm Bureau and would like to give
the vieus of that organization relating to this
legislation. Mr. Sears?®

"Thank you, Hr. Chairman and Hembers of the Conmmittee. 1
will keep wy remarks very brief. de appreciate this
opportunity to express some of our views as a genmeral farnm
organization as to this particular package and how it will
impact on the agricultural community. We recognize of
course the need for a sound transportation program here in
the State of Illinois, particularly as it relates to farm
to market roads which are so important to us in getting our
products to market. We commend the Governor on recognizing
the fact that we do have a serious problem and to propose
some ideas to resolve it. However, we do have some serious
concerns regarding this particular proposal as it relates
+o agriculture. Let me say at the outset, we are willing
to support tax increases on traasportation users of which
we are certainly a part. But we must oppose this plan
vhich is a tax on all oil users. Only about half of the
0oil im Illinois is used for transportation. The rest goes
to heat homes, generate power and make chemicals, many of
which are used by farmers in producing food. This proposal
#e feel ©places a disproportionate share of the tax burden
on farmers who could have to pick up, at least the figures
we've been able to come up with, in the area of 45 to 55
million dollars in increased costs each year. This of
course would depend on.how the tax would pass through the

marketing chain anrd how such a tax would impact the
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fertilizer and chemicals industry..."

Chairman Steele: W"Excuse Bne, Dean. Ladies and Gentlemen, if ve

Sears:

give our attention please to Hr. Sears who's representing
an important organization in Illinois, if you could hold it
down just a little bit we'd appreciate it. Thank you."
"Thank you, Mr. Chairman. de realize there's some
confusion here appears to be as to the product that would
be taxed and we feel at this point in time that until
there's absolute clarity here, we're going to have to
consider the worst case and consider that all of these
chemicals and fertilizer, petroleum based fertilizers are
going to be taxed and that the five percent would be passed
right on through to the farmers., This could amount to a
tax of as much as two dollars and 25 cents per acre of
Illinois crop land. And the farmers we feel simply cannot
bear this heavy burden. He feel that it is a
discriminatory tax and we're asking farmers to bear an
unfairly large portion of this tax burdem. Farmers cannot
pass on these increased costs to consumers as other
businesses can or many businesses can and we are in a
rather difficult situation right now as far as the farm
econony is concerned. Let me agailn reiterate, wve would
favor a users tax as opposed to this type of gross receipts
tax by...and we would favor increasing motor fuel taxes and
license fees to come up with the necessary funds that are
needed for our highways. Finally let me say that we see
little evidence in this proposal that has been brought
forward that the rural farm to markei roads will receive a
significant portion of any new monies. In conclusion, just
let mne reiterate, that we continue to support the concept
of a highway user tax as +the most fair and egquitable
approach to financing transportationm im Illinois. Thank

you."
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Chairman Steele:; "We have a gquestion from the Gentleman fronm
DeWitt, Representative Vinson."

Vinson: "Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. Hr. Sears, a fact
sheet has been passed out by ..under the 1label Illinois
Farm__Bureau. I'n not sure if that in fact is your fact
sheet or not Dean.”®

Sears: "He had put together a fact sheet and one of the

Representatives had asked for a copy of it. Possibly he

nade some more copies and you have one of those."

Vinson: ™"0kay. It lists the cost that you estimate in five

different categories.,”

Sears: "Correct."

Vinson: "The last two categories are pesticides and petroleunm
based herbicides. 1Is that.. Does that sound like your fact
sheet??

Sears: "That's right. That!s the sheet I have in front of n@me
here. Yes."

Vinson: "Okay. On the pesticides, it estimates the cost at 11.5
million dollars. ©Now, cam you tell me how you came to that
figure? W"hat.. that 230 million figure that you used to
derive it with come from?"

Sears: MAlright. This is the total cost of herbicides,
insecticides and rodenticides that are used for
agricultural purposes on an annual basis here in Illinois
and applying then the five percent tax to that figure, we
come up with the 11.5 million dollars.®

Vinson: “Okay. Now in, pursuant to some discussions we had
outside the chamber earlier today, if I am correct, in the
figure that was supplied to me by the Illinois Department
of Bgriculture that only about 11 percent of those are
produced in Illinois and only that 11 percent would be
taxed under this Statute, you would then reduce that cost

to about a million and a half dollars. Is that roughly
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correct?"

Sears: "Hell, let me say, Representative Vinson, we would be
happy to sit down with the Department of Tranmsportation,
Department of Revenue to discuss these figures and to
discuss their interpretation of how this tax impacts these
types of products. I think there's been quite a bit of
confusion here. We were not apprised of this information
until just today. So, I guess what I'd have to say is
wefre going to have to stick with these figures until we're
shown otherwise."

Vinson: “No, I understand +that. And I understand the need for
there to be absolute understanding before any £figure,
accurate figures are devised. But, if that ..those
assumptions are correct, would I be accurate in estimating
about a million five for that particular category?®

Sears: "On the basis of 11 percent?”

Vinson: "Yes."

Sears: "“Yes, that appears to be about right.”

Vinson: "And in category number five, petroleun based
fertilizers, what is included in that 5290‘million figure?"

Sears: “That $290 million figure I believe represents the ammonia
based fertilizers, basically the anhydrous ammonia
fertilizer.”®

Vinson: "That is the only fertilizer im there?"

Sears: "Yes, I'm quite sure it is."

Vinson: "0Okay, now according to what Secretary Kramer said
earlier, if those are exempt, then that 14,5 million would
also not be passed on to Illinois farmers.”

Sears: "If that's the correct interpretation, I suppose that's
tight, yes."

Vinson: %Okay. Now there's one other question which I'm not sure
of which I wish ..you may know personally. If not, I wish

you'd consult with your experts on it. 'I am told that some
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superphosphate fertilizers have petroleun ingredients in
their constitution where they're made from phosphates into
superphosphates, the petroleum is involved in that. Do you
have any idea if that's correct?®

Sears: "I'd better say I'd need to consult some of our experts in
that area. But that could very well be the case."

Vinson: "What I would be interested in is if that is the case and
#2, if we produce superphosphates in Illinois, because both
things would have to occur for that to be a taxable cost,
and if we're ever going to get to the bottom of what this
exact figure is we've got to get to the bottom on #4 and #5
and the possibility of superphosphates being involved.
Pinal question deals with the problem of transportation in
general for Illinois farmers. Back some years past, 1975
or well maybe even '74, the Department of Transportation,
Federal Department conducted a riot of ...a variety of
hearings at the time the Conrail Corporation was created.
And they proposed at that point the abandonment of a huge
list of railroad lines in the Midwest. Do you recall
that?®

Sears: "Yes, I believe I recall what you're speaking about.®

Vinson: "And they proposed those not just for the Pencentral, but
also for a variety of other Midwestern railroads. They
said that that represented the appropriate railroad 1line
for the Hidwest. Now, what my gquestion really‘goes to, the
viability of a lot of railroads—~the 1Illinois Central,
certainly the Rock Island, certainly the Hilwaukee Road-
have really come under increasing pressure since that tinme.
And, you've dealt with a number of proposed abandonments."

Sears: M"Yes."

Vinson: "As those proposed abandonments move forvard and as we
see a less and less viable rural railroad network, aren't

We really going to have to put an awful of money into the
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farn to market road system?®

Sears: “Well, I'm certain that we will have to put a comsiderable
amount of money dinto this road system. Let me say in
speaking to this, that we do of course contribute a
substantial amount of amorey now toward this system through
the property tax. But I'm sure we're going to have to put
considerable additional money in here too, particularly as
it relates to many bridges that are in bad condition around
the state in rural areas."

Vinson: ™Hhat your objection really deals with is the concept of
the gross receipts tax. You would prefer to tax the user
if you had your druthers."

Sears: "Yes, that's correct. That concept we feel 1is the most
fair and equitable way of raising funds for highway
improvements."

Vinson: "At this particular point, and I understand we're dealing
in a crisis atmosphere for a variety of reasons and I
understand that the Agricultural Association Board may not
have had the opportunity to take a position on particular
issues, but at this particular point do you think the
Illinois Agricultural Association could or would support
the Governor's earlier suggestion of a ten percent tax on
motor fuel?®

Sears: "I believe that— and again, as you say, our Board may
..hasn't specifically given us direction in this regard-but
we have discussed this issue in a broad perspective and I
really feel sincerely that they would support certainly an
increase in the flat Ttate tax and probably a percentage
type of tax 1if there were some type of protective
limitations placed upon it based upon a certain percentage
increase per year, for example, a cap on in other words.
But that «concept of a percentage tax I think they could

look favorably om it.?
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Vinson: "Would you anticipate that they would also prefer had
they had their druthers that in some sense that taxes
raised in the rural part of 1Illimois be reserved,
segregated for the rural part of Illinois?"

Sears: "“Well, certainly I think they would, yes. %¥ow, I know one
of...that's one of their big concerns that we maintain a
fair and equitable share of these revenues for the rural
roads."

Vinson: "Hell I think the..just the last point that I would make
is that I would commend the Agricultural Association for
being willing, not just to criticize this, but to propose
and step forward with some constructive suggestioms. And I
appreciate your willingness to review the figures im the
event that the legislation has not been made adequately
clear at this point. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: “Thank you, Mr. Sears. The next witness, Hr.
Hilliam D. Anbrose. Is Hr. Anbrose here? The next one
will be Ronald Smith, Ridgeway Petroleun. Ron Smith here?
#il11 you step right ap, Sir? Before you start, it looks
like we've got about ten more people to hear and hopefully
ve can get out of here about ...and within another hour or
hour and fifteen minutes and then we will recess until 9:00
o'clock in the morning. Nine in the morning."

Ron Smith: "Mr. Chairman and Distinqguished Hembers of the
Illinois House, I want to thank you for the opportunity to
appear here today. I will be happy to answer any questions
you might have later. My name is Ronald Smith and I own
Ridgeway Petroleum of Lansing, Illinois, a 45 year old
small family business. I an primarily a
wholesaler...wholesale distributor of gasoline to service
stations in the south suburbs of Chicago. We currently
supply 11 service stations in Cook County and two in W®ill

County. Flying down on the plane +this mporning from
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Chicago, I was very dishearted (sic) and down until I read

Bob *Hiedrick's' column in the Chicago Tribune. He relates

a conversation he had with Mrs. 'Carl* of Havana, Illinois.
That conversation I think extremely...is extremely fitting
to today's situation that we find ourselves in. M#Hrs. Carl
quotes Masom County Denmocrat of 90 years ago. *It's the
best Legislator (sic) Illinois has ever had. 1In two months
it has not passed a Bill or dome anything except collect
its pay'. I guess that pretty well sums up how I feel.
The thought also occurs to me that you Legislators and I
have gquite a bit in common because our concerns...because
of our concern for boundary lines and taxes. Governor
Thompson continues to use 1969 as a year of comparison
because supposedly that was the 1last time the state
gasoline taxes were raised. He is only 50 percent right.
There are two distinct state gasoline taxes — One, a seven
and a half cent road tax, two, sales tax which average
almost five cents a gallon. That five cents tax was only
one and a half cents tax in 1969 because the gasoline was
only 38 cents a gallon. Today gasoline averages $1.35 a
gallon. The increases in sales tax is therefore 3.2 cents
per gallon. This represents a huge boom to the State of
Illinois of $178 million dollars. We have also increased
revenues in gasoline road tax of $109 million and 21
million for diesel tax because of increased sales in that
period of time. Altogether the increased revenue to the
State of Illinois from 1969 to 1979 amounts to $308
million, total taxes on ...taxes collected on petroleunm
products in 1979 that went directly to the State of
Illinois amount to $697 million and furthermore, every time
the price of gasoline goes up 25 cents, the state gets an
additional $55 mnillion in sales tax. Today the price of

self-serve regular in HMunster, Indiana is $1.30.9, the
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price of self-serve regular in Lansing, Illinois is
$1.35.9. The reason for the difference is the five cents
more tax im Cook County, Illinois than in Lake County,
Indiana. It is estimated that 50% of the people living in
villages bordering the state line go across that state line
and buy their gasoline. The dealer I supply in Lansing has
indeed lost 70% of his gallonage in the last year as I have
and he reports to me a net loss in profits every momth for
the last six months. #Hould our Legislators have all of us
go out of business and force all of the people in Illinois
bordering villages to travel to Indiana to buy their
gasoline? A typical station in Illinois sells 30 to 40,000
gallons a month and there are many in Indiana that sell 100
to 300,000 gallons a month, all because of that nickel
difference. Recently a station was erected in Dyer,
Indiana, six months ago, is today doing 350,000 gallons a
month all because of the five cents a gallon difference. 1
believe in the Amperican free enterprise system and good
vholesome competition but a five cent disadvantage is not
fair nor 1is it something that we in the bordering
communities can 1live with much longer. ®ith the econonmy
the way it is I would think really concerned Legislators
would be proposing Legislation to cut taxes not raise thenm
in these days of double digit inflation and interest rates.
By far the majority of gasoline used today is of necessity
not a luxury and as such should be considered as a product
to have the sales tax eliminated on, not automatically
increased the way it is happening now. Cook County,
Illinois already has the dubious distinction of having the
highest gasoline tax in the nation and still some would
propose more. The farm implement dealers cannot exist with
unfair tax disadvantages. The food merchant cannot exist

with unfair tax disadvantages nor can the gasoline

253




STATE OF ILLINOIS
82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day March 27,1981

merchant. Recently, Governor Thompson described this state
as not in a crisis but at the crossroads. I've got news
for him, I'm in a crisis many of my dealers are and I kanow
a lot of Illinois' taxpayers and voters that are. The
income 1loss to some Illinois governmental body for every
car that fills up in Indiana is $2.75. Washington, D.C.,
recently enacted a six percent tax but gquickly repealed it
because the consumer bought where he could save some mnoney
across the 1line. My state Representative recently polled
his constituents on how revenue should be raised for the
RTA. Eighty—nine percent said raise the fares. #He doan't

need more taxes. WHe need relief and we need it soon."”

Chairman Neff: "Pardon me. Can you bring your remarks to a close

in a pretity reasonable time?"

Ron Smith: "As I said earlier the difference in tax is five cents

a gallon with the proposed Bill that's before us now, it
would increase that another five cents which would make the
disparity ten cents a gallon and I can't believe that
anybody within a ten mile radius or ten mnmile distance of
the state 1line 1is not going to pass up an opportunity to
save $2.00 every time they fill up their car and I propose
to you that every station within an eight mile limit of the
state 1lime will go out of business within three months if

this tax is passed. Thank you very much.®

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from DeWitt, Mr. Vinson."

Vinson: "Thank you Mr. Chairman, Members of the Committee. #hat

was your name, Sic?”

Bon Smith: “Ronald Smith."

Vvinson:

"Nowg, one of the things that a lot of us have campaigned
on is the need to reinvigorate the business climate in
Illinois and I «certainly understand why...where you're
coming from on that issue. But it would seem to me that

one of the things which has probably in the long run
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furthered your business has been the fact that roads have
been built in this state."®

Bon Smith: "Correct.®

Vinson: ™"Hould you agree with that?"

Ron Smith: *"Correct."

Vinson: . "Now, would you agree that we have to pay for those
roads?"

Ron Smith: "aAbsolutely.”

Vinson: "In paying for those roads would it be your preference
that we levy a tax on motor fuel that was related only to
motor fuel or a tax that was a gross receipt tax and passed
through to all petroleum products?"

Ron Smith: "I sincerely feel gasoline tax is at dits 1limit.
Gasoline 1is one particular product in the whole state and
for whatever reason, I don't know, everybody seems 1like
they're going to get back at the big oil if they tax
gasoline. I can't sell the stuff in the state if there is
too much tax on it. It's at its limit.®

Vinson: "I understand what you're saying but we can't abolish the
gasoline tax and build roads. My questiom is, would you
prefer a gasoline tax or ¢gross receipts tax, Sir?"

Bon Smith: "Gasoline tax, yes."

Yinson: “So that the full price...so that instead of a two and a
half cent increase on your gasoline, you had a five or six
cent increase on your gasoline?"

Ron Smith: "Oh, you're speaking of specific Bills? Are you
speaking of one form or the other?®

Vinson: “The Bill +that we have before us would have a two and a
half or three cent tax on gasoline."

Ron Smith: "Hell, I think it would be six, closer to six if I
might disagree with you."

Vinson: "Well, if we raised the same amount of tax from a motor

fuel tax alone, it would be double that. ©Now, which would
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you really prefer?®

Ron Smith: "The lesser tax, obviously.®

Vinson: "So, you'd prefer the gross receipts to a motor fuel
tax??

Ron Smith: "whatever the lesser tax would be, I would prefer
that.”

Vinson: *Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "Wait a oninute, the Gentleman from Cook, Mr.
Beatty."

Beatty: "Mr. Smith, do you have any alternative or any program
where you...If the tax is increased in any form, do you
knov of any way to protect those stations that are near the
state line?"

Ron Smith: "They're going to go. Protect the service station
dealer along the state line if the current conditioas
continue, how to protect them? I have no way."

Beatty: "I think your estimate is conservative. I think that
those that are further than eight miles are going to close
down. I think that there are some in Chicago...and one of
them who happens to be the man next door to me, who owns a
gas station and I'm going out tomorrow night to a social
affair and he's going to be sitting at the same table with
me and he's got a station in Chicago and he's been
affected. He services trucks and he's already been
affected with this differential. It's very difficult. Do
you know...do you have any suggestions, assuming that the
State does need some funds to keep the RTA going, do you
have any suggestions as an alterpate to the taxes that have
been suggested on petroleum companies or products?®

Bon Smith: "I'm glad you asked. As far as mass transportation
funding, I think it should be funded by the secondary
beneficiary and in a city as Chicago, the secondary

beneficiary is the employer and/or the real estate owner."
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Beatty: "So, you're proposing an increase in the real estate tax
to cover this?®

Ron Smith: "If mass transit is going to be subsidized I think
that is the logical thing to do, yes."

Beatty: "¥ell, since...since Chicago has had a public
transportation, it's always been a...the companies that ran
it were never able to make any money on it and early in
Chicago there were private companies and they all went
bankrupt and then we had the Chicago Railway Company, the
Chicago Surface Lines and fimally we end up with the
Chicago Transit Authority and now the RTA and they've
all...there's been a history of failure to make money or to
be able to rum without a public subsidy so the fact of the
matter is this is nothing new. 1I%'s been going on for over
a hundred years. What do you think about increasing state
income tax?®

, Ron Smith: *®Is...I don?t...personally I don't think it's
necessary. As far as increased funds for the Road Progranm,
I think we ought to continue the program that we started a
few years ago and that is to take a couple of more...some
more money from the sales tax collected on gasoline and use
it for roads. The tax is already there. Very few states
collect sales tax on gasoline. 1Illinois is one of the few.
As long as we're collecting it on that product, it ought to
go for roads. The money is already being collected."

Beatty: "Hell how, we have the other problem, where we need funds
for the RTA and if we don't...you're suggesting we raise it
through income tax...would you limit it to the RTA area?"

Ron Smith: "As far as mass transit outside of the city of
Chicago, 1I'm sure the people would probably be more than
happy to pay a gquarter or a half percent sales
taXx...continue the gquarter percent and reduce the one

percent to a half or a gunarter.”

257



o

STATE OF ILLINOIS
' 82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

’ . TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

19th Legislative Day Legislative Day Harch 27,1981

Beatty: "Thank you."

Ron Smith: "More than adequate money to fumnd that program."
Chairman Neff: "Walter Flintrup...Walter Flintrup? Up on the
stage and give us who you're representing, Walter."

|

Flintrup: "I*m as anxious as you are. I represent the North 1
Suburban Mass Transit District. The North Suburban Hass }
Transit District, NORTRAN is comprised of 23 communities in
North and WNorthwest Suburban Cook County. The district
operates virtually all the bus operations in this area and
carries ten million passengers per jyear. The North
Suburban Hass.Transit District supports the concept of
regional integration in nass transit. This idea
perpetuates the users concept of mass transit as reliable
and useable. fhen this operation is implemented however,
care pust be taken so as not to upset the semsitive balance
between local autonomy and regional coordination. The
different modes of transportation need each other for
support throughout our region. A large percent of bus
trips have rail destinations and vice-versa. It is with
these coordinated concepts that 1local administrators and
operators adjust, review and act to facilitate their
passengers. This can only be done on a local operation
basis. The 1local operators and especially mass transit
districts are extremely responsive to..."

Chairman Neff: "Pardon me. Will you cut your remarks a little
bit short? de can't read everything here because we just
don't have the time. We've got ten more people that want
to testify and I know you've waited a long time. So, can't
you hit the highlights of it2?*

Plintrup: "Hass transit, more than many government or private
services, is sensitive to the individual passenger. The
passenger's sense of security and reliablity will

eventually promote or hinder the ultimate success of mpass
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transit. Oonce again the district supports regiomnal
integration but enmphasizes nore self-determination in
operations and capital expansion. The following report
will outline the districts position regarding some of these
basic restructuring needs. Very simply, the composition of
regional agency board should be representative and
accountable to, to the geographical area it serves. The
operation of the regional agency: The role of anj regional
agency should be limited to the following, long term goal
setting, financing, strategic planning and coordination,
performance and evaluation. 411 of this should be done
with consultation and consideration of the local operator.
Regional agency funding: The current RTA funding formula is
inadequate. The district subscribes to a concept of full
funding of deficits for wmass transportation. New and
existing sources of funding should reflect equity in the
relation to the amount of services received. Taxes
collected in the North Suburban Hass Transit District area
should be proportionate to the service, for the 1levels of
service of that area. The Regional Transportation
Authority as it now exists has a multitude of duties that
are in many cases performed in an efficient manner by local
operators. Unnecessary administrative costs are being

promulgated by this duplication of duties.”

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Sangamon, #r. Kane,"

"ghat did you say your name was, Sir?"

Plintrup: “Flintrup. F-l-i-n—t—r—u—p."

"From NORTRAN2Z®

Flintrup: *“Yes, Sir. I represent the village of Skokie."

nIf there was a system created in which we had some kind of
a regional transit system in which areas could opt in or
opt out, would your area, the municipalities in those areas

opt in2n
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Flintrup: " It would be my considered judgement that they would

Kane:

opt in. NORTRAN was formed before RTA. The municipalities
that participate banded together with the object of raising
taxes to save mass transit in that area and I speak
specifcally of certain...of the major railroads. The
Milwaukee is a case in point. We... and we 4id buy several
private enterprise bus companies with the object of running
then."

"So, you're running both trains and buses in those areas?"

Plintrup: "Yes, Sir."

Kane:

"Hhat kind of a funding system would be sufficient to
subsidize your system in your area other than the <farebox?

What percentage does the farebox contribute?®

Flintrup: "On our bus operations, we currently are at a 45%

level. Parebox takes care of 45%. As to the wmethod of
taxation, the sales tax, as it is collected presently, with
no change, and speaking of the one cent in Cook County,
generates in our municipal area sowme 35,000,000 and our
deficit runs roughly about 5.5. 50 we could very easily

exist within the present structure."

Kane: "And that provides sufficient mass transportation in your
area?™

Plintrup: "Yes, Sir. I think that there c¢ould be sone
improvements but because of restraints and constrictions
and the method of dealing with RTA we can not implement
those as guickly as we would like. There are some things
that we would like to do."

Kane: "™Yhat kind of a regional structure would you prefer if you

had your choice?®

Flintrup: "I think our board would be willing to operate with any

type of funding agency as 1long as we had a degree of
autononmy. We feel that we know best where the routes

should be and what kind of service we should be putting on
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those routes and the frequency of them. All of the things
that are grass roots are what ve are concerned with and I
think that the type of agency, if you're referring only to
funding, if they will give us input into route structuring
and even parameters on a budget we could live with §hat.“

Kane: "If you had complete control over your routing and service,
how much of your present service would you retain and how
much would you change? Would you expand or reduce
services?"

Flintrup: "I think ultimately we vould expand but in that process
of expansion that would be perhaps in applying the rolling
stock to more used routes than some of those that we have
that are not used. I'm not certain whether it would be a
total expansion in that respect."

Kane: "#Would you keep what, 80% of your service and change 20 or
round figures2®

Flintrup: "I would say that, yes. I would say that would be
reasonable."

Kane: ™Do you have anything in your territory outside of Cook -
County?"

Flintrup: “Yes, Sir. Lake County."

Kane: . "How much of Lake County... What kind of services do you
provide to Lake?"

Flintrup: "He provide services to Deerfield, to Highland Park,
Libertyville and four bus routes, if you prefer it that
way."

Kane: "Would you maintain the bus routes in those comnunities or
do you feel that the wmunicipal officials in those
communities would maintain the mass transportation services
there if they had the opportunity to opt in or opt out?®

Flintrup: "It would be difficult to speak for the municipalities.
The mnmunicpalities opted in to the district prior to RTA's

-as I have indicated. My guess is that they would stay im
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and we would keep them in."

Kane: "Hould you be able to maintain the service that you
maintain now in Lake County with a farebox system plus
revenue from a guarter cent sales tax if there was no
regional tax but those coammunities could levy a gquarter
cent if they had that authority?"

Flintrup: "It's a guess. 1 don't know what the guarter cent
would generate. The penny generates 35,000,000 as I told
you. I would think that we would be able to operate within
those parameters, yes I do."

Kane: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: “There isn't anymore guestions? Yes, Sir. The
honorable Gentleman from Cook."”

Flintrup: "Thank you, Hr. Chairman. Batter up.V®

Chairman Neff: "Hr. Herbert Aigner, village president of
Schaumburg. Continue, Mr. Rigner.®

digner: "Thank you. My name is Herbert Aigmer. I'm the village
president of Schaumburg, a community located on Northwest
Cook County, distinguished by having the world?'s largest
indoor shopping mall and for the last two years leading the
Chicayo Metropolitan Area, exclusive of Chicago, in new
construction. Ladies and Gentlemen of the House, we thank
you for allowvwing me to testify, I aépreciate the fact the
General Assembly finally realizes there are other
copnunities using mass transportation in Northern Illinois
besides Chicago. He suburbanites get very discouraged when
we hear of the Bryne—Thompson summit and find that we have
been saluted and our faith decided. I would 1like to
provide you with some facts and figures. Population in
1980 census: Chicago 2,986,000 people, the village of
Schaumburg, 52,200, suburban Cook County 2,236,000. The
community contribution exclusive of sales tax to the RTA:

the city of Chicago $2,000,000, the village of Schaumburg,
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$196,000. The per capita contribution to the RTA: the city
of Chicago 66 cents, the village of Schaumburg, $3.77, six
times as much. Sales tax contribution: the city of
Chicago, $93,550,000, the village of Schaumburg $6,000,000,
suburban Cook County $114,340,000. This is for the RTA
operating results, fiscal period ending September 30th,
1980. Per capita: the city of Chicago sales tax, $31.00,
the wvillage of Schaumburg, $110.00, suburban Cook County,
$51.00. Cost of service: the CTA, $359,000,000,
Schaunburg, $324,000, suburban Cook County, $102,546,000.
Per capita: the city of Chicago $120,00, Schaunmburg,
$62.00, suburban Cook County, $46.00. Service provided:
the CTA, 24 hours per day, 365 days a year. The CTA is
presently one of the few major transit systems to provide
24 hour a day service. The RTA funded dial-a—ride for the
village of Schaumburg is eight hours a day, five days a
week. The wvillage of Schaumburg pays to extend that
service, four additional hours each day and eight hours on
Saturday. The fare for the CTA is 80 cents. The fare for
the dial-a-ride is $1.00. Operating restrictions, the RTA
has strict control in respect to funding of the dial-a-ride
service in the village of Schaumburg. For example, the RTA
only funds 75% of the deficit. The conmunity or the
village of Schaumburg must fund 25% or any balance. WNo
funding restrictions on the CTA or requirements on Chicago.
The maximum for the fiscal period that the RTA will fund is
$100,000. No such restriction on the CTA. BRTA is the
total authority on suburban affairs and commuter railroad,
not the final authority on the CTA. fhen suburban fares
increased January the 1st including rail passes, the CTA
did not increase the January pass and refused to adopt the
RTA recommendation and only adopted 50% of the RTA

recomnendation. I feel like I could continue for sometime
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’ and point out inequities but I wish to add to...and offer
some suggestions. The only final point that I wish to make
is that there are more jobs in the suburban area than there
is in the city of Chicago. There is 52% of the Jjobs in
Chicago HMetropolitan Area in the suburbs and 48% in the
city of Chicago per 'Pierre Devis®' of the University of
Illinois Urbanologist. Yet there is practically no rtush
hour transportation in the suburbs and our roadways are
clogged with reverse commuters creating intemse air
pollution in the suburbs. I would also like to read very
briefly a few conmments that the city of Chicago has
advertised regarding transportation. It says enployers
will want a good job in a good location. When you locate
your company in the city instead of the suburbs you are
where the large work force is. Your employees won't have
to rely on expensive personal transportation. They can
rely on public transportation. You see, Chicago is thke
best +transportation system in the country. Its huge
net¥vork of buses elevated in subway lines with easy access
to all parts to the city. For the price for a gallon of a
gas or less, they can get to work and back home again.
There is no worry about the high cost of gas, maintenance
and wear and tear on the car or parking. The fact is that
97% of all the people im the city live within a block and a
half of the CTA 1line and CTA services are backed up by RTA
lines and comnuter railroads that funnel into the city.
The low cost of public transportation is one of the reasons
wages for comparable jobs are usually lower in the city.
Now, to some solutions. For one, Representative Stanley
earlier this day spoke about an arrangement whereby the CTA
could be separated from the RTA and operate only within the
city of Chicago and the suburbs could create a specific

transportation agency for suburban Cook County. I feel
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such an arrangement can follow the current IDOT
arrangenments of the allocation of funds similiar to how
IDOT handles the allocation of false funding whereby
funding is allocated to the local council of governments
and they in turn provide for the needs of the area. To
give you an example, in the Northwest Municipal Conference
there are some comnunities which are -bedroom communities
and some communities which are commercial industrial
centers. Working through the Northwest Municipal
Conference we can provide for fixed routes who tramsport
those from the bedroom communities to the commercial and
indanstrial areas. This will provide for true local input
by those who know the needs best. ¥e, in the suburban
area, also recogunize the importance of the CTA to Chicago,
to the Chicago suburban area and to the State of Illinois.
He are not asking you to dismantle the CTA. #WHe also
recognize that all three areas of government should
contribute to the CTA. What we do ask is that such
contributions be more equitable than in the past. why
should Chicago, look to the other governament bodies to be
the only source to bail out the CTA? And they do not have
to worry about the deficits., ®hat are their incentives to
see that it operates efficiently and economically? If it
can be wused as a patron's basis for Chicago politicians,
I1'11 let Mayor Bryne's daughter's public relations job with
the CTA is in the city's best interest to keep salaries
high and jobs lucrative. Let <Chicago's taxpayers
participate and perhaps the voters may see differently.
Perhaps if Chicago had to fund 25% of the CTA deficit as
Schaumburg has to do with the dial-a-ride then they nmay
think twice about =night owl service, cost of 1living
increases. Perhaps Hayor Bryne could use her good office

to job own raise negotiations with the CTA union. Perhaps
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’ she would handle them as she also handled the firemen who
she now funds 100%. Finally, I believe there should be

’ three sources of funds: statewide contributions such as is

| suggested; oil tax area—wide as a sales tax and local

government contribution. Distribution of funds also should

be three ways. Punds should go to the CTA. Funds should

be used for the commuter services out of the commuter

|
|
‘ railroads and commuter buses which cover more than one
district and funds should also go for local government
transportation services. A formula can. be developed
whereby local government contribution picks up a portion of
a deficit of services in the local area. Comnuter services
would be funded 100% from the statewide area sales tax
revenues. These are services that encoapass nore than one
district. CTA would be funded from state and area sales
tax funds to a certain percentage of the deficit and
Chicago would be required to fund the difference. As the
deficit diminishes through fare increases or efficient
services their share would diminish. The same proposal
would hold true for local council government funding for
‘ their local transportatiomn. Such a proposal would follow
the theme of IDOT, matching funds on highway improvements.
‘ To summarize my comments, theré has been no equitability in
the RTA to date. The suburbs put in more and get less.
Further, they have no local control, similar to the CTA.
Therefore whatever you decide, we ask that it be equitable.
Do not discriminate against suburbia. Finally, separate
the CTA from suburbia transportation needs and allow local
input into local transportation. Thank you very, very
much."
Chairman Neff: ®Would you stay here? There might be a question
or two, Mayor. The Honorable Gentleman from DeWitt, Hr.

Vinson. "
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vinson: "As I understand, Mr. Hayor, your only criticizm of the
program is that you would prefer to see a suburban and
collar county transit system put together rather than being
combined with the CTA2Y

Aigner: "Yes, so we could have local input, yes, Sir."

Vinson: "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "Hr. Haney, Chairman of the Chicago South Suburban
Mass Transit. Continue, Hr. Haney."

Haney: “Thank you, my name is Ronald Hamey. I'm a trustee of the
Chicago South Suburban Mass Transit District. I am the PAC
chairman, the Political Action Chairman. I am representing
Mr. Dalton, our chairman, and I'd like to briefly say the
remarks that I will make today before you were made up very
briefly, after receiving the telegram from the Speaker at
3:00 p.m. yesterday and also obtaining a copy of the
Governor's memorandum at 6:00 p.m. yesterday evening.
Briefly, Chicago's South Suburban Mass Transit District was
forped in 1967 és of an action of this Assembly. Since
then we have had...supported transportation and the
Illinois Central Gulf Railroad and built that fleet. Plus
we have supported the South Suburban Bus Lines and built
that fleet. Basically, our testimony today is in regards
to the Governor's proposal on the state's transportation
crisis, UWumber one, we support the abolishment of the RTA.
However, however, the transit fimance authority structure
indicated may not be adequate to provide the management
needed to allocate resources effectively and control cost.
Number two, the program does not appear to give the FTA
enough power to control the financial excesses of the CTA.
Piscal oversight and labor contract review seems to be
indirect control. The CTA is the biggest part of the
transit problem and needs to be dealt with more directly.

Number three, the FTA (sic) would seem to lack a position
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in the six county region that would permit it to discharge
effectively its responsibilities to provide coordinated
transit services on a region wide basis. The result would
be a fragmented effort that may mnot satisfy £federal
requirements for planning and thus may impair capital grant
applications. Number four, the collar counties do not
appear to be adequately represented on the FTA (sic) and
the proposal does not make it clear that they fit into the
regional picture. Hore detail is necessary to understand
this position. Fifth, the oil company receipts tax has
some appeal because it's broadly based. Adequate in size
and self adjusting it also has a relationship to the
transportation markets the 0il companies serve. However,
the district cannot resolve the social and political issues
as to where the tax should fall. Sixth, keeping the one
half percent sales tax in Cook County is unfair. The
citizens there would be taxed higher than those in the rest
of the state because the 0il company tax is mnot a single
tax as represented. Seventh, we favor fimancial support
for both roads and transit but do not have the information
necessary to have a judgement as +o how the tax funds
should be allocated between the two needs and between the
Northeast part of Illinois and downstate. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: “The Gentleman from Cook, Frank Giglio."

Giglio; "“Thank you, MWMr. Chairman. Mr. Haney, you said in your
opening remarks that you would support the abolishment of
the RTA and then in the next statement you said that the
TFA would not be adequate to serve the panagement need. In
your past history, you as the tramsit district have served
the South <Cook County area very well. You've acted in ay
view as somevhat of a wimi BTA board by providing the
transportation on the Tllinois Central Gulf, the buses and

the service of the south shore. If you abolish the board,
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what would you suggest to be a functional group to
coordinate the system in our area that you so adequately
have in the past before but now the RTA is doing it?"

Haney: "Well, Representative Giglio, I believe that the district
that I represent did before the job and we can do the job
now. He've the got the expertise. we've got the know how
that helped acquire these services. We feel in the region
that we represent, we can continue to give service to the
South Suburban Area and into the city of Chicago that we've
done in the past without having the problems that we have
dealt with under the new jurisdiction of the RTA."

Giélio: “"Could you function then as say somewhat mini RTA unit,

A right in the district now? 1In other words, could you nmake
the Chicago South Suburban Mass Transit District a district
like they have like NORTRAN is running or they have out in
Schaumburg as the Mayor before you just stated?”

Haney: "That is correct."

Giglio: *“Thank you."

Chairman Neff: “Thank you. The next person we will hear fron,
the honorable Virginia B. Hayter, Mayor of the Hoffman
Estates.”

Hayter: "Mr., Chairman, Honorable Ladies and Gentlemen of the
House, I want to thank the Speaker of the House for
recognizing, as did his predecessor, that we 'need input
from the local municipalities. I would like to say at this
time that I will not presume to tell you anything about
0738 or 0742 since 1 don't know very amuch about the
downstate needs and you in your wisdom certainly can tell
the Governor how much money he should bond with the state
in its present condition. I would like to say that I am a
proponent of '39 and '40. I would like to speak hovever,
to the +three Bills 37, 41 and 43. #hile I did not have

sufficient time to do my homework as I usually prefer to
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do, I would say to you that I have some serious
reservations and I stand before you acknowvledging that I
vas one of whatever kind of a pack you want a call it, that
declared +to many of the suburban Cook County people that
while we vere in suppoft of the RTA 1legislation in its
need, we were not in support of that particular piece of
legislation and I suggest to you, Ladies and Gentlenmen,
that you are mnow reaping the rewards of that piece of
legislation in that it corrupted the relationship between
the citizen taxpayer and the responsibility for that tax.
And so you find youréelves as a sort of wet nurse to the
RTA and I will tell you that I do not believe that the
Governor's new Bill even though he tells us that there will
be five people now, will be anything more than a wet nurse,
I would suggest to you that while I respectfully appreciate
the fact that the county members of Cook did appoint to the
RTA people who were involved in their communities, I am not
so sure that those county board members understood the
local needs for mass transit. I think there needs to be a
really good look at relationships and responsibilities and
I suggest to you that a five member board may not be large
enough and may not have the management expertise. Tou
cannot divorce in a knee jerk operationm and I would suggest
to you just because those of us who were in school business
knew for years that interfund transfers were being done in
Chicago and we did not do them, that there is a reason to
suspect that all units of government need to have some
fiscal super power resting on their shoulders. 1 suggest
to you that there was in that legislation which we fought
hard for a certain part that has npever been inplenented.
There was a part that spoke to mayor's groups who would be
convened as advisory to the RTA., That was stalemated. The

city of Chicago and M#r. Balandic never made those
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appointments. The pressure was put on again legislatively
and the #ayor finally made those appointments and yet those
groups have not effectively been used. He would not be
here, I suggest, if the Mayor's groups had been used
because the edacational process probably would have been
speeded up much wmore than it is right now. I am not so
sure the semantics of a petroleum tax are going to fool
anyone. There is no free lunch. Soomer or later we all
pay and we pay indirectly or directly as the case may be
and the consumer is not that unwise to see through the
semantics of this situation. MWost consumers as well as
most local mnunicipalities are well aware of the cost of
doing business as are you. I would suggest to you however
that in the county of Cook, the last gasoline tax that was
placed upon our people was placed because they needed new
jailers for a new jail and I can scarcely say to you that
there was chagrin, at least in some of our ranks that vwe
could not see a relationship between a gas tax and new
bailiffs. I suggest that...those of you who are concerned
about the road system, that I would like very much to
suggest to you that you call up your local mayors and ask
them in reality what share they are currently getting of
the MST allotment and what do their 1local roads really
need. He have experienced in the last three years a 40%
increase in the cost of repair and maintenance of roads,
all of which are getting older. The current proposition
with a 75-25 split is not enough and if we are going to
have only one shot at getting anything for local roadway
systems, I suggest to you this is not our best shot. I
would only relate to you that I sit on a regiomal council
and I also sit on a national transportation committee and
one of the +things that happened a few years ago was a

proposition by President Carter to relate two things, one,
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mass transit and two, the highways and for economy's sake,
to merge the two because one seemed to be growing
administratively out of proportion. And I think that the
most relevant testimony was given that day when somebody
said, 'You would be surprised overnight how many engineers

and people who were roadway people all of suddemn becane

‘mass transit experts,'. And I would suggest to you that

the training and expertise are not the same and I am not so
sure that wedding the two now, in the way they are wedded,
is anything but a political gesture. I am implore you,
please, to take a look and ask those of us who are in the
business of roads as well as mass transportation and I
stand before you and "I an a recipient of the RTA
legislation in only one area, conmuter lines. I have a
population of 38,000. I have less than 500 people going to
two train stations, ome at south at the Burlingtom, and the
other one at the Northwestern. I can scarcely say to nmy
constituency that they need to dip deeper into their
pockets unless they are going to get more parity. Thank

you. "

Chairman Neff: "Thank you very much...Homorable, Mayor. The next

witness we will hear is Wilford Spears. Hr. Spears is with
the International Representative of Amalgamated Transit
Union. Mr. Spears.”

“Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Honorable Hembers of the House,
my statement will be on House Bill 743. My name is Wilford
C. Spears and I'm a BNational Representative of the
Amalgamated Transit Union. The union I represent is unique
among American labor organizations in the extent to which
it relies wupon the arbitration of labor management
disputes. It has been the policy of our union to submit
disputes to arbitration instead of striking for almost 100

years. The 1legislation prior to our Illinois General
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Assembly establishes a CTA in 1947, placed its stamp of
approval on the process. This specifically provided for
the continuation of free collective bargaining and
authorized the summit of disputes including negotiation
impasses by arbitration. The Congress of the United States
has also confirmed the imporitance of collective bargaining
in the transportation industry by enacting a U.S5. Hass
Transportation Act. Where management has accepted
collective bargaining and the arbitration process, the
results have been a high degree of peace and stability in
an industry ghere the stopage caused great public
inconvenience. This is so because the workers can depend
on some justice and due process in the arbitration process.
The results in times of waste and benefits have sometimes
been less than in collective bargaining without
arbitration, sometimes more. Over the years our union has
been consistently in favor of arbitration in good times and
bad. H#hen the industries change from private to public
ownership we supported the change because of guarantees of
collective bargaining in arbitration and state legislation
such as that which created the CTA and RTA and in the Urban
HMass Transportation Act. They are tramnsit systeas
represented by other unions where there is no commitment to
arbitration. Sometimes they are ahead of us in wages,
sometimes behind. But they do have more strikes...more
strikes both union sanctioned and wildcat. In this House
Bill 743 whether this is the intention or not, you are
zeroing it in on arbitration. I1f the Bill 1is enacted,
collective bargaining as we know it will be destroyed and
along with it the labor relations stability and freedom
from stike, strikes that we have enjoyed. Productivity:
Productivity for Chicago Transit workers has increased.

The CTA is in the business of transporting passengers. The
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unit of measure for productivity is passengers carried.
Passengers carried by the CTA have increased vwhile the
nunber of bus drivers, motormen, conductors and conductors
have declined. Fewer employees are carrying more riders
which @means greater productivity. Therefore on behalf of
our union and riding public we ask you to reject House Bill
743. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: ®Thank you, Mr. Rauscher (sic). I'm sorry. The
Lady from Fawell {(sic)... yes. Put your buttons on, if you
will please?”

Fawell: "It is on, Sir."

Chairman Neff: "I'm sorry."

Fawell: "sir, you say that you have been negotiating in both bad
times and good, is that right?®

Spears: "The union, my union."

Fawell: "Your union, right. During the bad times, did you ever

‘ take a decrease in pay as far as your union members are
concerned? Has there been a time since this negotiations
have started...have you ever dgone down in wages?"

Spears: "You mnpean since the negotiation process started with ny
union?®

Fawell: “Yes."

Spears: "Yes, ve did."

Fawell: ¥So, if times are bad as they are now, you vwould be
willing to go down again?%

Spears: "No, I haven't said that but let me clarify that. That
goes back to the depression years and that was before ny
time, before I was born even. Bat I understand at that
time there was a pay reduction.”

Fawell: %“How far did the econoany have to go down before you are
Wwilling to consider a pay reduction?®

Spears: "I don't think I'm prepared to answer that question at

this time. But I have no idea. I don’t know."
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Fawell: "Do you feel +that there should be any restraints
wvhatsoever on your union?"

Spears: "Hhat kind of restraints are you referring to?"

Fawell: "So that your wages are more in 1line with, say for
instance, New York?"

Spears: "No, because see, when I say we're doing what we believe
in, we believe in the arbitration process. Of course we
believe in negotiation. He go to the table. You
negotiate. You bargain collectively. You bargain hard and
if you reach a true impasse you submit it to an unbiased
party, a third party and when you go to arbitration the
union takes their chance just like Madigan does.®

Favell: "But the unions alvays seem to come out in the better end
of it, don’t they2"”

Spears: "No way. We win sometimes, and we lose sometimes.”

Favell: "Alright, Sir, I would like the name of the arbitrators
that you dealt with in the June 30...the June contract. I
would like their names and who they were because frankly, I
think they did a very lousy job and I mean that, Sir.?

Spears: "Okay, well +that's from vyour point of view, Madanm,
because what the arbitrator's name is ...the Chairman of
the panel 1is 'Harry Juakinow' of Cleveland. I don't have
his address but his name is 'Harry Juakinow®' of Cleveland."

Pawell: %I would like it, Sir, im writing, please, all three of
the names."

Spears: "You want his...I can give you the names...in writing but
I can't give you his address because 1 don;t know his
address.”

Chairman Weff: "Can't you get it, Sir?",

Fawell: "He can get it, thank you."

Chairman Neff: "If there's apymore questions, thanks, H#r.....I'n
sorry the Gentleman from Defitt.”

Vinson: "Thank you, Hr. Chairman, Members of the Committee. You
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represent the union that organizes the CTa, Sirz"»

Spears: "Yes, I'm here to act as a representative of the
Amalgamated Transit Union.”

Vinson: "Now, earlier we gquestioned Hr. Barnes and one of the
things that we attempted to ascertain im the event that
adequate revenues are not forthcoming from the state from
other sources to keep the full CTA ap so that it does not
close down, would you be willing to work out a schedule so
that the CTA could continue to operate a core system and
not completely tie the city up?”"

Spears: "So, let me clarify something here, Representative. W®hen
I say I work for the International...I'm International
representative and in my union the local unions have a lot
of autonomy. and it would be up to them...if you want to
talk to thepm about something like that. As a matter of
fact I've been working in the Chicago area and where most
of them work outside of the Chicago area, so I'm not in a
position to answer that question for you now."

Vinson: "Is one of their representatives going to speak here,
address the Committee?"

Spears: "I don't think so, because what we tried to do was ~the
way it was originally was intended to speak- we tried to
condense it down in the interest of saviang time.?

Vipson: "So you're unwilling to say whether you'd be willing to
operate a core system?”

Spears: "Hell, it*s not in my contract, Sir."

Vinson: "Well, whether it's in the contract or not don't you
think that your members have a very important vested
interest in the city of Chicago, in its vitality?"

Spears: “Yes, I think they have a vested interest in the city of
Chicago but as to answering the question what they all will
do, of course I'm out of touch with them, the members, in

that particular area now."
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Vinson: "“Hould you advise them to be willing to operate a core
system in the eveat that a shutdown is imminent2®

Spears: "I'm not prepared to answer that gquestion at this tinme,
Sir."

Yinson: "“Hhy not, Sir?"

Spears: M1 don't have all the information."

vinson: "Hell, the information is very simple. Lek's just assune
the premises. Let's assume the premises that the CTA with
the revenue available cannot operate, that it is going to
be a situation where either the whole systems close down or
whether...or a situoation where part of the systeams close
down. Now, which would you prefer?®

Spears: “HWell, put it this way, Sir. When I was im the local
situation there, my position alvays was if we got a problem
there, CTA, whoesver's got a problem there, put it om the
table. Let's sit down and talk about it. #ho knows? fle
may meet...we may reach an amicable solutioa.®

Vinson: *"So, you would try to reach out a situation to help keep
part of the system up? You feel that that might be
desirable2?®

Spears: "I would sit down and talk about it.%

Vinson: *"Okay, now one last series of guestions, Sir. Across
America when we look at the business landscape, I get
somewhat affronted by the size of some of these giant
monopolies in the business situation, don't you?":

Spears: *Repeat that question, please, so I can get it clear?®

Vinson: M"Hell, doesn't the nmonopolistic character of certain
segments of the American economy bother you?"

Spears: "I don't know if I have ae...”

Vinson: "Sure, AT...let's take ATET or 1let's take the oil
companies. Doesn't their size bother you, Sir? Mr.
Chairman, will you direct the witness to answer ‘the

gquestion?¥
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Chairman Neff: ™"State your point, Representative Kane."

Kane: "Point of order. I think these questions have nothing to
do with the program in front of us and if the Gentlenman
would confine his gquestions to the subject at hand and the
particular expertise of the witness, I think that we could
get along much better. There's no point 1in badgering
vitnesses."

Chairman Neff: “Thank you, I think your point is well taken and I
would hope you, Representative Vinson, you will confine
your remarks to the Bills that we're discussing.”

Yinson: %Yes, Sir, Hdr. Chairman I certainly will. Doesn't it
bother you that we have just this one urion which can tie
up the entire city of Chicago? ®ouldn't it be better if we
structured the system so that the whole city didn't go down
in a single collapse?"

Chairman Neff: "Please, confine your remarks to the 1legislation
before us, Representative Vinson."

Vinson: "Thank you, #ir. Chairman."

Chairman Neff: "Phe Gentleman from Marion, Mr. Friedrich.?

Friedrich: "Hr. Spears, it has been suggested by some that we
because of the timetable, we may need some bridge fimancing
and even if we passed these Bills we wmight. Hould vyour
union be willing to use their Pension Fund as a loan for
bridge £financing? Mr. Chairman, 1I'm speaking to the
witness not to the Gentleman on the other side. Hy
question was..."

Chairman Neff: %I think..let's have one person at ai time.
Representative Friedrich has the floor."

Friedrich: "Well, my guestion was I think that even if we are
able to pass these Bills that it's recognized we'll need
some so called bridge financing, in other words, interinm
financing until we get the money coming in. Hould you

advocate or be willing to advocate that your union pemsion
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fund be used for that bridge financing as a loan?"

Spears: "The first thing again, I'm out of touch with @my local
union and I don't know where it's Pension Fund is and I
presume the money is already invested and I don't kaow if
it is available for use anywhere else now or not."

Priedrich: "Hell, I guess my gquestion was would you oppose it if
it were possible?”

Spears: "With the who?"

Priedrich: "I didn*t...you don't choose to amswer that or what is
the status of it?"

Spears: "I thought I answered it. Repeat it again. Let's try it
again."®

Friedrich: "Well, my question was if we...if it is necessary for
us to have interinm financing until the money starts coming
in, would you be willing to advocate, if it's possible to
do it, use of your union pension funds for a loan?”

Spears: "Hell, first I could not advocate it because I'm not on
the Pension Compittee now. There's a separate Pension
Committee set up there for the local..the people that come
under that particular pension fund."

Friedrich: "Okay, thank you."

Chairman Neff: "You have... there's another question back there.
I'm sorry I didn't catch you. Representative Mautino."

Hulcahey: *Mulcahey.”

Chairman Neff: “Mulcahey. I'm sorry. I apologize.®

Hulcahey: “Mr. Speaker (sic), wants to get a point of order.
This has nothing to do with the issue we're talking about
right now. It's nitpicking. 1It's coming from one side of
the aisle and we know where they stand on that side of the
aisle about all of these issues. I think we ought to stay
the business at hand."®

Chairman Neff: *“Thank you. Next ¥itness, please. Steve

Espreckinkle..preckinkle. Mr. Espreckinkle is Legislative
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pirector of the American Federations of State, County and

Municipalities."

Espreckinkle: "Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of the House.

My name is Steve Espreckinkle. I am the Legislative
pirector for Council 31 of +the American Federation of
State, County and Municipal Employees better known to most
of you as A.F.S5.C.M.E. I appear before you today to speak
in favor of House Bill 741 which is the oil tax. Let nme
assure you, I intend to be brief and will not try to be
repetitive of those proponents of this Bill who have spoken
before ne. My union represents bargaining units of
approximately 42,000 staie employees including the clerical
employees of the Illinois Department of Transportationm.
Some critics of this Bill have charged that this tax will
be passed through +to the consumers who will actually pay
for this tax at the gasoline pump or through increased
prices for home heating Bills. I would suggest that the
experience we have to draw from in other states thus far
suggest otherwise. Two other states have enacted a gross
receipts tax to date, Connecticut, and New York. In Hew
York the 1law is under court challenge due to a cause that
prohibits pass through to the counsumer. Unfortunately the
law contains no severability clause which has resulted im a
court order, which has resulted in a court order preventing
any collection of this tax while the matter is under
litigation. Connecticut, the other state with the a gross
receipt tax, also has a no pass through Amendment but also
a severability clause and the State of Connecticut began to
collect that tax in May of 1980. Data collected since then
has not shown any appreciable difference in 0il price hikes
to the consumer in Connecticut than in surrounding states.
Hhile I admit the da*ta collected thus far is not

necessarily conclusive, I am suggesting to you +the early
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evidence indicates the projections regarding the effect on
the consumer may be greatly exaggerated. A.F.S5.C.H.E.
believes +that a gross receipts tax on oil companies is the
proper tax for problems facing roads and public
transportation, that it is the simplest, most effective way
to tax oil companies, that it is 1less vulnerable to
accounting manipulations and other methods and we urge you
to approve this Bill. Thank you."

Chairman Neff: "Thank you, Mr. Espreckinkle. Next witness is
William Krick, K-R-I-C—K, representating Unit 0il of
California...address is Chicago. H#Hr. Tim Doran, Assistant
General Manager of North Suburban Mass Transit District.
Tim Doran. Burness Helton, Hanager of Illinois Trucking
Association. Bernie, yes."

Helton:  "Hy name is Bernie Melton. I'm manager of the Illinois
Trucking Associations, a state trade association
representing the highway transportation. He are the
Illinois affiliate of the American Trucking Associatiomns in
Washington, D.C. #e are a full service association with
intercity bus operators also represented by us. Since we
do represent all types of for-hire and private carriers or
nearly 600 members operate in both Illinois and across the
nation over 90,000 power units and 160,000 semi-trailors.
Hr. Chairman, Members of the House, I thank you for the
invitation to speak today concerning the Governor's
proposal which addresses the solution to our transportation
funding problem. The trucking industry is certainly very
concerned about the condition of our network of highways
and their upgrading and maintenance, not only for today but
for the long term continuation of an adequate progran.
While our concerns are primarily highway directed, we
appreciate and also recognize the need for people movement,

ability in our state. He certainly would rather see each
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addressed individualally. However, vwe think that the
subject proposal does to some extent point in that
direction. Since we also represent the Illinois Intercity
Bus Industry, we are aware of the needs of people nmovers as
well as freight movers over our highways. While we believe
that there is a need for new money to properly fund our
road program due to the inflation that is biting into all
of our pockets, we are not absolutely sure that the
proposal, as 1little as we know about it, is the correct
vehicle to furnish that new money. Until we are able to
further study the actual legislation, we are hampered in
our ability to comment in a very constructive wmanner.
Conflicting views of the legislation have reached us, in
example, the fact sheets furnished by the administration
suggest that this legislation will result in a two and a
half or three cent increase in the pump price of m@motor
fuels. 0il industry spokesman have told us that the figure
varies from one o0il company to another and they project
from a lov figure, bottom end of three cents up to six
cents a gallom at the pump. This is over 100% difference
in opinion, as to the final cost our trucks and buses will
incur as the result of this legislation. H#e certainly need
to know with more certainty the bottom line cost. It
seems to us that it is a crime that we, as businessmen and
you, as Llegislators, are being pressured into such a
frenzied action to pass such an ipportant piece of
legislation without sufficient time to consider all the
ranifications this could produce. He recognize the dollar
needs. However we are unable to be constructive in our
comments today beyond what we have said. We are neither, at
this point, a proponenrt or opponent of this Bill. As this
opportunity presents itself, we wish to add one other facet

+o the overall transportation picture and that deals with
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the intercity bus industry. They furnish transportation to
the public between virtually every hamlet in our state.
They have been going it alone in this service to our
citizens without the umbrella of an RTA or a TFA %to pay the
bills. In many states privately owned intercity buses,
operators are exempted from some portion of motor fuel
taxes in recognition of the service they furnish and in
competition with other people movers, such as the railroads
vho are subsidized in their operations. What we suggest
today is that in any legislation that is finally agreed
upon, some consideration is given to the privately owned
intercity bus operators by exempting their regular route
operations from any additional motor fuel tax over what
they are paying today. We are not looking for any
reduction in tax only holding the line at today's level.
Certainly, those buses furnishing the needed service to the
public, is deserving of that much consideration. Thank you

again for the invitation to offer our views today."

Chairman Neff: *"Thank you ..."

Kustra:

Helton:
Rustra:
HMelton:
Kustra:

Helton:

Kustra:

"Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Sir, would you please conment
on your opinion of weight distance taxes?"

nof what?®

"geight distance taxes, taxes on trucks based per nile?"

"Ton mile taxes?"

%pardon?"

"You mean ton mile taxes? We are opposed to ton mile
taxes."

"Secondly, it's my understanding that somewhere in the
neighborhood of six to eight states have a differential
between gasoline and diesel fuel. Iowa, for example, one
of our border states, taxes gasoline at 10 cents per
gallon, diesel f£fuel at 11 1/2 cents a galloa. Are you

familiar with that statets..?*
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Melton: "Yes, I certainly am and when that differential occurred
the State of 1Iowa also passed legislation to upgrade the
weight limits to the npational standard of 20,000 on a
single axle, 34 on a tandem and 80,000 pound gross weight.
He have not done that here in Illinois."

Kustra: "Does that mean that when Iowa made that proposal +then
you supported the differemtial because of the...their
willingness to go along with the increase in tonage?®

Helton: "I'm certain that the industry did do that in Iowa, Yyes
that's correct."

Kustra: "Thank you."

Chairman ~Neff: 9"Thank you, #r. Melton. Hr. Richard L. Bell of
President of the ‘'Kanie and <Conservation Incorporated.?
Mr. Bell. Mr. Bell. Carl Accardo, Accardo. 1Ist Nationmal
Bank and Trust Company at Rockford, Illinois. He left.
Hr. dilliam L. Volk, #Manager and Director of Champaign
Urbana Mass Transit Systen. Hr. Volk. Continue, #r.
Volk."

Volk: "Thank you, MHr. Chairman, Ladies and Gentlemen of the
House, I'1]1 attempt to be brief. My statement represents
the position on the wmajority of the downstate public
transit carriers in Illinois. He thought ve'd
change...shift gears here a little bit. These carriers
have some of the same monetary problems that +the <Chicago
area has been experiencing only on a smaller scale. HNr.
Hill earlier talked about inequities in that the Chicago
area was the only area that did no%t receive state funding.
He conveniently forgets that up until a couple years ago he
did receive three—thirty-seconds of the 1local sales tax
collected in that area and he did receive a full
three—thirty-seconds as does bi-state right now, receives a
full two-thirty-seconds and it's only been within the last

year that that area has had to collect local taxes to
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support transit while the other downstate systems have been
required by law to contribute local tax dollars provided by
the decisions of local elected officials and property tax
referendums for the last ten years. Those other downstate
carriers would continue to receive less than the full
one-thirty—second collected under the proposal before you
now. We ﬁave some proposals and I'd 1like to 4quickly go
over them. The Fiscal '81 base would be increased by 10%
consistent with the expansion dollars that were included
when the original Fiscal *81, Fiscal 1980 base was
established. We would also propose that a_performance tier
be added that would increase funding to downstate systems
above the one—third of expense level to those systeas that
meets...that mpeet certain operating criteria, that
performance audits be performed on each of the downstate
systems, once each three years %o be funded from the
revenue generated by whatever funding mechanism is
established and lastly that assurances be made that the
proposed program will not threaten the dedicated and
consistent funding that the downstate systems are curreatly
receiving. I believe that the ©proposals address the
concern of a number of Representatives and contributes to
the continued financial integrity of the downstate systens.
#ir. Hill earlier today also talked about the differences in
operating ratios or that ratio between revenues and
expenses that were lower in the downstate areas than in the

Chicago areas. I would point out that obviously the

" density is much different and the distances involved are

guite different. People in Champaign-Urbana or
Bloomington—Normal are not going to pay 80 cents to a
dollar to travel two miles while the same fare is charged
in the Chicago area for travel of twelve or fifteen miles..

He appreciate +the past support that the General Assembly
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. has given downstate transit and believe that the systeas
are providing a well used and vell needed public service
and I personally, in speaking in Champaign-Urbana's
viewpoint recognize that the General Assembly and the mood
of the couatry is changing from that of emphasis on
increased ridership and low fares to an emphasis on fares
and making sure tha:t local contributions meet the necessary
requirements to make those systems pay an adeguate portion
of the operating cost. Thank you for your consideration."

Chairman Neff: #The Gentleman from Sangamon, Representative
Kane."

Kane: "Adr. Volk, on your second point when you're talkimg about a
performance tier, what do you mean by that in terms of

- meeting certain operating requirements?®

Volk: "Well, there are some differences in opinion, I guess among
the downstate operators. I personally propose, I would
favor a criteria based primarily upon on operating ratio or
revenues to expenses and would give an incentive in extra
dollars to those systems that meet...for instance various
levels, let's say between 20 and 25% you get X number
percent more dollars, beween 25 and 30 you get X percent
more so that the higher your operating ratio, the more
incentives an operator would have to perform or to nake
sure that expenses were being made judiciously and that
farebox revenues were being collected to a level
appropriate for the area."

Kane: "Are you saying that the present system of funding which is
basically a deficit financing system or a system that
finances deficits does not provide any kind of incentive to
perform efficiently?”

Volk: "The current formula is really not deficit <formula. It's
an expense formula and because it..the state reimburses

one—third of total expenses, it has provided incentives for
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Kane:

Volk:

Kane:

Volk:

Kane:

a number of the downstate systems to raise their fare and
in fact over the last two years a great number of the
systems have raised their fares. We, in Champaign- Urbana,
by the end of this year will have raised our fares four
times within the last two years and the fares in
Bloomington, Decatur, Rock Island and other communities are
being raised so the current formula has helped in that...in
raising the fares by being one-third of expenses. But
obviously a performance tier would...that would add more
dollars may tend to increase those operating efficiencies
nore. "

"Down...the downstate systems tend to be landlocked because
they're....they're special districts. Have you given any
thought..as these dovnstate metropolitan areas expand and
grow, how can we bring mass transportation to these other
areas or surrounding communities that pay #ant
transportation since private car traasportation is getting
so expensive?®

"Hdell, I don't know if the funding will be available wmuch
longer, but Section 18 of the Urban Hass Transportation Act
does provide rural transportation money that counties can
opt to apply for. Many of...the problem I think in nany
areas 1is that the county boards are...have a basic rural
tendency and a rural nature and they as such are not great
supporters of public transportation.”

"Is this something we should be addressing ourselves to at
this time or is it a problem that really isn't there yet,
but may be there in another five years or so?"

"Hell, I +*hink an emphasis on van pooling and car pooling
and possibly suburban service in some of the surrounding
areas to some of the bedroom conmunities around some of the
urban areas might be addressed."”

“Thank you."
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Chairman Neff: "The next witness that we will hear will be Thomas
Lucek. Tom Lucek, Executive Director and General Manager
of Rockford Mass Transit."

Lucek: “Mr. Speaker, (sic), Honorable Representatives, Ladies and
Gentlemen, we're pleased to have the opportunity to present
our concerns regarding the proposed tramsportation program.
fhile we are graphically 1located northwest of Chicago,
we're still considered a downstate transit systesm and
therefore we're concerned only with that portion of the
transportation program that deals with the downstate
transit funding. Downstate systems are being threatened
with the loss of Federal operating assistance over the next
three years. It is essential that dounstate systems obtain
a guaranteed apprbpriation which can be identified and used
in future budgeting. In Piscal Year 1980 we received
$1,160,096.00 in federal operating assistance and only
$867,000 in State of Illinois operating assistance. He are
confident that we can hold the 1line on our budgeted
expenses to stay within the future cost of living
increases. However, fare increases and increased local
taxing dollars will likely fall short of providing us with
a 1.1 nillion in federal subsidies which we will lose.
Since the creation of Downstate Operating Assistance Fund
in 1974 we have consistently been appropriated far less
than the one—thirty-second of the sales tax revenune vhich
is collected withia our district's boundries. 1In Fiscal
Year 1981 we have an appropriation of only 953 thousand and
700 hundred dollars, yet we will be contributing over
1,380,000 to the fund from the sales tax collected within
OuUr area. He would suggest returning the full
one—thiry-second of the sales taxes directly to the tranmsit
districts on a monthly basis and elimipate the burdensonme

papervork which currently exists in applying for these
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funds. We would return all decision making to the local
level and the local +transit districts would have to
establish their own priorities and they would be
accountable to their communities and to the local
taxpayers. Should an incentive appropriation be considered
which would reward those +transit systems who are more
efficient then we suggest using the performance indicators
of riders per mile of service operated and riders per
vehicle hour of service provided. He realize that the
ratio of farebox revenue to total expemses has been
discussed. However, we are concerned that this would only
encourage fare increases and would provide no actual
incentive to become nmore efficient or more effective.
He're proud of our record of maintaining a consisteat 35
cent exact fare systen in Rockford since the creation of
the district dinm 1971. H®He also provide free fares for the
elderly from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 ofclock p.m. and all day on
Saturday, even though the State of Illinois reduced fare
subsidy wvas dropped over a year ago. We do not think that
we are inefficient and would not like to see the incentive
appropriation specifically deny us any rewards because vwe
choose to maintain a low fare. After all, the State of
Illinois is funding up to one-third of the expense not the
deficit and we still need to make up the other two—thirds
of our expenses somehow. We sinply feel that how we get
the two-thirds should be rightfully be a local decision.

The March 27, 1981 Chicago Sun-Times contained an article

citing that 860 management and professional employees of
the CTA receive an average salary of $30,190 each. I have
been the Executive Director of the Rockford Mass Transit
District for over seven years. I am a registered,
professional engineer. I'm the highest paid employee of

our MTD and yet my 1981 salary is only $27,319. My concern
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is that if the state's incentive appropriation is only
based on a percentage of farehox revenue, then a downstate
transit system, with a $1.00 per ride fare could end up
being rewarded with the incentive appropriation and yet
still be a very ineffective and inefficient transit systen.
In conclusion we would like to restate our concerns as
needing a guaraoteed appropriation which ve can budget for
and count on ap incentive appropriation that would reward

productivity and not just high fares.”

‘Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from Sangamon, Mr. Kane."

Kane:

Lucek:

Kane:

Lucek:

nThere has been a considerable emphasis in the Legislature
that people who use systems should pay for them and I think
I understand what you're saying is that you don't believe
that that should be the case that there shouldn't bé a set
percentage of cost that are covered by fareboxes."

"That's correct. The Federal Government has said that
they are going to eliminate transit subsidies within three
years entirely so their option is pay for it locally either
through farebox revenues or a tax referendum where the
community would be willing to support that particular level
of service without the £farebox. And our point is, if
you're going to pay a percentage of the expense, why should
you care whether the fares are high or whether the 1local
taxes are high to make up for that local deficit?®
#But doesn’t that have some impact on the level of service
and isn't that something that we should be concerned
about?"®

"No, not necessarily. That's the point I'm trying to make
with a system that we get way out of balance such as it may
have $2.00 a ride fares and have only a couple of buses on
the road and yet still have extremely high paid management
that's doing a 1lousy job but because their percentage of

farebox for the sheer fact that they are not providing the
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Kane:

Lucek:

service, could be relatively high and yet another community
who 1is 1looking at their transportation package more as a
social program as well as transportation and trying to do
something for the welderly in the community and the
handicapped in the community would be penalized on that
kind of incentive. I think everybody gets one-third of the
expense and that is fair but if you're going to provide an
incentive, why reward somecone for high fares? In other
words, why 1is that your goal to have high fares and not
your goal to provide productive service?!

“No, what I think you're missing is that there is sone
relationship beween the percentage being paid at the
farebox and low cost and also the extent over which you
provide the service. You could keep farebox revenue
percentage wise very low and keep costs low and provide
only services that apply only to your central business
district for example, and that you would not be extending
services to areas that ...or along routes that would be not
guite so lucrative and I think that what the Legislature’s
interest is, is in providing services or at least some
subsidy to services on routes that cannot pay for
themselves."

“Yes, but the State Legislature has already limited its
participation to one-third of that expense and the local
area still has to make up that two-thirds deficit. if
those suburban operations are important enough to the local
community that they wish to provide them even though the
farebox return is so 1low, them it should be a local
decision making. The decisions can't be made in this Body
here as to which routes are effective and wvhich routes are
ineffective. The 1local transit districts have to be
responsive to their 1local coamunity and they pay the

two—thirds. This Body has already limited and capped its
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contribution as one~third of expense."

Kane: ©I agree with you. We don't want anything at all to do
with determining what routes are, but I*m not sure that we
also do not want to say that riders should provide a
certain amount of reveanue.,"

Lucek: "Well, I'nm not saying‘that. There...there should be no
fare assistance. The only thing, that if you are going to
reward transit systems that are doing a better job I would
hate to see the definition of doing a good job being one
that said only a percentage of farebox revenue and said
nothing at all about how many passengers per mile or how
many riders per hour of service. Those are where your
costs are. For every hour that that driver is out there,
for every mile that that bus rums, them that is where your
productivity can be shown. That is certainly your option.
This is simply, you know,...what we’re saying, you Kknow,
that as an incentive you shouldn't reward higher fares. We
don't care."®

‘Chairman Neff: "“The Gentleman from #innebago, Representative

' Hallock.”

Hallock: “Well, I think Representative Kane answered all oy
questions, and they vere asked and ansvered very well. 1
vould like to just commend Tom for coming down here and
Waiting so long to speak to this group today and let the
Membership know he does a fine job in BRockford even though
wve disagree on a few issues. Thanks, Tom."

Lucek: “Thank you, Representative Hallock."

Chairman Neff: "The Gentleman from DeWitt, MNr. Vinson."

Vinson: "Is it a transit district or is it operated through the
city of Rockford?*

Lucek: “He are a transit district. He are the only tranmsit
district created under Local #ass Tramsit District Act

wvhich has no taxing power. So wWwe rely onrn the city of
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Rockford for genmeral fund revenue.”

Vinson: . "Is the City of Rockford a home rule unit??

Lucek: "Yes, it is."

Vinson: "So it does not have to go to referendum .to raise that
money."

Lucek: "That is correct. It has...it has chosen not to go to the
referendum to date."

Vinson: "So we don't really know whether that is the will of the
local people or whether that is the will of the citf
council.”

Lucek: "“That is true."

vinson: "Thank you."

Lucek: "But when we lose a nillion dollars over the next three
years, somebody is going to have to make that up. And at
that time it is going to have to be the will of the local
people, and I am just saying that the reward to the
copnunity should be for productivity as opposed by Just
farebox revenue as the only criteria.®

Chairman Neff: "Thank you., Mr. Lanich...Jack Lanich. Jack, are
you here? Evidently he isn't here. Next one, Ray
Staness...Ray Staness...okay. The mnext one is Richard
dalsh., Is Dick Walsh here? ...Chalkie, you're next. Dean
Stewart. Deanne Stewart, I'm sorry. Deanne Stewart here?
Deanne, will you step up please? The Gentleman from Cook,
Representative Madigan. Thank you. Do you have a
comment?®

Madigan: *I have a question. Where is the Speaker?®

Chairman Neff:. "Where 1is the Speaker? Well, I think he is back
working in his office."

Madigan: "Hhere is the Speaker?®

Chairman Neff: "Representative Madigam, there was a couple of
hours I «couldn't find you. I was looking for you all

over."
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Badigan: "¥efve been here for 10 hours now, and ve ~want to see
the Speaker on the £floor. We want to know what the
schedule will be."

Chairman Neff: "He's coming...”

Madigan: "Ten hours of listening to testimomy, and I don't want
to hear from his &1 agent. I wvwant to hear from him
specifically. The attendance is down to practically
nothing. Hefre coming back tomorrow. Anything that cam be
said tonight can be said tomorrow."

Chairman Neff: "We had a few people here that said they couldn’'t
come back, and we've agreed to let them...here, and the
Speaker will be out ia just a minute.®

Hadigan: "Well, we hope he gets out here right away. If we're on
the floor, he can be on the floor.®

Vinson: "I would urge you to continue to restrain the Minority
Leader from trying to delay the proceedings so that we can
go ahead and work out a solution to this problem. He
continually tries to delay the proceedings over the course
of the past week, and I thimk that is a despicable thing
for him to do."

Chairpan Neff: “Yeah, you wouldn't do that, Sam. Continue, H#r.
Stewart."

Stewart: “Mr. Chairman and MHembers of +the House, ny name is
Deanne R. Stewart, and I am the past president of the
Illinois Petroleum Marketer's Association. Our association
has over 930 Hembers, independent businessmen operating as
jobers and marketers of petroleum products in every couaty
in the State of Illinois. These jobers and markerters own
and operate their own businesses and their operations vary
in size from as small as 300,000 gallons a year to some as
large as 50,000,000 gallons a year. HMany of these jobers
operate under branded names while others operate their own

independent name, and therefore, you have the views of both
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the branded and unbranded segment of the petroleur
marketing industry. Ouar Hembers will <feel the ultimate
wrath of the public because we serve the coansumer. Those
jobers #will be most adversely affected because the tax will
increase our menber costs of inventory and accounts
receivable. Today's present income does not provide
profits sufficient to carry the increased «costs of
inventory and accounts receivable. He feel that by
attempting to force the Petroleum Product's Revenue Tax Act
through, the Govermor is quilty of perpetrating a cruel
hoax on the citizens of this state. He declares
emphatically that the people will not bear the costs of
this tax, but rather that it will be borne by giant
companies which can absorb such increases without straine.
Not so. Obtaining funds through this tax program designed
to bail out a floundering mismanaged public +transportation
system hurts the consuming public and does so at a time
vhen they can least afford to be hit in the face with vyet
another tax. It will burden the ordinary citizen who will
be paying five to six cents. more per gallon for his
gasoline. While masquerading as a tax that will hit big
business, it is in reality a tax that will hit the
consuming public. The farmer will suffer as he will be
forced to pay costs from five to six dollars more per acre
to farm his land. The public school system already is in
deep financial stress, and it will be affected as the cost
of transporting students will be increased. The airline
industry already suffering pecause of escalating fuel costs
will be dealt a devastating blow by this tax burdern. The
inequity of this tax is further illustrated by the fact
that the downstate worker will be paying more to connute
to his job or place of employment by driving his automobile

at higher costs while the city worker will be able to get
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to work at the same cost or if fares are decreased, even at
a lower cost. Attempts to ramrod this legislation through
foster an already negative attitude towards those
businessmen engaged in field of petroleum marketing. The
proponents of this tax are playing to the public hostility
generated towards the oil companies. #®hen the fact of the
matter is this attitude is unfair and destructive to the
small segment.,..spall independenrt businessman, and he
cannot survive in such an atmosphere. Hore and more
Illinois motorists are crosing state lines to purchase
gasoline as has already been testified today. Hore gallosms
of gas are sold in Quincy, Illinois...west Quincy, Missouri
than in the city of Quincy, Illinois, and the same
situation exists in many other border cities, This 1is a
loss to Illinois, Illinois businessmen, and further it
deprives the State of Illinois of approximately $2,000,000
in tax revenue. And this revenue enriches the treasuries
of our neighboring states. The cavalier attitude of our
State Government affects the entire business climate in
the State of 1Illinois. Attempts to impose this five
percent gross receipt...tax on all oil companies affects
not only those engaged in selling petroleum products, but
also all petro-chemical industries which are indeed an
important part of the economic picture in 1Illinois. It
will affect future efforts to attract industry to the state
as well as discouraging those who might be contemplating
change weighing the advantages of remaining in 1Illinois.
This legislation supports the bad business climate thenme
pronoted by our neighboring states to encourage businesses
to leave the state. The proponents are encouraging public
hostility against 0il companies to pass this legislation
under the guise that the consumer will not ultimately pay

the bill. Nothing could be further from the truth. This
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legislation does not address the solution to the real
problem within the Department of Transportation and
Regional Transit Administration which is waste,
inefficiency, poor planning, and bad management. Raising
taxes without accompanying reform will result ultimately in
no solution vwhatsoever. Politics have ruled out an
increase in the state's motor fuel tax since every seat in
the Legislature will be up for election in the fall of
1982. Few Legislators want to be associated with such a
direct tax hike apparently preferring the invisible taxes
which will not be marked on the gasoline pump. This naive
view will mnot be perceived because those businesses and
individuals affected will do their very best to place the
blame vwhere it belongs. The 1Illinois petroleum marker
Repbership is opposed to this legislation and urge its
defeat. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.®

Chairman Steele: "Thank you, WMr. Stewart. #e have just one
question for Mr. Stewart and then we'd like to move to our
next witness and we have Jjust one or two left. I
appreciate your indulgence here this evening. I call upon
a Gentleman from Cook, Representative Zito."

Zito: "¥Well, Mr. Chairman, I rise to a point of information.®

Chairman Steele: "Yes."

Zito: "A point of order. I'm sorry. It is obvious here by the
attendance at this meeting that a Quorum isa't present, and
under the rules of the House we mnpust have a Quorum to
conduct any business. And it seems pointless to coantinue
with this testimony when nobody is paying attention in the
first place."

Chairman Neff: “¥Hell,..."

Zito: "There's not a Quorum present.”

Chairman Steele: "He have a Committee of the Whole. We have just

several witnesses as you can see on the front bench here.
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I think there is just one or two and then we'll conclude,
and they would come back tomorrow except they have other
conmitments and are not able to do so. So with your
indulgence we're going to call just the several remaining,

and that will be it."

Zito: "Mr. Chairmanp...Mr. Chairman, I'm sorry, but I call for a

Quorum,
Chairman Steele: "Just a moment. He'll consult our
Parliamentarian."

Chairman Neff: #I'm sorry. You weren't recognized for that. He
have a vwitness here now, and I know that you wouldn't want
to interrupt him and so...is there any other questions? If
not, ®we thank you very much for appearing. Now we have HNr.
Harold Sandberg. As Representative Steele said, we've only
got a few more minutes here. We're trying to roll just as
fast as we can, and I know you folks want to get out and we
do too. So Mr. Harold Sandberg, will you...HBarold is the
president of Consulting Engineers Council of Illinois.”

Sandberg: "Thank you, Mr. Speaker (sic), Representatives. My
name is Harold Sandberyg, and I represent the Consalting
Engineers Council of Illinois which consists of 108
independent engineering firms located in Illinois. I am
appearing before you at this time to urge the support for a
strong transportation system. A strong transportation
system with an adequate and stable funding source is
necessary in order to facilitate economic growth, energy
conservation, and an improvement omr our standard of living.
You cannot have a sound economy without a sound
transportation systea. The State of 1Illinois- has a
tremendous investment 1in the transportation system that
must be protected. Repair and rehabilitation of the
existing system is imperative. The cost of maintaining the

existing system is small when cospared to the potential
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cost to replace it. Structures properly maintained nmay
last indefinitely. Structures neglected deteriorate so
badly that they cannot be repaired. Highway safety is
another reason to consider repair and rehabilitation of the
existing systen. The effect of potholes and rough-riding
surfaces is relatively minimal on the heavy old old cars,
however, the smaller cars can be seriously damaged going
through potholes and sverve off and into the paths of other
vehicles. 1In addition, the protection afforded passengers
in a small car is significantly less. For this and for
other reasons as you've heard today, Consulting Engineers
Council of Illinois urgently request that you consider the
full impact of our state's deteriorating transportation
systen. He have stressed the highway syster because it is
probably the most visible portion of our overall systenm.
However, there are other parts of the system that are
equally in need of maintenance and support. Therefore, we
urge you to support this comprehensive funding package that
vill address transportation of the whole not as a series of
unrelated entities. He Dbelieve that delay in obtaining
new transportation funding sources will have a severe
adverse economic impact on the State of Illinois and its
citizens. We recognize that the proposed mechanism for
obtaining revenues and allocating funds is subject to
considerable debate. This is unavoidable for any proposed
transportation funding program, inasmuch as the impact of
the costs and benefits touched upon essentially all the
citizens of this state. He hope that most of the
imperfections in the proposed program will be clenched
during the legislative process. He also hope that the baby
isn't thrown out with the bath water."

Chairman Neff: *®Any questions? Thanks...Mr. Kane."”

Kane: "Just one question. If our education system was falling
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apart as badly as our roads are falling apart, would the
consulting engineers also be here asking for a tax
increase?”

Sandberg: "Yes, Sir."

Kane:; "Thank you."

Chairman Neff: %“Is there anyone else that wishes to testify? ¥e
have...at this time we?ll recess...Representative Telcser.”

‘Telcser: "Hr. Chairman, I now move that the Committee of the
Hhole arise and we return to our regular Session."

Chairman Neff: "You've heard the Motion, A11 in favor
say...signify by saying taye?,..."

Telcser: “Hr. Speaker...Hr, Speaker, Members of the House, now
that we are in regular Session it is our imtent to adjoura
the regular Session until B8:55 tomorrow moraming and at 9:00
o'clock tomorrow morning to once again sit in the Comnittee
of the Whole and continue to hear the witnesses who didn't
have a chance to speak to us today."

Chairman Neff: "Representative Madigan.™

#adigan: "Mr. Chairmam, Mr. Telcser, our concerna 1is that there
gas a statement made from the podium that...well, he's come
backe. Could you turn the water off in the shower? The
part in your hair is right.”

Telcser: T"Representative, I know what your concerns are,
Representative. You're concerned about the vote..."

_Madigan: "Cut him off. Cut him off."

- Telcser: "For those who haven't anticipated the Hinority Leader's
gquestion, I am sure that it has to do with the question he
asked earlier today regarding a vote on a Motion dealing
with these Bills which I would imagine would come at some
point in time after we hear the winesses who want %o talk
to the Committee of the #Hhole. All I can say to you,
Representative is that we want to reconvene tomorrow at

8:55 in a regular Session, take the Attemndance Roll Call,
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do what has to be done in the regular Session if anything,
and at 9:00 o'clock go back into the Committee of the
Whole, and then hear the witnesses who didn't have an
opportunity to speak to us today, and then take any Motions
which may be put to the Chair if at all."

Chairman Neff: "Representative Hadigan."

Hadigan: . "Our concerm 1is that a Motion to arise will not
automatically report the Bill out of the Connmittee. He
feel that you'll need a separate Motion to report the Bill
out of the Comnmnittee. We wyant that very clear."

Télcser: “Hell, Representative, I can understand how you feel.”

Madigan: "Well now 1let's get a statement on the record because
its on the record oance.”

Telcser: "Ny statement of record is I understand how you feel.®

Madigan: "And I kpow you very well, so..."

Telcser: "I understand.”

Madigan: "“The record is already there..."

"Telcser: . "Who's talking now? I don't recognize the voice.™

Madigan: "The record is very clear."”

Telcser: "The record is clear.”

Madigan: "...That...simply the Hotion to arise will not result in
a recommendation that the Bills leave the Committee of the
Whole and be shown on the Calendar on the Order of Second
Reading. detve already received a ruling from the Chair
that in addition to the Hotion to arise there will be a
separate Motion to either report ‘'do pass' or *do not
pass', Alright. I am told by my Parliamentarian that it
is just a report with a recommendation, no 'do pass® or 'do
not pass'."

Telcser: "Your Parilamentarian...did he c¢lear up what...your
mind?»

Hadigan: "No..."

Telcser: "Alright so, Mr..."
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Madigan: "...He's adding further amplification to what I anm
saying."®

Telcser: "Is there something else you wanted me to say,
Representative?®

Hadigan: "Well, will the Membership receive some clarification
from the Chair or are we just going to drop the gavel and
turn the lights off again2?®

Pelcser: "No, that's not a bad idea, but I don't think we're
going to do it."

Madigan: “Clarence, get your hand in the switch there. Now be
ready."

Telcser: "Mr. Speaker, now that we're in regqular Session, I move
that the House stand adjourned wuntil 8:55 tomorrow
morning.”

Chairman Neff: "You've heard the motion. A1l in favor
vhy...arise...signify by saying *ayet..."

Telcser: "...Arise taye?, opposed ‘no'. The House stands

adjourned."
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